Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide Original Title Sheet

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

CTC Communications Corp.

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

REGULATIONS AND SCHEDULE OF INTRASTATE CHARGES APPLYING TO FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES WITHIN THE COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS

This Price Guide applies to the Facilities-Based Telecommunications Services furnished by CTC Communications Corp. (the "Company") between one or more points in the Commonwealth of Massachusetts.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 4th Revised Sheet No. 1 Cancels 3rd Revised Sheet No. 1

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: November 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

CHECK SHEET

The pages of this price guide are effective as of the date shown. The original and revised pages named below contain all changes from the original price guide and are in effect on the date shown.

Sheet	Revision		Sheet	Revision	<u>Sheet</u>	Revision	Sheet	Revision
Title	Original		29	1 st Rev.	58	1 st Rev.	87	Original
1	4 th Rev.	*	30	1 st Rev.	59	Original	88	Original
2	4th Rev.	*	31	1 st Rev.	60	Original	89	Original
3	3 rd Rev.		32	1 st Rev.	61	Original	90	Original
4	2 nd Rev.		33	1 st Rev.	62	Original	91	Original
5	Original		34	1 st Rev.	63	Original	92	Original
6	Original		35	1 st Rev.	64	Original	93	Original
7	Original		36	1 st Rev.	65	Original	94	Original
8	Original		37	1 st Rev.	66	Original	95	Original
9	Original		38	Original	67	Original	96	Original
10	Original		39	Original	68	Original	97	Original
11	Original		40	Original	69	Original	98	Original
12	3 rd Rev.	*	41	Original	70	Original	99	Original
12.1	Original	*	42	Original	71	Original	100	Original
13	Original		43	Original	72	Original	101	Original
14	Original		44	Original	73	Original	102	Original
15	Original		45	Original	74	Original	103	Original
16	Original		46	Original	75	Original	104	Original
17	Original		47	Original	76	Original	105	Original
18	Original		48	Original	77	Original	106	Original
19	Original		49	Original	78	Original	107	Original
20	Original		50	1 st Rev.	79	Original	108	Original
21	Original		51	1 st Rev.	80	Original	109	Original
22	Original		52	1 st Rev.	81	Original	110	Original
23	Original		53	1 st Rev.	82	Original	111	Original
24	Original		54	1 st Rev.	83	Original	112	Original
25	1 st Rev.		55	1 st Rev.	84	Original	113	Original
26	Original		56	1 st Rev.	85	1 st Rev.	114	Original
27	Original		57	1 st Rev.	86	Original	115	Original
28	Original							

^{* -} indicates those pages included with this posting

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 4th Revised Sheet No. 2 Cancels 3rd Revised Sheet No. 2

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: November 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

CHECK SHEET (CONT'D.)

Sheet	Revision		Sheet	Revision	Sheet	Revision	Sheet	Revision
116	Original		146	Original	176	Original	206	2 nd Rev.
117	Original		147	Original	177	Original	207	2 nd Rev.
118	Original		148	2 nd Rev.	178	2 nd Rev.	208	Original
119	Original		149	2 nd Rev.	179	Original	209	Original
120	Original		150	2 nd Rev.	180	Original	210	Original
121	Original		151	2 nd Rev.	181	Original	211	Original
122	Original		152	2 nd Rev.	182	Original	212	2 nd Rev.
123	Original		153	2 nd Rev.	183	2 nd Rev.	213	2 nd Rev.
124	2 nd Rev.		154	2 nd Rev.	184	2 nd Rev.	214	2 nd Rev.
125	2 nd Rev.		155	2 nd Rev.	185	2 nd Rev.	215	2 nd Rev.
126	Original		156	2 nd Rev.	186	2 nd Rev.	216	Original
127	Original		157	2 nd Rev.	187	2 nd Rev.	217	Original
128	Original		158	2 nd Rev.	188	2 nd Rev.	218	2 nd Rev.
129	Original		159	2 nd Rev.	189	2 nd Rev.	219	2 nd Rev.
130	Original		160	2 nd Rev.	190	2 nd Rev.	220	2 nd Rev.
131	2 nd Rev.		161	2 nd Rev.	191	2 nd Rev.	221	2 nd Rev.
132	1st Rev.		162	2 nd Rev.	192	2 nd Rev.	222	2 nd Rev.
133	1st Rev.		163	2 nd Rev.	193	2 nd Rev.	223	2 nd Rev.
134	Original		164	2 nd Rev.	194	2 nd Rev.	224	2 nd Rev.
135	Original		165	2 nd Rev.	195	2 nd Rev.	225	2 nd Rev.
136	1st Rev.	*	166	2 nd Rev.	196	2 nd Rev.	226	2 nd Rev.
137	Original		167	2 nd Rev.	197	2 nd Rev.	227	2 nd Rev.
138	Original		168	2 nd Rev.	198	2 nd Rev.	228	2 nd Rev.
139	Original		169	2 nd Rev.	199	2 nd Rev.	229	2 nd Rev.
140	Original		170	2 nd Rev.	200	2 nd Rev.	230	2 nd Rev.
141	2 nd Rev.		171	2 nd Rev.	201	2 nd Rev.	231	2 nd Rev.
142	Original		172	2 nd Rev.	202	2 nd Rev.	233	2 nd Rev.
143	Original		173	Original	203	2 nd Rev.	234	2 nd Rev.
144	Original		174	Original	204	2 nd Rev.	235	2 nd Rev.
145	Original		175	Original	205	2 nd Rev.	236	2 nd Rev.

^{* -} indicates those pages included with this posting

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide $3^{\rm rd}$ Revised Sheet No. 3 Cancels $2^{\rm nd}$ Revised Sheet No. 3

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

CHECK SHEET (CONT'D.)

Sheet	Revision										
237	2 nd Rev.	*	268	2 nd Rev.	*	299	2 nd Rev.	*	330	2 nd Rev.	*
238	2 nd Rev.	*	269	2 nd Rev.	*	300	2 nd Rev.	*	331	2 nd Rev.	*
239	2 nd Rev.	*	270	2 nd Rev.	*	301	2 nd Rev.	*	332	Original	
240	2 nd Rev.	*	271	2 nd Rev.	*	302	2 nd Rev.	*	333	2 nd Rev.	*
241	2 nd Rev.	*	272	2 nd Rev.	*	303	2 nd Rev.	*	334	2 nd Rev.	*
242	2 nd Rev.	*	273	2 nd Rev.	*	304	2 nd Rev.	*	335	2 nd Rev.	*
243	2 nd Rev.	*	274	2 nd Rev.	*	305	2 nd Rev.	*	336	2 nd Rev.	*
244	2 nd Rev.	*	275	2 nd Rev.	*	306	2 nd Rev.	*	337	2 nd Rev.	*
245	2 nd Rev.	*	276	2 nd Rev.	*	307	2 nd Rev.	*	338	2 nd Rev.	*
246	2 nd Rev.	*	277	2 nd Rev.	*	308	2 nd Rev.	*	339	2 nd Rev.	*
247	Original		278	2 nd Rev.	*	309	2 nd Rev.	*	340	2 nd Rev.	*
248	2 nd Rev.	*	279	2 nd Rev.	*	310	2 nd Rev.	*	341	2 nd Rev.	*
249	2 nd Rev.	*	280	2 nd Rev.	*	311	2 nd Rev.	*	342	2 nd Rev.	*
250	2 nd Rev.	*	281	2 nd Rev.	*	312	2 nd Rev.	*	343	2 nd Rev.	*
251	2 nd Rev.	*	282	2 nd Rev.	*	313	2 nd Rev.	*	344	2 nd Rev.	*
252	2 nd Rev.	*	283	2 nd Rev.	*	314	2 nd Rev.	*	345	2 nd Rev.	*
253	2 nd Rev.	*	284	2 nd Rev.	*	315	2 nd Rev.	*	346	2 nd Rev.	*
254	2 nd Rev.	*	285	2 nd Rev.	*	316	2 nd Rev.	*	347	2 nd Rev.	*
255	2 nd Rev.	*	286	2 nd Rev.	*	317	3 rd Rev.	*	348	2 nd Rev.	*
256	2 nd Rev.	*	287	2 nd Rev.	*	318	2 nd Rev.	*	349	2 nd Rev.	*
257	2 nd Rev.	*	288	2 nd Rev.	*	319	2 nd Rev.	*	350	2 nd Rev.	*
258	2 nd Rev.	*	289	2 nd Rev.	*	320	2 nd Rev.	*	351	2 nd Rev.	*
259	2 nd Rev.	*	290	2 nd Rev.	*	321	2 nd Rev.	*	352	2 nd Rev.	*
260	2 nd Rev.	*	291	2 nd Rev.	*	322	2 nd Rev.	*	353	2 nd Rev.	*
261	2 nd Rev.	*	292	2 nd Rev.	*	323	2 nd Rev.	*	354	2 nd Rev.	*
262	2 nd Rev.	*	293	2 nd Rev.	*	324	2 nd Rev.	*	355	2 nd Rev.	*
263	2 nd Rev.	*	294	2 nd Rev.	*	325	2 nd Rev.	*	356	2 nd Rev.	*
264	2 nd Rev.	*	295	2 nd Rev.	*	326	2 nd Rev.	*	357	2 nd Rev.	*
265	2 nd Rev.	*	296	2 nd Rev.	*	327	2 nd Rev.	*	358	2 nd Rev.	*
266	2 nd Rev.	*	297	2 nd Rev.	*	328	2 nd Rev.	*	359	2 nd Rev.	*
267	2 nd Rev.	*	298	2 nd Rev.	*	329	2 nd Rev.	*	360	2 nd Rev.	*

^{* -} indicates those pages included with this posting

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide $2^{\rm nd}$ Revised Sheet No. 4 Cancels $1^{\rm st}$ Revised Sheet No. 4

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

CHECK SHEET (CONT'D.)

Sheet	Revision										
361	2 nd Rev.	*	391	2 nd Rev.	*	421	2 nd Rev.	*	451	2 nd Rev.	*
362	2 nd Rev.	*	392	2 nd Rev.	*	422	2 nd Rev.	*	452	2 nd Rev.	*
363	2 nd Rev.	*	393	2 nd Rev.	*	423	2 nd Rev.	*	453	2 nd Rev.	*
364	2 nd Rev.	*	394	2 nd Rev.	*	424	2 nd Rev.	*	454	2 nd Rev.	*
365	2 nd Rev.	*	395	2 nd Rev.	*	425	2 nd Rev.	*	455	2 nd Rev.	*
366	2 nd Rev.	*	396	2 nd Rev.	*	426	2 nd Rev.	*	456	2 nd Rev.	*
367	2 nd Rev.	*	397	2 nd Rev.	*	427	2 nd Rev.	*	457	2 nd Rev.	*
368	2 nd Rev.	*	398	2 nd Rev.	*	428	2 nd Rev.	*	458	2 nd Rev.	*
369	2 nd Rev.	*	399	2 nd Rev.	*	429	2 nd Rev.	*	459	2 nd Rev.	*
370	2 nd Rev.	*	400	2 nd Rev.	*	430	2 nd Rev.	*	460	2 nd Rev.	*
371	2 nd Rev.	*	401	2 nd Rev.	*	431	2 nd Rev.	*	461	2 nd Rev.	*
372	2 nd Rev.	*	402	2 nd Rev.	*	432	2 nd Rev.	*	462	Original	
373	2 nd Rev.	*	403	2 nd Rev.	*	433	2 nd Rev.	*	463	Original	
374	2 nd Rev.	*	404	2 nd Rev.	*	434	2 nd Rev.	*			
375	2 nd Rev.	*	405	2 nd Rev.	*	435	2 nd Rev.	*			
376	2 nd Rev.	*	406	2 nd Rev.	*	436	2 nd Rev.	*			
377	2 nd Rev.	*	407	2 nd Rev.	*	437	2 nd Rev.	*			
378	2 nd Rev.	*	408	2 nd Rev.	*	438	2 nd Rev.	*			
379	2 nd Rev.	*	409	2 nd Rev.	*	439	2 nd Rev.	*			
380	2 nd Rev.	*	410	2 nd Rev.	*	440	2 nd Rev.	*			
381	2 nd Rev.	*	411	2 nd Rev.	*	441	2 nd Rev.	*			
382	2 nd Rev.	*	412	2 nd Rev.	*	442	2 nd Rev.	*			
383	2 nd Rev.	*	413	2 nd Rev.	*	443	2 nd Rev.	*			
384	2 nd Rev.	*	414	2 nd Rev.	*	444	2 nd Rev.	*			
385	2 nd Rev.	*	415	2 nd Rev.	*	445	2 nd Rev.	*			
386	2 nd Rev.	*	416	2 nd Rev.	*	446	2 nd Rev.	*			
387	2 nd Rev.	*	417	2 nd Rev.	*	447	2 nd Rev.	*			
388	2 nd Rev.	*	418	2 nd Rev.	*	448	2 nd Rev.	*			
389	2 nd Rev.	*	419	2 nd Rev.	*	449	2 nd Rev.	*			
390	2 nd Rev.	*	420	2 nd Rev.	*	450	2 nd Rev.	*			

^{* -} indicates those pages included with this posting

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide Original Sheet No. 5

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel

Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

TABLE OF CONTENTS

	<u>PAGE</u>
DESCRIPTION OF PRICE GUIDE	Title
CHECK SHEET	1
TABLE OF CONTENTS	5
SECTION 1 - PRICE GUIDE INFORMATION	6
SECTION 2 - REGULATIONS	12
SECTION 3 - ACCESS ORDER CHARGES	
SECTION 4 - CTC POWERPATH SM SERVICES	
SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES	21
SECTION 6 - CTC OPTIONAL CALLING PLANS	84
SECTION 7 - CTC BUNDLED SERVICE OFFERINGS	86
SECTION 8 - CTC ADVANCED SOLUTIONS	99
SECTION 9 - CTC PROMOTIONAL OFFERINGS	110
SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVIVES, RATES AND CHARGES	111
SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES	215
SECTION 12 - NON-TERM RATES	333
SECTION 13 - MISCELLANEOUS	462

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 1 – PRICE GUIDE INFORMATION

1.1 SYMBOLS

The following symbols shall be used in this price guide for the purpose indicated below:

- (C) To signify changed regulation or condition.
- (D) To signify a discontinued material, including listing, rate, rule or condition.
- (I) To signify an increased rate.
- (M) To signify material relocated from or to another part of price guide schedule with no change in text, rate, rule or condition.
- (N) To signify new material including listing, rate, rule or condition.
- (R) To signify a reduction.
- (S) To signify reissued material.
- (T) To signify change in wording of text but not change in rate, rule or condition

1.2 TRADEMARKS AND SERVICE MARKS

Designations used by the company to distinguish its products and services are claimed as trademarks or service marks. Rather than printing a trademark symbol or service mark symbol with every occurrence of a trademarked or service marked product name as it is used throughout this price guide, let it be stated that when using names of Company products and services herein, such use is in an editorial fashion. Following are the proper use names of the Company trademarks and service that are referred to herein in terms of products and service offerings.

1.2.1 Registered Trademarks

PowerPathSM

PowerPath NetworkSM

1.2.2 Service Marks

CTC Customizersm

CTC Optimizersm

CTC Completesm

CTC Directsm

CTC Business Basicsm

CTC Business Plussm

PowerNetsm

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 1 – PRICE GUIDE INFORMATION (CONT'D.)

1.3 PRICE GUIDE FORMAT

- 1.3.1. Sheet Numbering Sheet numbers appear in the upper right corner of the page. Sheets are numbered sequentially. However, new sheets are occasionally added to the price guide. When a new sheet is added between sheets already in effect, a decimal is added. For example, a new sheet added between sheets 14 and 15 would be 14.1.
- 1.3.2. Sheet Revision Numbers Revision numbers also appear in the upper right corner of each page. These numbers are used to determine the most current sheet in effect. For example, the 4th revised Sheet 14 cancels the 3rd revised Sheet 14.
- 1.3.3. Paragraph Numbering Sequence There are seven levels of paragraph coding. Each level of coding is subservient to its next higher level:
 - 2.
 - 2.1.
 - 2.1.1.
 - 2.1.1.A.
 - 2.1.1.A.1.
 - 2.1.1.A.1.a
 - 2.1.1.A.1.a.1.
- 1.3.4. Check Sheets When a price guide revision is made, an updated check sheet accompanies the price guide revision. The check sheet lists the sheets contained in the price guide, with a cross reference to the current revision number. When new pages are added, the check sheet is changed to reflect the revision. All revisions made in a given filing are designated by an asterisk (*). There will be no other symbols used on the check sheet if these are the only changes made to it (i.e., the format, etc. remains the same, just revised revision levels on some pages).

1.4 Application of Price guide

This price guide sets forth the service offerings, rates, terms and conditions applicable to the furnishing of facilities-based intrastate end-user data and voice telecommunications communications services by EarthLink Business., to business customers within the Commonwealth of Massachusetts.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 1 – PRICE GUIDE INFORMATION (CONT'D.)

1.5 Definitions

Certain terms used generally throughout this price guide are defined below.

Advance Payment: Part or all of a payment required before the start of service.

Asynchronous Transmission Mode (ATM): A high-speed switching technique that uses fixed type cells to transmit voice, video and data over fiber optic cabling.

Automatic Number Identification (ANI): Allows the automatic transmission of a caller's billing account telephone number to a local exchange company, interexchange carrier or a third party subscriber. The primary purpose of ANI is to allow for billing of toll calls.

Bit: The smallest unit of information in the binary system of notation.

Broadband. A data transmission scheme where multiple transmissions including voice, data and video share a communications path.

Byte. A grouping of Bits. A Byte may or may not be directly translatable into information meaningful to the user.

Committed Information Rate (CIR): The speed of transmission guaranteed between a customer's site and the frame relay network.

Communications Services: The Company's intrastate data and voice ATM switched telecommunications services offered for both limited intraLATA and interLATA use.

Company: CTC Communications Corp. the issuer of this price guide.

CTC: CTC Communications Corp. the issuer of this price guide, unless otherwise indicated by the context.

Customer or Subscriber: The person, firm or corporation which orders service and is responsible for the payment of charges and compliance with the Company's regulations.

Department: The Massachusetts Department of Telecommunications and Cable

DSX-1 Panel: Distribution equipment used to terminate and administer DS1 (1.544 Mbps) circuits.

Dual Tone Multi-Frequency (or "DTMF"): The pulse type employed by tone dial station sets. Duplex Service: Service which provides for simultaneous transmission in both directions.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 1 – PRICE GUIDE INFORMATION (CONT'D.)

1.5 Definitions (Cont'd.)

Ethernet: A local area network protocol defined by the IEEE. It defines how data is transmitted on and retrieved from local area computer networks.

Federal Communications Commission (or "FCC"): Independent government agency that develops and implements policy concerning interstate and international communications.

Fiber Optic Cable: A thin filament of glass with a protective outer coating through which a light beam carrying communications signals may be transmitted by means of multiple internal reflections to a receiver, which translates the message.

Frame Relay. A public, primarily data network service for local area network to local area network connections.

Gateway: A device which allows equipment with different protocols to communicate with each other.

Integrated Access Devise (IAD) Installed at Customer's location, this equipment converts voice and data traffic into ATM Cells.

Integrated Communications Network (ICN): The Company's facilities-based network which utilizes ATM switching protocol to provide uncompressed PVC based voice connectivity, variable CIR, Full Port CIR and Hybrid Frame Relay/ATM service, dedicated internet access and videoconferencing connectivity services.

Kbps: Kilobits per second, denotes thousands of bits per second.

Key System: A Key system is an on-site telephone system geared to under 100 telephone organizations. Like a PBX, a Key System switches calls to and from the public network and within the user's organization.

Local Access and Transport Area (LATA) A Local Access and Transport Area established pursuant to the Modification of Final Judgment entered by the United States District Court for the District of Columbia in Civil Action No. 82-0192; or any other geographic area designated as a LATA in the National Exchange Carrier Association, Inc. Price guide F.C.C. No. 4.

Local Area Network(LAN): Located on an on individual organization's premises, a LAN enables computer devices to communicate with each other.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 1 – PRICE GUIDE INFORMATION (CONT'D.)

1.5 Definitions (Cont'd.)

Local Exchange Carrier or ("LEC"): Denotes any individual, partnership, association, joint-stock company, trust or corporation engaged in providing switched communication within an exchange.

Master Service Agreement: The master document executed by the Customer and the Company under which all Company services are provided. The Master Services Agreement sets forth the general terms and conditions under which services will be provided.

Mbps: Megabits, denotes millions of bits per second.

Multi-Frequency or ("MF"): An inter-machine pulse-type used for signaling between telephone switches, or between telephone switches and PBX/key systems.

Multiplexing: A Technique whereby multiple devices can share one telephone line.

Permanent Virtual Circuit (PVC): A point to point connection through the Company's ICN connecting two locations.

Private Branch Exchange (PBX): A computerized on-site telephone system located on a Customer's premises which routes calls both within an organization and from the outside world to people within the organization.

Recurring Charges: The monthly charges to the Customer for services, facilities and equipment, which continue for the agreed upon duration of the service.

Service Commencement Date: The first day following the date on which the Company notifies the Customer that the requested service or facility is available for use, unless extended by the Customer's refusal to accept service which does not conform to standards set forth in the Service Order or this price guide, in which case the Service Commencement Date is the date of the Customer's acceptance. The Company and Customer may mutually agree on a substitute Service Commencement Date.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 1 – PRICE GUIDE INFORMATION (CONT'D.)

1.5 Definitions (Cont'd.)

Service Addendum: The written request for a specific Network Services executed by the Customer and the Company in the format devised by the Company. The signing of a Service Addendum by the Customer and acceptance by the Company initiates the respective obligations of the parties as set forth therein and pursuant to this price guide, but the duration of the service is calculated from the Service Commencement Date. Service Addenda are incorporated into the terms of the Master Service Agreement.

Shared: A facility or equipment system or subsystem that can be used simultaneously by several Customers or several Customer locations.

Two Way: A service attribute that includes outward dial capabilities for outbound calls and can also be used to carry inbound calls to a central point for further processing.

User or End User: A Customer, Joint User, or any other person authorized by a Customer to use service provided under this price guide.

Wide Area Network (WAN): Connects computers which are located in different cities, states and countries.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 3rd Revised Sheet No. 12 Cancels 2nd Revised Sheet No. 12

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: November 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 2 - REGULATIONS

With the exception of regulations listed below, all CTC Communications Corp. Customers within Massachusetts are subject to regulations listed below and the Terms and Conditions of Service as found at following link:

http://www.windstream.com/Terms-and-Conditions/

2.1 [RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE]

(D)

(D)

2.2 Administrative Services Fee ("ASF")

The Administrative Services Fee is a graduated percentage monthly fee assessed to all monthly recurring charges (MRCs) to recover costs associated with tariff and price guide filings, collections, record maintenance, various state business licenses, various regulatory fees where applicable, general account servicing, and the administrative costs the Company incurs for local, state and federal governmental data gathering, record maintenance, and required reporting. This is not a tax or charge imposed by a governmental entity.

The applicable percentage rate may vary. For the most current rate in effect, please refer to CTC Communications Corp. d/b/a EarthLink FCC Tariff No. 4, publicly posted at http://www.tariffs.net/windstream/

2.3 Service Restoration Charge

sa i

(M)

In the event a Customer's service is suspended for non-payment, the Company will assess a Service Restoration Charge upon reactivating the Customer's service, once full payment has been received.

If service that has been suspended for non-payment is subsequently disconnected, such disconnection will be treated as a discontinuance of service, in which event termination liability may apply. Following service discontinuance, restoration of service would be treated as a request for new service and installation charges will apply. The Company also reserves the right to secure a deposit as a condition of service when service has been suspended or disconnected for reasons of non-payment

	Non-Recurring Charge
Service Restoration Charge	
Residential	\$19.99
Business	\$100.00(I)

(M)

(1) | (T)

Some material now found on on this sheet was previously found on Sheet 136.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide Original Sheet No. 12.1

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: November 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 2 - REGULATIONS

2.4 Convenience Fee

In the event a business Customer makes a one-time or recurring payment using a credit or debit card, a Convenience Fee Charge may apply. Any payments for a deposit or advance payment to establish new service are excluded from the Convenience Fee Charge. This charge does not apply to residential Customers or to business Customers that make payment using their financial institution's bill payment service, Customers with negotiated contracts that do not allow the assessment of this fee, or Customers without a computer. This fee, not to exceed \$139.95, will be assessed at the point of payment and will not appear on the Customer's invoice.



Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 3 - ACCESS ORDER CHARGES

3.1 General

An Access Service Order is used by the Company to provide a CTC PowerPathSM Service, as set forth in Section 4, following and other services as set forth in this price guide. A Customer may order any number of services of the same type and between the same premises on a single Access Order. All details for services for a particular order must be identical except for those for multipoint service.

An Access Service Order is used by the Company to provide a CTC PowerPathSM Service as set forth in Section 4, following and other services as set forth in this price guide. A Customer may order any number of services of the same type and between the same premises on a single Access Order. All details for services for a particular order must be identical except for those for multipoint service.

When placing an order for CTC PowerPathSM Service, the Customer shall provide to the Company the following information.

- Customer name and premises address(es).
- Billing name and address (when different from Customer name and address).
- Customer contact name(s) and telephone number(s) for the following provisioning activities: order negotiation, order confirmation, interactive design, installation and billing.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 3 - ACCESS ORDER CHARGES (CONT'D.)

3.2 Cancellation

A Customer may cancel an Access Order for the installation of any of the services described herein, at any time prior to notification by the Company that service is available for the Customer's use or prior to the service date, whichever is later. The cancellation date is the date the Company receives written or verbal notice from the Customer that the order is to be canceled. The verbal notice must be followed by written confirmation within ten (10) days. If a Customer or an end user is unable to accept Access Service within thirty (30) calendar days after the original service date, the Customer has the choice of the following options:

- The Access Order shall be canceled and charges set forth in 11, following will apply, or
- Billing for the service will commence.

If no cancellation request is received within the specified thirty (30) calendar days, billing for the service will commence. In any event, the cancellation date or the date billing is to commence, as applicable, shall be the thirty-first (31st) day beyond the original service date of the Access Order.

The Rates and Charges for cancellation of an Access Order are set forth in Section 10, following. The Rate charged will be dependent on whether a Firm Order Commitment (FOC) has been set.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 3 - ACCESS ORDER CHARGES (CONT'D.)

3.3 Expedite Access Orders and Service Channels

At the request of the Customer Access Order may request to expedite their Access Order for CTC PowerPathSM Service as set forth in Section 4, following or Service Channels as set forth in Section 4, and 7 of this price guide and non-regulated Service Channels as set forth in their Contract. All Expedited Orders and / or negotiated dates must be agreed upon by the Company.

If the Company agrees to an Expedited Order and then does meet that negotiated date, the Customer will not be subject to the Expedite Charge as set forth in the 4.6, following.

3.3.1 Liabilities

The Company shall be indemnified, defended and held harmless by the Customer, the Customer's agent, personnel and against any claim, loss or damage for loss of business for such missed expedited order and service date.

3.3.2 Rates and Charges

Rates and Charges for Expedited Access Order are set forth in Section 11, following

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 3 - ACCESS ORDER CHARGES (CONT'D.)

3.4 Order Modifications

The Customer may request a modification of its Access Order at any time prior to notification by the Company that service is available for the Customer's use or prior to the service date, whichever is later.

Any increase in the number of CTC PowerPathSM Service as set forth in Section 5, following, will be treated as a new order.

3.4.1 Service Date Change

Access Order service dates for the installation of new services or rearrangements of existing services may be changed, but the new service date may not exceed the original service date by more than thirty (30) calendar days. When, for any reason, the Customer indicates that service cannot be accepted for a period not to exceed thirty (30) calendar days, and the Company accordingly delays the start of service, a Service Date Change Charge will apply. If the Customer requested service date is more than thirty (30) calendar days after the original service date, the order will be canceled by the Company and reissued with the appropriate cancellation charges applied.

3.4.2 Design Date Change

The Customer may request a design change to the service ordered. A design change is any change to an Access Order which requires engineering review. Design changes do not include a change of Customer premises, end user premises, end office switch.

The Design Change Charge will apply on a per order per occurrence basis, for each order requiring a design change. The applicable charge is set forth in Section 18.5, following in addition to Additional Engineering may apply. If a change of service date is required, the Service Date Change Charge will also apply.

3.4.3 Rates and Charges

An Order Modification Charge will apply for any Service Date Change it, on a per order per occurrence basis, for each service date changed. The applicable charge is as set forth in Section 11, following.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 3 - ACCESS ORDER CHARGES (CONT'D.)

3.5 Minimum Period

- 3.5.1 The minimum period for which Services furnished under this price guide are provided and for which charges are applicable, is three month, unless otherwise stated herein.
- 3.5.2 The following changes will be treated as a discontinuance of the existing service and an installation of a new service. All associated nonrecurring charges will apply for the new service.

The changes listed below are those which will be treated as a discontinuance and installation of service and for which a new minimum period will be established.

- A. A move to a different building.
- B. A change in type of service.
- C. A change in Switched Access Service Interface Group.
- D. Change in Switched Access Service traffic type.
- E. Change in Company-provided Switched Access Service to a Collocated Interconnection arrangement or vice versa.
- F. Change to an existing Feature Group D Service to include the provision of 64 kbps Clear Channel Capability.
- 3.5.3 When CTC PowerPathSM Service is disconnected prior to the expiration of the minimum period, charges are applicable for the balance of the minimum period.

The Minimum Period Charge for monthly billed services will be determined as follows:

For Switched Access Service, the charge for a month or fraction thereof is equal to the applicable minimum monthly charge for the capacity.

All applicable nonrecurring charges for the service will be billed in addition to the Minimum Period Charge.

3.6 Rates and Charges

Rates and Charges are located in Section 11, following.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide Original Sheet No. 18

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 4 - CTC POWERPATHSM SERVICES

4.1 General

The Company provides CTC PowerPathSM Services over its converged ICN Network and provides access to other services as set forth in this price guide. CTC PowerPathSM Services are available on both converged and standalone basis.

4.2 Customer Minimum Requirements

Customer's desiring to subscribe to the Company's CTC PowerPathSM Service must have a combined usage and bandwidth requirement equal to or greater than 8 DS0s.

Multiple location Customer must meet the following per location minimum combined usage and bandwidth requirements.

- Host locations must satisfy a 10 DS0 minimum requirements. A combined average of 6 DSO's per location is required at all other Customer locations.
- Minimum DS0 and usage requirements for Customers subscribing to the Company's Network Access Service for purposes of accessing only one of Company's ICN services is as follows.

Application Minimum Requirement

Internet 20 DS0s
Frame Relay 20 DS0s
MTS 100,000 minutes

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 4 - CTC POWERPATHSM SERVICES (CONT'D.)

4.3 Customer Premises Equipment

Customers who desire the Company's converged PowerPathSM service offerings may be required to install an Integrated Access Device (IAD), which is installed on the Customer's premises and serves as an endpoint to the Company's network and provides the Customer with Voice, Video, Frame Relay and Internet connectivity into the Company's PowerPathSM network. The IAD performs inter-working functions such that all traffic egressing from the Customer location is in the form of ATM Cells. The IAD converts traffic to the appropriate ATM class of service for each type of traffic statistically multiplexes this traffic over T-1 facilities. Two classes of service are provided on the uplink: Constant Bit Rate (CBR) and Unspecified Bit Rate (UBR). No traffic shaping abilities are available with this device.

Each IAD supports one (1) T-1 port connection, one (1) ethernet port connection, one (1) RS352 console port and two V.35 ports for Frame Relay connectivity.

The IAD shall, at all times remain the property of the Company. Upon termination of service, the Customer will provide the Company reasonable access to the Customer's premises for purposes of removing the Device. In the event the Customer fails to provide the Company with said access or should the equipment be returned to the Company in worse condition than that which could be reasonably expected from normal use and wear of the device, then in such event, Customer will be liable to the Company for the then current replacement cost of the Device.

The Device supports either analog or digital voice module connectivity but not the two concurrently. The two (2) modules supported are:

- Twelve port analog FXS voice module
- Two port t1 voice module

The ATM Edge Switch accepts several customer access lines in the form of T-1 or T-3 local loops and all associated Permanent Virtual Circuit (PVC) allows for automatic re-routing through the network in cases where backbone trunk is suddenly disabled.

The ATM Core Switch acts as a cell forwarding device. No traffic shaping or policing functions are performed by either of these switches.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide Original Sheet No. 20

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 4 - CTC POWERPATHSM SERVICES (CONT'D.)

4.4 Network Access

Customers desiring to subscribe other services set forth herein this price guide must also subscribe to CTC PowerPathSM Services. CTC PowerPathSM Service consists of either a channelized T-1 or T-3 transmission facility from the Customer's premises to a Company node.

4.5 Application of Rates and Charges

Rates and charges for CTC PowerPathSM Services are set forth below in Section 4, following. Rates and charges are based on the customer's specific system-specific configuration. Monthly recurring and non-recurring charges as set forth in Section 2, preceding, for the T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection or T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection.

4.6 Rates and Charges

Rates and Charges for CTC PowerPathSM Services are set forth in Section 11, following

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES

5.1 General

5.1.1 At the request of the Customer the Company will provide CTC Voice Services over the Company's Network. Depending on the Customer's choice of service the Customer will have the ability to choose between analog and digital voice services and the features and capabilities that are associated with such services. The PowerPathSM facility, as set forth in Section 5, preceding, will provide a communications path from the customer premises to the Company's network. The Company's network then provides the connectivity to the Public Switched Telephone Network (PSTN). Voice Connectivity Service is provided on a measured and unmeasured (where available) basis and no message unit or call allowance is provided, unless otherwise specified.

5.1.2 Channel Functionality

The Company will support both analog and digital interfaces. Depending on the type of interface, the Customer will have the ability to provision a variety of functionalities for each of the voice channels on the PowerPathSM.

A. Digital Voice Interface Service

The following Services are available to customers with a Digital PBX that supports E&M Wink Dual Tone Multi-Frequency (DTMF) signaling or E&M Intermediate DTMF signaling and have available DS 1 Ports in their PBX to connect to the IAD.

1. Outward Calling Only

A designated channel or group of channels on the PowerPathSM that will be used for outbound only calling.

2. Inbound Calling Only

A designated channel or group of channels on the PowerPathSM that will be used to receive inbound calls only. Customers will typically set up a hunt group, either circular or linear, to search for an open channel.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.1 General (Cont'd.)
 - 5.1.2 Channel Functionality (Cont'd.)
 - A. Digital Voice Interface Service (Cont'd.)
 - 3. Two Way Calling

A designated channel or group of channels on the PowerPathSM that will be used to make and receive all types of calls. Each channel represents a separate phone number that could be called from the PSTN.

4. Lead Number Service

A designated group of channels on the PowerPathSM that will be used to receive inbound calls only. Customers will have a main lead number (either newly assigned by CTC or a ported number). This number will hunt through the entire group set up behind it with no phone numbers assigned to these channels.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.1 General (Cont'd.)
 - 5.1.2 Channel Functionality (Cont'd.)
 - A. Digital Voice Interface Service (Cont'd.)
 - 5. Direct Inward Dialing (DID)

A designated group of channels on the PowerPathSM that will be used to only receive inbound DID calls. The PBX will receive the calls and direct them to the specific station. The PBX will additionally need to handle 3 or 4 digit out-pulsing to accommodate the service.

6. Multi-functional With DID

A designated group of channels on the PowerPathSM that will be used for outbound calling or inbound DID calls. Similar to Two Way Calling, it is a first come, first served basis as to the type of calls that can be received.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

5.1 General (Cont'd.)

5.1.2 Channel Functionality (Cont'd.)

B. Analog Voice Interface Service

Customers with an analog PBX, Key System or Hybrid phone system that have capacity to support loop start lines or ground start lines. Available calling features for the Analog Voice Interface Service Services are as set forth in Section 6.2.3, following.

5.1.3 Minimum Period

The minimum period for CTC Voice Services is one (1) month. Other minimum period regulations may apply if service is provided in connection with other services contained in this price guide.

5.1.4 Local Calling Areas

Calling Areas for CTC Local Voice Service are the same as those of Verizon.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 1st Revised Sheet No. 25 Cancels Original Sheet No. 25

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

5.2 Local Voice Service(s)

5.2.1 Service Descriptions,

The Company will provide the following Voice Services at the request of the Customer.

Local Voice Services

- CTC Direct Services
- Analog / POTS Service
- Analog CENTREX Service** (C)
- Analog Wide Area Centrex Service** (C)
- Digital Voice Channel Service
- ISDN PRI Channel Service
- CTC Advantage Services
 - Analog / POTS Service
 - Analog CENTREX Service** (C)
 - Analog Wide Area Centrex Service**
- PowerPath Voice Service
- PowerPath ISDN PRI Service

IntraLATA Toll Service

PBX Tie Lines

Outgoing Long Distance

Toll Free Calling Services

** Grandfathered to existing Customers at existing locations.

(C)

(C)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)

5.2.1 Service Descriptions (Cont'd.)

A. CTC Direct Services

CTC Direct Services ("Direct") provides integrated analog or digital voice solutions as set forth this Section. Direct can be provided on a stand alone basis or at the Customer's request may be combined with Data Services as set forth in Section 9, following and/or non-regulated services such as Internet via one transmission path as set forth in Section 5, previously. Direct will support up to 24 analog voice channels through a Time Division Multiplexed ("TDM") Solution and is connected to the Public Switched Telephone Network (PSTN) through DMS-100 switches. Service is provided on a measured basis and where available an unlimited basis. Direct provides the ability to access a variety of calling features. Direct is available on a Monthly basis and at the request of the end user the Customer may choose a 12, 24 or 36 Month Term.

1. Analog / POTs Service

Analog / POTs Service ("POTs"), provides basic single business line service, available on a measured or an unlimited (where available) basis.

a. Description

1. Measured Service

Measured Service provides for calling within the local calling area and within municipalities on a per minute basis. Calls will be rated on a six second initial billing increment and a six second additional billing increment.

2. Unlimited Service

Un-Measured Service provides for unlimited calling within the local calling area and within municipalities. Accumulation of local usage time for measured services is done on a per second basis. At the end of the Customer's billing period, the sum of accumulated seconds is rounded to the next higher minute.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)
 - 5.2.1 Service Descriptions (Cont'd.)
 - A. CTC Direct Services (Cont'd.)
 - 1. Analog / POTs Service (Cont'd.)
 - b. Use of Service

Unlimited business service and measured business service from the same exchange, or from exchanges each in the local service area of the other, are not furnished on the same premises except for the following situations.

- 1. A Customer with service involving unlimited business service at a principal premises outside the Metropolitan Boston exchanges may have measured business service at an ancillary location within the Metropolitan Boston exchanges if unlimited business service is not available as a service offering.
- 2. A Customer with measured Private Branch Exchange (PBX) service providing service to residential tenants in clubs, lodging houses, dormitories, nurses' homes, apartment houses and to patients of the Customer in hospitals and to tenants or guests of hotels and motels may have unlimited business exchange service for its own use.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)
 - 5.2.1 Service Descriptions (Cont'd.)
 - A. CTC Direct Services (Cont'd.)
 - 1. Analog / POTs Service (Cont'd.)
 - c. Optional Voice Features

At the request of the Customer, Optional Voice Features as set forth in Section 6.2.2, following, may be ordered upon service establishment or subsequent to the service establishment.

d. Other Service Features

At the request of the Customer, Other Service Features as set forth in Section 6.2.3, following, may be ordered upon service establishment or subsequent to the service establishment.

e. Application Rate and Charges

The Application of Rates and Charges for Analog / POTs Voice Service are set forth in Section 6.8, following.

2. Rates and Charges

Rates and Charges for Analog / POTS Service are set forth in Section 11, following.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 1st Revised Sheet No. 29 Cancels Original Sheet No. 29

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)
 - 5.2.1 Service Descriptions (Cont'd.)
 - A. CTC Direct Services (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Centrex Service** (C)
 - a. General

Centrex is a business telecommunication system in which the controlling dial switching equipment is located at a Telephone Company central office that normally serves the principal premises of a Customer. Centrex Service provides a network-based solution that delivers services comparable to a sophisticated customer-owned PBX. Centrex Service is available to any size Customer.

Centrex is offered only where suitable central office facilities are available. Where suitable facilities do not exist to provide for the furnishing of service, the Telephone Company is not obligated to construct facilities especially for this service.

Centrex does not require special attendant position equipment for answering and transferring incoming calls to stations within the system. Incoming calls to the system's listed directory number are routed to an individual station line or lines designated for the system's answering location. A night service arrangement may be provided optionally by establishing a call pickup group for this purpose. Calls then may be transferred to other stations in accordance with the system's standard or optional features. If special attendant position equipment is utilized with the system, additional charges, based on cost, may be applicable.

This service is available to businesses of any size and is capable of handling thousands of lines through its highly resilient and redundant architecture.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 1st Revised Sheet No. 30 Cancels Original Sheet No. 30

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)
 - 5.2.1 Service Descriptions (Cont'd.)
 - A. CTC Direct Services (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Centrex Service (Cont'd.)**
 - a. General (Cont'd.)
 - 1. Measured Service

Measured Service provides for calling within the local calling area and within municipalities on a per minute basis. Calls will be rated on a six second initial billing increment and a six second additional billing increment.

2. Unlimited Service

Unlimited Service provides for unlimited calling within the local calling area and within municipalities. Accumulation of local usage time for measured services is done on a per second basis. At the end of the customer's billing period, the sum of accumulated seconds is rounded to the next higher minute.

b. Requests for Service

The Company reserves the right to refuse a request for the installation of any service and/or its adjunct feature CLAS based on the availability and/or potential reusability of central office or outside plant facilities.

(C)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)
 - 5.2.1 Service Descriptions (Cont'd.)
 - A. CTC Direct Services (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Centrex Service (Cont'd.)**

(C)

c. Limitations

Unless otherwise specified, a combination of product offerings is not permitted within the same system.

- d. Responsibility of the Customer
 - 1. Charges

When Centrex is furnished to a hotel, motel, or similar establishments, the management is responsible for all charges for telephone messages, telegrams, cablegrams and radiograms sent-paid from or received collect at telephones equipped with Centrex, whether sent or received by the management or by others.

2. Special Construction

If it is determined by the Company that carrying plant on the same continuous property is required, other than as specified above for private property construction, the carrying plant must be installed and maintained by the Customer at his expense. The Company will install and maintain the associated circuit construction at its expense. The cost of pole or conduit replacement or opening and closing the trench in connection with maintenance and replacement of the circuit shall be assumed by the Customer.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 1st Revised Sheet No. 32 Cancels Original Sheet No. 32

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)
 - 5.2.1 Service Descriptions (Cont'd.)
 - A. CTC Direct Services (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Centrex Service (Cont'd.)**

(C)

- d. Responsibility of the Customer (Cont'd.)
 - 3. Customer Equipment

Certain standard and optional features may require the Customer to provide appropriate customer premises equipment. If required, such equipment is provided at the Customer's own expense.

4. Equipment Space and Power

The appropriate electric current and outlets necessary at the Customer's premises, if required, are provided at the Customer's expense.

5. Principal Premises

The principal premises for the service is considered to be the premises of the Customer where the attendant position or designated answering location is located.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 1st Revised Sheet No. 33 Cancels Original Sheet No. 33

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)
 - 5.2.1 Service Descriptions (Cont'd.)
 - A. CTC Direct Services (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Centrex Service (Cont'd.)**
 - e. Routing of Calls
 - 1. When stations of a Centrex are located in an exchange other than that serving the principal premises, outgoing calls are routed through the exchange serving the principal premises. Other service arrangements may be provided, at appropriate rates and charges, if the services are compatible with the Centrex service furnished.

However, if a Centrex Customer requires direct access to the exchange and toll network from the exchange normally serving the area where these Centrex telephones are located, main telephone exchange service or Private Branch Exchange (PBX) type trunk lines, as appropriate may be provided in accordance with price guide regulations, rates and charges. These lines are provided only for use by the telephones at the off-premises Centrex location or satellite service location, where provided, and do not provide Centrex toll identification or DID service into the Centrex system.

(C)

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 1st Revised Sheet No. 34 Cancels Original Sheet No. 34

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)
 - 5.2.1 Service Descriptions (Cont'd.)
 - A. CTC Direct Services (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Centrex Service (Cont'd.)**
 - e. Routing of Calls (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Centrex does not require special attendant position equipment for answering and transferring incoming calls to stations within the system. Incoming calls to the system's listed directory number are routed to an individual station line or lines designated for the system's answering location. A night service arrangement may be provided optionally by establishing a call pickup group for this purpose. Calls then may be transferred to other stations in accordance with the system's standard or optional features. If special attendant position equipment is utilized with the system, additional charges, based on cost, may be applicable.

(C)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)
 - 5.2.1 Service Descriptions (Cont'd.)
 - A. CTC Direct Services (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Centrex Service (Cont'd.)**
 - f. Optional and Standard Voice Features

Customers that subscribe to Centrex Service will be provided at no additional cost a set of Standard Voice Features as set forth in 1, below. At the request of the Customer, Optional Voice Features as set forth in f.2 following, may be ordered upon service establishment or subsequent to the service establishment. Both Standard and Optional Voice Features descriptions are set forth in Section 6.2.2, following.

1. Standard Voice Features

Call Forwarding Variable
Call Hold
Call Pick-Up
3-Way Conference Call
Call Transfer within and outside the Centrex Group.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.) 5.2
 - 5.2.1 Service Descriptions (Cont'd.)
 - A. CTC Direct Services (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Centrex Service (Cont'd.)**
 - **(C)**
 - f. Optional and Standard Voice Features
 - 2. Optional Voice Features

Anonymous Call	Busy Redial /	Call Forward Busy	Call Forwarding	
Rejection	*66 (per call)	Variable	No Answer Variable	
Call Forward Variable	Call Forward Busy	Call Forward	Call Forward Busy /	
		No Answer	No Answer	
Call Hold	Caller ID	Caller ID	Call Park	
	(number only)	(number and name)		
Call Pick-up	Call Return	Call Trace Call Transfer		
Call Waiting	Distinctive Ring	Hunt Group	Line Blocking (all calls)	
Referral Service	Selective Call	Selective Name and Number Blocking	Speed Dial	
Station to Station Dialing	Three Way Calling	Voice Mail		

- Other Service Features At the request of the Customer, Other g. Service Features as set forth in Section 6.2.3, following, may be ordered upon service establishment or subsequent to the service establishment.
- Application Rate and Charges The Application of Rates and h. Charges for CTC Direct Centrex Service are set forth in Section 6.8, following.
- i. Rates and Charges - Rates and Charges for Centrex Service(s) are set forth in Section 11, following.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 1st Revised Sheet No. 37 Cancels Original Sheet No. 37

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)
 - 5.2.1 Service Descriptions (Cont'd.)
 - A. CTC Direct Services (Cont'd.)
 - 3. Wide Area Centrex,**

Wide Area Centrex ("WAC") allows a Centrex Customer as set forth in Section 6.2.1(A)2, previously the ability to connect Customer location(s) or to one Centrex System.

a. Limitations

WAC is only available to Customer who have subscribed to Centrex Service as set forth in Section 6.2.1(A)2 and rates and charges for WAC are in addition to Centrex Service's rates and charges.

b. Application of Rates and Charges

The application for Rates and Charges for CTC Direct Wide Area Centrex are set forth in Section 6.8, following.

c. Rates and Charges

Rates and Charges for CTC Direct Wide Area Centrex are set forth in Section 11, following.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)
 - 5.2.1 Service Descriptions (Cont'd.)
 - A CTC Direct Services (Cont'd.)
 - 4. Digital Voice Service

Digital Voice Service, provides digital business line service, available on a measured or an unlimited (where available) basis.

- a. Description
 - 1. Measured Service

Measured Service provides for calling within the local calling area and within municipalities on a per minute basis. Calls will be rated on a six second initial billing increment and a six second additional billing increment

2. Un-Measured Service

Un-Measured Service provides for unlimited calling within the local calling area and within municipalities. Accumulation of local usage time for measured services is done on a per second basis. At the end of the customer's billing period, the sum of accumulated seconds is rounded to the next higher minute.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)
 - 5.2.1 Service Descriptions (Cont'd.)
 - A CTC Direct Services (Cont'd.)
 - 4. Digital Voice Service (Cont'd.)
 - b. Use of Service

Unlimited business service and measured business service from the same exchange, or from exchanges each in the local service area of the other, are not furnished on the same premises except for the following situations.

- 1. A Customer with service involving unlimited business service at a principal premises outside the Metropolitan Boston exchanges may have measured business service at an ancillary location within the Metropolitan Boston exchanges if unlimited business service is not available as a service offering.
- 2. A Customer with measured Private Branch Exchange (PBX) service providing service to residential tenants in clubs, lodging houses, dormitories, nurses' homes, apartment houses and to patients of the Customer in hospitals and to tenants or guests of hotels and motels may have unlimited business exchange service for its own use.
- c. Optional Voice Features

At the request of the Customer, Optional Voice Features as set forth in Section 6.2.2, following, may be ordered upon service establishment or subsequent to the service establishment.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)
 - 5.2.1 Service Descriptions (Cont'd.)
 - A. CTC Direct Services (Cont'd.)
 - 4. Digital Voice Service (Cont'd.)
 - d. Other Service Features

At the request of the Customer, Other Service Features as set forth in Section 5, following, may be ordered upon service establishment or subsequent to the service establishment.

e. Application of Rates and Charges

The application for Rates and Charges for CTC Direct Digital Voice Service Channels are set forth in Section 6.8, following.

f. Rates and Charges

Rates and Charges for Digital Voice Service Channels are set forth in Section 11, following.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)
 - 5.2.1 Service Descriptions (Cont'd.)
 - A. CTC Direct Services (Cont'd.)
 - 5. ISDN PRI Service
 - a. General

ISDN primary provides access to the Company's voice and circuit switched data transport services via a 1.544 Mbps digital path as set forth in Section 4, preceding, between ISDN compatible Customer premises equipment and a CTC Point of Presence. ISDN PRI can be combined with other services and is a true converges product. ISDN primary includes Direct Inward Dialing (DID) which permits incoming dialed calls from the network to reach a specific station line of a Private Branch Exchange (PBX) or other Customer premises equipment without the assistance of an attendant.

ISDN primary is offered on a measured local service basis and on an unlimited local service basis where unlimited local service is available, as set forth in Section 5, preceding. No local usage allowance is provided.

b. Service Components

1. Primary Port

An ISDN primary port provides the termination of the local distribution channel as set forth in B, following in the central office switch. Each port consists of a D channel for signaling and up to 23 B channels for transmission of voice.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)
 - 5.2.1 Service Descriptions (Cont'd.)
 - A. CTC Direct Services (Cont'd.)
 - 5. ISDN PRI Service (Cont'd.)
 - b. Service Components (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Local Distribution Channel

The Local Distribution Channel is a 1.544 Mbps two-way transmission path connecting a Customer's premises with the port. The framing format for 1.544 Mbps transmission over the ISDN primary service local distribution channel is extended superframe as specified in TR-NWT-000499.

3. DID Capability

Furnished upon the condition that the Customer must subscribe to and have adequate facilities to permit the use of service without injurious effect on general telephone service, ISDN primary DID numbers will be provided in blocks of 20, 50 or 100 consecutive numbers. These minimums apply whether or not the Customer utilizes all the ISDN primary DID telephone numbers in the group.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)
 - 5.2.1 Service Descriptions (Cont'd.)
 - A. CTC Direct Services (Cont'd.)
 - 5. ISDN PRI Service (Cont'd.)
 - c. Primary Service Capabilities

The following capabilities are supported on the B channels: Voice and circuit switched data capabilities can be combined over the ISDN primary port and local distribution channel.

1. Features

Circuit Switched Voice provides digitized speech or voice band data access in conjunction with existing services including local exchange service, Message Telecommunications Service (MTS), and 800 service.

Incoming Calling Line Identification provides the calling number of an incoming call if both the ISDN primary Customer and the originator of the call are served from the same central office switch or served from different central office switches which are connected by facilities that can send the calling party's number between the switches.

Channel Configuration allows some or all B channels to be dedicated to exchange and MTS, DID, or 800 service. Multiple dedicated trunk groups can be established on the same port or group of ports. The Customer must specify at the time of ordering, the number of dedicated B channels and their specific purpose.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)
 - 5.2.1 Service Descriptions (Cont'd.)
 - A. CTC Direct Services (Cont'd.)
 - 5. ISDN PRI Service (Cont'd.)
 - d. Responsibility of the Company
 - 1. Suspension of Service -

ISDN primary is not subject of temporary suspension of service.

2. Provisions for Other Services

One directory listing without charge is furnished for each ISDN primary DID number range. Additional directory listings will be provided at the rates and charges as set forth in Section 11, following.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)
 - 5.2.1 Service Descriptions (Cont'd.)
 - A. CTC Direct Services (Cont'd.)
 - 5. ISDN PRI Service (Cont'd.)
 - e. Responsibility of the Customer
 - 1. The Customer must specify, at the time of ordering, the number of call-by-call service selection B channels and the number of dedicated channels (if any) to be activated. Service Order Charges as set forth in Section 2, preceding, apply for changes in the number or type of activated channels, made subsequent to the time of ordering.
 - 2. Customer provided equipment used to connect to ISDN primary service must comply with AT&T PUBs 41449, 41459, 5D5-900-312 and 5D5-900-322.
 - 3. A Customer provided channel service unit or equivalent functionality is required at each termination of an ISDN primary service PowerPath, as set forth in Section 5, preceding, on the Customer's premises. The channel service unit must be compatible with the extended superframe framing format and the bipolar with 8 zero substitution line code.
 - 4. Customer provided switching systems must be arranged to provide for the interception of assigned by unused station numbers, including vacant station number groups as required.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)
 - 5.2.1 Service Descriptions (Cont'd.)
 - A. CTC Direct Services (Cont'd.)
 - 5. ISDN PRI Service (Cont'd.)
 - f. Optional Voice Features

At the request of the Customer, Optional Voice Features as set forth in Section 6.2.2, following, may be ordered upon service establishment or subsequent to the service establishment.

g. Other Service Features

At the request of the Customer, Other Service Features as set forth in Section 6.2.3, following, may be ordered upon service establishment or subsequent to the service establishment.

h. Application of Rates and Charges

The application for Rates and Charges for CTC Direct ISDN PRI Service Channels are set forth in Section 6.8, following.

i. Rates and Charges

Rates and Charges for ISDN PRI Service(s) are set forth in Section 11, following.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)

5.2.1 Service Descriptions (Cont'd.)

B. CTC Advantage Services,

CTC Advantage Services ("Advantage") provides integrated analog or digital voice solutions as set forth this Section, converged with Data Services as set forth in Section 6, following or non-regulated services via one transmission path as set forth in Section 4, previously. Advantage will support up to 24 analog voice channels through a Time Division Multiplexed ("TDM") Solution and is connected to the Public Switched Telephone Network (PSTN) through DMS-100 switches. Service is provided on a measured basis and where available an unlimited basis. Advantage provides the ability to access a variety of calling features. Advantage is available on a Monthly basis and at the request of the end user the Customer may choose a 12, 24 or 36 Month Term.

1. Analog / POTs Service

Analog / POTs Service ("POTs"), provides basic single business line service, available on a measured or an unlimited (where available) basis.

a. Description

1. Measured Service

Measured Service provides for calling within the local calling area and within municipalities on a per minute basis. Calls will be rated on a six second initial billing increment and a six second additional billing increment.

2. Unlimited Service

Un-Measured Service provides for unlimited calling within the local calling area and within municipalities. Accumulation of local usage time for measured services is done on a per second basis. At the end of the customer's billing period, the sum of accumulated seconds is rounded to the next higher minute.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)
 - 5.2.1 Service Descriptions (Cont'd.)
 - B. CTC Advantage Services (Cont'd.)
 - 1. Analog / POTs Service (Cont'd.)
 - b. Use of Service

Unlimited business service and measured business service from the same exchange, or from exchanges each in the local service area of the other, are not furnished on the same premises except for the following situations.

- 1. A Customer with service involving unlimited business service at a principal premises outside the Metropolitan Boston exchanges may have measured business service at an ancillary location within the Metropolitan Boston exchanges if unlimited business service is not available as a service offering.
- 2. A Customer with measured Private Branch Exchange (PBX) service providing service to residential tenants in clubs, lodging houses, dormitories, nurses' homes, apartment houses and to patients of the Customer in hospitals and to tenants or guests of hotels and motels may have unlimited business exchange service for its own use.
- c. Optional Voice Features

At the request of the Customer, Optional Voice Features as set forth in Section 5, following, may be ordered upon service establishment or subsequent to the service establishment.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)
 - 5.2.1 Service Descriptions (Cont'd.)
 - B. CTC Advantage Services (Cont'd.)
 - 1. Analog / POTs Service (Cont'd.)
 - d. Other Service Features

At the request of the Customer, Other Service Features as set forth in Section 5, following, may be ordered upon service establishment or subsequent to the service establishment.

e. Application Rate and Charges

The Application of Rates and Charges for CTC Advantage Analog / POTs is located in Section 5, following.

f. Rates and Charges

Rates and Charges for Advantage Analog / POTs Service(s) are set forth in Section 11, following.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 1st Revised Sheet No. 50 Cancels Original Sheet No. 50

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)
 - 5.2.1 Service Descriptions (Cont'd.)
 - B. CTC Advantage Services (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Centrex Service** (C)
 - a. General

Centrex is a business telecommunication system in which the controlling dial switching equipment is located at a Telephone Company central office that normally serves the principal premises of a Customer. Centrex Service provides a network-based solution that delivers services comparable to a sophisticated customer-owned PBX. Centrex Service is available to any size customer.

Centrex is offered only where suitable central office facilities are available. Where suitable facilities do not exist to provide for the furnishing of service, the Telephone Company is not obligated to construct facilities especially for this service.

Centrex does not require special attendant position equipment for answering and transferring incoming calls to stations within the system. Incoming calls to the system's listed directory number are routed to an individual station line or lines designated for the system's answering location. A night service arrangement may be provided optionally by establishing a call pickup group for this purpose. Calls then may be transferred to other stations in accordance with the system's standard or optional features. If special attendant position equipment is utilized with the system, additional charges, based on cost, may be applicable.

This service is available to businesses of any size and is capable of handling thousands of lines through its highly resilient and redundant architecture.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 1st Revised Sheet No. 51 Cancels Original Sheet No. 51

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)
 - 5.2.1 Service Descriptions (Cont'd.)
 - B. CTC Advantage Services (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Centrex Service (Cont'd.)**
 - a. General (Cont'd.)
 - 1. Measured Service

Measured Service provides for calling within the local calling area and within municipalities on a per minute basis. Calls will be rated on a six second initial billing increment and a six second additional billing increment.

2. Unlimited Service

Un-Measured Service provides for unlimited calling within the local calling area and within municipalities. Accumulation of local usage time for measured services is done on a per second basis. At the end of the customer's billing period, the sum of accumulated seconds is rounded to the next higher minute.

b. Requests for Service

The Company reserves the right to refuse a request for the installation of any service and/or its adjunct feature CLAS based on the availability and/or potential reusability of central office or outside plant facilities.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 1st Revised Sheet No. 52 Cancels Original Sheet No. 52

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)
 - 5.2.1 Service Descriptions (Cont'd.)
 - B. CTC Advantage Services (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Centrex Service (Cont'd.)**

c. Limitations

Unless otherwise specified, a combination of product offerings is not permitted within the same system.

- d. Responsibility of the Customer
 - 1. Charges

When Centrex is furnished to a hotel, motel, or similar establishments, the management is responsible for all charges for telephone messages, telegrams, cablegrams and radiograms sent-paid from or received collect at telephones equipped with Centrex, whether sent or received by the management or by others.

2. Special Construction

If it is determined by the Company that carrying plant on the same continuous property is required, other than as specified above for private property construction, the carrying plant must be installed and maintained by the Customer at his expense. The Company will install and maintain the associated circuit construction at its expense. The cost of pole or conduit replacement or opening and closing the trench in connection with maintenance and replacement of the circuit shall be assumed by the Customer.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 1st Revised Sheet No. 53 Cancels Original Sheet No. 53

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)
 - 5.2.1 Service Descriptions (Cont'd.)
 - B. CTC Advantage Services (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Centrex Service (Cont'd.)**
 - d. Responsibility of the Customer (Cont'd.)
 - 3. Customer Equipment

Certain standard and optional features may require the Customer to provide appropriate customer premises equipment. If required, such equipment is provided at the Customer's own expense.

4. Equipment Space and Power

The appropriate electric current and outlets necessary at the Customer's premises, if required, are provided at the Customer's expense.

5. Principal Premises

The principal premises for the service is considered to be the premises of the Customer where the attendant position or designated answering location is located.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 1st Revised Sheet No. 54 Cancels Original Sheet No. 54

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)
 - 5.2.1 Service Descriptions (Cont'd.)
 - B. CTC Advantage Services (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Centrex Service (Cont'd.)**
 - e. Routing of Calls
 - 1. When stations of a Centrex are located in an exchange other than that serving the principal premises, outgoing calls are routed through the exchange serving the principal premises. Other service arrangements may be provided, at appropriate rates and charges, if the services are compatible with the Centrex service furnished.
 - a. However, if a Centrex Customer requires direct access to the exchange and toll network from the exchange normally serving the area where these Centrex telephones are located, main telephone exchange service or Private Branch Exchange (PBX) type trunk lines, as appropriate may be provided in accordance with price guide regulations, rates and charges. These lines are provided only for use by the telephones at the off-premises Centrex location or satellite service location, where provided, and do not provide Centrex toll identification or DID service into the Centrex system.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 1st Revised Sheet No. 55 Cancels Original Sheet No. 55

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)
 - 5.2.1 Service Descriptions (Cont'd.)
 - B. CTC Advantage Services (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Centrex Service (Cont'd.)**
 - e. Routing of Calls (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Centrex does not require special attendant position equipment for answering and transferring incoming calls to stations within the system. Incoming calls to the system's listed directory number are routed to an individual station line or lines designated for the system's answering location. A night service arrangement may be provided optionally by establishing a call pickup group for this purpose. Calls then may be transferred to other stations in accordance with the system's standard or optional features. If special attendant position equipment is utilized with the system, additional charges, based on cost, may be applicable.

**

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 1st Revised Sheet No. 56 Cancels Original Sheet No. 56

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)
 - 5.2.1 Service Descriptions (Cont'd.)
 - B. CTC Advantage Services (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Centrex Service (Cont'd.)**

f. Standard and Optional Voice Features

Customers that subscribe to Centrex Service will be provided at no additional cost a set of Standard Voice Features as set forth in 1, below. At the request of the Customer, Optional Voice Features as set forth f.2, following, may be ordered upon service establishment or subsequent to the service establishment. Both Standard and Optional Voice Features descriptions are set forth in Section 5, following.

- 1. Standard Voice Features
 - Call Forwarding Variable
 - Call Hold
 - Call Pick-Up
 - 3-Way Conference Call
 - Call Transfer within and outside the Centrex Group.

**

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)
 - 5.2.1 Service Descriptions (Cont'd.)
 - B. CTC Advantage Services (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Centrex Service (Cont'd.)**
 - f. Standard and Optional Voice Features

2. Optional Calling Features

Anonymous Call	Busy Redial /	Call Forward Busy	Call Forwarding	
Rejection	*66 (per call)	Variable	No Answer Variable	
Call Forward Variable	Call Forward Busy	Call Forward	Call Forward Busy /	
		No Answer	No Answer	
Call Hold	Caller ID	Caller ID	Call Park	
	(number only)	(number and name)		
Call Pick-up	Call Return	Call Trace	Call Transfer	
Call Waiting	Distinctive Ring	Hunt Group	Line Blocking (all calls)	
Referral Service	Selective Call	Selective Name and Number Blocking	Speed Dial	
Station to Station Dialing	Three Way Calling	Voice Mail		

g. Other Service Features

At the request of the Customer, Other Service Features as set forth in Section 5, following, may be ordered upon service establishment or subsequent to the service establishment

h. Application Rate and Charges

The Application of Rates and Charges for Advantage Centrex Service is located in Section 5, following.

i. Rates and Charges

Rates and Charges for Advantage Centrex Service(s) are set forth in Section 11, following.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 1st Revised Sheet No. 58 Cancels Original Sheet No. 58

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)
 - 5.2.1 Service Descriptions (Cont'd.)
 - B. CTC Advantage Services (Cont'd.)
 - 3. Wide Area Centrex**

Wide Area Centrex ("WAC") allows a Centrex Customer as set forth in Section 5, previously the ability to connect Customer location(s) or to one Centrex System.

a. Limitations

WAC is only available to Customer who have subscribed to Centrex Service as set forth in Section 5 and rates and charges for WAC are in addition to Centrex Service's rates and charges.

b. Application Rate and Charges

The Application of Rates and Charges for CTC Advantage Wide Area Centrex Service is located in Section 6.8, following.

c. Rates and Charges

Rates and Charges for Advantage Centrex Service(s) are set forth in Section 11, following.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)
 - 5.2.1 Service Descriptions (Cont'd.)
 - C. CTC PowerPathSM Voice Services

CTC PowerPathSM Voice Services provides integrated analog or digital voice solutions as set forth this Section, converged with Data Services as set forth in Section 7, following or non-regulated services via one transmission path as set forth in Section 4, previously. Direct will support up to 24 analog voice channels through a Time Division Multiplexed ("TDM") Solution and is connected to the Public Switched Telephone Network (PSTN) through DMS-100 switches. Service is provided on a measured basis and where available an unlimited basis. Direct provides the ability to access a variety of calling features. Direct is available on a Monthly basis and at the request of the end user the Customer may choose a 12, 24 or 36 Month Term.

CTC PowerPathSM Voice Services are available in Analog Voice Channel and Digital Voice Channel. PowerPathSM Voice Services Regulations are the same as CTC Direct Services and are set forth in Section 5, preceding.

1. Application of Rates and Charges

The Application of Rates and Charges are set forth in Section 5.

2. Rates and Charges

Rates and Charges for PowerPathSM Voice Services are set forth in Section 11, following.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)
 - 5.2.1 Service Descriptions (Cont'd.)
 - D. CTC PowerNetsm PRI Services

CTC PowerNetsm PRI provides digital voice services utilizing ISDN PRI Functionality with no Integrated Access Device (IAD) located at the Customer premises. PowerNetsm PRI Services are provided over a single transmission path as set forth in Section 4, previously and is provisioned as Twenty-Three (23) Bearer Channels and One (1) Data Channel or 23B+D.

Service regulations for the CTC PowerNetsm PRI are the same as CTC Direct ISDN PRI as set forth in Section 5, preceding.

1. Application of Rates and Charges

The Application of Rates and Charges for CTC PowerNetsm PRI Services are set forth in Section 5 following.

2. Rates and Charges

The Rates and Charges for PowerNetsm PRI Services are set forth in Section 11, following.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)

5.2.2 Optional Voice Features

A. Account Codes

This feature permits the carrier to collect an account code from the subscriber for inclusion on the CDR. The collected account code may or may not be validated against a provisioned set of valid codes.

B. Anonymous Call Rejection

Anonymous Call Rejection allows a Customer to redirect incoming calls for which calling name and number display has been suppressed through the use of per call or line blocking, to an announcement indicating that the Customer is not presently accepting such calls. The Customer may activate and deactivate the feature without charge by dialing a code.

C. Busy Redial / *66

Busy Redial enables a station user calling a busy station within the system to be automatically connected to the called line when the line becomes idle.

D. Call Forward Variable

Call Forward allows a station line to have incoming calls forwarded to another line within the system or to telephone numbers outside the system.

E. Call Forward Busy Line

Call Forwarding Busy Line permits calls attempting to terminate to a busy station line to be forwarded to a preselected station line within the Customer system or to a telephone number outside the system. This feature is not provided on a station line with Call Waiting.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)

5.2.2 Optional Voice Features (Cont'd.)

F. Call Forward Busy Variable

Call Forwarding Busy Variable permits calls attempting to terminate to a busy station line to be forwarded to a station line within the customer system or to a telephone number outside the system. This feature is not provided on a station line with Call Waiting.

G. Call Forward No Answer

Call Forward No Answer provides for the forwarding of incoming calls to a preselected station line within the customer system or to a telephone number outside the system when the called station line does not answer within a prescribed number of rings.

H. Call Forward No Answer Variable

Call Forward No Answer provides for the automatic routing forwarding of incoming calls to a station line within the customer system or to a telephone number outside the system when the called station line does not answer within a prescribed number of rings.

I. Call Forward Busy / No Answer

Call Forward Busy / No Answer provides for the automatic routing of incoming calls to a preselected telephone number when the called telephone number is busy and/or does not answer within a determined number of rings.

J. Call Hold

Call Hold allows the station user to place any established call on hold while leaving the Centrex line free to originate another call.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)

5.2.2 Optional Voice Features (Cont'd.)

K. Caller ID - Number Only

Caller ID-Number Only provides the originating telephone number, the date and the time of an incoming call in the period between the first and second telephone ring. This information is displayed on a customer provided compatible display device attached to the Customer's telephone line.

L. Caller ID -W/Name

Caller ID provides the telephone number and name associated in the Telephone Company's records with the line from which an incoming call originates. The calling number and name are displayed on a customer provided compatible display device attached to the Customer's telephone line.

M. Call Park

Call Park allows a call for a busy extension to be put into a hold-like state until someone at that extension or another extension becomes free to answer it. The call is brought out of "park" by dialing a special code.

N. Call Pickup

Call Pickup enables a station user to answer incoming calls to another station within a defined call pickup group by dialing a code.

O. Call Return

Call Return will allows a station user to retrieve any call that is not caught in time. You don't need to know who called. Just dial *69 and your phone will redial the last number that called you.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)

5.2.2 Optional Voice Features (Cont'd.)

P. Call Trace

Call Trace allows a station user to Trace the source of an annoyance call. The number will be provided to the police, not to the Customer who traced the call. Code: *57.

Q. Call Transfer

Call Transfer allows a station user to transfer any established call to another station inside or outside the customer group without the assistance of an attendant. This is a basic system feature provided on all lines.

R. Call Waiting

Call Waiting Terminating permits a station user to receive an audible tone to indicate an incoming call is waiting, if the called line is busy. Call Waiting is not provided on a station line equipped with Call Forwarding Busy Line. This feature may be arranged to allow a station line to receive Call Waiting treatment on either incoming DID or intrasystem calls.

S. Channel Configuration

Channel Configuration allows some or all B channels to be dedicated to exchange and MTS, DID, or 800 service. Multiple dedicated trunk groups can be established on the same port or group of ports. The Customer must specify at the time of ordering, the number of dedicated B channels and their specific purpose.

T. Circuit Switched Voice

Circuit Switched Voice provides digitized speech or voice band data access in conjunction with existing services including local exchange service, Message Telecommunications Service (MTS), and 800 service.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)

5.2.2 Optional Voice Features (Cont'd.)

U. Distinctive Ring

Distinctive Ring enables a customer to have up to three separate telephone numbers (one main telephone number and two additional telephone numbers) associated with one exchange access line. Each telephone number has a distinctive ring on incoming calls to allow for identification of the incoming call.

V. Hunting

Hunting permits the routing of calls to an idle station in a prearranged group when the called station is busy.

W. Incoming Calling Line Identification

Incoming Calling Line Identification provides the calling number of an incoming call if both the ISDN primary Customer and the originator of the call are served from the same central office switch or served from different central office switches which are connected by facilities that can send the calling party's number between the switches.

X. Line Blocking

Line blocking allows customers to automatically block the disclosure of their directory number and name on all originating calls. The option precludes the originating customer's telephone number and name, including customers with nondirectory listed service or nonpublished service, from being displayed on the terminating customers Caller ID – Number Only display device(s) and also prevents *69 from completing a call. Line blocking does not affect the operation of the other calling features.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)

5.2.2 Optional Voice Features (Cont'd.)

Y. Line Overflow to Directory Number

Line Overflow to Directory Number enables a line in a hunt group that is busy to be overflowed to another Directory Number. This feature is available only where suitable facilities exist.

Z. Referral Service

Referral Service is a recorded announcement that provides the caller the status of a disconnected or changed number.

AA. Selective Call

Selective Call allows you to have only your important calls forwarded to a designated location.

AB. Selective Name and Number Blocking

Selective Blocking permits you to prevent your name and number from being transmitted on particular calls made from your telephone number.

AC. Speed Dialing

Speed Dialing allows a station user to call a predesignated telephone number by dialing a valid dialing code. The customer changeable speed dialing list furnished contains either six or eight codes depending on serving facilities.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide Original Sheet No. 67

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)
 - 5.2.2 Optional Voice Features (Cont'd.)
 - AD. Station to Station Dialing

Station to Station Dialing enables individual station users in the system to directly dial other stations in the same system without the assistance of an attendant.

AE. Three-Way Calling

Three-Way Calling enables a station user to add a third-party to an existing call. This is a basic system feature provided on all lines.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)

5.2.3 Other Service Features

A. Descriptions

1. Direct Inward Dial

A designated group of channels on the PowerPathSM that will be used to only receive inbound DID calls. The PBX will receive the calls and direct them to the specific station. The PBX will additionally need to handle 3 or 4 digit outpulsing to accommodate the service.

Example: Customers will have a block of 40 DID numbers newly assigned by the Company or ported from another LEC. This block of numbers is assigned to a group of channels using the ratio of 8:1 numbers/stations to channels, in this case 5 channels. If a 6th concurrent DID call is attempting to be completed, the end user will receive a busy.

2. DNIS

DNIS Out-pulsing on CAS/PBX Line provides a means to specify a standard (4) or Custom (4-18) number of digits, taken from the DNIS (Dialed Number Identification Service) to be transmitted on call termination to a CAS/PBX line

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.2 Local Voice Service(s) (Cont'd.)
 - 5.2.3 Other Service Features (Cont'd.)
 - A. Descriptions (Cont'd.)
 - 3. Digital Manipulation

Allows the customer to put a pre-existing, advertised number that conflicts with the rest of their number range onto their Class 5 DID service. This feature will replace the number in conflict with a predetermined number that matches the rest of the customer's number range.

4. Incoming Calling Line ID (ICLID)

Customers that subscribe to ISDN PRI service will the ability order Incoming Calling Line ID, Incoming Calling Line ID w/Name and Number and Incoming Calling Line ID Number Only feature.

B. Rates and Charges

Rates and Charges for Other Features are set forth in Section 11, following.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

5.3 Other Services

5.3.1 Foreign Number Service

A. General

Foreign Number Service is available where facilities exist to Customers who subscribe to the Company's local exchange service and desire to retain their existing phone numbers for inward service, where such numbers are associated with either a rate center or Central Office other than that in which the Customer resides or is served.

In the case where the numbers are not in the same rate center, the Company assigned phone numbers associated with the rate center in which the Customer is physically located will serve as the BTN/STN for all outbound calling routed through the rate center where the Customer is physically located. At the Customer's request, the Company will establish an additional hunt group that will route calls through the foreign rate center. Such a request may require additional programming to customer provided equipment (CPE) at the expense of the Customer.

B. Application of Rates and Charges

The Application of Rates and Charges for Foreign Number Service are set forth in Section 5, following.

C. Rates and Charges

Rates and Charges for Foreign Number Service are set forth in Section 11, following.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

5.3 Other Services, (Cont'd.)

5.3.2 Referral Services

A. General

Referral Service is available where facilities exist to Customers who subscribe to the Company local exchange service. Presently, One Communications will offer two types of Referral Service, Generic and Basic Referral Service.

1. Generic Referral

A Generic Referral is a recorded announcement that provides the caller the status of a disconnected or changed number. Generic Referrals do not provide the new number

2. Basic Referral

A Basic Referral is a recorded announcement that provides the caller the status of a disconnected or changed number and provides to the caller the new telephone number.

B. Minimum Period

- 1. Generic Referral is subject to a one (1) month minimum period.
- 2. Basic Referral is subject to a six (6) month minimum period.

C. Availability

Customers receiving CTC Voice Services may subscribe to Referral Service at the rates and charges set forth in the Section 11, following.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

5.3 Other Services, (Cont'd.)

5.3.3 Remote Call Forwarding (RCF)

A. General

Remote Call Forwarding (RCF) provides for all incoming calls placed to a tendigit number to be call forwarded to a terminating Intra or InterLATA telephone number. RCF callers are directly connected to an on-net or off-net telephone number. The number is designated by the Customer. This service is available only to the extent facilities are available.

This service is furnished upon condition that the Customer Subscribed to adequate RCF or terminating facilities to permit the use of the service without impairment, disruption or deterioration of the quality of other telephone services. The Customer may add Additional Talk paths. The maximum number of talk paths is fifteen (15).

If in the opinion of the Company additional RCF service or terminating facilities are needed, the Customer will be requested to subscribe to additional service or facilities. If the Customer refuses to subscribe to adequate RCF or terminating facilities, the RCF service is subject to termination.

The Company does not provide identification of the originating telephone number to the RCF Customer.

No assurance can be given that transmission will be fully satisfactory during operation of RCF. In the event of poor transmission, the liability of the Company will not exceed the amount of the applicable charge, if any for the call.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.3. Other Services, (Cont'd.)
 - 5.3.3. Remote Call Forwarding (RCF) (Cont'd.)
 - B. Application of Rate Regulations

The Application of Rates and Charges found in this section are in addition to those found in Section 5, following.

1. Non -Recurring Charges

Customers who subscribe to Remote Call Forwarding are subject to the following Non-recurring charges

a. Installation Charge

Customers who subscribe to RCF Service will be charge an installation charge to install / establish RCF Service.

b. Service Order Charges

Service Order Charges as set forth in Section 2, preceding are in addition to the nonrecurring charge as set forth above and are applicable upon establishing RCF Service.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

- 5.3 Other Services (Cont'd.)
 - 5.3.3. Remote Call Forwarding (RCF) (Cont'd.)
 - B. Application of Rate Regulations
 - 2. Usage Charges

Between the calling party and the RCF number the calling party is charged the appropriate IntraLATA, InterLATA or local usage charge. If the RCF number is a Toll Free Number and then the Customer will be charged the appropriate usage charges

Between the RCF number and the terminating telephone number the RCF Customer is charged the dialed station-to-station MTS rate or either the business message unit rate or local usage charge for each call. These charges apply for person-to-person and collect calls made to an RCF number even though such calls might not be accepted at the answering location.

If the terminating service is Toll free service, appropriate usage rates apply.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

5.3 Other Services (Cont'd.)

5.3.3. Remote Call Forwarding (RCF) (Cont'd.)

B. Application of Rate Regulations (Cont'd.)

3. Monthly Recurring

Each talk path the Customer chooses to RCF will be assessed a monthly recurring charge. The monthly charge for RCF will be assessed on a per month, per talk path basis.

C. Rates and Charges

Rates and Charges for Remote Call Forwarding are as set forth in Section 11, following.

5.3.4 Directory Listing(s)

The Company will provide One directory listing free of charge. Any additional listings will be subject to the rates and charges set forth in Section 11, following.

5.3.5 Directory Assistance

The Company furnishes directory assistance service to aid customers in determining telephone numbers. Calls to directory assistance are considered complete whether or not the number(s) requested has been provided. No more than two (2) telephone numbers may be requested per call to directory assistance service. An allowance of ten (10) Directory Assistance calls will be provided, per line, per billing period, free of charge. InterLATA Directory Assistance is provided on a direct dialed basis.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

5.3 Other Services (Cont'd.)

5.3.6 2-PIC Presubscription

This allows the end-user to be able to select their pre-subscribed intraLATA toll and InterLATA long distance carriers.

5.3.7 Touch Tone Service

Voice Connectivity service will be provided with Touch Tone Service and will enable the customer to utilize push button dialing using Dual Tone Multi-Frequency tones.

5.3.8 Billing Record Creation

Logs information concerning each call that goes through the network service provider's packet network and retains all necessary information for distribution in a standard format to the provider's billing system.

5.3.9 Customized Number Service

Customer requested DNs in the form of NPA-NXX-ZZZZ where the customer specifies the numeric value for the number represented by Z.

5.3.10 Network Announcements

Provides requests to the Announcement Server to "Play" stored announcements over the packet network to a designated IP address.

5.3.11 Call Blocking - Selective

Enables subscribers to block calls to 800, 411, 900, 976 numbers. The Call Agent recognizes 800, 411, 900 and 976 numbers and performs a lookup in the customer database to determine if these numbers are blocked from the particular number. If these numbers are blocked, the Call Agent will initiate an appropriate announcement to the caller informing them of the block on these numbers.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

5.4 IntraLATA Toll Service

Customers who subscribe to the Company's Local Voice Service and / or Outgoing Long Distance Voice Access Service will have the option of pre-subscribing to intraLATA Toll Service provided on the ICN. IntraLATA Toll Service will only be provided as a bundled service with either Local Voice Service as set forth in Section 5, preceding or Outgoing Long Distance Voice Access Service as set forth in Section 11, following.

Usage Charges for IntraLATA Toll Service are set forth in Section 6.4 of this Price guide And are in addition to those rates and charges for access to the ICN.

5.5 Outgoing Long Distance Voice Access Service *

The ICN provides a gateway to the Public Switched Network (PSN) through dedicated channels of a Customer's PowerPathSM facility. Virtual connections are established between the Integrated Access Device located at the Customer premise and the PSTN Gateway. An Integrated Access Device located at the Gateway, receives voice over ATM cells from the ICN and converts them to traditional voice frames which are then passed to the Company's long distance switch.

Usage Charges for Outgoing Long Distance Service are set forth in Section 11, following, of this Price guide and are in addition to those rates and charges for access to the ICN.

CTC Communications Corp.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide Original Sheet No. 78

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

5.6 1-800 Service *

Incoming 1-800 Service can be configured from the Integrated Access Device at the Customer's premise directly to the Company's gateway to the PSTN. Signaling for incoming 1-800 is loop-start FXS/FXO for analog applications and E&M for digital applications.

Usage charges for 1-800 Service are set forth in Section 25.6.6 of this price guide and apply in addition to those rates and charges for access to the ICN.

5.7 PBX Tie Line Service *

PBX Tie Line Service provides a direct connection between a pair of remote PBXs. PBX Tie Line Service is facilitated by mapping ATM virtual connections between the Customer's Adaptation Devices at the respective locations and configuring such devices to match the signaling used by the Customer's PBX equipment. Interconnected PBXs must use the same type of signaling.

Rates and Charges for PBX Tie Line Service are set forth in Section 11 of this price guide and apply in addition to those rates and charges for CTC PowerPathSM Service, preceding.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

5.8 Application of Rates and Charges

5.8.1. General

CTC Voice Service(s) are available on a measured basis and where facilities exist unlimited basis.

A. Measured Service

All local messages are provided at the appropriate local usage charges for measured business main telephone exchange service.

B. Unlimited Service

Un-Measured Service provides for unlimited calling within the local calling area and within municipalities. Accumulation of local usage time for measured services is done on a per second basis. At the end of the customer's billing period, the sum of accumulated seconds is rounded to the next higher minute.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

5.8 Application of Rates and Charges (Cont'd.)

5.8.1. General (Cont'd.)

C. Usage Charges

All local messages are provided at local usage charges for measured business services as set forth in Section 11, following.

IntraLATA Toll Charges that are applicable will be charged at the Rates and Charges as set forth in Section 11, following.

InterLATA Long Distance Charges that are applicable will be at the Rates and Charges as set forth in Section 11.

Toll Free Service Charges that are applicable at the Rates and Charges as set forth in Section 11.

D. Service Order Charge

Service Order Charges as set forth in Section 2, preceding, are one time charges that are applicable for the installation of service(s) and for subsequent additions or changes of class of service and are payable with the first bill following installation.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

5.8 Application of Rates and Charges (Cont'd.)

5.8.1. General (Cont'd.)

E. Optional Features

Optional Features may be activated at the time each line is installed or may be added or changed subsequently. Nonrecurring charges for optional features as set forth in Section 5 are subject to Company initiated change. Service charges for the activation of these features. Monthly recurring and / or per activation also may apply where applicable.

F. Conversions

At the sole discretion of the Company, written permission may be granted to allow conversions to CTC Voice Service.

G. Transfer of Service

Customers may transfer service to another customer at the same location with the written permission of the Company.

H. Credit Allowances for Interruptions

There is no credit allowance for usage. Credit allowance for monthly recurring charges associated with interruptions of service are provided accordance with the regulations set forth in Section 2, preceding.

I. Suspension of Service

Suspension of Service is not allowed.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

5.8 Application of Rates and Charges (Cont'd.)

5.8.2. Service Discount Plan

CTC Voice Service(s) are available on a Month-to-Month Basis. CTC Local Voice Services are also eligible to receive services on a Service Discount Plan. Customers subscribing to a Service Discount Plan will be offered on a discount based on the length of the term agreed upon. Terms available for the CTC Local Voice Services are 12 Month, 24 Month and 36 Month terms.

A. Application of Rates and Charges

The application of rates and charges for customers subscribing to a term commitment period are as follows.

1. Non-recurring Charges

a. Service Establishment

Service Establishment are one time charges that may apply for the establishment of CTC Local Voice Services installed under a Service Discount Plan.

b. Service Order Charges

Service Order Charges may apply for moves, adds and changes to Local Voice Channels.

2. Monthly Rates and Charges

Monthly recurring rates and charges apply to each applicable component of service that has an associated monthly recurring charge.

a. Monthly Rates and Charges are subject to Company initiated rate increases, upon the proper price guide approval by the commission.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 5 - CTC VOICE SERVICES (CONT'D.)

5.8 Application of Rates and Charges (Cont'd.)

5.8.2. Service Discount Plan (Cont'd.)

B. Minimum Service Period

The minimum service period for a CTC Voce Services provided on a Month to Month basis is One (1) Month. The minimum service period for CTC Voice Services provided on a Service Discount Plan is Three (3) Months

C. Discontinuance of Service

CTC Voice Services may be discontinued at any time. Customers that subscribe to a Service Discount Plan may discontinue the CTC Voice Services at anytime during the commitment period. CTC Voice Services that are not replaced with other Service Channels as set forth in this price guide or other non-regulated Service Channels of equal or greater value will be subject to termination liability as set forth in (D) below.

In addition, if the customer elects to discontinue an aggregate amount of CTC Voice Services or a combined amount of CTC Voice Services and Service Channels for other services as set forth in this price guide and non-regulated Service Channels that no longer meet the Minimum Service Commitment thresholds as set forth in Section 2, preceding, Minimum Service Commitment Regulations may apply.

D. Termination Liability

The Termination Liability Voice Service Channels shall be the difference between the rate for term committed to and the next largest term completed multiplied by the number of months the service has been in affect. If no term has been completed the Termination Liability shall the difference between the rate for the term committed to and the Base Rate multiplied by the number of months the service has been in effect.

5.9 Rates and Charges

Rates and Charges for CTC Voice Services can be found on Section 11, following.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 6 - CTC OPTIONAL CALLING PLANS

6.1 CTC Call Packs

6.1.1 General

CTC Call Packs are optional calling plans available to customers who subscribe to either CTC Voice Service, as set forth in Section 5, preceding, or CTC Customizer, as set forth in Section 6, following. Customers will have the choice of subscribing to any of fourteen (14) options based on their customer specific requirements. The fourteen (14) options will be separated into two separate groups: the first Call Packs A-G will consist of a preset amount of minutes for Local Usage, Toll Usage and Long Distance Usage; the second group Call Packs H-N will consist of a Unlimited Local and a pre-set amount Toll Usage and Long Distance Usage.

A. Call Packs A - G

CTC Call Packs A - G will bundle Local Usage with Toll / Long Distance Usage for a flat monthly rate. Each Call Pack will contain a specified maximum number of local minutes and a specified maximum number of toll / long distance minutes per month. Call Packs are provided on a Month-to-Month basis with no minimum period. Call minutes used in excess of the pre-subscribed Call Pack maximum minute allowance will be rated at the default rate or the rate specified in the Voice Connectivity Service as set forth in Section 5, preceding, or CTC Customizer as set forth in Section 6, following.

B. Call Packs H - N

CTC Call Packs H - N will bundle Unlimited Local Usage and Toll / Long Distance Usage for a flat monthly rate. Each Call Pack will provide Unlimited Local Usage and a specified maximum number of toll / long minutes per month. Call Packs are provided on a Month-to Month basis with no minimum period. Toll / Long Distance Calls made in excess of the pre-subscribed Call Pack maximum minute allowance will be rated at the default rate or the rate specified in the Voice Connectivity Service as set forth in Section 4, preceding, or CTC Customizer as set forth in Section 6, following.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 1st Revised Sheet No.85 Cancels Original Sheet No. 85

(D)

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 6 - CTC OPTIONAL CALLING PLANS

6.1 CTC Call Packs (Cont'd.)

6.1.2 Rate Regulations

- A. Discount plans do not reflect charges associated with monthly access, per channel charges, calling features, Direct Inward Dial ("DID") numbers, account codes, Foreign Number Service ("FNS") service or applicable taxes and surcharges.
- B. Customers who exceed the maximum number of minutes will be charged a default rate for those minutes in excess of the maximum threshold each month.
- C. Unused minutes cannot be carried over to the following month.
- D. Special customer premise equipment may be required.
- E. Qualifying usage under these plans includes local, toll and long distance outbound and inbound 800.
- F. This plan excludes usage associated with directory assistance, directory assistance call completion, operator services, and 900 service.
- G. This plan cannot be combined with any other discount plans.
- H. Customer desiring to upgrade their service package within Ninety (90) days of the service start date may do so without incurring a Service Order Charge by entering into a new contract. After Ninety (90) days, Customers wishing to upgrade their service package will incur a Service Order Charge as set forth in Section 2, preceding.
- I. Customers desiring to downgrade their service package may do so by entering into a new contract and paying a service order charge as set forth in Section 2, preceding.

6.1.3 Rates and Charges

Rates and Charges for CTC Call Packs are set forth in Section 11, following.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 7 - CTC BUNDLED SERVICE OFFERINGS

7.1 CTC Customizer

7.1.1 CTC Local and Long Distance Customizer

A. General

CTC Local and Long Distance Customizer Service ("Customizer") is a flat rate bundled service offering. Customizer combines the monthly recurring charges for voice, data and / or Internet service channels provided via the CTC PowerPathsm, as set forth in Section 5, preceding, with usage packages as set forth in Section 7, following for one monthly rate. Customers subscribed to the Local and Long Distance Customizer will receive a maximum number of local and a maximum number of long distance minutes included with the service for a flat monthly rate. The monthly charge for access as set forth in Section 4, preceding, will be in addition to the monthly Customizer rate as set forth in Section 7, following.

B. Service Description

Customers subscribing to Customizer will have the choice between Option 1 - Full T1 Customizer and Option 2 - Half T1 Customizer, as set forth in Section A. and B., following.

1. Option 1

Customers who subscribe to Full T1 Customizer will have the ability to choose between a full twenty-four (24) Channels of voice service only or twenty (20) channels of voice converged with CTC Data Services as set forth in this price guide and / or Internet Service. Customers who choose to utilize the ability to have converged service offerings may be required to have an Integrated Access Device and the remaining four (4) available channels of the T1 will be required to support such integrated access device.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 7 - CTC BUNDLED SERVICE OFFERINGS (CONT'D.)

- 7.1 CTC Customizer (Cont'd.)
 - 7.1.1 CTC Local and Long Distance Customizer (Cont'd.)
 - B. Service Description (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Option 2

Customer who subscribe to the Half T1 Customizer will have to ability to choose voice service only, or a converged Half T1 with voice services, data and / or internet for up to a maximum twelve (12) service channels. Half T1 Customizer with converged service offerings may require an Integrated Access Device. The converged service offering will also require four (4) available channels to support such integrated access device. The four (4) channels will not affect the twelve (12) channels providing the Customizer services to the Customer.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 7 - CTC BUNDLED SERVICE OFFERINGS (CONT'D.)

- 7.1 CTC Customizer (Cont'd.)
 - 7.1.1 CTC Local and Long Distance Customizer (Cont'd.)
 - C. Application of Rates and Charges
 - 1. For purpose of this service, a month is considered to have thirty (30) days
 - 2. Monthly rates are exclusive of applicable taxes and surcharges, charges associated with DID blocks, calling features, account codes and FNS service.
 - 3. Customers who exceed the maximum number of minutes will be charged a default rate as set forth in Section 4, preceding for those minutes in excess of the maximum threshold each month.
 - 4. Unused minutes cannot be carried over to the following month.
 - 5. Special customer premise equipment may be required.
 - 6. Qualifying usage under these plans includes local, toll and long distance outbound and inbound 800.
 - 7. This plan excludes usage associated with directory assistance.
 - 8. Customer electing to upgrade their service package within Ninety (90) days of the service start date may do so without incurring a Service Order Charge by entering into a new contract. Customers electing to upgrade their service package after Ninety (90) days will incur a Service Order Charge as set forth in Section 2, preceding..
 - 9. Customers desiring to downgrade their service package may do so by entering into a new contract and paying a service charge as set forth in Section 2, preceding.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 7 - CTC BUNDLED SERVICE OFFERINGS (CONT'D.)

- 7.1 CTC Customizer Services (Cont'd.)
 - 7.1.1 CTC Local and Long Distance Customizer (Cont'd.)
 - D. Customizer Service Discount Plan

CTC Customizer Service(s) are available on a Month-to-Month Basis. Customers subscribing to a CTC Full T-1 Customizer are also eligible to receive services on a Service Discount Plan, at the Customer's request. Customers subscribing to a Service Discount Plan will be offered on a discount based on the length of the term agreed upon. Available terms for the CTC Full T-1 Customizer are 24 Month and 36 Month terms.

1. Application of Rates and Charges

The application of rates and charges for customers subscribing to a term commitment period are as follows.

- a. Non-recurring Charges
 - 1. Service Establishment

Service Establishment are one time charges that may apply for the establishment of CTC Full T-1 Customizer Services installed under a Service Discount Plan.

2. Service Order Charges

Service Order Charges may apply for moves, adds and changes to CTC Full T-1 Customizer Service(s).

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 7 - CTC BUNDLED SERVICE OFFERINGS (CONT'D.)

- 7.1 CTC Customizer Services (Cont'd.)
 - 7.1.1 CTC Local and Long Distance Customizer (Cont'd.)
 - D. Customizer Service Discount Plan (Cont'd.)
 - 1. Application of Rates and Charges
 - b. Monthly Rates and Charges

Monthly recurring rates and charges apply to each applicable service that has an associated monthly recurring charge.

1. Monthly Rates and Charges are subject to Company initiated rate increases, upon the proper price guide approval by the commission.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 7 - CTC BUNDLED SERVICE OFFERINGS (CONT'D.)

- 7.1 CTC Customizer Services (Cont'd.)
 - 7.1.1 CTC Local and Long Distance Customizer (Cont'd.)
 - D. Customizer Service Discount Plan (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Minimum Service Period

The minimum service period for a CTC Unlimited Local and Long Distance Customizer provided on a Month to Month basis is One (1) Month. The minimum service period for CTC Full T-1 Unlimited Local and Long Distance Customizer Service provided on a Service Discount Plan is Three (3) Months

3. Discontinuance of Service

CTC Local and Long Distance Customizer Service(s) may be discontinued at any time. Customers that subscribe to a Customizer Service on a Service Discount Plan may discontinue the Customizer service at anytime during the commitment period. Customizer Services that are not replaced with other Service Channels as set forth in this price guide or other non-regulated Service Channels of equal or greater value will be subject to termination liability as set forth in (D) below.

In addition, if the customer elects to discontinue an aggregate amount of Customizer Services or a combined amount of Customizer Services and Service Channels for other services as set forth in this price guide and non-regulated Service Channels that no longer meet the Minimum Service Commitment threshold as set forth in Section 2, preceding, Minimum Service Commitment Regulations may apply.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 7 - CTC BUNDLED SERVICE OFFERINGS (CONT'D.)

- 7.1 CTC Customizer Services (Cont'd.)
 - 7.1.1 CTC Local and Long Distance Customizer (Cont'd.)
 - D. Customizer Service Discount Plan (Cont'd.)
 - 4. Termination Liability

The Termination Liability for CTC Full T-1 Customizer Service will the difference between the term committed to and the next largest term completed multiplied by the number of months the service has been in effect. If no term has been completed the Termination Liability shall the difference between the rate for the term committed to and the Base Rate multiplied by the number of months the service has been in effect.

E. Rates and Charges

Rates and Charges for Local and Long Distance Customizer are set forth in Section 11, following.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 7 - CTC BUNDLED SERVICE OFFERINGS (CONT'D.)

7.1 CTC Customizer (Cont'd.)

7.1.2 CTC Unlimited Local and Long Distance Customizer

A. General

CTC Unlimited Local and Long Distance Customizer Service ("Unlimited Customizer") is a flat rate bundled service offering. Unlimited Customizer combines the monthly recurring charges for voice, data and / or Internet service channels provided via the CTC PowerPathsm, as set forth in Section 4, preceding, with usage packages as set forth in Section 13.2.2, following for one monthly rate. Customers subscribed to Unlimited Local and Long Distance Customizer will receive unlimited local calling and a maximum number of regional toll / long distance minutes for a flat monthly rate. The monthly charge for access as set forth in Section 4, preceding, will be in addition to the monthly Customizer rate as set forth in Section 7, preceding.

B. Service Description

Customers subscribing to Unlimited Customizer will have the choice between Option 1 - Full T1 Customizer and Option 2 - Half T1 Customizer, as set forth in Section A. and B., following.

1. Option 1

Customers who subscribe to Full T1 Unlimited Customizer will have the ability to choose between a full twenty-four (24) Channels of Voice only or Twenty (20) Channels of Voice converged with other CTC Data Services as set forth in this price guide and / or Internet Service. Customers who choose to utilize the ability to have converged service offerings are required to have an Integrated Access Device and the remaining four (4) channels of the T1 are required to support the such integrated access device.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 7 - CTC BUNDLED SERVICE OFFERINGS (CONT'D.)

- 7.1 CTC Customizer (Cont'd.)
 - 7.1.2 CTC Unlimited Local and Long Distance Customizer. (Cont'd.)
 - B. Service Description (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Option 2

Customer who subscribe to the Half T1 Unlimited Customizer will have to ability to choose voice service only, or a converged Half T1 with voice services, data and / or internet for up to a maximum twelve (12) service channels. Half T1 Unlimited Customizer with converged service offerings may also require an Integrated Access Device. The converged service offering will also require four (4) channels to support the integrated access device. The four (4) channels will not affect the twelve (12) channels providing the Unlimited Customizer Services to the Customer.

- C. Application of Rates and Charges
 - 1. For purpose of this service, a month is considered to have thirty (30) days.
 - Monthly rates are exclusive of applicable taxes and surcharges, charges associated with DID blocks, calling features, account codes and FNS service.
 - 3. Customers who exceed the maximum number of minutes will be charged a default rate as set forth in Section 5, preceding for those minutes in excess of the maximum threshold each month.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 7 - CTC BUNDLED SERVICE OFFERINGS (CONT'D.)

- 7.1 CTC Customizer (Cont'd.)
 - 7.1.2 CTC Unlimited Local and Long Distance Customizer (Cont'd.)
 - C. Application of Rates and Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 4. Unused minutes cannot be carried over to the following month.
 - 5. Special customer premise equipment may be required.
 - 6. Qualifying usage under these plans includes local, toll and long distance outbound and inbound 800.
 - 7. This plan excludes usage associated with directory assistance, directory assistance.
 - 8. This plan cannot be combined with any other discount plans.
 - 9. Customer electing to upgrade their service package within Ninety (90) days of the service start date may do so without incurring a Service Order Charge by entering into a new contract. Customers electing to upgrade their service package after Ninety (90) days will incur a Service Order Charge as set forth in Section 2, preceding..
 - 10. Customers desiring to downgrade their service package may do so by entering into a new contract and paying a service charge as set forth in Section 2, preceding.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 7 - CTC BUNDLED SERVICE OFFERINGS (CONT'D.)

- 7.1 CTC Customizer Services (Cont'd.)
 - 7.1.2 CTC Unlimited Local and Long Distance Customizer (Cont'd.)
 - D. Service Discount Plan

CTC Unlimited Local and Long Distance Customizer Service(s) are available on a Month-to-Month Basis. Customers receiving CTC Full T-1 Unlimited Local and Long Distance Customizer Service may at their request subscribe to a Service Discount Plan. Customers subscribing to such Service Discount Plan will be offered a discounted rates based on the length of the selected term. Available terms for the CTC Full T-1 Unlimited Local and Long Distance Customizer are 24 Month and 36 Month terms.

1. Application of Rates and Charges

The application of rates and charges for customers subscribing to a term commitment period are as follows.

- a. Non-recurring Charges
 - 1. Service Establishment Service Establishment are one time charges that may apply for the establishment of CTC Full T-1 Customizer Services installed subscribing to a Service Discount Plan.
 - 2. Service Order Charges Service Order Charges may apply for moves, adds and changes to CTC Full T-1 Unlimited Local and Long Distance Customizer Service(s).
- b. Monthly Rates and Charges

Monthly recurring rates and charges apply to each applicable service that has an associated monthly recurring charge.

1. Monthly Rates and Charges are subject to Company initiated rate increases, upon the proper price guide approval by the commission.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 7 - CTC BUNDLED SERVICE OFFERINGS (CONT'D.)

- 7.1 CTC Customizer Services (Cont'd.)
 - 7.1.2 CTC Unlimited Local and Long Distance Customizer (Cont'd.)
 - D. Service Discount Plan (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Minimum Service Period

The minimum service period for a CTC Unlimited Local and Long Distance Customizer provided on a Month to Month basis is One (1) Month. The minimum service period for CTC Full T-1 Unlimited Local and Long Distance Customizer Service provided on a Service Discount Plan is Three (3) Months.

3. Discontinuance of Service

CTC Unlimited Local and Long Distance Customizer Service(s) may be discontinued at any time. Customers that subscribe to a Customizer Service on a Service Discount Plan may discontinue the Customizer service at anytime during the commitment period. Customizer Services that are not replaced with other Service Channels as set forth in this price guide or other non-regulated Service Channels of equal or greater value will be subject to termination liability as set forth in (D) below.

In addition, if the customer elects to discontinue an aggregate amount of Customizer Services or a combined amount of Customizer Services and Service Channels for other services as set forth in this price guide and non-regulated Service Channels that no longer meet the Minimum Service Commitment threshold as set forth in Section 2, preceding, Minimum Service Commitment Regulations may apply.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 7 - CTC BUNDLED SERVICE OFFERINGS (CONT'D.)

- 7.1 CTC Customizer Services (Cont'd.)
 - 7.1.2 CTC Unlimited Local and Long Distance Customizer (Cont'd.)
 - D. Unlimited Local and Long Distance Customizer Service Discount Plan (Cont'd.)
 - 4. Termination Liability

The Termination Liability for CTC Full T-1 Unlimited Local and Long Distance Customizer Service will the difference between the term committed to and the next largest term completed multiplied by the number of months the service has been in effect. If no term has been completed the Termination Liability shall the difference between the rate for the term committed to and the Base Rate multiplied by the number of months the service has been in effect.

E. Rates and Charges

Rates and Charges for Unlimited Local and Long Distance Customizer are set forth in Section 11, following.

CTC Communications Corp.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide Original Sheet No. 99

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 8 - CTC ADVANCED SOLUTIONS

8.1 Frame Relay Service

8.1.1 General

Frame Relay Service (FRS), which is provided subject to suitable facilities, is a virtual private data network service which allows Customers to simulate a dedicated high speed data network. FRS allows a Customer to define logical channels and establish Permanent Virtual Circuits (PVCs) among multiple locations using statistically multiplexed network access lines and a shared high speed Company packet switching network. PVCs provide the Customer with the electronic equivalent of a private line between two points.

A Customer establishes with the Company a fixed private numbering plan (i.e., Network Address) and routing scheme (i.e., network map), for moving data among Customer's various locations on a secure basis. While none of the physical circuits are dedicated, these locations are electronically connected to function similar to private line service.

FRS allows Customers to interconnect geographically dispersed Local Area Networks (LANs) and can support file transfer applications. FRS supports intermitted, bursty data traffic via 56 kbps and 1.544 mbps transport facilities. Access to the Company's FRS network is provided via a Powerpath facility from the Customer's location to the nearest Point of Presence.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 8 - CTC ADVANCED SOLUTIONS (CONT'D.)

- 8.1 Frame Relay Service (Cont'd.)
 - 8.1.2 Service Components
 - A. Capacities and Interfaces.

Two serial ports are available for data connectivity. A total of 68 ATM connections can terminate into an Integrated Access device located on a customer's premise.

FRS provided over a Company Powerpath Facility is available at the following access speeds

- -56/64 Kbps
- -128 Kbps
- -192 Kbps
- -256 Kbps
- -320 Kbps
- -384 Kbps
- -448 Kbps
- -512 Kbps
- -576 Kbps
- -640 Kbps
- -704 Kbps
- -768 Kbps
- B. FRS Connection across the ICN. Frame Relay Service is available to ICN Customers via PowerPath transmission facility. The Integrated Access Device on the customer premises provides V.35 connectivity to the customer's router or FRAD and allows virtual circuits to be established to other sites within the ICN, creating a two-layer virtual private network for the customer's intranet requirements.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 8 - CTC ADVANCED SOLUTIONS (CONT'D.)

- 8.1 Frame Relay Service (Cont'd.)
 - 8.1.2 Service Components (Cont'd.)
 - C. Network to Network Interfaces (NNI)
 - 1. Description

Customers wishing to connect additional locations that are not served by the PowerPathSM Network, may connect to the PowerPathSM Network via Network-to-Network Interface as set forth below.

a. Local Exchange NNI

Where suitable facilities exist, PowerPathSM Network (PPN) Customers as set forth in Section 4, preceding, with additional Customer locations located within the Company's footprint, have the option to connect to the PowerPathSM Network (PPN) to establish Frame Relay traffic to a PowerPathSM location. Connections will be established via a Network-to-Network Interfaces (NNIs), between a specified Local Exchange Carrier and the PPN. All equipment on the Customer Premise will be the sole responsibility of the customer.

b. Interexchange Carrier NNI

Where suitable facilities exist, PowerPathSM Network (PPN) Customers as set forth in Section 4, preceding, with additional Customer locations located outside the Company's footprint, have the option to connect to the PowerPathSM Network (PPN) to establish Frame Relay traffic to a PowerPathSM location. Connections will be established via a Network-to-Network Interfaces (NNIs), between a specified Interexchange Carrier and the PPN. All equipment on the Customer Premise will be the sole responsibility of the customer.

D. Rates and charges are located in Section 6, following.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 8 - CTC ADVANCED SOLUTIONS (CONT'D.)

8.1 Frame Relay Service (Cont'd.)

8.1.3 Interruption of Service

- A. A port connection and its associated logical channel will be considered out of service when it does not provide functional permanent virtual circuits, as specified and subscribed to, to all other associated FRS port connections which are not otherwise out of service.
- B. When service is interrupted for 30 minutes or more a credit allowance will be made for the portion of the service which is affected, provided that the interruption is brought to the attention of the Company within ten days. For the purpose of determining the amount of allowance, every month is considered to have 30 days.

Interruptions are credited to the Customer at the proportionate monthly contract charge in half hour multiples for each half hour or major fraction thereof of interruption.

- C. No credit allowance will be made for the following interruptions.
 - Service interruptions of less than 30 minutes.
 - Service interruptions caused by the negligence of the Customer or authorized user.
 - Service interruptions resulting from the failure of equipment provided by the Customer or authorized user.
 - Service interruptions which continue due to the failure of the Customer to authorize replacement of any element of special construction. The period during which no credit allowance will be made begins on the seventh day after the Customer receives the Company's notification of the need for replacement and ends on the day after the Company receives the Customer's authorization for replacement.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 8 - CTC ADVANCED SOLUTIONS (CONT'D.)

8.1 Frame Relay Service (Cont'd.)

8.1.4 Application of Rates and Charges

Service charges apply in addition to the rates and charges for FRS.

Charges for PowerPath facilities apply in addition to those rates and charges for FRS. Off-Net NNI connection charges apply to those Customers connecting to the ICN via external service providers.

On-Net NNI connection charges apply to those Customers connecting directly to the ICN.

A. Payment Plan

CTC Frame Relay Service is offered on a 12 Month, 24 Month and 36 Month term commitment during which the customer is subject to Company initiated rate changes. CTC Frame Relay Service are also available on a Month-to-Month Basis.

1. Application of Rates and Charges

The application of charges for customers subscribing to a term commitment period are as follows.

a. Service Establishment

Service Establishment one time charges do apply for the initial installation of CTC Direct Services installed under a term commitment.

b. Monthly Rates

Monthly recurring charges apply to each applicable component of service that has an associated monthly recurring charge.

1. Monthly Rates and nonrecurring rates are subject to Company initiated rate increases, upon the proper price guide approval by the commission.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 8 - CTC ADVANCED SOLUTIONS (CONT'D.)

- 8.1 Frame Relay Service (Cont'd.)
 - 8.1.4 Application of Rates and Charges (Cont'd.)
 - A. Payment Plan (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Minimum Service Period

The minimum service period for CTC Advantage Analog POTS, Centrex, and CTC Wide Area Centrex, provided on a Month to Month basis is One Month. The minimum service period for CTC Direct Analog POTS, CTC Direct Centrex, and CTC Wide Area Centrex provided on a Term plan is Three Months.

3. Discontinuance of Service

Service Channels may be discontinued at anytime during the commitment period. Services Channels that are not replaced with a different Service Channel of equal or greater value will be subject to a termination liability as set forth in 4 below.

4. Termination Liability

The Termination Liability will the difference between the term committed to and the next largest term completed multiplied by the number of months the service has been in effect.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 8 - CTC ADVANCED SOLUTIONS (CONT'D.)

8.2 Frame Relay over DSL (FRoDSL)

8.2.1 General

At the request of customers and where suitable facilities exist, the Company will provide Frame Relay Service over a Digital Subscriber Line (DSL) or Frame Relay over DSL (FRoDSL). Customers will be able to order FRoDSL via three (3) different types of DSL Circuits for Access; Symmetric DSL (SDSL), ISDN DSL (IDSL) and Asymmetric DSL (ADSL).

FRoDSL will be provided to customers who wish establish data connectivity at remote customer location(s) and virtually connect the remote to a host site. The Customer's host site must subscribe to Frame Relay Service as set forth in Section 7, of this price guide. At the remote site a Customer will have the ability to establish one (1) Permanent Virtual Circuit (PVC) and connect the PVC back to the customer primary or host location.

8.2.2 Types of DSL Access

The Company will allow the customer to choose between the three (3) types DSL Access for FRoDSL. The type of DSL Access chosen by the customer subject to facilities and loop (or circuit) qualification. Loop qualification will be provided by the Company personnel. The Company will not restrict the customer of its choice of DSL Access unless the type of DSL chosen is not available in that area or facilities do not exist.

DSL is a fast and reliable way to access the Company's Frame Relay Network. The technology allows you to take advantage of unused bandwidth that already exists on a telephone line. Regular telephone service uses less than one (1) percent of the capacity of an existing twisted pair of copper. This leaves the remaining ninety-nine (99) percent of the bandwidth for high speed data use.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 8 - CTC ADVANCED SOLUTIONS (CONT'D.)

- 8.2 Frame Relay over DSL (FRoDSL)
 - 8.2.2 Types of DSL Access (Cont'd.)
 - A. Asymmetric DSL (ADSL)

ADSL is a technology that allows data to be sent over existing copper telephone lines (POTS). At the customer's request the Company will provide ADSL as a means of access to the Company's Frame Relay Network which will allow the customer a low cost Frame Relay Service solution at remote locations. ADSL allows the customer to have an upstream rate and a different downstream rate. The upstream bandwidth rate is the speed data is transferred from the customer's location to the Company's Frame Relay Network. The downstream bandwidth rate is the speed data is transferred from the Company's Frame Relay Network to the customer premises. The downstream rate is always faster than the upstream rate. The upstream and the downstream speeds vary depending how far you are from the Company's Central office.

ADSL will be offered 2 different bandwidths 1.5 Mbps downstream rate with 384 Kbps upstream and 3.0 Mbps downstream and 764 Kbps upstream rate at the rates and charges as set forth in Section 10, following. Actual speeds may be lower due to the impact of loop distance, modem technology and other factors. Therefore, these data speeds are not guaranteed.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 8 - CTC ADVANCED SOLUTIONS (CONT'D.)

- 8.2 Frame Relay over DSL (FRoDSL)
 - 8.2.2 Types of DSL Access (Cont'd.)
 - B. Symmetric DSL (SDSL)

At the customer's request the company will provide SDSL as a means of access to the Company's Frame Relay Network which will allow the customer a low cost Frame Relay Service solution at remote locations. Symmetric DSL (SDSL), is a technology that allows data to be sent over existing copper telephone lines (POTS). SDSL works by sending digital pulses in the high-frequency area of telephone wires and cannot operate simultaneously with voice connections over the same wires. Unlike ADSL, SDSL is symmetric and will send and receive data at the same bandwidth. SDSL will be offered in bandwidth speeds of 192 Kbps, 384 Kbps, 768 Kbps, 1.1 Mbps, and 1.5 Mbps, at the rates and charges as set forth in Section 10, following. Actual speeds may be lower due to the impact of loop distance, modem technology and other factors. Therefore, these data speeds are not guaranteed.

C. Digital Subscriber Line over ISDN

Digital Subscriber Line over ISDN (IDSL), uses an ISDN circuit and runs at the same speed as ISDN. IDSL has an "always-on" connection. IDSL runs at 144 Kbps downstream and 144 Kbps upstream. One benefit of IDSL is that it supports users that are outside the normal distance limitations from the telephone CO (Central Office). IDSL is a great solution for those who want a dedicated connection but do not qualify for an ADSL or SDSL connection because of the mileage constraints. The data speeds listed above are maximum speeds. Actual speeds may be lower due to the impact of loop distance, modem technology and other factors. Therefore, these data speeds are not guaranteed.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 8 - CTC ADVANCED SOLUTIONS (CONT'D.)

8.2 Frame Relay over DSL (FRoDSL)

8.2.3 Terms and Conditions

- A. The Company will provision and maintain FRoDSL service to the Network Interface Device at the customer designated premises . The Customer is responsible for obtaining a compatible splitter and modem.
- B. The Customer will provide the Company with the necessary information (e.g., Customer name, customer address) to provision FRoDSL.
- C. FRoDSL will be provided subject to the availability and limitations of Company Facilities.
- D. The Company will qualify copper facilities to determine the suitability of such facilities for FroDSL Service served via copper facilities. The Company will not provide FRoDSL on copper facilities that are not suitable for the service. Nor will the company provide FRoDSL Service if it determines that such provision will produce interference to other services.
- E. The Company reserves the right to interrupt temporarily FRoDSL Service for facilities maintenance, software upgrades and in emergency situations.
- F. Customer will allow the Company's employees or agents to enter Customer designated premises at any reasonable hour for the purpose of installing, inspecting and repairing FRoDSL, or upon termination of removing the company's equipment.
- G. Customers subscribed to CTC FRoDSL via ADSL Access must also subscribe to a CTC POTS line as set forth in other CTC Tariffs and pricing sheets on file with the applicable Public Service Commission.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 8 - CTC ADVANCED SOLUTIONS (CONT'D.)

- 8.2 Frame Relay over DSL (FRoDSL)
 - 8.2.4 Application of Rates and Charges
 - A. Customers subscribed to FRoDSL via ADSL, SDSL or IDSL access are subject to the rates and charges as set forth in Section 10, following.
 - B. Customers subscribed to FRoDSL are subject to a Two (2) year term agreement per arrangement ordered.
 - C. Monthly Rates A monthly recurring charge applies for each FRoDSL arrangement.
 - D. Service Activation a non-recurring charge applies for each service activation associated with each FRoDSL per arrangement ordered.
 - E. Termination Liability If a customer elects to terminate the 2 year term plan for FRoDSL prior to the end of the commitment period, termination charges will apply. The Termination Liability Charge is set forth in Section 10, following.
 - F. Expiration At the expiration of the service term, the end user's service will continue on a month to month basis at the same rates and charges.
 - G. Cancellation customers who subscribe to SDSL or IDSL are subject to a cancellation fee. End Users who enter into a confirmed order for SDSL or IDSL and cancel the order before the service is installed are subject to a cancellation charge as set forth in Section 10.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide Original Sheet No. 110

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 9 - CTC PROMOTIONAL OFFERINGS

9.1 General

The Company may from time to time engage in special promotional service offerings of limited duration, not to exceed ninety (90) days, designed to attract new subscribers or to increase subscriber awareness of a particular service offering. Such promotional offerings will be limited to specific dates, times and locations. Except for the rates charged under such promotions, all other terms and conditions of service contained in this price guide will apply to CTC's promotional service offerings. The MDTC will be notified in accordance with Department's rules and regulations prior to the start of any promotional offering.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES

The rates provided in Section 10 apply to Customers that are currently in a Service Term agreement with the Company. All Customers being provided Month-to-Month services through an expired service term or who have never had a contractual relationship with the Company will find the rates for their specific out of contract services in Section 12 - Non-Term Rates.

10.1 One Communications Features

10.1.1 One Communications Analog Voice Features and Service Options

Call Forward Variable (All Calls)

Customers can forward calls to another number. Calls can be forwarded to domestic, offshore (Hawaii, Alaska, U.S. Virgin Islands, Puerto Rico, Guam and Northern Marianas), or cellular numbers. The Customer manually enters the number to which calls will be forwarded. The Customer is billed any usage charges for the forwarded call. This feature can be activated and deactivated when needed from the Customer's own phone.

Call Forwarding Remote Access

Allows the Customer to activate and deactivate Call Forward Variable from any location. Call Forwarding Remote Access will only work when paired with Call Forward Variable. This feature can be activated/deactivated when needed from the Customer's own phone.

Call Forward Busy:

Customer designates the number that the line will be forwarded under the conditions of busy. Calls can be forwarded to domestic, offshore, or cellular numbers. The Customer manually enters the number to which calls will be forwarded. The Customer is billed any usage charges for the forwarded call. This feature can be activated and deactivated when needed.

Call Forward No Answer:

Customer designates the number that the line will be forwarded under the conditions of no answer. Calls can be forwarded to domestic, offshore, or cellular numbers. The Customer manually enters the number to which calls will be forwarded. The Customer is billed any usage charges for the forwarded call. This feature can be activated and deactivated when needed.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.1 One Communications Features (Cont'd)

10.1.1 One Communications Analog Voice Features and Service Options (Cont'd)

Call Forward Busy/No Answer:

Customer designates the number that the line will be forwarded under the conditions of busy or no answer. Calls can be forwarded to domestic, offshore, or cellular numbers. The Customer manually enters the number to which calls will be forwarded. The Customer is billed any usage charges for the forwarded call. This feature can be activated and deactivated when needed.

Three-Way Calling:

Allows the Customer to add a third party to an existing conversation utilizing a single line.

Call Transfer:

Allows the Customer to transfer incoming calls to other destinations, internal or external. This feature also gives the Customer the ability to make three-way conference calls at no additional charge.

Call Waiting:

Provides a short tone that lets the Customer know someone else is calling while they are on the phone. The first call can be put on 'hold' to allow the second call to be answered. This feature gives the Customer the ability to handle more than one call at a time.

Caller ID Number:

Caller ID Number displays the originating number of an incoming call on a display unit provided by the Customer. The Company does not provide the digital display box needed to use this feature. Some numbers may not display for a variety of reasons, including:

Calls placed through a long distance carrier

Calls from an area where caller ID is not available

Calls placed from cellular phones

Calls from someone who has activated caller ID blocking

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.1 One Communications Features (Cont'd)

10.1.1 One Communications Analog Voice Features and Service Options (Cont'd)

Speed Dialing (8):

Allows the Customer to dial frequently called numbers by using a one-digit code. Each line can have its own individual list of speed dial numbers, up to a maximum of eight numbers. Speed dialing can be programmed with domestic, offshore, Canadian and other international numbers if there are no toll restrictions on the line. This feature can be activated and deactivated when needed from the Customer's own phone.

Enhanced Speed Dialing (30):

Allows the Customer to dial frequently called numbers by using a two-digit code. Each line can have its own individual list of speed dial numbers, up to a maximum of thirty numbers. Speed dialing can be programmed with domestic, offshore, Canadian and other international numbers if there are no toll restrictions on the line. This feature can be activated and deactivated when needed from the Customer's own phone.

Verified or Non-Verified Account Codes (analog or digital):

Account codes offer the Customer the ability to identify and track calls by user and/or department so they can easily review all calling records and charge back costs to specific departments or clients. Two types of account codes are offered: Verified and Non-Verified. Requests for more than 100 account codes must be made via special request. Verified or non-verified account codes with two to eight digits are available for intrastate interLATA and interstate long distance.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.1 One Communications Features (Cont'd)

10.1.1 One Communications Analog Voice Features and Service Options (Cont'd)

Outbound Caller ID:

Outbound caller ID is the information that is sent from the Company to the caller ID unit on the terminating end of the call. The standard information sent is the account name and the billing telephone number (BTN). This feature has a character limitation of 15 characters.

Multi-Line Hunting:

All local telephone lines that are part of the same account can be set up to hunt. Hunting allows calls to a line to rollover to the next available line in the group when the first line is busy. Customers can have more than one hunt group. Customers can also choose to leave individual lines out of a hunt group. Customers will have the ability to present Outbound Caller ID from either the lead line of the hunt group or an individual calling line.

Caller ID Blocking:

Caller ID Blocking (also referred to as Call Privacy) allows Customers to block their name and number from being displayed on a caller ID unit at the terminating end of the call. This feature is turned on or off at the switch level and can be deactivated by the Customer on a per call basis.

Anonymous Call Rejection:

Allows Customers to prevent callers who intentionally block their number from getting through on their line. This feature is only available to Customers with Caller ID Number or Caller ID Name & Number. This feature can be activated and deactivated when needed from the Customer's own phone.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.1 One Communications Features (Cont'd)

10.1.1 One Communications Analog Voice Features and Service Options (Cont'd)

Distinctive Ring:

This feature allows a Customer to have two telephone numbers associated with a single line. Each telephone number has a unique ringing pattern and does not require an additional line. The ring of the incoming call is determined by which telephone number has been dialed. Two different ring patterns are available.

Group Call Pick-Up:

This feature will enable a Customer to answer an incoming call that has terminated to another user's station in the defined call pick-up group. A call pick-up is accomplished by dialing a pick-up access code while the called station is ringing. If more than one station in the group is ringing, the station that has begun ringing first will be intercepted first.

Call Hold

This feature allows the Customer to place a caller on hold for an extended period of time. The Customer simply presses the flash hook and hangs up the phone. To return to the call the Customer picks up the handset. This feature allows the Customer to make an outbound call while the other call is on hold.

Assume or Dial 9

Assume 9 means the Customer is not required to dial 9 to get an outside line. Dial 9 means the Customer is required to dial 9 to get an outside line.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.1 One Communications Features (Cont'd)

10.1.1 One Communications Analog Voice Features and Service Options (Cont'd)

Abbreviated Dialing:

Allows a Customer to dial only the last three, four, or five digits of a phone number that is associated with the Customer's physical service location. This feature works between multiple locations of the same Customer if all locations are within the same local calling area.

Call Return:

A recording will give the Customer the number, date and time of the last incoming call. The Customer can have the number redialed automatically. If the last incoming call was blocked or the call was from a network with limited capabilities, the Customer will hear a message that the number they are trying to reach is private and cannot be called. Call Return will continue trying to connect the call for up to 30 minutes. This feature can be activated when needed from the Customer's own phone.

Continuous Redial:

Automatically redials the most recent outgoing call, freeing the Customer to move on to other things, including using the phone for other calls. This feature can be activated and deactivated when needed from the Customer's own phone.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.1 One Communications Features (Cont'd)

10.1.1 One Communications Analog Voice Features and Service Options (Cont'd)

Caller ID Name and Number:

Caller ID Name and Number displays both the originating name and number of an incoming call on a display unit provided by the Customer. The Company does not provide the digital display box needed to use this feature. Some numbers may not display for a variety of reasons, including:

Calls placed through a long distance carrier

Calls from an area where caller ID is not available

Calls placed from cellular phones

Calls from someone who has activated caller ID blocking

Call Waiting with Caller ID Name & Number:

This feature allows Customers to view the name and number of an incoming call while another call is already in progress. The name and number will be displayed on the incoming call after the first call waiting tone is heard. Feature functionality cannot be obtained by purchasing Caller ID and Call Waiting separately.

Direct Line Connect:

Direct Line Connect allows an analog line to automatically dial a designated number whenever the originating line goes off-hook. This feature is assigned to a phone line that must be used only for one purpose. 911 cannot be the designated number.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.1 One Communications Features (Cont'd)

10.1.2 One Communications Digital and PRI Voice Features and Service Options

Standard or PRI Configuration:

Standard 24B channel configuration with 56 kbps for each channel (8 kbps removed for signaling and call control) or PRI 23B + 1D configuration with 64 kbps clear channel on all B channels and signaling/call control on the D channel.

Hunting

Lowest available channel: Use the lowest available channel in the lowest available DS1.

Highest available channel: Use the highest available channel in the highest available DS1.

Least idle: Use the available channel that has been idle for the shortest time.

Most idle: Use the available channel that has been idle for the longest time. (PRI Only Option)

Direct Inward Dialing mg (DID):

Direct Inward Dialing enables the Customer to have fewer lines than extensions, while still having a unique number for each extension, callable from outside the Customer's location. The Company will allocate a range of telephone numbers and present them to the Customer's PBX so that the PBX can appropriately route the call based on the digits dialed.

Direct Outward Dialing (DOD):

Direct Outward Dialing allows subscribers within a Customer's PBX system to connect to outside lines directly. Using a DOD, Customers can provide each person or workstation within their company the ability to dial numbers directly.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.1 One Communications Features (Cont'd)

10.1.2 One Communications Digital and PRI Voice Features and Service Options (Cont'd)

Direct Inward Dialing and Direct Outward Dialing (DID/DOD):

Both Direct Inward Dialing and Direct Outward Dialing may be furnished over the same facility.

Outbound Caller ID Name & Number:

Outbound Caller ID Name & Number displays the subscriber's directory name and number on the caller ID device of the called party. This feature has a 15-character limitation.

Inbound Caller ID Number Only:

Inbound Caller ID Number is only available with PRI service only and provides the number of the calling party to the party being called.

Verified or Non-Verified Account Codes (analog or digital):

Account codes provide Customers with the ability to identify and track calls by user and/or department. Two types of account codes are offered: Verified and Non-Verified. Requests for more than 100 account codes must be made via special request. Verified or non-verified account codes with two to eight digits are available for local, toll, intrastate interLATA and interstate long distance.

ESF/B8ZS or D4/AMI Circuit Framing:

Extended Super Frame/Binary 8 Zero Suppression and D4/Extended Super Frame are the two framing configurations that are available with the Company's Digital Voice solutions. D4/AMI service is subject to availability.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 10.1 One Communications Features (Cont'd)
 - 10.1.2 One Communications Digital and PRI Voice Features and Service Options (Cont'd)

Non-Facility Associated Signaling (NFAS) for ISDN PRI option:

NFAS allows a single D channel to control multiple PRI's. Customers who desire redundancy in the event of facility failure have the option of ordering additional backup D channels, which will be furnished for a charge.

Inbound Caller ID Name & Number:

With Inbound Caller ID Name & Number, the name and number of the calling party is transmitted with a call and displayed on a Customer's Caller ID capable phone. The feature will not work if the Customer does not have PRI and Caller ID capable equipment.

Direct Inward Dialing Number Blocks:

The Company will provide telephone numbers for direct inward dialing number service in blocks of 20, 50 or 100. A monthly recurring charge applies for each block ordered.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 10.1 One Communications Features (Cont'd)
 - 10.1.2 One Communications Digital and PRI Voice Features and Service Options (Cont'd)

Digit Transposition/Manipulation for DID Digits:

The Company will have the ability to transpose DID digits sent through its Lucent switches.

Trunk Call Forwarding Service:

Trunk Call Forwarding Service provides fixed forwarding in a busy or out of service condition.

Two B Channel Transfer:

This feature enables subscribers to transfer calls from one user to another.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.1 One Communications Features (Cont'd)

10.1.3 One Communications Business Blocking Features

The following blocking options are available to Customers. A non-recurring service order charge will apply when blocking options are ordered subsequent to the installation of service.

Block Third Party Billed

Blocks the origination of third-party billed calls.

Block Collect Calling

Blocks the origination of collect calls.

Block International

Blocks the origination of direct-dialed international calls.

Block 1010XXX

Blocks the ability to use dial-around toll calling (casual dialing).

Block 900 Calls

Blocks the ability to complete calls to 900 numbers.

Block 976 Calls

Blocks the ability to complete calls to 976 numbers.

Block 700 Calls

Blocks the ability to complete calls to 700 numbers.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.1 One Communications Features (Cont'd)

10.1.3 One Communications Business Blocking Features (Cont'd)

Caller ID Blocking

Allows callers to block their name and number from being displayed on a caller ID unit at the terminating end of the call.

Block DA

Blocks calls to 411 or 555-1212.

Block Call Return

This option enables Customers to block call return on a line.

Block Call Trace

This option enables Customers to block call trace on a line.

Block Continuous Redial

This option enables Customers to block the continuous redial feature on a line.

Toll Restrict

This feature blocks toll and operator-assisted calls.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 2nd Revised Sheet No. 124 Cancels 1st Revised Sheet No. 124

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.1 One Communications Features (Cont'd)

10.1.4 Rates

Monthly recurring charges for One Communications Features are set forth below. Any non-recurring charges associated with adding or removing features on a Customer's service are covered in the One Communications Miscellaneous Charges section of this price guide.

One Communications Analog Voice Features	Monthly Recurring Charge
Caller ID Name and Number	\$17.16 (I)
Call Waiting with Caller ID Name & Number	\$27.98 (I)
Direct Line Connect	\$3.15 (I)

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 2nd Revised Sheet No. 125 Cancels 1st Revised Sheet No. 125

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.1 One Communications Features (Cont'd)

10.1.4 Rates (Cont'd)

One Communications Digital and PRI Voice Features	Monthly	
	Recurring Charge	
Caller ID Name and Number	\$126.43	(I)
NFAS Backup D Channel	\$126.43	
DID Individual Number	\$0.28	
DID Block of 20 Numbers	\$14.55	
DID Block of 50 Numbers	\$13.26	
DID Block of 100 Numbers	\$26.55	
Call Forward on Trunks	\$50.52	
Two B Channel Transfer	\$126.43	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.1 One Communications Features (Cont'd)

10.1.4 Rates (Cont'd)

One Communications Blocking Footunes	Monthly
One Communications Blocking Features	Recurring Charge
Block Third Party Billed	No Charge
Block Collect Calling	No Charge
Block International	No Charge
Block 1010XXX	No Charge
Block 900 Calls	No Charge
Block 976 Calls	No Charge
Block 700 Calls	No Charge
Caller ID Blocking	No Charge
Block DA	No Charge
Block Call Return	No Charge
Block Call Trace	No Charge
Block Continuous Redial	No Charge
Toll Restrict	No Charge

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.2 One Communications Pay Per Use Features

10.2.1 Description of Services

Charges for the following features are incurred on a per activation basis:

Cancel Call Waiting

When activated this feature suspends the call waiting service feature for the duration of a call.

Per Call Return:

When activated this feature provides Customers with the number, date and time of the last incoming call. Customers also have the option to have the last called number redialed automatically. Feature available is subject to compatibility with network facilities and calling party user specifications.

Continuous Redial:

Continuous Redial automatically redials the most recent outgoing call until the call is completed or the feature is deactivated.

Per Call ID Blocking:

Per Call ID blocking allows Customers to block their name and number from being displayed on a Called Party's caller ID device

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.2 One Communications Pay Per Use Features (Cont'd)

10.2.1 Description of Services (Cont'd)

Per Call Display:

Per Call Display enables Customers to disable Caller ID Blocking on a line on a per call basis.

Call Trace:

Call Trace enables Customers to initiate a trace of the most recent incoming call immediately after terminating the call. When activated the calling party number of the most recent call will be captured and stored by the company. Calling party information will only be released to Law Enforcement as required by law.

Anonymous Call Rejection:

Anonymous Call Rejection allows a Customer to prevent callers who block delivery of their calling party information. This feature is only available to Customers with Caller ID Number or Caller ID Name and Number

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.2 One Communications Pay Per Use Features (Cont'd)

10.2.2 Rates

One Communications Pay Per Use Features	Per Use Charge
Cancel Call Waiting	\$0.00
Per Call Return	\$0.75
Continuous Redial	\$0.75
Per Call ID Blocking	\$0.00
Per Call Display	\$0.00
Call Trace	\$4.00
Anonymous Call Rejection	\$0.00

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.3 One Communications Directory Listings

10.3.1 Description of Services

Customers are provided one free white page and one free yellow page main listing for each Billing Telephone Number (BTN) Customer's requiring special Yellow Page advertisements (i.e. a 3-color box ad in the yellow pages) must coordinate such arrangements directly with the applicable Publisher.

Customers may purchase additional white page listings for a monthly per listing fee. The following types of additional white page listings are available:

Additional White Page Listing (includes extra listing, cross reference, duplicate, foreign, alternate number, extra line, reference, indented, toll-free, where available)

Non Published (private)

Non-Directory Listed (semi-private)

National Toll-Free Directory Listing

State Directory Toll-Free Assistance Listing

Call Intercept

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 2nd Revised Sheet No. 131 Cancels 1st Revised Sheet No. 131

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.3 One Communications Directory Listings (Cont'd)

10.3.2 Rates

The monthly rates for One Communications Directory Listings are described below. Applicable non-recurring charges associated with adding or changing a Customer's directory listings are covered in the One Communications Miscellaneous Charges section of this price guide.

One Communications Directory Listings	Monthly
	Recurring Charge
Additional White Page Listing	\$14.55 (I)
Non Published (private)	\$14.55 (I)
Non-Directory Listed (semi-private)	\$14.55 (I)
National Toll-Free Directory Listing	\$50.59 (I)
State Directory Toll-Free Assistance Listing	\$50.59 (I)
Call Intercept	\$0.00

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 1st Revised Sheet No. 132 Cancels Original Sheet No. 132

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.4 One Communications Operator Services and Directory Assistance

10.4.1

Operator Services – Automated Calls	Per Use Charge	
Calling Card	\$4.99	
Collect	\$4.99	
Billed to Third Number	\$4.99	
Coin Sent Paid	\$4.99	
Operator Services – Operator Handled Calls	Per Use Charge	
Station-to-Station Calling Card	\$5.50	
Station-to-Station Collect	\$6.50	
Station-to-Station Billed to Third Party	\$9.99	
Station-to-Station Coin Sent Paid	\$9.99	
Person-to-Person Calling Card	\$9.99	
Person-to-Person Collect	\$9.99	
Person-to-Person Billed to Third Party	\$9.99	
Person-to-Person Coin Sent Paid	\$9.99	
Miscellaneous Calls	\$2.15	
Busy Line Verification Service	Per Use Charge	
Busy Line Verification Service	\$9.99	
Emergency Line Interrupt with Busy Line		
Verification Service	\$9.99	

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 1st Revised Sheet No. 133 Cancels Original Sheet No. 133

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 18, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.4 One Communications Operator Services and Directory Assistance (Cont'd)

10.4.2 Directory Assistance

Directory Assistance	Per Listing
Local Directory Assistance	\$1.99
National Directory Assistance	\$1.99
Toll-Free Directory Assistance	\$0.00

Directory Assistance Call Completion Per Request
Local Directory Assistance Call Completion \$0.39

(I) (I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.25 One Communications Miscellaneous Charges

10.5.1 Installation

A non-recurring charge applies to the installation of a new service arrangement and to any move, add or change in the Customer's service that is requested subsequent to installation of the initial service.

	Non-Recurring
	Charge
OneSolutions Essential Install Charge 1 yr	\$249.00
OneSolutions Essential Install Charge 2 yr	\$199.00
OneSolutions Essential Install Charge 3 yr	\$149.00
OneSolutions Enhanced Install Charge 1 yr	\$599.00
OneSolutions Enhanced Install Charge 2 yr	\$399.00
OneSolutions Enhanced Install Charge 3 yr	\$199.00
On Solutions Frantisl Additional Line Change	\$20.00
OneSolutions Essential Additional Line Charge	\$39.00
OneSolutions Enhanced Additional Line Charge	\$39.00
One Communications Basic IP Trunking Install Charge 1 yr	\$599.00
One Communications Basic IP Trunking Install Charge 2 yr	\$399.00
One Communications Basic IP Trunking Install Charge 3 yr	\$199.00

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide Original Sheet No. 135

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.5 One Communications Miscellaneous Charges (Cont'd)

10.5.1 Installation (Cont'd)

	1 Year	2 Year	3 Year
	NRC, per	NRC, per	NRC, per
	circuit	circuit	circuit
OneSolutions Complete Install Charge 1.5M – 3.0M	\$999.00	\$499.00	\$199.00
OneSolutions Complete Install Charge 4.5M – 6.0M	\$1,499.00	\$999.00	\$499.00
OneSolutions Complete Install Charge 7.5M – 9.0M	\$1,999.00	\$1,499.00	\$999.00
OneSolutions Complete Install Charge 10.5M – 12.0M	\$2,499.00	\$1,999.00	\$1,499.00

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 1st Revised Sheet No. 136 Cancels Original Sheet No. 136

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: November 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 10.5 One Communications Miscellaneous Charges (Cont'd)
 - 10.5.2 Customer Requested Move, Add or Change (MAC)

A non-recurring charge applies to any changes made on a line when requested by the Customer subsequent to the first 30 days following installation. Non-recurring charges apply to all requested changes including changes to features, additional directory listings etc. and are in addition to any monthly recurring charges associated with the newly requested service or features. Non-recurring charges will apply on a per order basis.

	NRC
MAC Charge, per order	\$25.00

10.5.3 Reserved for Future Use

(M)
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
(M)

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide Original Sheet No. 137

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.5 One Communications Miscellaneous Charges (Cont'd)

10.5.4 Digit Transposition

	Non-Recurring
	Charge
Digit Transposition, per DID block	\$4.99

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide Original Sheet No. 138

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.6 One Communications Usage and Calling Plans

10.6.1 Local Usage

Local usage is offered on an unlimited basis for both OneSolutions Essential and OneSolutions Enhanced.

10.6.2 Domestic Toll Service

All Customers that order OneSolutions Essential or OneSolutions Enhanced products must pre-subscribe to the Company for their toll and Long Distance service.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.7 One Communications Toll-Free Service

10.7.1 Description of Services

One Communications Toll-Free Service offers Customers inbound calling where a toll-free number is provided for the purpose of receiving calls at no expense to the calling party.

One Solutions service packages provide Customers with a bundled number of toll and toll-free minutes per line for a flat monthly fee. Customers who exceed their allotted number of minutes in any given month will be billed a per minute rate on their overage minutes. One Communications Toll-Free service is not available on a standalone basis. A monthly recurring charge does not apply to the first toll-free number ordered, but does apply to additional toll-free numbers. Toll-free numbers must terminate to a valid phone number assigned in connection with a OneSolutions Essential or One Solutions Enhanced service package.

Toll-free numbers are reserved and assigned at random to each Customer from a general pool of available toll-free numbers provided to the Company.

Vanity numbers may be requested by the Customer; however, the Company does not guarantee the availability of any vanity numbers. Requests for vanity numbers are subject to a non-recurring charge.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.7 One Communications Toll-Free Service (Cont'd)

10.7.2 One Communications Toll-Free Service Features

The following features are available in conjunction with the Company's toll free service. Features can be ordered separately or in combination. A non-recurring charge applies when features are ordered, changed or disconnected subsequent to installation of the initial service:

Info Digit Blocking

Info Digit Blocking blocks calls based on the type of telephone from which the call originates, such as calls originating from payphones or prison phones.

Info Digit Routing

Info Digit Routing routes and controls calls based on telephone line type.

Point of Origination Blocking (3/6/10 Digit Blocking)

Point of Origination Blocking allows or blocks calls based on originating NPA, NPA-NXX or 10 digit numbers.

Point of Origination Routing (3/6/10 Digit Routing)

Point of Origination Routing routes calls to a predetermined location based on originating NPA, NPA-NXX or 10 digit numbers.

Time of Day Routing (Time and Day of Week Routing)

Time of Day Routing routes calls to different locations based on the time and day of the week.

Day of Year Routing

Day of Year Routing routes calls to a different location based on day of the year.

Percent Call Allocation Routing

Percent Traffic Allocation routing provides Customers with the ability to route calls to different locations based on a predetermined percentage of calls received.

Pre-Defined Alternative Routing Profiles

Pre-Defined Alternative Routing establishes alternate routing profiles, which can be activated in various predefined situations.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 2nd Revised Sheet No. 141 Cancels 1st Revised Sheet No. 141

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.7 One Communications Toll-Free Service (Cont'd)

10.7.3 Rates

	NRC, per request
Info Digit Blocking	\$100.00
Info Digit Routing	\$100.00
Point of Origination Blocking (3/6/10 Digit Blocking)	\$100.00
Point of Origination Routing (3/6/10 Digit Routing)	\$100.00
Time of Day Routing (Time and Day of Week Routing)	\$100.00
Day of Year Routing	\$100.00
Percent Call Allocation Routing	\$100.00
Pre-Defined Alternative Routing Profiles	\$100.00
Vanity Number	\$20.00

	MRC
Toll-Free Number, per number	\$14.55

ď

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.8 One Communications Cancellation and Early Termination of Service

10.8.1 Cancellation of Service

If Customer elects to cancel the service prior to installation, Customer shall owe the Company an amount equal to (I) one month's recurring charge for the service plus (II) the non-recurring charge for such service set forth in this price guide. The Customer will also be liable to the Company for any direct costs incurred by the Company as a result of the service cancellation (including any cancellation or early termination fees imposed on the Company by any service provider that was to be utilized to deliver the cancelled service).

10.8.2 Early Termination of Service

If Customer elects to terminate all or any portion of a service furnished pursuant to a fixed-term agreement subsequent to the service installation date but prior to the end of the fixed-term, Customer shall owe the Company an amount equal to the applicable monthly recurring charge for the disconnected service(s) or portion of service multiplied by the number of months remaining in the selected term. The Customer will also be liable to the Company for any direct costs incurred by the Company as a result of early termination (including any cancellation or early termination fees imposed on the Company by any service provider that was utilized to deliver the terminated service).

CTC Communications Corp.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide Original Sheet No. 143

A A A A A

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.9 One Communications Deferral of Service

When a Customer elects to defer service in excess of 30 calendar days from our loop delivery date, a Service Deferment Fee will apply for each product per month until the service is either installed up through 120 calendar days. In no case will deferment of service extend beyond 120 calendar days. Installation deferments exceeding 120 calendar days will be treated as Cancellation and Cancellation charges will apply.

10.9.1 Monthly Deferment charges Schedule by Service

\$21.00
\$84.00
\$140.00
\$280.00
\$1,400.00
\$2,800.00

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.10 One Communications Basic IP Trunking

10.10.1 General

One Communications Basic IP Trunking service provides up to 24 channels of voice service. One Communications Basic IP Trunking service is only available to business Customers. The service offering is limited to areas where requisite available facilities exist.

Customers who subscribe to One Communications Basic IP Trunking will be provided with:

Access to the Company's network for purposes of receiving or placing local and long distance calls.

Measured (per minute) local service.

The option to purchase a package of 100,000 local minutes.

Long distance service offered in connection with Basic IP Trunking service is furnished on a usage sensitive basis and is subject to a per minute rate.

The following features are included with One Communications Basic IP Trunking at no additional charge: Hunting, Direct Inward Dialing, Direct Outward Dialing, Direct Inward Dialing and Direct Outward Dialing, Outbound Caller ID Name & Number, Inbound Caller ID Number Only, Verified or Non-Verified Account Codes and ESF/B8ZS or D4/AMI Circuit Framing.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.10 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd)

10.10.1 General (Cont'd)

For an additional monthly charge, the following features are available with the Company's IP Basic Trunking service: Inbound Caller ID Name & Number, Direct Inward Dialing Number Blocks, Multiple Trunk Group Configuration, Digit Transposition for DID Digits and Call Forward on Trunks.

Direct Inward Dial (DID) Number Block of 20 is also included with Basic IP Trunking service.

CTC Communications Corp.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide Original Sheet No. 146

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.10 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd)

10.10.2 Restrictions

Customer-premises equipment must be compatible with Company provided equipment including but not limited to a Company-provided integrated access device (IAD). Unless otherwise agreed to in writing, Company-provided equipment shall, at all times remain the property of the Company. Upon termination of service, the Customer will provide the Company reasonable access to the Customer's premises for purposes of removing Company-provide equipment. In the event the Customer fails to provide the Company with said access or should Company-provided equipment be returned to the Company in worse condition than that which could be reasonably expected from normal use and wear, then in such event, Customer will be liable to the Company for the equipment's current replacement cost.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.10 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd)

10.10.3 Application of Rates

A. Term Discounts

Discounts are available to customers who subscribe to One Communications Basic IP Trunking under one, two or three year term contracts.

B. Monthly Recurring Charges

Monthly recurring charges apply to One Communications Basic IP Trunking Service and to applicable features and services ordered in connection with the service.

C. IP Trunking Local Usage

Local usage furnished in connection with Basic IP Trunking service is provided on a measured, per minute basis.

D. IP Trunking Domestic Toll

Basic IP Trunking Long Distance service is furnished on usage sensitive basis and subject to a per minute rate.

E. Extended Area Service Monthly Recurring Charges

An Extended Area Service (EAS) monthly recurring charge (MRC) applies to Customers who reside in rate centers where the Company does not have a node. EAS charges are in addition to the monthly recurring charges for Basic IP Trunking service.

CTC Communications Corp.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 2nd Revised Sheet No. 148 Cancels 1st Revised Sheet No. 148

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.10 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd

10.10.4 Rates

Monthly Recurring Charges

Monthly	
Recurring Charge	
\$1,432.61	
\$1,259.19	(I)
\$1,133.27	
\$1,019.95	(I)
\$1,984.11	
\$2,005.46	(I)
\$1,704.63	
\$1,448.94	(I)
	Recurring Charge \$1,432.61 \$1,259.19 \$1,133.27 \$1,019.95 \$1,984.11 \$2,005.46 \$1,704.63

Local Usage

	Per Minute Rate
IP Trunking Local Usage, per minute rate	\$0.0150

Domestic Toll Usage

	Per Minute Rate
IP Trunking Domestic Usage, per minute rate	\$0.0390
IP Trunking Domestic Toll-Free Usage, per minute rate	\$0.0390

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.10 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd)

10.10.4 Rates (Cont'd)

		Basic IP Trunking	Basic IP Trunking	Basic IP Trunking	
On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	EAS - 1 year,	EAS - 2 year,	EAS - 3 year,	
Wire Center	Wire Center	Monthly	Monthly	Monthly	
ACSHMAPL	FLRVMANM	\$590.33	\$590.33	\$590.33	(I)
ACTNMAMA	CNCRMAWA	\$472.95	\$472.95	\$472.95	
ADMSMAMA	PTFDMAFE	\$648.67	\$648.67	\$648.67	- 1
AGWMMARO	SPFDMAWO	\$373.99	\$373.99	\$373.99	- 1
AMHRMAFE	NATNMAMA	\$556.30	\$556.30	\$556.30	Ì
AMHRMASP	NATNMAMA	\$514.59	\$514.59	\$514.59	ĺ
ANDVMAEL	LWRNMACA	\$389.67	\$389.67	\$389.67	
ARTNMAPL	CMBRMAWA	\$302.83	\$302.83	\$302.83	
ASFDMAMA	GNFDMACH	\$561.15	\$561.15	\$561.15	ĺ
ASHBMASO	FTBGMAMA	\$514.59	\$514.59	\$514.59	
ASHMMAPL	FTBGMAMA	\$514.59	\$514.59	\$514.59	
ASLDMAMA	FRMNMAUN	\$373.99	\$373.99	\$373.99	- 1
ASNTMAMA	FLRVMANM	\$444.45	\$444.45	\$444.45	
ATHOMARI	FTBGMAMA	\$1,139.47	\$1,139.47	\$1,139.47	
ATLBMABA	FLRVMANM	\$765.37	\$765.37	\$765.37	- 1
AUBNMALG	OXFRMAWH	\$472.95	\$472.95	\$472.95	- 1
AYERMAPL	LMNSMASC	\$639.58	\$639.58	\$639.58	ĺ
BARRMAJA	GNDLMASU	\$998.83	\$998.83	\$998.83	- 1
BCKTMAWA	PTFDMAFE	\$590.33	\$590.33	\$590.33	Ì
BDFRMAPA	BURLMABE	\$415.62	\$415.62	\$415.62	Ì
BITNMAWI	CMBRMAWA	\$261.17	\$261.17	\$261.17	ĺ
BKLIMAGG	BSTNMABE	\$219.50	\$219.50	\$219.50	
BKLIMAMA	BSTNMABE	\$240.88	\$240.88	\$240.88	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.10 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd)

10.10.4 Rates (Cont'd)

On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	Basic IP Trunking	
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS – Month to Month	
ACSHMAPL	FLRVMANM	\$772.37	(I)
ACTNMAMA	CNCRMAWA	\$618.82	
ADMSMAMA	PTFDMAFE	\$848.71	
AGWMMARO	SPFDMAWO	\$489.34	
AMHRMAFE	NATNMAMA	\$727.85	
AMHRMASP	NATNMAMA	\$673.30	
ANDVMAEL	LWRNMACA	\$509.83	
ARTNMAPL	CMBRMAWA	\$396.23	
ASFDMAMA	GNFDMACH	\$734.22	
ASHBMASO	FTBGMAMA	\$673.30	
ASHMMAPL	FTBGMAMA	\$673.30	
ASLDMAMA	FRMNMAUN	\$489.34	
ASNTMAMA	FLRVMANM	\$581.51	
ATHOMARI	FTBGMAMA	\$1,490.88	1
ATLBMABA	FLRVMANM	\$1,001.41	l i
AUBNMALG	OXFRMAWH	\$618.82	∃ i
AYERMAPL	LMNSMASC	\$836.86	T i
BARRMAJA	GNDLMASU	\$1,306.89	T i
BCKTMAWA	PTFDMAFE	\$772.37	∃ i
BDFRMAPA	BURLMABE	\$543.80	1 i
BITNMAWI	CMBRMAWA	\$341.71	1 i
BKLIMAGG	BSTNMABE	\$287.16	7 i
BKLIMAMA	BSTNMABE	\$315.20	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.10 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd)

10.10.4 Rates (Cont'd)

		Basic IP Trunking	Basic IP Trunking	Basic IP Trunking	
On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	EAS - 1 year,	EAS - 2 year,	EAS - 3 year,	
Wire Center	Wire Center	Monthly	Monthly	Monthly	
BLMTMALE	CMBRMAWA	\$302.83	\$302.83	\$302.83	(I)
BLNDMAGL	HLYKMAMA	\$889.53	\$889.53	\$889.53	ΙÏ
BLRCMAAN	BURLMABE	\$478.66	\$478.66	\$478.66	
BLTWMAJA	HLYKMAMA	\$764.58	\$764.58	\$764.58	ιİ
BMFDMAWA	SPFDMAWO	\$1,082.15	\$1,082.15	\$1,082.15	ιİ
BOTNMAMA	HDSNMAFR	\$389.67	\$389.67	\$389.67	Ĺ
BRLNMAHI	HDSNMAFR	\$389.67	\$389.67	\$389.67	ιİ
BRNRMACH	GNFDMACH	\$386.08	\$386.08	\$386.08	Ĺ
BRNSMAMA	HYNSMAOC	\$327.73	\$327.73	\$327.73	ιİ
BRNTMAWA	QNCYMAHA	\$373.99	\$373.99	\$373.99	ιİ
BRPKMAWI	SPFDMAWO	\$415.62	\$415.62	\$415.62	Ĺ
BRTNMACR	BRTNMACR	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	Ĺ
BRWRMACH	BRTNMACR	\$540.60	\$540.60	\$540.60	ιİ
BRWSMAYA	HYNSMAOC	\$590.33	\$590.33	\$590.33	ιİ
BRYVMAUN	BRTNMACR	\$665.56	\$665.56	\$665.56	ιİ
BSRVMAST	HYNSMAOC	\$356.90	\$356.90	\$356.90	ιİ
BSTNMABE	BSTNMABE	\$299.83	\$299.83	\$299.83	ιİ
BSTNMABO	BSTNMABO	\$299.83	\$299.83	\$299.83	ιİ
BSTNMAFR	BSTNMAFR	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	ιİ
BSTNMAHA	BSTNMAHA	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	ιİ
BURLMABE	BURLMABE	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	ιİ
BVRLMAEL	SALMMANO	\$373.99	\$373.99	\$373.99	ιİ
BYTNMAMA	GNDLMASU	\$415.62	\$415.62	\$415.62	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.10 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd)

10.10.4 Rates (Cont'd)

Node/ Collocation	Basic IP Trunking	
Wire Center	EAS – Month to Month	
CMBRMAWA	\$396.23	(I)
HLYKMAMA	\$1,163.88	
BURLMABE	\$626.31	Ì
HLYKMAMA	\$1,000.36	li
SPFDMAWO	\$1,415.87	li
HDSNMAFR	\$509.83	1
HDSNMAFR	\$509.83	ĺ
GNFDMACH	\$505.13	li
HYNSMAOC	\$428.82	Ιi
QNCYMAHA	\$489.34	ĺ
SPFDMAWO	\$543.80	li
BRTNMACR	\$0.00	Ιi
BRTNMACR	\$707.30	li
HYNSMAOC	\$772.37	li
BRTNMACR	\$870.83	Ιi
HYNSMAOC	\$467.00	li
BSTNMABE	\$392.28	li
BSTNMABO	\$392.28	li
BSTNMAFR	\$0.00	Ιi
BSTNMAHA	\$0.00	1 i
BURLMABE	\$0.00	1 i
SALMMANO	\$489.34	1 i
GNDLMASU	\$543.80	(I)
	Wire Center CMBRMAWA HLYKMAMA BURLMABE HLYKMAMA SPFDMAWO HDSNMAFR HDSNMAFR HDSNMAFR GNFDMACH HYNSMAOC QNCYMAHA SPFDMAWO BRTNMACR BRTNMACR HYNSMAOC BRTNMACR HYNSMAOC BSTNMABE BSTNMABE BSTNMAFR BSTNMAHA BURLMABE SALMMANO	Wire Center EAS – Month to Month CMBRMAWA \$396.23 HLYKMAMA \$1,163.88 BURLMABE \$626.31 HLYKMAMA \$1,000.36 SPFDMAWO \$1,415.87 HDSNMAFR \$509.83 HDSNMAFR \$509.83 GNFDMACH \$505.13 HYNSMAOC \$428.82 QNCYMAHA \$489.34 SPFDMAWO \$543.80 BRTNMACR \$0.00 BRTNMACR \$707.30 HYNSMAOC \$772.37 BRTNMACR \$870.83 HYNSMAOC \$467.00 BSTNMABE \$392.28 BSTNMABO \$392.28 BSTNMAHA \$0.00 BSTNMAHA \$0.00 BSTNMABE \$0.00 BSTNMABE \$0.00 BSTNMAHA \$0.00 BSTNMAHA \$0.00 BSTNMAHA \$0.00 BSTNMAHA \$0.00

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.10 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd)

10.10.4 Rates (Cont'd)

					l
		Basic IP Trunking	•	_	
On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	EAS - 1 year,	EAS - 2 year,	EAS - 3 year,	
Wire Center	Wire Center	Monthly	Monthly	Monthly	l
BZBYMAPE	HYNSMAOC	\$736.22	\$736.22	\$736.22	(I)
CATNMANM	OXFRMAWH	\$472.95	\$472.95	\$472.95	
CHCPMARI	CHCPMARI	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
CHCPMAWE	CHCPMARI	\$373.99	\$373.99	\$373.99	Ιİ
CHESMAMU	PTFDMAFE	\$765.37	\$765.37	\$765.37	Ιİ
CHFDMASB	NATNMAMA	\$722.89	\$722.89	\$722.89	Ιİ
CHFRMANO	LWLLMAAP	\$415.62	\$415.62	\$415.62	ιİ
СННММАОН	HYNSMAOC	\$707.03	\$707.03	\$707.03	ιİ
CHLMMAST	HYNSMAOC	\$1,173.86	\$1,173.86	\$1,173.86	ιİ
CHLSMACH	BSTNMABO	\$261.17	\$261.17	\$261.17	Ιİ
CHMTMASO	GNFDMACH	\$648.67	\$648.67	\$648.67	ιİ
CLRNMAYA	GNFDMACH	\$444.45	\$444.45	\$444.45	Ιİ
CLTNMACH	STNGMABR	\$312.41	\$312.41	\$312.41	i
CMBRMABE	BSTNMABO	\$125.36	\$125.36	\$125.36	i
CMBRMAWA	CMBRMAWA	\$299.83	\$299.83	\$299.83	ıi
CMTNMAMA	GNFDMACH	\$736.22	\$736.22	\$736.22	ιi
CNCRMAWA	CNCRMAWA	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	i
CNTNMAWA	BRTNMACR	\$623.92	\$623.92	\$623.92	ιi
CNWYMASH	GNFDMACH	\$444.45	\$444.45	\$444.45	i
CRVRMAMA	FLRVMANM	\$911.27	\$911.27	\$911.27	i
CTMTMADE	HYNSMAOC	\$707.03	\$707.03	\$707.03	i
DDHMMAWA	NDHMMAPI	\$389.67	\$389.67	\$389.67	ιi
DGTNMAEL	FLRVMANM	\$444.45	\$444.45	\$444.45	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.10 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd)

10.10.4 Rates (Cont'd)

On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	Basic IP Trunking	
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS – Month to Month	
BZBYMAPE	HYNSMAOC	\$963.27	(I)
CATNMANM	OXFRMAWH	\$618.82	
CHCPMARI	CHCPMARI	\$0.00	Ì
CHCPMAWE	CHCPMARI	\$489.34	Ì
CHESMAMU	PTFDMAFE	\$1,001.41	Ì
CHFDMASB	NATNMAMA	\$945.85	Ì
CHFRMANO	LWLLMAAP	\$543.80	Ì
СННММАОН	HYNSMAOC	\$925.11	Ì
CHLMMAST	HYNSMAOC	\$1,535.89	Ì
CHLSMACH	BSTNMABO	\$341.71	Ì
CHMTMASO	GNFDMACH	\$848.71	
CLRNMAYA	GNFDMACH	\$581.51	Ì
CLTNMACH	STNGMABR	\$408.77	Ì
CMBRMABE	BSTNMABO	\$164.00	
CMBRMAWA	CMBRMAWA	\$392.28	Ì
CMTNMAMA	GNFDMACH	\$963.27	Ì
CNCRMAWA	CNCRMAWA	\$0.00	Ì
CNTNMAWA	BRTNMACR	\$816.35	Ì
CNWYMASH	GNFDMACH	\$581.51	li
CRVRMAMA	FLRVMANM	\$1,192.31	Ì
CTMTMADE	HYNSMAOC	\$925.11	
DDHMMAWA	NDHMMAPI	\$509.83	
DGTNMAEL	FLRVMANM	\$581.51	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.10 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd)

10.10.4 Rates (Cont'd)

		Basic IP Trunking	Basic IP Trunking	Basic IP Trunking	l
On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	EAS - 1 year,	EAS - 2 year,	EAS - 3 year,	
Wire Center	Wire Center	Monthly	Monthly	Monthly	
DLTNMACA	PTFDMAFE	\$356.90	\$356.90	\$356.90	(I)
DNNSMAYA	HYNSMAOC	\$473.60	\$473.60	\$473.60	ıΪ
DNVSMAHI	PBDYMACE	\$373.99	\$373.99	\$373.99	
DRCHMAAD	BSTNMABE	\$302.83	\$302.83	\$302.83	
DRCTMAMM	LWLLMAAP	\$415.62	\$415.62	\$415.62	ιİ
DXBRMACH	BRTNMACR	\$998.83	\$998.83	\$998.83	Ĺ
EBSTMASA	BSTNMABO	\$219.50	\$219.50	\$219.50	
EBWRMABE	BRTNMACR	\$457.26	\$457.26	\$457.26	ı İ
EDGLMAMA	OXFRMAWH	\$597.94	\$597.94	\$597.94	ΙÌ
EDGRMAPP	HYNSMAOC	\$852.93	\$852.93	\$852.93	
EHMPMARA	NATNMAMA	\$431.30	\$431.30	\$431.30	
ELNMMAPL	SPFDMAWO	\$498.93	\$498.93	\$498.93	
ESSXMASP	PBDYMACE	\$707.24	\$707.24	\$707.24	
ESTNMANM	BRTNMACR	\$457.26	\$457.26	\$457.26	
FKLNMAMC	MLFRMAWA	\$556.30	\$556.30	\$556.30	
FLMOMAMG	HYNSMAOC	\$765.37	\$765.37	\$765.37	
FLRVMANM	FLRVMANM	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	Ĺ
FRMNMAUN	FRMNMAUN	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
FTBGMAMA	FTBGMAMA	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
FXBOMACO	BRTNMACR	\$748.87	\$748.87	\$748.87	
GFTNMAWO	WSBOMASU	\$472.95	\$472.95	\$472.95	
GLCSMAEL	SALMMANO	\$832.21	\$832.21	\$832.21	
GLVLMAHI	GNFDMACH	\$1,027.95	\$1,027.95	\$1,027.95	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.10 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd)

10.10.4 Rates (Cont'd)

0 /0001 1	N. 1 / C 11	D : ID T 1:	
On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	Basic IP Trunking	
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS – Month to Month	
DLTNMACA	PTFDMAFE	\$467.00	(I)
DNNSMAYA	HYNSMAOC	\$619.67	
DNVSMAHI	PBDYMACE	\$489.34	
DRCHMAAD	BSTNMABE	\$396.23	
DRCTMAMM	LWLLMAAP	\$543.80	1 1
DXBRMACH	BRTNMACR	\$1,306.89	
EBSTMASA	BSTNMABO	\$287.16	Ī
EBWRMABE	BRTNMACR	\$598.30	
EDGLMAMA	OXFRMAWH	\$782.36	
EDGRMAPP	HYNSMAOC	\$1,115.95	
EHMPMARA	NATNMAMA	\$564.29	
ELNMMAPL	SPFDMAWO	\$652.80	
ESSXMASP	PBDYMACE	\$925.32	
ESTNMANM	BRTNMACR	\$598.30	
FKLNMAMC	MLFRMAWA	\$727.85	
FLMOMAMG	HYNSMAOC	\$1,001.41	Īi
FLRVMANM	FLRVMANM	\$0.00	
FRMNMAUN	FRMNMAUN	\$0.00	Ī
FTBGMAMA	FTBGMAMA	\$0.00	
FXBOMACO	BRTNMACR	\$979.82	Ì
GFTNMAWO	WSBOMASU	\$618.82	
GLCSMAEL	SALMMANO	\$1,088.87	l i
GLVLMAHI	GNFDMACH	\$1,344.99	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.10 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd)

10.10.4 Rates (Cont'd)

		Basic IP Trunking	Basic IP Trunking	Basic IP Trunking	
On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	EAS - 1 year,	EAS - 2 year,	EAS - 3 year,	
Wire Center	Wire Center	Monthly	Monthly	Monthly	
GNDLMASU	GNDLMASU	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	(I)
GNFDMACH	GNFDMACH	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	ıΪ
GRBRMASC	PTFDMAFE	\$765.37	\$765.37	\$765.37	ıİ
GRNRMAWE	FTBGMAMA	\$639.58	\$639.58	\$639.58	ιİ
GRTNMAHO	FTBGMAMA	\$722.89	\$722.89	\$722.89	Ιİ
GRTWMAWI	LWRNMACA	\$597.94	\$597.94	\$597.94	ιİ
GRVIMAWG	PTFDMAFE	\$1,057.14	\$1,057.14	\$1,057.14	ıİ
HBTNMAMA	FTBGMAMA	\$806.23	\$806.23	\$806.23	ıİ
HDSNMAFR	HDSNMAFR	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	Ιİ
HLDNMAHO	GNDLMASU	\$457.26	\$457.26	\$457.26	ıİ
HLSTMACH	FRMNMAUN	\$498.93	\$498.93	\$498.93	ıİ
HLYKMAMA	HLYKMAMA	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	ıİ
HMPDMAMA	SPFDMAWO	\$665.56	\$665.56	\$665.56	Ιİ
HMTNMAWI	PBDYMACE	\$540.60	\$540.60	\$540.60	ıİ
HNDLMASO	PTFDMAFE	\$415.28	\$415.28	\$415.28	ıİ
HNHMMAGR	QNCYMAHA	\$540.60	\$540.60	\$540.60	Ιİ
HNTNMAMA	HLYKMAMA	\$806.23	\$806.23	\$806.23	Ιİ
HNVRMACO	BRTNMACR	\$707.24	\$707.24	\$707.24	ıİ
HPTNMAHR	FRMNMAUN	\$540.60	\$540.60	\$540.60	ιİ
HRVRMALI	LMNSMASC	\$639.58	\$639.58	\$639.58	ιİ
HRWCMAMA	HYNSMAOC	\$561.15	\$561.15	\$561.15	i
HSTNMAMA	PTFDMAFE	\$648.67	\$648.67	\$648.67	ĺ
HTFDMACH	NATNMAMA	\$389.67	\$389.67	\$389.67	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.10 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd)

10.10.4 Rates (Cont'd)

On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	Basic IP Trunking
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS – Month to Month
GNDLMASU	GNDLMASU	\$0.00
GNFDMACH	GNFDMACH	\$0.00
GRBRMASC	PTFDMAFE	\$1,001.41
GRNRMAWE	FTBGMAMA	\$836.86
GRTNMAHO	FTBGMAMA	\$945.85
GRTWMAWI	LWRNMACA	\$782.36
GRVIMAWG	PTFDMAFE	\$1,383.19
HBTNMAMA	FTBGMAMA	\$1,054.86
HDSNMAFR	HDSNMAFR	\$0.00
HLDNMAHO	GNDLMASU	\$598.30
HLSTMACH	FRMNMAUN	\$652.80
HLYKMAMA	HLYKMAMA	\$0.00
HMPDMAMA	SPFDMAWO	\$870.83
HMTNMAWI	PBDYMACE	\$707.30
HNDLMASO	PTFDMAFE	\$543.36
HNHMMAGR	QNCYMAHA	\$707.30
HNTNMAMA	HLYKMAMA	\$1,054.86
HNVRMACO	BRTNMACR	\$925.32
HPTNMAHR	FRMNMAUN	\$707.30
HRVRMALI	LMNSMASC	\$836.86
HRWCMAMA	HYNSMAOC	\$734.22
HSTNMAMA	PTFDMAFE	\$848.70
HTFDMACH	NATNMAMA	\$509.83

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.10 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd)

10.10.4 Rates (Cont'd)

		Basic IP Trunking	Basic IP Trunking	Basic IP Trunking	
On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	EAS - 1 year,	EAS - 2 year,	EAS - 3 year,	
Wire Center	Wire Center	Monthly	Monthly	Monthly	
HVHLMAWI	LWRNMACA	\$514.59	\$514.59	\$514.59	(I)
HYNSMAOC	HYNSMAOC	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
HYPKMAHA	NDHMMAPI	\$472.95	\$472.95	\$472.95	
INORMARL	CHCPMARI	\$498.93	\$498.93	\$498.93	
IPSWMACO	PBDYMACE	\$748.87	\$748.87	\$748.87	ĺ
KGTNMASL	BRTNMACR	\$957.13	\$957.13	\$957.13	ĺ
LCSRMAGR	WRCSMACE	\$498.93	\$498.93	\$498.93	ĺ
LDLWMAWI	CHCPMARI	\$540.60	\$540.60	\$540.60	ĺ
LEE MAHI	PTFDMAFE	\$502.78	\$502.78	\$502.78	i
LENXMAWA	PTFDMAFE	\$415.28	\$415.28	\$415.28	ĺ
LGMDMALO	SPFDMAWO	\$415.62	\$415.62	\$415.62	i
LMNSMASC	LMNSMASC	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	i
LNBGMASC	FTBGMAMA	\$431.30	\$431.30	\$431.30	i
LTTNMAKI	LWLLMAAP	\$707.24	\$707.24	\$707.24	Ĺ
LWLLMAAP	LWLLMAAP	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	Ĺ
LWRNMACA	LWRNMACA	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	Ĺ
LXTNMAWA	BURLMABE	\$437.01	\$437.01	\$437.01	Ĺ
LYFDMACA	PBDYMACE	\$540.60	\$540.60	\$540.60	Ĺ
LYNNMACH	PBDYMACE	\$457.26	\$457.26	\$457.26	i
MARNMAMI	FLRVMANM	\$794.57	\$794.57	\$794.57	i
MDLBMAJA	FLRVMANM	\$765.37	\$765.37	\$765.37	i
MEFDMAPL	NDHMMAPI	\$556.30	\$556.30	\$556.30	İ
MEWYMAVI	MLFRMAWA	\$472.95	\$472.95	\$472.95	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.10 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd)

10.10.4 Rates (Cont'd)

On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	Basic IP Trunking	
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS – Month to Month	
HVHLMAWI	LWRNMACA	\$673.30	(I)
HYNSMAOC	HYNSMAOC	\$0.00	1 1
HYPKMAHA	NDHMMAPI	\$618.82	
INORMARL	CHCPMARI	\$652.80	l i
IPSWMACO	PBDYMACE	\$979.82	1 i
KGTNMASL	BRTNMACR	\$1,252.35	l i
LCSRMAGR	WRCSMACE	\$652.80	l i
LDLWMAWI	CHCPMARI	\$707.30	l i
LEE MAHI	PTFDMAFE	\$657.83	1 i
LENXMAWA	PTFDMAFE	\$543.36	l i
LGMDMALO	SPFDMAWO	\$543.80	l i
LMNSMASC	LMNSMASC	\$0.00	l i
LNBGMASC	FTBGMAMA	\$564.29	l i
LTTNMAKI	LWLLMAAP	\$925.32	l i
LWLLMAAP	LWLLMAAP	\$0.00	l i
LWRNMACA	LWRNMACA	\$0.00	l i
LXTNMAWA	BURLMABE	\$571.77	
LYFDMACA	PBDYMACE	\$707.30	l i
LYNNMACH	PBDYMACE	\$598.30	l i
MARNMAMI	FLRVMANM	\$1,039.59	7 i
MDLBMAJA	FLRVMANM	\$1,001.41	l i
MEFDMAPL	NDHMMAPI	\$727.85	1 i
MEWYMAVI	MLFRMAWA	\$618.82	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.10 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd)

10.10.4 Rates (Cont'd)

			Basic IP Trunking	Basic IP Trunking	
On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	Basic IP Trunking	EAS - 2year,	EAS - 3 year,	
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS - 1 year	Monthly	Monthly	
MLBRMAGR	WRCSMACE	\$498.93	\$498.93	\$498.93	(I)
MLDNMAEL	MLDNMAEL	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
MLFLMACR	GNFDMACH	\$386.08	\$386.08	\$386.08	
MLFRMAWA	MLFRMAWA	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	. 1
MLISMAMA	FRMNMAUN	\$623.92	\$623.92	\$623.92	Ĺ
MLTNMAAD	QNCYMAHA	\$415.62	\$415.62	\$415.62	. İ
MNCHMASU	SALMMANO	\$582.25	\$582.25	\$582.25	Ĺ
MNFDMABR	BRTNMACR	\$707.24	\$707.24	\$707.24	i i
MNMTMAMA	HYNSMAOC	\$911.27	\$911.27	\$911.27	. İ
MNSNMAMA	CHCPMARI	\$873.85	\$873.85	\$873.85	Ĺ
MRBLMAPL	SALMMANO	\$373.99	\$373.99	\$373.99	Ĺ
MRBOMAMA	MRBOMAMA	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	. İ
MRFDMAMA	BRTNMACR	\$915.50	\$915.50	\$915.50	i
MRMCMACE	LWRNMACA	\$764.58	\$764.58	\$764.58	i i
MSHPMAGN	HYNSMAOC	\$531.94	\$531.94	\$531.94	i i
MTAGMACE	GNFDMACH	\$386.08	\$386.08	\$386.08	. İ
MTPSMAMH	FLRVMANM	\$736.22	\$736.22	\$736.22	i
MYNRMAWA	CNCRMAWA	\$472.95	\$472.95	\$472.95	. İ
NADMMASU	PTFDMAFE	\$765.37	\$765.37	\$765.37	i i
NANDMAAA	LWRNMACA	\$347.99	\$347.99	\$347.99	i
NATLMAOE	MLFRMAWA	\$847.87	\$847.87	\$847.87	. i
NATNMAMA	NATNMAMA	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	i
NBFDMASM	WRCSMACE	\$873.85	\$873.85	\$873.85	i
NBFRMAAE	FLRVMANM	\$537.83	\$537.83	\$537.83	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.10 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd)

10.10.4 Rates (Cont'd)

On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	Basic IP Trunking
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS – Month to Month
MLBRMAGR	WRCSMACE	\$652.80
MLDNMAEL	MLDNMAEL	\$0.00
MLFLMACR	GNFDMACH	\$505.13
MLFRMAWA	MLFRMAWA	\$0.00
MLISMAMA	FRMNMAUN	\$816.32
MLTNMAAD	QNCYMAHA	\$543.80
MNCHMASU	SALMMANO	\$761.85
MNFDMABR	BRTNMACR	\$925.32
MNMTMAMA	HYNSMAOC	\$1,192.31
MNSNMAMA	CHCPMARI	\$1,143.36
MRBLMAPL	SALMMANO	\$489.34
MRBOMAMA	MRBOMAMA	\$0.00
MRFDMAMA	BRTNMACR	\$1,197.85
MRMCMACE	LWRNMACA	\$1,000.36
MSHPMAGN	HYNSMAOC	\$696.04
MTAGMACE	GNFDMACH	\$505.13
MTPSMAMH	FLRVMANM	\$963.27
MYNRMAWA	CNCRMAWA	\$618.82
NADMMASU	PTFDMAFE	\$1,001.41
NANDMAAA	LWRNMACA	\$455.32
NATLMAOE	MLFRMAWA	\$1,109.37
NATNMAMA	NATNMAMA	\$0.00
NBFDMASM	WRCSMACE	\$1,143.36
NBFRMAAE	FLRVMANM	\$703.74

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.10 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd)

10.10.4 Rates (Cont'd)

			Basic IP Trunking	Basic IP Trunking	
On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	Basic IP Trunking	EAS - 2 year,	EAS - 3 year,	
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS - 1 year	Monthly	Monthly	
NBPTMAGR	LWRNMACA	\$931.18	\$931.18	\$931.18	(I)
NCHLMAGR	LWLLMAAP	\$415.62	\$415.62	\$415.62	
NCKTMAUN	HYNSMAOC	\$1,027.95	\$1,027.95	\$1,027.95	
NDHMMAPI	NDHMMAPI	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
NFRMMAED	FRMNMAUN	\$415.62	\$415.62	\$415.62	
NRBOMASC	WSBOMASU	\$389.67	\$389.67	\$389.67	ıİ
NRDGMACE	BURLMABE	\$582.25	\$582.25	\$582.25	
NRFDMAMA	GNFDMACH	\$502.78	\$502.78	\$502.78	ıİ
NRTNMATA	BRTNMACR	\$748.87	\$748.87	\$748.87	ıİ
NRWDMAVE	NDHMMAPI	\$514.59	\$514.59	\$514.59	ıİ
NRWLMAMA	BRTNMACR	\$790.51	\$790.51	\$790.51	ıİ
NTCKMAEC	FRMNMAUN	\$404.79	\$404.79	\$404.79	ıİ
NWTNMAWA	WLHMMASP	\$353.69	\$353.69	\$353.69	ıİ
OKHMMARU	GNDLMASU	\$832.21	\$832.21	\$832.21	ıİ
ORLNMAYA	HYNSMAOC	\$736.22	\$736.22	\$736.22	ıİ
ORNGMASM	FTBGMAMA	\$1,306.10	\$1,306.10	\$1,306.10	ıİ
OSVLMAWB	HYNSMAOC	\$386.08	\$386.08	\$386.08	ıİ
OTISMAEO	PTFDMAFE	\$794.57	\$794.57	\$794.57	ıİ
OXFRMAWH	OXFRMAWH	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	ıİ
PBDYMACE	PBDYMACE	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	ıİ
PLMOMACO	BRTNMACR	\$1,082.15	\$1,082.15	\$1,082.15	Ì
PLMRMAPL	CHCPMARI	\$832.21	\$832.21	\$832.21	ı İ
PPRLMAHI	FTBGMAMA	\$764.58	\$764.58	\$764.58	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.10 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd)

10.10.4 Rates (Cont'd)

1			1
On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	Basic IP Trunking	
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS – Month to Month	
NBPTMAGR	LWRNMACA	\$1,218.37	(I)
NCHLMAGR	LWLLMAAP	\$543.80	
NCKTMAUN	HYNSMAOC	\$1,344.99	
NDHMMAPI	NDHMMAPI	\$0.00	li
NFRMMAED	FRMNMAUN	\$543.80	Ī į
NRBOMASC	WSBOMASU	\$509.83	li
NRDGMACE	BURLMABE	\$761.85	li
NRFDMAMA	GNFDMACH	\$657.83	Īi
NRTNMATA	BRTNMACR	\$979.82	Ī į
NRWDMAVE	NDHMMAPI	\$673.30	li
NRWLMAMA	BRTNMACR	\$1,034.34	Īi
NTCKMAEC	FRMNMAUN	\$529.64	Īi
NWTNMAWA	WLHMMASP	\$462.77	Īi
OKHMMARU	GNDLMASU	\$1,088.87	li
ORLNMAYA	HYNSMAOC	\$963.27	Ī
ORNGMASM	FTBGMAMA	\$1,708.92	Īi
OSVLMAWB	HYNSMAOC	\$505.13	l i
OTISMAEO	PTFDMAFE	\$1,039.59	l i
OXFRMAWH	OXFRMAWH	\$0.00	l i
PBDYMACE	PBDYMACE	\$0.00	l i
PLMOMACO	BRTNMACR	\$1,415.87	1 i
PLMRMAPL	CHCPMARI	\$1,088.87	1 i
PPRLMAHI	FTBGMAMA	\$1,000.36	(I)
	•	·	_ ` ′

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.10 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd)

10.10.4 Rates (Cont'd)

			Basic IP Trunking	Basic IP Trunking	
On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	Basic IP Trunking	EAS - 2 year,	EAS - 3 year,	
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS - 1 year	Monthly	Monthly	
PRTNMABO	STNGMABR	\$354.09	\$354.09	\$354.09	(I)
PRVNMAWI	HYNSMAOC	\$1,057.14	\$1,057.14	\$1,057.14	
PTFDMAAA	PTFDMAFE	\$298.55	\$298.55	\$298.55	
PTFDMAFE	PTFDMAFE	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	ĺ
PTRSMAEA	FTBGMAMA	\$1,097.81	\$1,097.81	\$1,097.81	ĺ
QNCYMAHA	QNCYMAHA	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	ĺ
RCPTMAMA	SALMMANO	\$957.13	\$957.13	\$957.13	ĺ
RDNGMALI	BURLMABE	\$457.26	\$457.26	\$457.26	ĺ
REVRMABE	MLDNMAEL	\$415.62	\$415.62	\$415.62	ĺ
RHBTMABA	FLRVMANM	\$531.94	\$531.94	\$531.94	
RKLDMAWE	BRTNMACR	\$540.60	\$540.60	\$540.60	
RNDHMAME	BRTNMACR	\$498.93	\$498.93	\$498.93	ĺ
ROCHMANO	FLRVMANM	\$619.52	\$619.52	\$619.52	ĺ
RSSLMAMA	HLYKMAMA	\$764.58	\$764.58	\$764.58	ĺ
RTLDMAMA	GNDLMASU	\$665.56	\$665.56	\$665.56	ĺ
RWLYMAHA	PBDYMACE	\$832.21	\$832.21	\$832.21	Ì
RXBRMAWA	BSTNMABE	\$219.50	\$219.50	\$219.50	j
SAGSMACE	MLDNMAEL	\$415.62	\$415.62	\$415.62	Ì
SALMMANO	SALMMANO	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	ĺ
SBDGMAMA	WRCSMACE	\$998.83	\$998.83	\$998.83	ĺ
SBTNMAEF	BSTNMABO	\$219.50	\$219.50	\$219.50	j
SCNSMABH	HYNSMAOC	\$1,144.69	\$1,144.69	\$1,144.69	İ
SCTTMAFP	QNCYMAHA	\$832.21	\$832.21	\$832.21	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.10 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd)

10.10.4 Rates (Cont'd)

On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	Basic IP Trunking	
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS – Month to Month	
PRTNMABO	STNGMABR	\$463.29	(I)
PRVNMAWI	HYNSMAOC	\$1,383.19	Ī
PTFDMAAA	PTFDMAFE	\$390.63	Ì
PTFDMAFE	PTFDMAFE	\$0.00	Ì
PTRSMAEA	FTBGMAMA	\$1,436.40	Ĺ
QNCYMAHA	QNCYMAHA	\$0.00	- 1
RCPTMAMA	SALMMANO	\$1,252.35	- 1
RDNGMALI	BURLMABE	\$598.30	- 1
REVRMABE	MLDNMAEL	\$543.80	Ì
RHBTMABA	FLRVMANM	\$696.04	- 1
RKLDMAWE	BRTNMACR	\$707.30	- 1
RNDHMAME	BRTNMACR	\$652.80	- 1
ROCHMANO	FLRVMANM	\$810.58	
RSSLMAMA	HLYKMAMA	\$1,000.36	
RTLDMAMA	GNDLMASU	\$870.83	- 1
RWLYMAHA	PBDYMACE	\$1,088.87	Ĺ
RXBRMAWA	BSTNMABE	\$287.16	Ĺ
SAGSMACE	MLDNMAEL	\$543.80	Ĺ
SALMMANO	SALMMANO	\$0.00	i
SBDGMAMA	WRCSMACE	\$1,306.89	i
SBTNMAEF	BSTNMABO	\$287.16	ĺ
SCNSMABH	HYNSMAOC	\$1,497.75	ĺ
SCTTMAFP	QNCYMAHA	\$1,088.87	(I)
	·		

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.10 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd)

10.10.4 Rates (Cont'd)

			Basic IP Trunking	Basic IP Trunking	
On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	Basic IP Trunking	EAS - 2 year,	EAS - 3 year,	
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS - 1 year	Monthly	Monthly	
SDBRMABP	FRMNMAUN	\$498.93	\$498.93	\$498.93	(I)
SDFDMACO	GNFDMACH	\$444.45	\$444.45	\$444.45	
SGMRMAYA	HYNSMAOC	\$648.67	\$648.67	\$648.67	
SGTNMAWA	BRTNMACR	\$498.93	\$498.93	\$498.93	Ì
SHFDMAMA	PTFDMAFE	\$940.46	\$940.46	\$940.46	Ì
SHRNMAHI	BRTNMACR	\$623.92	\$623.92	\$623.92	ĺ
SHRWMAGR	GNDLMASU	\$457.26	\$457.26	\$457.26	Ì
SHRYMACH	LMNSMASC	\$472.95	\$472.95	\$472.95	Ì
SLFLMACR	GNFDMACH	\$444.45	\$444.45	\$444.45	ĺ
SNDSMAOT	PTFDMAFE	\$969.59	\$969.59	\$969.59	Ì
SOVLMACE	CMBRMAWA	\$219.50	\$219.50	\$219.50	Ì
SPFDMAWO	SPFDMAWO	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	Ì
SPNCMAME	WRCSMACE	\$665.56	\$665.56	\$665.56	ĺ
STBGMAMA	WRCSMACE	\$1,040.49	\$1,040.49	\$1,040.49	Ì
STBRMAPI	PTFDMAFE	\$561.15	\$561.15	\$561.15	ĺ
STNGMABR	STNGMABR	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	ĺ
SWCKMACO	SPFDMAWO	\$665.56	\$665.56	\$665.56	ĺ
TMTNMAME	FTBGMAMA	\$806.23	\$806.23	\$806.23	Ì
TNTNMAPL	FLRVMANM	\$648.67	\$648.67	\$648.67	ĺ
TPFDMACE	PBDYMACE	\$623.92	\$623.92	\$623.92	İ
TRFLMAAA	GNFDMACH	\$269.38	\$269.38	\$269.38	İ
TWBYMARO	LWLLMAAP	\$457.26	\$457.26	\$457.26	
TWNSMARA	FTBGMAMA	\$556.30	\$556.30	\$556.30	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.10 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd)

10.10.4 Rates (Cont'd)

Node/ Collocation	Basic IP Trunking	
Wire Center	EAS – Month to Month	
FRMNMAUN	\$652.80	(I)
GNFDMACH	\$581.51	
HYNSMAOC	\$848.71	1
BRTNMACR	\$652.80	l i
PTFDMAFE	\$1,230.48	ī i
BRTNMACR	\$816.35	ī i
GNDLMASU	\$598.30	l i
LMNSMASC	\$618.82	ī i
GNFDMACH	\$581.51	ī i
PTFDMAFE	\$1,268.66	ī i
CMBRMAWA	\$287.16	Ī į
SPFDMAWO	\$0.00	l i
WRCSMACE	\$870.83	ī i
WRCSMACE	\$1,361.38	Ī į
PTFDMAFE	\$734.22	Ī į
STNGMABR	\$0.00	Ī į
SPFDMAWO	\$870.83	ī i
FTBGMAMA	\$1,054.86	l i
FLRVMANM	\$848.71	∃ i
PBDYMACE	\$816.35	∃ i
GNFDMACH	\$352.46	∃ i
LWLLMAAP	\$598.30	∃ i
FTBGMAMA	\$727.85	(I)
	Wire Center FRMNMAUN GNFDMACH HYNSMAOC BRTNMACR PTFDMAFE BRTNMACR GNDLMASU LMNSMASC GNFDMACH PTFDMAFE CMBRMAWA SPFDMAWO WRCSMACE WRCSMACE PTFDMAFE STNGMABR SPFDMAWO FTBGMAMA FLRVMANM PBDYMACE GNFDMACH LWLLMAAP	Wire Center EAS – Month to Month FRMNMAUN \$652.80 GNFDMACH \$581.51 HYNSMAOC \$848.71 BRTNMACR \$652.80 PTFDMAFE \$1,230.48 BRTNMACR \$816.35 GNDLMASU \$598.30 LMNSMASC \$618.82 GNFDMACH \$581.51 PTFDMAFE \$1,268.66 CMBRMAWA \$287.16 SPFDMAWO \$0.00 WRCSMACE \$870.83 WRCSMACE \$1,361.38 PTFDMAFE \$734.22 STNGMABR \$0.00 SPFDMAWO \$870.83 FTBGMAMA \$1,054.86 FLRVMANM \$848.71 PBDYMACE \$816.35 GNFDMACH \$352.46 LWLLMAAP \$598.30

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.10 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd)

10.10.4 Rates (Cont'd)

			Basic IP Trunking	Basic IP Trunking	
On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	Basic IP Trunking	EAS - 2 year,	EAS - 3 year,	
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS - 1 year	Monthly	Monthly	
TYNGMAKE	LWLLMAAP	\$540.60	\$540.60	\$540.60	(I)
UPTNMAPI	MLFRMAWA	\$431.30	\$431.30	\$431.30	
UXBRMACO	MLFRMAWA	\$514.59	\$514.59	\$514.59	
VYHVMAED	HYNSMAOC	\$882.11	\$882.11	\$882.11	
WAHMMAHI	FLRVMANM	\$882.11	\$882.11	\$882.11	
WAREMABA	CHCPMARI	\$1,082.15	\$1,082.15	\$1,082.15	
WBSTMANE	OXFRMAWH	\$431.30	\$431.30	\$431.30	
WBTNMAPR	GNDLMASU	\$457.26	\$457.26	\$457.26	
WHMNMAWA	BRTNMACR	\$457.26	\$457.26	\$457.26	ĺ
WHVLMAPA	MLFRMAWA	\$556.30	\$556.30	\$556.30	
WKFDMABE	MLDNMAEL	\$457.26	\$457.26	\$457.26	
WLBGMAMA	NATNMAMA	\$514.59	\$514.59	\$514.59	ĺ
WLBRMAMA	CHCPMARI	\$623.92	\$623.92	\$623.92	ĺ
WLHMMASP	WLHMMASP	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	ĺ
WLHMMAWE	WLHMMAWE	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	ĺ
WLLFMAMA	HYNSMAOC	\$911.27	\$911.27	\$911.27	Ì
WLMGMAMA	BURLMABE	\$415.62	\$415.62	\$415.62	į
WLPLMASS	NDHMMAPI	\$639.58	\$639.58	\$639.58	Ì
WLSLMALA	NDHMMAPI	\$347.99	\$347.99	\$347.99	i
WLTWMAWA	PTFDMAFE	\$765.37	\$765.37	\$765.37	i
WMNSMAEL	FTBGMAMA	\$472.95	\$472.95	\$472.95	j
WNCHMAMA	BURLMABE	\$395.37	\$395.37	\$395.37	i
WNDNMAGR	FTBGMAMA	\$847.87	\$847.87	\$847.87	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.10 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd)

10.10.4 Rates (Cont'd)

On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	Basic IP Trunking	
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS – Month to Month	
TYNGMAKE	LWLLMAAP	\$707.30	(I)
UPTNMAPI	MLFRMAWA	\$564.29	
UXBRMACO	MLFRMAWA	\$673.30	Ī
VYHVMAED	HYNSMAOC	\$1,154.15	1
WAHMMAHI	FLRVMANM	\$1,154.15	1 i
WAREMABA	CHCPMARI	\$1,415.87	Ī
WBSTMANE	OXFRMAWH	\$564.29	Ī
WBTNMAPR	GNDLMASU	\$598.30	1
WHMNMAWA	BRTNMACR	\$598.30	1 i
WHVLMAPA	MLFRMAWA	\$727.85	Ī
WKFDMABE	MLDNMAEL	\$598.30	
WLBGMAMA	NATNMAMA	\$673.30	1
WLBRMAMA	CHCPMARI	\$816.35] i
WLHMMASP	WLHMMASP	\$0.00	
WLHMMAWE	WLHMMAWE	\$0.00	
WLLFMAMA	HYNSMAOC	\$1,192.31] i
WLMGMAMA	BURLMABE	\$543.80	1 1
WLPLMASS	NDHMMAPI	\$836.86	1 i
WLSLMALA	NDHMMAPI	\$455.32	Ī
WLTWMAWA	PTFDMAFE	\$1,001.41	Ì
WMNSMAEL	FTBGMAMA	\$618.82	
WNCHMAMA	BURLMABE	\$517.30	
WNDNMAGR	FTBGMAMA	\$1,109.37	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.10 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd)

10.10.4 Rates (Cont'd)

			Basic IP Trunking	Basic IP Trunking	
On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	Basic IP Trunking	EAS - 2 year,	EAS - 3 year,	
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS - 1 year	Monthly	Monthly	
WNTHMAMA	BSTNMAFR	\$464.27	\$464.27	\$464.27	(I)
WNWBMAMA	LWRNMACA	\$681.24	\$681.24	\$681.24	
WOTNMAWI	PTFDMAFE	\$707.03	\$707.03	\$707.03	
WPBDMAPI	PBDYMACE	\$415.62	\$415.62	\$415.62	
WRCSMACE	WRCSMACE	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	- 1
WRHMMASO	MLFRMAWA	\$722.89	\$722.89	\$722.89	ĺ
WRRNMAQU	CHCPMARI	\$1,165.42	\$1,165.42	\$1,165.42	- 1
WRXBMABE	NDHMMAPI	\$431.30	\$431.30	\$431.30	Ì
WSBGMALE	PTFDMAFE	\$502.78	\$502.78	\$502.78	ĺ
WSBOMASU	WSBOMASU	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
WSFDMAWA	CHCPMARI	\$623.92	\$623.92	\$623.92	Ì
WSFRMADE	LWLLMAAP	\$582.25	\$582.25	\$582.25	Ì
WSPTMADR	FLRVMANM	\$531.94	\$531.94	\$531.94	Ĺ
WTTWMAWC	CMBRMAWA	\$261.17	\$261.17	\$261.17	Ì
WYLDMABP	WLHMMAWE	\$498.93	\$498.93	\$498.93	Ì
WYMOMAMI	QNCYMAHA	\$457.26	\$457.26	\$457.26	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.10 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd)

10.10.4 Rates (Cont'd)

On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	Basic IP Trunking	
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS – Month to Month	
WNTHMAMA	BSTNMAFR	\$607.41	(I)
WNWBMAMA	LWRNMACA	\$891.33	
WOTNMAWI	PTFDMAFE	\$925.11	
WPBDMAPI	PBDYMACE	\$543.80	
WRCSMACE	WRCSMACE	\$0.00]
WRHMMASO	MLFRMAWA	\$945.85	
WRRNMAQU	CHCPMARI	\$1,524.85	
WRXBMABE	NDHMMAPI	\$564.29	
WSBGMALE	PTFDMAFE	\$657.83	1
WSBOMASU	WSBOMASU	\$0.00	
WSFDMAWA	CHCPMARI	\$816.35	
WSFRMADE	LWLLMAAP	\$761.85	1
WSPTMADR	FLRVMANM	\$696.04	1
WTTWMAWC	CMBRMAWA	\$341.71	
WYLDMABP	WLHMMAWE	\$652.80	
WYMOMAMI	QNCYMAHA	\$598.30	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.11 OneSolutions Essential

10.11.1 General

OneSolutions Essential service is a multifunctional service that provides voice and high speed asymmetrical data services to business customers on an integrated basis over a single high-speed transmission facility. OneSolutions Essential service is only available where suitable facilities permit.

Customers selecting OneSolutions Essential will receive:

Three initial analog voice DS0 channels and up to three additional DS0 voice grade DS0 channels, which may be purchased on an optional basis.

Unlimited local calling.

250 domestic toll and toll-free minutes per line. Minutes will be aggregated across all voice grade DS0 channels included in the OneSolutions Essential service package (limit of 6 DS0s per service package). Included minutes not used within the billing cycle are lost.

The following analog voice features are included at no additional charge with OneSolutions Essential: Call Forward Variable (all calls), Call Forwarding Remote Access, Call Forward Busy, Call Forward No Answer, Call Forward Busy/No Answer, Three-Way Calling, Call Transfer, Call Return, Call Waiting, Caller ID Number, Distinctive Ring, Group Call Pick-Up, Continuous Redial, Speed Dialing (8), Enhanced Speed Dialing (30), Assume or Dial 9, Abbreviated Dialing, Voice Mail, Verified or Non-Verified Account Codes, Outbound Caller ID (CNAM), Multi-Line Hunting, Caller ID Blocking, Anonymous Call Rejection, Call Hold, Touch Tone. Customers that choose OneSolutions Essential may purchase additional One Communications Analog Voice Features at rates set forth in this price guide.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.11 OneSolutions Essential (Cont'd)

10.11.1 General (Cont'd)

Customers selecting OneSolutions Essential will receive: (Cont'd.)

High-speed data services at speeds of up to 1.5 Mbps downstream and 768 kbps upstream. Upgrade options for bandwidth at 3 Mbps downstream/768 kbps upstream or 7.1 Mbps downstream/768 kbps upstream may be purchased for an additional MRC.

One toll-free number.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.11 OneSolutions Essential (Cont'd)

10.11.2 Restrictions

The maximum number of voice grade DS0 channels that can be ordered with a OneSolutions Essential service package is six. Additional lines purchased outside of OneSolutions Essential are available to Customers and will be provided in accordance with the rates, terms and conditions set forth in the Company's Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide No. 2 Price guide.

A measured rate (per minute) will apply to domestic toll and toll-free usage in excess of OneSolutions Essential maximum of 250 minutes per DS0 channel (minutes aggregated across all lines that are part of OneSolutions Essential).

Unlimited local usage applies only to voice grade DS0 channels included in the OneSolutions Essential service package.

Unlimited local minutes included under OneSolutions Essential will only apply to voice grade service and is not available for the following types of applications:

Call centers, telemarketers and other companies that utilize auto-dialer or like applications.

Internet dial up connections and other data applications (including access to corporate LANs).

Calls to Directory Assistance, Operator Assisted and third party billed calls, international calls, and calls to Canada and Mexico are not included in the OneSolutions Essential local and toll calling plans. Directory and Operator Assisted Calls will be billed in accordance with the rates and charges set forth in the One Communications Operator Services and Directory Assistance section of this price guide. Calls to Canada, Mexico and International locations will be billed in accordance with the Company's standard published rates.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.11 OneSolutions Essential (Cont'd)

10.11.2 Restrictions (Cont'd)

Toll-free numbers are available for use but are not the property of the Customer and cannot be sold or assigned without the Company's permission.

Customers that order OneSolutions Essential must pre-subscribe to the Company's toll and Long Distance service.

Customer-premises equipment must be compatible with Company provided equipment including but not limited to any integrated access device (IAD) that the Company may install on the Customer's premise. Unless otherwise agreed to in writing, any IAD or other equipment installed by the Company at the Customer's premise shall, at all times remain the property of the Company. Upon termination of service, the Customer will provide the Company reasonable access to the Customer's premises for purposes of removing Company-provided equipment. In the event the Customer fails to provide the Company with said access or should Company-provided equipment be returned to the Company in worse condition than that which could be reasonably expected from normal use and wear, then Customer will be liable to the Company for the then current replacement cost of such equipment.

Alarm lines are not available with a OneSolutions Essential service package.

CTC Communications Corp.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide Original Sheet No. 177

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.11 OneSolutions Essential (Cont'd)

10.11.3 Application of Rates

- A. Term Discounts
 - Discounts are available to customers who subscribe to OneSolutions Essential under one, two or three year term contracts.
- B. Basic Monthly Recurring Charges

 Monthly recurring charges as described below apply to Customers who subscribe
 to OneSolutions Essential service.
- C. Domestic Toll and Toll-Free Usage
 Customers who exceed their allotted domestic toll and toll-free usage number of minutes in any given month will be billed a per minute rate on their overage minutes.

CTC Communications Corp.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 2nd Revised Sheet No. 178 Cancels 1st Revised Sheet No. 178

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.11 OneSolutions Essential (Cont'd)

10.11.4 Rates

Basic Monthly Recurring Charges	MRC
OneSolutions Essential 1.5Mb – initial 3 line – Month to Month	\$369.04 (I)
OneSolutions Essential 1.5Mb – initial 3 line – 1 year	\$282.06 (I)
OneSolutions Essential 1.5Mb – initial 3 line – 2 year	\$267.85 (I)
OneSolutions Essential 1.5Mb – initial 3 line – 3 year	\$253.62 (I)
OneSolutions Essential 3Mb Upgrade – Month to Month	\$13.28 (I)
OneSolutions Essential 3Mb Upgrade – 1 year	\$10.15 (I)
OneSolutions Essential 3Mb Upgrade – 2 year	\$10.15 (I)
OneSolutions Essential 3Mb Upgrade – 3 year	\$10.15 (I)
OneSolutions Essential 7Mb Upgrade – Month to Month	\$106.20 (I)
OneSolutions Essential 7Mb Upgrade – 1 year	\$81.18 (I)
OneSolutions Essential 7Mb Upgrade – 2 year	\$77.12 (I)
OneSolutions Essential 7Mb Upgrade – 3 year	\$75.10 (I)
OneSolutions Essential Add Line – Month to Month	\$90.29 (I)
OneSolutions Essential Add Line – 1 year	\$69.00 (I)
OneSolutions Essential Add Line – 2 year	\$69.00 (I)
OneSolutions Essential Add Line – 3 year	\$69.00 (I)

Domestic Toll and Toll-Free Usage	Per Minute Rate
Domestic Toll and Toll-Free Usage, overage rate	\$0.0390

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.12 OneSolutions Enhanced

10.12.1 General

OneSolutions Enhanced service provides business Customers with channels of analog or digital voice, high-speed data and as well as intra-company private networking services on an integrated basis via a single transmission facility. OneSolutions Enhanced service is only available where suitable facilities exist.

Customers selecting OneSolutions Enhanced will receive:

Six voice channels. Up to nine additional voice channels may be purchased as part of OneSolutions Enhanced service package.

Unlimited local calling.

500 domestic toll and toll-free minutes per line. Minutes will be aggregated across all channels included in a OneSolutions Enhanced service package (limit of 15 channels per service package). Allotted minutes not used within a given month are lost and may not be carried over to subsequent months.

The following analog voice features are included at no additional charge with OneSolutions Enhanced: Call Forward Variable (all calls), Call Forwarding Remote Access, Call Forward Busy, Call Forward No Answer, Call Forward Busy/No Answer, Three-Way Calling, Call Transfer, Call Return, Call Waiting, Caller ID Number, Distinctive Ring, Call Pick-Up, Continuous Redial, Speed Dialing (8), Enhanced Speed Dialing (30), Assume or Dial 9, Abbreviated Dialing, 5 Voice Mail boxes, Verified or Non-Verified Account Codes, Outbound Caller ID (CNAM), Multi-Line Hunting, Caller ID Blocking, Anonymous Call Rejection, Call Hold, Touch Tone. Customers that choose OneSolutions Enhanced may purchase additional One Communications Analog Voice Features at rates set forth in this price guide.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.12 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

10.12.1 General (Cont'd)

Customers selecting OneSolutions Enhanced will receive: (Cont'd.)

The following digital and PRI voice features are included at no additional charge with OneSolutions Enhanced: Standard or PRI Configuration, Hunting, Direct Inward Dialing, Direct Outward Dialing, Direct Inward Dialing and Direct Outward Dialing, Outbound Caller ID Name & Number, Inbound Caller ID Number Only, Verified or Non-Verified Account Codes, ESF/B8ZS or D4/AMI Circuit Framing and Non-Facility Associated Signaling (NFAS) for ISDN PRI option. Customers that choose OneSolutions Enhanced may purchase additional OneSolutions Digital and PRI Voice Features at rates set forth in this price guide.

OneSolutions Enhanced IP-VPN option is only available where suitable facilities exist.

One toll-free number.

Customers are provided with 20 Direct Inward Dial (DID) Numbers in connection with a One Solutions Enhanced service package.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.12 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

10.12.2 Restrictions

The maximum number of voice channels that can be ordered under a OneSolutions Enhanced service package is fifteen. Where available, additional lines or channels can be ordered outside of the One Solutions Enhanced service package, provided however, that such additional lines or channels will be provided at the Company's standard market rates. Usage on such additional lines or channels is excluded from the calling plans offered in connection with OneSolutions Enhanced service.

A measured rate (per minute) will apply to domestic toll and toll-free usage in excess of OneSolutions Enhanced maximum of 500 minutes per line (minutes aggregated across all lines that are part of OneSolutions Enhanced).

Unlimited local usage applies only to voice channels that are furnished in connection with the OneSolutions Enhanced service package.

Unlimited local minutes included under OneSolutions Enhanced will only apply to voice grade service and is not available for the following types of applications:

Call centers, telemarketers and other companies that utilize auto-dialer or like applications.

Internet dial-up connections and other data applications (including access to corporate LANs).

Calls to Directory Assistance, Operator Assisted and third party billed calls, international calls, and calls to Canada and Mexico are not included in the OneSolutions Enhanced local and toll calling plans. Directory and Operator Assisted Calls will be billed in accordance with the rates and charges set forth in the One Communications Operator Services and Directory Assistance section of this price guide. Calls to Canada, Mexico and International locations will be billed in accordance with the Company's standard published rates.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.12 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

10.12.2 Restrictions (Cont'd)

Toll-free numbers are available for use but are not the property of the Customer and cannot be sold or assigned without the Company's permission.

Customers that order OneSolutions Enhanced must pre-subscribe to the Company for toll and Long Distance service.

Customer-premises equipment must be compatible with Company provided equipment including but not limited to any integrated access device (IAD) that the Company may install on the Customer's premise. Unless otherwise agreed to in writing, any IAD or other equipment installed by the Company at the Customer's premise shall, at all times remain the property of the Company. Upon termination of service, the Customer will provide the Company reasonable access to the Customer's premises for purposes of removing Company-provided equipment. In the event the Customer fails to provide the Company with said access or should Company-provided equipment be returned to the Company in worse condition than that which could be reasonably expected from normal use and wear, then Customer will be liable to the Company for the then current replacement cost of such equipment.

Alarm lines are not offered in connection with a OneSolutions Enhanced service package.

CTC Communications Corp.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 2nd Revised Sheet No. 183 Cancels 1st Revised Sheet No. 183

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.12 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

10.12.3 Application of Rates

A. Term Discounts

Discounts are available to customers who subscribe to OneSolutions Enhanced under one, two or three year term contracts.

B. Basic Monthly Recurring Charges

Monthly recurring charges as described below apply to Customers who subscribe to OneSolutions Enhanced service.

C. Domestic Toll and Toll-Free Usage

Customers who exceed their allotted domestic toll and toll-free usage number of minutes in any given month will be billed a per minute rate on their overage minutes.

D. Extended Area Service Monthly Recurring Charges

An Extended Area Service (EAS) monthly recurring charge (MRC) applies to Customers who reside in rate centers where the Company does not have a node. An EAS charge is in addition to the OneSolutions Enhanced basic monthly recurring charge.

10.12.4 Rates

Basic Monthly Recurring Charges	MRC
OneSolutions Enhanced – initial 6 line – Month to Month	\$1,500.19 (I)
OneSolutions Enhanced – initial 6 line – 1 year	\$1,146.57 (I)
OneSolutions Enhanced – initial 6 line – 2 year	\$1,045.11 (I)
OneSolutions Enhanced – initial 6 line – 3 year	\$943.66 (I)
OneSolutions Enhanced Add Line – Month to Month	\$66.38 (I)
OneSolutions Enhanced Add Line – 1 year	\$50.73 (I)
OneSolutions Enhanced Add Line – 2 year	\$50.73 (I)
OneSolutions Enhanced Add Line – 3 year	\$50.73 (I)

Domestic Toll and Toll-Free Usage	Per Minute Rate
Domestic Toll and Toll-Free Usage, overage rate	\$0.0390

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.12 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

10.12.4 Rates (Cont'd)

		OneSolutions	OneSolutions	OneSolutions	
On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	Enhanced EAS - 1	Enhanced EAS - 2	Enhanced EAS - 3	
Wire Center	Wire Center	year, Monthly	year, Monthly	year, Monthly	
ACSHMAPL	FLRVMANM	\$590.33	\$590.33	\$590.33	(I)
ACTNMAMA	ACTNMAMA	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
ADMSMAMA	PTFDMAFE	\$648.67	\$648.67	\$648.67	li
AGWMMARO	AGWMMARO	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	li
AMHRMAFE	AMHRMAFE	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	l i
AMHRMASP	AMHRMASP	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	l i
ANDVMAEL	ANDVMAEL	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
ARTNMAPL	ARTNMAPL	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	l i
ASFDMAMA	GNFDMACH	\$561.15	\$561.15	\$561.15	l i
ASHBMASO	FTBGMAMA	\$514.59	\$514.59	\$514.59	li
ASHMMAPL	FTBGMAMA	\$514.59	\$514.59	\$514.59	li
ASLDMAMA	FRMNMAUN	\$373.99	\$373.99	\$373.99	li
ASNTMAMA	FLRVMANM	\$444.45	\$444.45	\$444.45	li
ATHOMARI	ATHOMARI	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	li
ATLBMABA	FLRVMANM	\$765.37	\$765.37	\$765.37	li
AUBNMALG	OXFRMAWH	\$472.95	\$472.95	\$472.95	li
AYERMAPL	AYERMAPL	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	li
BARRMAJA	GNDLMASU	\$998.83	\$998.83	\$998.83	li
BCKTMAWA	PTFDMAFE	\$590.33	\$590.33	\$590.33	Ì
BDFRMAPA	BDFRMAPA	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
BITNMAWI	BITNMAWI	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	Ì
BKLIMAGG	BSTNMABE	\$219.50	\$219.50	\$219.50	
BKLIMAMA	BKLIMAMA	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.12 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

10.12.4 Rates (Cont'd)

Node/ Collocation	OneSolutions Enhanced	
Wire Center	EAS – Month to Month	
FLRVMANM	\$772.37	(I)
ACTNMAMA	\$0.00	
PTFDMAFE	\$848.71	
AGWMMARO	\$0.00	Ì
AMHRMAFE	\$0.00	ĺ
AMHRMASP	\$0.00	
ANDVMAEL	\$0.00	
ARTNMAPL	\$0.00	
GNFDMACH	\$734.22	ĺ
FTBGMAMA	\$673.30	
FTBGMAMA	\$673.30	
FRMNMAUN	\$489.34	
FLRVMANM	\$581.51	Ì
ATHOMARI	\$0.00	ĺ
FLRVMANM	\$1,001.41	Ì
OXFRMAWH	\$618.82	ĺi
AYERMAPL	\$0.00	ĺ
GNDLMASU	\$1,306.89	
PTFDMAFE	\$772.37	Ì
BDFRMAPA	\$0.00	
BITNMAWI	\$0.00	
BSTNMABE	\$287.16]
BKLIMAMA	\$0.00	(I)
	Wire Center FLRVMANM ACTNMAMA PTFDMAFE AGWMMARO AMHRMAFE AMHRMASP ANDVMAEL ARTNMAPL GNFDMACH FTBGMAMA FTBGMAMA FTBGMAMA FRMNMAUN FLRVMANM ATHOMARI FLRVMANM OXFRMAWH AYERMAPL GNDLMASU PTFDMAFE BDFRMAPA BITNMAWI BSTNMABE	Wire Center EAS – Month to Month FLRVMANM \$772.37 ACTNMAMA \$0.00 PTFDMAFE \$848.71 AGWMMARO \$0.00 AMHRMAFE \$0.00 AMHRMASP \$0.00 ANDVMAEL \$0.00 ARTNMAPL \$0.00 GNFDMACH \$734.22 FTBGMAMA \$673.30 FRMNMAUN \$489.34 FLRVMANM \$581.51 ATHOMARI \$0.00 FLRVMANM \$1,001.41 OXFRMAWH \$618.82 AYERMAPL \$0.00 GNDLMASU \$1,306.89 PTFDMAFE \$772.37 BDFRMAPA \$0.00 BITNMAWI \$0.00 BSTNMABE \$287.16

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.12 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

10.12.4 Rates (Cont'd)

		OneSolutions	OneSolutions	OneSolutions	
On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	Enhanced EAS - 1	Enhanced EAS - 2	Enhanced EAS - 3	
Wire Center	Wire Center	year, Monthly	year, Monthly	year, Monthly	
BLMTMALE	CMBRMAWA	\$302.83	\$302.83	\$302.83	(I
BLNDMAGL	HLYKMAMA	\$889.53	\$889.53	\$889.53	
BLRCMAAN	BLRCMAAN	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
BLTWMAJA	HLYKMAMA	\$764.58	\$764.58	\$764.58	İ
BMFDMAWA	SPFDMAWO	\$1,082.15	\$1,082.15	\$1,082.15	İ
BOTNMAMA	HDSNMAFR	\$389.67	\$389.67	\$389.67	İ
BRLNMAHI	HDSNMAFR	\$389.67	\$389.67	\$389.67	İ
BRNRMACH	GNFDMACH	\$386.08	\$386.08	\$386.08	İ
BRNSMAMA	HYNSMAOC	\$327.73	\$327.73	\$327.73	Ιİ
BRNTMAWA	BRNTMAWA	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	İ
BRPKMAWI	BRPKMAWI	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	İ
BRTNMACR	BRTNMACR	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	İ
BRWRMACH	BRTNMACR	\$540.60	\$540.60	\$540.60	İ
BRWSMAYA	HYNSMAOC	\$590.33	\$590.33	\$590.33	İ
BRYVMAUN	BRTNMACR	\$665.56	\$665.56	\$665.56	i
BSRVMAST	HYNSMAOC	\$356.90	\$356.90	\$356.90	Ιi
BSTNMABE	BSTNMABE	\$299.83	\$299.83	\$299.83	Ιi
BSTNMABO	BSTNMABO	\$299.83	\$299.83	\$299.83	Ιi
BSTNMAFR	BSTNMAFR	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	Ιi
BSTNMAHA	BSTNMAHA	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	Ιİ
BURLMABE	BURLMABE	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	i
BVRLMAEL	BVRLMAEL	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	i
BYTNMAMA	GNDLMASU	\$415.62	\$415.62	\$415.62	(İ

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.12 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

10.12.4 Rates (Cont'd)

On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	OneSolutions Enhanced	
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS – Month to Month	
BLMTMALE	CMBRMAWA	\$396.23	(I)
BLNDMAGL	HLYKMAMA	\$1,163.88	T i
BLRCMAAN	BLRCMAAN	\$0.00	Πi
BLTWMAJA	HLYKMAMA	\$1,000.36	Πi
BMFDMAWA	SPFDMAWO	\$1,415.87	Πi
BOTNMAMA	HDSNMAFR	\$509.83	∃ i
BRLNMAHI	HDSNMAFR	\$509.83	∃ i
BRNRMACH	GNFDMACH	\$505.13	Πi
BRNSMAMA	HYNSMAOC	\$428.82	∃ i
BRNTMAWA	BRNTMAWA	\$0.00	∃ i
BRPKMAWI	BRPKMAWI	\$0.00	Πi
BRTNMACR	BRTNMACR	\$0.00	∃ i
BRWRMACH	BRTNMACR	\$707.30	∃ i
BRWSMAYA	HYNSMAOC	\$772.37	∃ i
BRYVMAUN	BRTNMACR	\$870.83	Πi
BSRVMAST	HYNSMAOC	\$467.00	∃ i
BSTNMABE	BSTNMABE	\$392.28	∃ i
BSTNMABO	BSTNMABO	\$392.28	∃i
BSTNMAFR	BSTNMAFR	\$0.00	∃i
BSTNMAHA	BSTNMAHA	\$0.00	∃ i
BURLMABE	BURLMABE	\$0.00	∃ i
BVRLMAEL	BVRLMAEL	\$0.00	∃ i
BYTNMAMA	GNDLMASU	\$543.80	(i)
	12 21111200	ΨΕ.Ε.Ο	_ \

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.12 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

10.12.4 Rates (Cont'd)

		OneSolutions	OneSolutions	OneSolutions	
On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	Enhanced EAS - 1	Enhanced EAS - 2	Enhanced EAS - 3	
Wire Center	Wire Center	year, Monthly	year, Monthly	year, Monthly	
BZBYMAPE	HYNSMAOC	\$736.22	\$736.22	\$736.22	(I)
CATNMANM	OXFRMAWH	\$472.95	\$472.95	\$472.95	
CHCPMARI	CHCPMARI	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
CHCPMAWE	CHCPMAWE	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
CHESMAMU	PTFDMAFE	\$765.37	\$765.37	\$765.37	
CHFDMASB	NATNMAMA	\$722.89	\$722.89	\$722.89	
CHFRMANO	CHFRMANO	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
СННММАОН	HYNSMAOC	\$707.03	\$707.03	\$707.03	
CHLMMAST	HYNSMAOC	\$1,173.86	\$1,173.86	\$1,173.86	ĺ
CHLSMACH	BSTNMABO	\$261.17	\$261.17	\$261.17	
CHMTMASO	GNFDMACH	\$648.67	\$648.67	\$648.67	
CLRNMAYA	GNFDMACH	\$444.45	\$444.45	\$444.45	li
CLTNMACH	CLTNMACH	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
CMBRMABE	CMBRMABE	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	li
CMBRMAWA	CMBRMAWA	\$299.83	\$299.83	\$299.83	
CMTNMAMA	GNFDMACH	\$736.22	\$736.22	\$736.22	
CNCRMAWA	CNCRMAWA	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
CNTNMAWA	CNTNMAWA	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
CNWYMASH	GNFDMACH	\$444.45	\$444.45	\$444.45	Ιİ
CRVRMAMA	FLRVMANM	\$911.27	\$911.27	\$911.27	İ
CTMTMADE	HYNSMAOC	\$707.03	\$707.03	\$707.03	İ
DDHMMAWA	DDHMMAWA	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
DGTNMAEL	FLRVMANM	\$444.45	\$444.45	\$444.45	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.12 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

10.12.4 Rates (Cont'd)

On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	OneSolutions Enhanced	
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS – Month to Month	
BZBYMAPE	HYNSMAOC	\$963.27	(I)
CATNMANM	OXFRMAWH	\$618.82	
CHCPMARI	CHCPMARI	\$0.00	1
CHCPMAWE	CHCPMAWE	\$0.00	İ
CHESMAMU	PTFDMAFE	\$1,001.41	ĺ
CHFDMASB	NATNMAMA	\$945.85	
CHFRMANO	CHFRMANO	\$0.00	ĺ
СННММАОН	HYNSMAOC	\$925.11	ĺ
CHLMMAST	HYNSMAOC	\$1,535.89	j
CHLSMACH	BSTNMABO	\$341.71	ĺ
CHMTMASO	GNFDMACH	\$848.71	ĺ
CLRNMAYA	GNFDMACH	\$581.51	İ
CLTNMACH	CLTNMACH	\$0.00	i
CMBRMABE	CMBRMABE	\$0.00	İ
CMBRMAWA	CMBRMAWA	\$392.28	Ì
CMTNMAMA	GNFDMACH	\$963.27	i
CNCRMAWA	CNCRMAWA	\$0.00	Ì
CNTNMAWA	CNTNMAWA	\$0.00	i
CNWYMASH	GNFDMACH	\$581.51	i
CRVRMAMA	FLRVMANM	\$1,192.31	i
CTMTMADE	HYNSMAOC	\$925.11	i
DDHMMAWA	DDHMMAWA	\$0.00	i
DGTNMAEL	FLRVMANM	\$581.51	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.12 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

10.12.4 Rates (Cont'd)

		OneSolutions	OneSolutions	OneSolutions	
On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	Enhanced EAS - 1	Enhanced EAS - 2	Enhanced EAS - 3	
Wire Center	Wire Center	year, Monthly	year, Monthly	year, Monthly	
DLTNMACA	PTFDMAFE	\$356.90	\$356.90	\$356.90	(I)
DNNSMAYA	HYNSMAOC	\$473.60	\$473.60	\$473.60	
DNVSMAHI	PBDYMACE	\$373.99	\$373.99	\$373.99	
DRCHMAAD	DRCHMAAD	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
DRCTMAMM	LWLLMAAP	\$415.62	\$415.62	\$415.62	ĺ
DXBRMACH	BRTNMACR	\$998.83	\$998.83	\$998.83	ĺ
EBSTMASA	BSTNMABO	\$219.50	\$219.50	\$219.50	ĺ
EBWRMABE	BRTNMACR	\$457.26	\$457.26	\$457.26	ĺ
EDGLMAMA	OXFRMAWH	\$597.94	\$597.94	\$597.94	İ
EDGRMAPP	HYNSMAOC	\$852.93	\$852.93	\$852.93	ĺ
EHMPMARA	EHMPMARA	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	ĺ
ELNMMAPL	ELNMMAPL	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	ĺ
ESSXMASP	PBDYMACE	\$707.24	\$707.24	\$707.24	İ
ESTNMANM	BRTNMACR	\$457.26	\$457.26	\$457.26	ĺ
FKLNMAMC	MLFRMAWA	\$556.30	\$556.30	\$556.30	İ
FLMOMAMG	HYNSMAOC	\$765.37	\$765.37	\$765.37	ĺ
FLRVMANM	FLRVMANM	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	ĺ
FRMNMAUN	FRMNMAUN	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	İ
FTBGMAMA	FTBGMAMA	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	ĺ
FXBOMACO	BRTNMACR	\$748.87	\$748.87	\$748.87	İ
GFTNMAWO	GFTNMAWO	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	i
GLCSMAEL	SALMMANO	\$832.21	\$832.21	\$832.21	İ
GLVLMAHI	GNFDMACH	\$1,027.95	\$1,027.95	\$1,027.95	(I

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.12 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

10.12.4 Rates (Cont'd)

On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	OneSolutions Enhanced	
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS – Month to Month	
DLTNMACA	PTFDMAFE	\$467.00	(
DNNSMAYA	HYNSMAOC	\$619.67	
DNVSMAHI	PBDYMACE	\$489.34	
DRCHMAAD	DRCHMAAD	\$0.00	
DRCTMAMM	LWLLMAAP	\$543.80	
DXBRMACH	BRTNMACR	\$1,306.89	
EBSTMASA	BSTNMABO	\$287.16	
EBWRMABE	BRTNMACR	\$598.30	
EDGLMAMA	OXFRMAWH	\$782.36	
EDGRMAPP	HYNSMAOC	\$1,115.95	
EHMPMARA	EHMPMARA	\$0.00	
ELNMMAPL	ELNMMAPL	\$0.00	
ESSXMASP	PBDYMACE	\$925.32	
ESTNMANM	BRTNMACR	\$598.30	
FKLNMAMC	MLFRMAWA	\$727.85	
FLMOMAMG	HYNSMAOC	\$1,001.41	
FLRVMANM	FLRVMANM	\$0.00	
FRMNMAUN	FRMNMAUN	\$0.00	
FTBGMAMA	FTBGMAMA	\$0.00	
FXBOMACO	BRTNMACR	\$979.82	
GFTNMAWO	GFTNMAWO	\$0.00	
GLCSMAEL	SALMMANO	\$1,088.87	
GLVLMAHI	GNFDMACH	\$1,344.99	(

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.12 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

10.12.4 Rates (Cont'd)

		OneSolutions	OneSolutions	OneSolutions	
On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	Enhanced EAS - 1	Enhanced EAS - 2	Enhanced EAS - 3	
Wire Center	Wire Center	year, Monthly	year, Monthly	year, Monthly	
GNDLMASU	GNDLMASU	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	(I)
GNFDMACH	GNFDMACH	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
GRBRMASC	PTFDMAFE	\$765.37	\$765.37	\$765.37	
GRNRMAWE	GRNRMAWE	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
GRTNMAHO	FTBGMAMA	\$722.89	\$722.89	\$722.89	
GRTWMAWI	LWRNMACA	\$597.94	\$597.94	\$597.94	ĺ
GRVIMAWG	PTFDMAFE	\$1,057.14	\$1,057.14	\$1,057.14	
HBTNMAMA	FTBGMAMA	\$806.23	\$806.23	\$806.23	ĺ
HDSNMAFR	HDSNMAFR	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
HLDNMAHO	HLDNMAHO	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	ĺ
HLSTMACH	FRMNMAUN	\$498.93	\$498.93	\$498.93	ĺ
HLYKMAMA	HLYKMAMA	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
HMPDMAMA	SPFDMAWO	\$665.56	\$665.56	\$665.56	İ
HMTNMAWI	PBDYMACE	\$540.60	\$540.60	\$540.60	ĺ
HNDLMASO	PTFDMAFE	\$415.28	\$415.28	\$415.28	
HNHMMAGR	QNCYMAHA	\$540.60	\$540.60	\$540.60	İ
HNTNMAMA	HLYKMAMA	\$806.23	\$806.23	\$806.23	İ
HNVRMACO	BRTNMACR	\$707.24	\$707.24	\$707.24	İ
HPTNMAHR	FRMNMAUN	\$540.60	\$540.60	\$540.60	İ
HRVRMALI	LMNSMASC	\$639.58	\$639.58	\$639.58	İ
HRWCMAMA	HYNSMAOC	\$561.15	\$561.15	\$561.15	i
HSTNMAMA	PTFDMAFE	\$648.67	\$648.67	\$648.67	İ
HTFDMACH	NATNMAMA	\$389.67	\$389.67	\$389.67	(I

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.12 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

10.12.4 Rates (Cont'd)

On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	OneSolutions Enhanced	
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS – Month to Month	
GNDLMASU	GNDLMASU	\$0.00	(I
GNFDMACH	GNFDMACH	\$0.00	Ì
GRBRMASC	PTFDMAFE	\$1,001.41	İ
GRNRMAWE	GRNRMAWE	\$0.00	İ
GRTNMAHO	FTBGMAMA	\$945.85	Ì
GRTWMAWI	LWRNMACA	\$782.36	
GRVIMAWG	PTFDMAFE	\$1,383.19	
HBTNMAMA	FTBGMAMA	\$1,054.86	
HDSNMAFR	HDSNMAFR	\$0.00	
HLDNMAHO	HLDNMAHO	\$0.00	
HLSTMACH	FRMNMAUN	\$652.80	
HLYKMAMA	HLYKMAMA	\$0.00	
HMPDMAMA	SPFDMAWO	\$870.83	
HMTNMAWI	PBDYMACE	\$707.30	
HNDLMASO	PTFDMAFE	\$543.36	
HNHMMAGR	QNCYMAHA	\$707.30	
HNTNMAMA	HLYKMAMA	\$1,054.86	
HNVRMACO	BRTNMACR	\$925.32	
HPTNMAHR	FRMNMAUN	\$707.30	ĺ
HRVRMALI	LMNSMASC	\$836.86	j
HRWCMAMA	HYNSMAOC	\$734.22	j
HSTNMAMA	PTFDMAFE	\$848.71	ĺ
HTFDMACH	NATNMAMA	\$509.83	(I

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.12 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

10.12.4 Rates (Cont'd)

		OneSolutions	OneSolutions	OneSolutions	
On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	Enhanced EAS - 1	Enhanced EAS - 2	Enhanced EAS - 3	
Wire Center	Wire Center	year, Monthly	year, Monthly	year, Monthly	
HVHLMAWI	HVHLMAWI	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	(I)
HYNSMAOC	HYNSMAOC	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
HYPKMAHA	HYPKMAHA	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
INORMARL	INORMARL	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
IPSWMACO	PBDYMACE	\$748.87	\$748.87	\$748.87	İ
KGTNMASL	BRTNMACR	\$957.13	\$957.13	\$957.13	İ
LCSRMAGR	WRCSMACE	\$498.93	\$498.93	\$498.93	
LDLWMAWI	LDLWMAWI	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	İ
LEE MAHI	PTFDMAFE	\$502.78	\$502.78	\$502.78	İ
LENXMAWA	PTFDMAFE	\$415.28	\$415.28	\$415.28	İ
LGMDMALO	LGMDMALO	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	İ
LMNSMASC	LMNSMASC	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	ĺ
LNBGMASC	FTBGMAMA	\$431.30	\$431.30	\$431.30	
LTTNMAKI	LWLLMAAP	\$707.24	\$707.24	\$707.24	
LWLLMAAP	LWLLMAAP	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	İ
LWRNMACA	LWRNMACA	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	İ
LXTNMAWA	LXTNMAWA	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	İ
LYFDMACA	PBDYMACE	\$540.60	\$540.60	\$540.60	İ
LYNNMACH	LYNNMACH	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	İ
MARNMAMI	FLRVMANM	\$794.57	\$794.57	\$794.57	İ
MDLBMAJA	FLRVMANM	\$765.37	\$765.37	\$765.37	İ
MEFDMAPL	NDHMMAPI	\$556.30	\$556.30	\$556.30	İ
MEWYMAVI	MLFRMAWA	\$472.95	\$472.95	\$472.95	(Ī

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.12 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

10.12.4 Rates (Cont'd)

On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	OneSolutions Enhanced	
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS – Month to Month	
			Œ
HVHLMAWI	HVHLMAWI	\$0.00	(\mathbf{I})
HYNSMAOC	HYNSMAOC	\$0.00	
HYPKMAHA	HYPKMAHA	\$0.00	
INORMARL	INORMARL	\$0.00	-
IPSWMACO	PBDYMACE	\$979.82	-
KGTNMASL	BRTNMACR	\$1,252.35	-
LCSRMAGR	WRCSMACE	\$652.80	-
LDLWMAWI	LDLWMAWI	\$0.00	- 1
LEE MAHI	PTFDMAFE	\$657.83	ĺ
LENXMAWA	PTFDMAFE	\$543.36	-
LGMDMALO	LGMDMALO	\$0.00	- 1
LMNSMASC	LMNSMASC	\$0.00	Ì
LNBGMASC	FTBGMAMA	\$564.29	ĺ
LTTNMAKI	LWLLMAAP	\$925.32	- 1
LWLLMAAP	LWLLMAAP	\$0.00	- 1
LWRNMACA	LWRNMACA	\$0.00	Ì
LXTNMAWA	LXTNMAWA	\$0.00	Ì
LYFDMACA	PBDYMACE	\$707.30	Ì
LYNNMACH	LYNNMACH	\$0.00	Ì
MARNMAMI	FLRVMANM	\$1,039.59	ĺ
MDLBMAJA	FLRVMANM	\$1,001.41	ĺ
MEFDMAPL	NDHMMAPI	\$727.85	Ĺ
MEWYMAVI	MLFRMAWA	\$618.82	(Ī)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.12 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

10.12.4 Rates (Cont'd)

		OneSolutions	OneSolutions	OneSolutions	
On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	Enhanced EAS - 1	Enhanced EAS - 2	Enhanced EAS - 3	
Wire Center	Wire Center	year, Monthly	year, Monthly	year, Monthly	
MLBRMAGR	MLBRMAGR	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	(I)
MLDNMAEL	MLDNMAEL	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
MLFLMACR	GNFDMACH	\$386.08	\$386.08	\$386.08	
MLFRMAWA	MLFRMAWA	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
MLISMAMA	FRMNMAUN	\$623.92	\$623.92	\$623.92	
MLTNMAAD	QNCYMAHA	\$415.62	\$415.62	\$415.62	
MNCHMASU	SALMMANO	\$582.25	\$582.25	\$582.25	
MNFDMABR	BRTNMACR	\$707.24	\$707.24	\$707.24	ĺ
MNMTMAMA	HYNSMAOC	\$911.27	\$911.27	\$911.27	ĺ
MNSNMAMA	CHCPMARI	\$873.85	\$873.85	\$873.85	
MRBLMAPL	SALMMANO	\$373.99	\$373.99	\$373.99	
MRBOMAMA	MRBOMAMA	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
MRFDMAMA	BRTNMACR	\$915.50	\$915.50	\$915.50	
MRMCMACE	LWRNMACA	\$764.58	\$764.58	\$764.58	
MSHPMAGN	HYNSMAOC	\$531.94	\$531.94	\$531.94	- 1
MTAGMACE	GNFDMACH	\$386.08	\$386.08	\$386.08	- 1
MTPSMAMH	FLRVMANM	\$736.22	\$736.22	\$736.22	ĺ
MYNRMAWA	CNCRMAWA	\$472.95	\$472.95	\$472.95	ĺ
NADMMASU	PTFDMAFE	\$765.37	\$765.37	\$765.37	ĺ
NANDMAAA	LWRNMACA	\$347.99	\$347.99	\$347.99	ĺ
NATLMAOE	NATLMAOE	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	ĺ
NATNMAMA	NATNMAMA	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	-
NBFDMASM	NBFDMASM	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.12 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

10.12.4 Rates (Cont'd)

On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	OneSolutions Enhanced	
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS – Month to Month	
MLBRMAGR	MLBRMAGR	\$0.00	(I)
MLDNMAEL	MLDNMAEL	\$0.00	
MLFLMACR	GNFDMACH	\$505.13	1
MLFRMAWA	MLFRMAWA	\$0.00	ĺ
MLISMAMA	FRMNMAUN	\$816.35	ĺ
MLTNMAAD	QNCYMAHA	\$543.80	ĺ
MNCHMASU	SALMMANO	\$761.85	ĺ
MNFDMABR	BRTNMACR	\$925.32	ĺ
MNMTMAMA	HYNSMAOC	\$1,192.31	ĺ
MNSNMAMA	CHCPMARI	\$1,143.36	ĺ
MRBLMAPL	SALMMANO	\$494.75	ĺ
MRBOMAMA	MRBOMAMA	\$0.00	İ
MRFDMAMA	BRTNMACR	\$1,197.85	Ĺ
MRMCMACE	LWRNMACA	\$1,000.36	ĺ
MSHPMAGN	HYNSMAOC	\$696.04	Ĺ
MTAGMACE	GNFDMACH	\$505.13	Ĺ
MTPSMAMH	FLRVMANM	\$963.27	İ
MYNRMAWA	CNCRMAWA	\$618.82	İ
NADMMASU	PTFDMAFE	\$1,001.41	Ĺ
NANDMAAA	LWRNMACA	\$455.32	į
NATLMAOE	NATLMAOE	\$0.00	İ
NATNMAMA	NATNMAMA	\$0.00	İ
NBFDMASM	NBFDMASM	\$0.00	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.12 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

10.12.4 Rates (Cont'd)

		OneSolutions	OneSolutions	OneSolutions	
On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	Enhanced EAS - 1	Enhanced EAS - 2	Enhanced EAS - 3	
Wire Center	Wire Center	year, Monthly	year, Monthly	year, Monthly	
NBFRMAAE	NBFRMAAE	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	(I)
NBPTMAGR	LWRNMACA	\$931.18	\$931.18	\$931.18	
NCHLMAGR	LWLLMAAP	\$415.62	\$415.62	\$415.62	
NCKTMAUN	HYNSMAOC	\$1,027.95	\$1,027.95	\$1,027.95	
NDHMMAPI	NDHMMAPI	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
NFRMMAED	NFRMMAED	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
NRBOMASC	NRBOMASC	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
NRDGMACE	BURLMABE	\$582.25	\$582.25	\$582.25	
NRFDMAMA	GNFDMACH	\$502.78	\$502.78	\$502.78	ĺ
NRTNMATA	BRTNMACR	\$748.87	\$748.87	\$748.87	
NRWDMAVE	NRWDMAVE	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
NRWLMAMA	BRTNMACR	\$790.51	\$790.51	\$790.51	
NTCKMAEC	NTCKMAEC	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
NWTNMAWA	NWTNMAWA	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
OKHMMARU	GNDLMASU	\$832.21	\$832.21	\$832.21	
ORLNMAYA	HYNSMAOC	\$736.22	\$736.22	\$736.22	ĺ
ORNGMASM	FTBGMAMA	\$1,306.10	\$1,306.10	\$1,306.10	ĺ
OSVLMAWB	HYNSMAOC	\$386.08	\$386.08	\$386.08	ĺ
OTISMAEO	PTFDMAFE	\$794.57	\$794.57	\$794.57	İ
OXFRMAWH	OXFRMAWH	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	İ
PBDYMACE	PBDYMACE	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	İ
PLMOMACO	PLMOMACO	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
PLMRMAPL	PLMRMAPL	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.12 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

10.12.4 Rates (Cont'd)

On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	OneSolutions Enhanced	
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS – Month to Month	
NBFRMAAE	NBFRMAAE	\$0.00	(I)
NBPTMAGR	LWRNMACA	\$1,218.37	1 1
NCHLMAGR	LWLLMAAP	\$543.80	1 1
NCKTMAUN	HYNSMAOC	\$1,344.99	1
NDHMMAPI	NDHMMAPI	\$0.00] i
NFRMMAED	NFRMMAED	\$0.00	
NRBOMASC	NRBOMASC	\$761.85	1 1
NRDGMACE	BURLMABE	\$657.83	
NRFDMAMA	GNFDMACH	\$979.82	
NRTNMATA	BRTNMACR	\$0.00	
NRWDMAVE	NRWDMAVE	\$1,034.34	
NRWLMAMA	BRTNMACR	\$0.00	
NTCKMAEC	NTCKMAEC	\$0.00	
NWTNMAWA	NWTNMAWA	\$1,088.87	
OKHMMARU	GNDLMASU	\$963.27	
ORLNMAYA	HYNSMAOC	\$1,708.92] i
ORNGMASM	FTBGMAMA	\$505.13	
OSVLMAWB	HYNSMAOC	\$1,039.59	l
OTISMAEO	PTFDMAFE	\$0.00	1
OXFRMAWH	OXFRMAWH	\$0.00	1 i
PBDYMACE	PBDYMACE	\$0.00	
PLMOMACO	PLMOMACO	\$0.00	
PLMRMAPL	PLMRMAPL	\$0.00	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.12 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

10.12.4 Rates (Cont'd)

		OneSolutions	OneSolutions	OneSolutions	
On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	Enhanced EAS - 1	Enhanced EAS - 2	Enhanced EAS - 3	
Wire Center	Wire Center	year, Monthly	year, Monthly	year, Monthly	
PPRLMAHI	FTBGMAMA	\$879.27	\$879.27	\$879.27	(I)
PRTNMABO	STNGMABR	\$407.20	\$407.20	\$407.20	
PRVNMAWI	HYNSMAOC	\$1,215.71	\$1,215.71	\$1,215.71	-
PTFDMAAA	PTFDMAFE	\$343.33	\$343.33	\$343.33	-
PTFDMAFE	PTFDMAFE	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	-
PTRSMAEA	FTBGMAMA	\$1,262.48	\$1,262.48	\$1,262.48	
QNCYMAHA	QNCYMAHA	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	-
RCPTMAMA	SALMMANO	\$1,100.70	\$1,100.70	\$1,100.70	Ì
RDNGMALI	RDNGMALI	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	ĺ
REVRMABE	MLDNMAEL	\$477.96	\$477.96	\$477.96	
RHBTMABA	FLRVMANM	\$611.73	\$611.73	\$611.73	
RKLDMAWE	BRTNMACR	\$621.69	\$621.69	\$621.69	Ì
RNDHMAME	BRTNMACR	\$573.77	\$573.77	\$573.77	ĺ
ROCHMANO	FLRVMANM	\$712.45	\$712.45	\$712.45	ĺ
RSSLMAMA	HLYKMAMA	\$879.27	\$879.27	\$879.27	ĺ
RTLDMAMA	GNDLMASU	\$765.39	\$765.39	\$765.39	ĺ
RWLYMAHA	PBDYMACE	\$957.04	\$957.04	\$957.04	li
RXBRMAWA	BSTNMABE	\$252.43	\$252.43	\$252.43	ĺ
SAGSMACE	MLDNMAEL	\$477.96	\$477.96	\$477.96	ĺ
SALMMANO	SALMMANO	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	li
SBDGMAMA	SBDGMAMA	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	i
SBTNMAEF	SBTNMAEF	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	İ
SCNSMABH	HYNSMAOC	\$1,316.39	\$1,316.39	\$1,316.39	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.12 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

10.12.4 Rates (Cont'd)

On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	OneSolutions Enhanced	
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS – Month to Month	
PPRLMAHI	FTBGMAMA	\$1,000.36	(I)
PRTNMABO	STNGMABR	\$463.29	Ī
PRVNMAWI	HYNSMAOC	\$1,383.19	- 1
PTFDMAAA	PTFDMAFE	\$390.63	Ì
PTFDMAFE	PTFDMAFE	\$0.00	Ĺ
PTRSMAEA	FTBGMAMA	\$1,436.40	Ì
QNCYMAHA	QNCYMAHA	\$0.00	Ì
RCPTMAMA	SALMMANO	\$1,252.35	Ì
RDNGMALI	RDNGMALI	\$0.00	Ĺ
REVRMABE	MLDNMAEL	\$543.80	Ì
RHBTMABA	FLRVMANM	\$696.04	Ì
RKLDMAWE	BRTNMACR	\$707.30	Ĺ
RNDHMAME	BRTNMACR	\$652.80	Ĺ
ROCHMANO	FLRVMANM	\$810.58	Ĺ
RSSLMAMA	HLYKMAMA	\$1,000.36	Ĺ
RTLDMAMA	GNDLMASU	\$870.83	Ĺ
RWLYMAHA	PBDYMACE	\$1,088.87	Ĺ
RXBRMAWA	BSTNMABE	\$287.16	i
SAGSMACE	MLDNMAEL	\$543.80	i
SALMMANO	SALMMANO	\$0.00	i
SBDGMAMA	SBDGMAMA	\$0.00	İ
SBTNMAEF	SBTNMAEF	\$0.00	į
SCNSMABH	HYNSMAOC	\$1,497.75	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.12 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

10.12.4 Rates (Cont'd)

		OneSolutions	OneSolutions	OneSolutions	
On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	Enhanced EAS - 1	Enhanced EAS - 2	Enhanced EAS - 3	
Wire Center	Wire Center	year, Monthly	year, Monthly	year, Monthly	
SCTTMAFP	QNCYMAHA	\$832.21	\$832.21	\$832.21	(I)
SDBRMABP	FRMNMAUN	\$498.93	\$498.93	\$498.93	
SDFDMACO	GNFDMACH	\$444.45	\$444.45	\$444.45	
SGMRMAYA	HYNSMAOC	\$648.67	\$648.67	\$648.67	
SGTNMAWA	BRTNMACR	\$498.93	\$498.93	\$498.93	
SHFDMAMA	PTFDMAFE	\$940.46	\$940.46	\$940.46	
SHRNMAHI	BRTNMACR	\$623.92	\$623.92	\$623.92	
SHRWMAGR	SHRWMAGR	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
SHRYMACH	LMNSMASC	\$472.95	\$472.95	\$472.95	ĺ
SLFLMACR	GNFDMACH	\$444.45	\$444.45	\$444.45	
SNDSMAOT	PTFDMAFE	\$969.59	\$969.59	\$969.59	
SOVLMACE	SOVLMACE	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	ĺ
SPFDMAWO	SPFDMAWO	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	ĺ
SPNCMAME	WRCSMACE	\$665.56	\$665.56	\$665.56	ĺ
STBGMAMA	STBGMAMA	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	ĺ
STBRMAPI	PTFDMAFE	\$561.15	\$561.15	\$561.15	ĺ
STNGMABR	STNGMABR	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	ĺ
SWCKMACO	SPFDMAWO	\$665.56	\$665.56	\$665.56	ĺ
TMTNMAME	FTBGMAMA	\$806.23	\$806.23	\$806.23	ĺ
TNTNMAPL	TNTNMAPL	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	ĺ
TPFDMACE	PBDYMACE	\$623.92	\$623.92	\$623.92	j
TRFLMAAA	GNFDMACH	\$269.38	\$269.38	\$269.38	İ
TWBYMARO	LWLLMAAP	\$457.26	\$457.26	\$457.26	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.12 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

10.12.4 Rates (Cont'd)

On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	OneSolutions Enhanced	
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS – Month to Month	
SCTTMAFP	QNCYMAHA	\$1,088.87	(I)
SDBRMABP	FRMNMAUN	\$652.80	Ì
SDFDMACO	GNFDMACH	\$581.51	Ī
SGMRMAYA	HYNSMAOC	\$848.71	Πi
SGTNMAWA	BRTNMACR	\$652.80	Πi
SHFDMAMA	PTFDMAFE	\$1,230.48	∃ i
SHRNMAHI	BRTNMACR	\$816.35	∃ i
SHRWMAGR	SHRWMAGR	\$0.00	Πi
SHRYMACH	LMNSMASC	\$618.82	Πi
SLFLMACR	GNFDMACH	\$581.51	Πi
SNDSMAOT	PTFDMAFE	\$1,268.66	Πi
SOVLMACE	SOVLMACE	\$0.00	Πi
SPFDMAWO	SPFDMAWO	\$0.00	Πi
SPNCMAME	WRCSMACE	\$870.83	Πi
STBGMAMA	STBGMAMA	\$0.00	Πi
STBRMAPI	PTFDMAFE	\$734.22	Πi
STNGMABR	STNGMABR	\$0.00	1 i
SWCKMACO	SPFDMAWO	\$870.83	7 i
TMTNMAME	FTBGMAMA	\$1,054.86	7 i
TNTNMAPL	TNTNMAPL	\$0.00	7 i
TPFDMACE	PBDYMACE	\$816.35	7 i
TRFLMAAA	GNFDMACH	\$352.46	7 i
TWBYMARO	LWLLMAAP	\$598.30	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.12 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

10.12.4 Rates (Cont'd)

		OneSolutions	OneSolutions	OneSolutions	
On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	Enhanced EAS - 1	Enhanced EAS - 2	Enhanced EAS - 3	
Wire Center	Wire Center	year, Monthly	year, Monthly	year, Monthly	
TWNSMARA	FTBGMAMA	\$556.30	\$556.30	\$556.30	(I)
TYNGMAKE	LWLLMAAP	\$540.60	\$540.60	\$540.60	
UPTNMAPI	MLFRMAWA	\$431.30	\$431.30	\$431.30	
UXBRMACO	MLFRMAWA	\$514.59	\$514.59	\$514.59	
VYHVMAED	HYNSMAOC	\$882.11	\$882.11	\$882.11	
WAHMMAHI	FLRVMANM	\$882.11	\$882.11	\$882.11	
WAREMABA	CHCPMARI	\$1,082.15	\$1,082.15	\$1,082.15	
WBSTMANE	WBSTMANE	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
WBTNMAPR	GNDLMASU	\$457.26	\$457.26	\$457.26	Ì
WHMNMAWA	BRTNMACR	\$457.26	\$457.26	\$457.26	
WHVLMAPA	MLFRMAWA	\$556.30	\$556.30	\$556.30	
WKFDMABE	WKFDMABE	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	Ì
WLBGMAMA	NATNMAMA	\$514.59	\$514.59	\$514.59	Ì
WLBRMAMA	WLBRMAMA	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
WLHMMASP	WLHMMASP	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	Ì
WLHMMAWE	WLHMMAWE	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	Ì
WLLFMAMA	HYNSMAOC	\$911.27	\$911.27	\$911.27	ĺ
WLMGMAMA	BURLMABE	\$415.62	\$415.62	\$415.62	Ì
WLPLMASS	NDHMMAPI	\$639.58	\$639.58	\$639.58	Ì
WLSLMALA	WLSLMALA	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	İ
WLTWMAWA	PTFDMAFE	\$765.37	\$765.37	\$765.37	İ
WMNSMAEL	FTBGMAMA	\$472.95	\$472.95	\$472.95	li
WNCHMAMA	WNCHMAMA	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.12 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

10.12.4 Rates (Cont'd)

On/Off No. 1.	No de / Celle estien	On Salutions Enhanced	
On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	OneSolutions Enhanced	
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS – Month to Month	
TWNSMARA	FTBGMAMA	\$727.85	(I)
TYNGMAKE	LWLLMAAP	\$707.30	
UPTNMAPI	MLFRMAWA	\$564.29	
UXBRMACO	MLFRMAWA	\$673.30	- 1
VYHVMAED	HYNSMAOC	\$1,154.15	ĺ
WAHMMAHI	FLRVMANM	\$1,154.15	
WAREMABA	CHCPMARI	\$1,415.87	
WBSTMANE	WBSTMANE	\$0.00	
WBTNMAPR	GNDLMASU	\$598.30	
WHMNMAWA	BRTNMACR	\$598.30	
WHVLMAPA	MLFRMAWA	\$727.85	
WKFDMABE	WKFDMABE	\$0.00	- 1
WLBGMAMA	NATNMAMA	673.30	ĺ
WLBRMAMA	WLBRMAMA	\$0.00	- 1
WLHMMASP	WLHMMASP	\$0.00	Ì
WLHMMAWE	WLHMMAWE	\$0.00	Ĺ
WLLFMAMA	HYNSMAOC	\$1,192.31	İ
WLMGMAMA	BURLMABE	\$543.80	İ
WLPLMASS	NDHMMAPI	\$836.86	i
WLSLMALA	WLSLMALA	\$0.00	i
WLTWMAWA	PTFDMAFE	\$1,001.41	i
WMNSMAEL	FTBGMAMA	\$618.82	i
WNCHMAMA	WNCHMAMA	\$0.00	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.12 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

10.12.4 Rates (Cont'd)

		OneSolutions	OneSolutions OneSolutions		
On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation			Enhanced EAS - 3	
Wire Center	Wire Center	year, Monthly	year, Monthly	year, Monthly	
WNDNMAGR	FTBGMAMA	\$847.87	\$847.87	\$847.87	(I)
WNTHMAMA	BSTNMAFR	\$464.27	\$464.27	\$464.27	
WNWBMAMA	LWRNMACA	\$681.24	\$681.24	\$681.24	
WOTNMAWI	PTFDMAFE	\$707.03	\$707.03	\$707.03	
WPBDMAPI	PBDYMACE	\$415.62	\$415.62	\$415.62	
WRCSMACE	WRCSMACE	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
WRHMMASO	MLFRMAWA	\$722.89	\$722.89	\$722.89	
WRRNMAQU	CHCPMARI	\$1,165.42	\$1,165.42	\$1,165.42	ĺ
WRXBMABE	NDHMMAPI	\$431.30	\$431.30	\$431.30	ĺ
WSBGMALE	PTFDMAFE	\$502.78	\$502.78	\$502.78	ĺ
WSBOMASU	WSBOMASU	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
WSFDMAWA	WSFDMAWA	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	ĺ
WSFRMADE	LWLLMAAP	\$582.25	\$582.25	\$582.25	ĺ
WSPTMADR	FLRVMANM	\$531.94	\$531.94	\$531.94	ĺ
WTTWMAWC	CMBRMAWA	\$261.17	\$261.17	\$261.17	ĺ
WYLDMABP	WLHMMAWE	\$498.93	\$498.93	\$498.93	Ì
WYMOMAMI	WYMOMAMI	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	j
WNDNMAGR	FTBGMAMA	\$847.87	\$847.87	\$847.87	ĺ
WNTHMAMA	BSTNMAFR	\$464.27	\$464.27	\$464.27	ĺ
WNWBMAMA	LWRNMACA	\$681.24	\$681.24	\$681.24	ĺ
WOTNMAWI	PTFDMAFE	\$707.03	\$707.03	\$707.03	j
WPBDMAPI	PBDYMACE	\$415.62	\$415.62	\$415.62	İ
WRCSMACE	WRCSMACE	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	(I)

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.12 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

10.12.4 Rates (Cont'd)

On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	OneSolutions Enhanced	
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS – Month to Month	
WNDNMAGR	FTBGMAMA	\$1,109.37	(I)
WNTHMAMA	BSTNMAFR	\$607.41	
WNWBMAMA	LWRNMACA	\$891.33	- [
WOTNMAWI	PTFDMAFE	\$925.11	Ì
WPBDMAPI	PBDYMACE	\$543.80	İ
WRCSMACE	WRCSMACE	\$0.00	-
WRHMMASO	MLFRMAWA	\$945.85	-
WRRNMAQU	CHCPMARI	\$1,524.85	-
WRXBMABE	NDHMMAPI	\$564.29	
WSBGMALE	PTFDMAFE	\$657.83	
WSBOMASU	WSBOMASU	\$0.00	-
WSFDMAWA	WSFDMAWA	\$0.00	- [
WSFRMADE	LWLLMAAP	\$761.85	Ì
WSPTMADR	FLRVMANM	\$696.04	Ì
WTTWMAWC	CMBRMAWA	\$341.71	Ì
WYLDMABP	WLHMMAWE	\$652.80	Ĺ
WYMOMAMI	WYMOMAMI	\$0.00	Ĺ
WNDNMAGR	FTBGMAMA	\$1,109.37	Ĺ
WNTHMAMA	BSTNMAFR	\$607.41	İ
WNWBMAMA	LWRNMACA	\$891.33	i
WOTNMAWI	PTFDMAFE	\$925.11	Ĺ
WPBDMAPI	PBDYMACE	\$543.80	i
WRCSMACE	WRCSMACE	\$0.00	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.13 OneSolutions Complete

10.13.1 General

OneSolutions Complete is a converged service capable of providing voice, Internet and data services delivered via IP to the Customer's service location. Customers may choose a voice only, a voice and Internet only or a voice, Internet and MPLS VPN configuration. OneSolutions Complete is available only for business Customers. Additional charges may apply to Customers who reside in rate centers where the Company does not have a node. Service is only available where suitable facilities exist.

Customers who subscribe to OneSolutions Complete will be provided with the option to purchase service bundled with a package of 100,000 local minutes. Allotted minutes not used within a given month are lost and may not be carried over to subsequent months.

Customers will also have the option to purchase Call Packs of Domestic Toll Minutes (includes Local Toll, Domestic Toll and Domestic Toll-Free).

The following analog voice features are included at no additional charge with OneSolutions Complete: Call Forward Variable (all calls), Call Forwarding Remote Access, Call Forward Busy, Call Forward No Answer, Call Forward Busy/No Answer, Three-Way Calling, Call Transfer, Call Waiting, Caller ID Number, Distinctive Ring, Group Call Pick-Up, Speed Dialing (8), Enhanced Speed Dialing (30), Assume or Dial 9, Abbreviated Dialing, Verified or Non-Verified Account Codes, Outbound Caller ID (CNAM), Multi-Line Hunting, Caller ID Blocking, Anonymous Call Rejection and Call Hold. Customers may purchase additional One Communications Analog Voice Features at rates set forth in this price guide.

CTC Communications Corp.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide Original Sheet No. 209

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.13 OneSolutions Complete (Cont'd)

10.13.1 General (Cont'd)

The following digital and PRI voice features are included at no additional charge with OneSolutions Complete: Hunting, Direct Inward Dialing, Direct Outward Dialing, Direct Inward Dialing Block of 20, Direct Inward Dialing and Direct Outward Dialing, Outbound Caller ID Name & Number, Inbound Caller ID Number Only, Inbound Caller ID Name & Number, Verified or Non-Verified Account Codes, ESF/B8ZS or D4/AMI Circuit Framing and Non-Facility Associated Signaling (NFAS) for ISDN PRI option, Digit Transposition. Customers that choose OneSolutions Complete may purchase additional One Communications Digital and PRI Voice Features at rates set forth in this price guide.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.13 OneSolutions Complete (Cont'd)

10.13.2 Restrictions

Lines purchased with packages of calls or minutes may not be available for the following types of applications:

Call centers, telemarketers and other companies that utilize auto-dialer or like applications.

Internet dial up connections and other data applications (including access to corporate LANs).

Calls to Directory Assistance, Operator Assisted and third party billed calls, international calls, and calls to Canada and Mexico are not included in the One Communications OneSolutions Complete service local and toll calling plans. Directory and Operator Assisted Calls will be billed in accordance with the rates and charges set forth in the One Communications Operator Services and Directory Assistance section of this price guide. Calls to Canada, Mexico and International locations will be billed in accordance with the Company's standard published rates.

Alarm lines are not available as part of OneSolutions Complete.

Toll-free numbers are available for use but are not the property of the Customer and cannot be sold or assigned without the Company's permission.

Customer-premises equipment must be compatible with Company provided equipment including but not limited to any integrated access device (IAD) that the Company may install on the Customer's premise. Unless otherwise agreed to in writing, any IAD or other equipment installed by the Company at the Customer's premise shall, at all times remain the property of the Company. Upon termination of service, the Customer will provide the Company reasonable access to the Customer's premises for purposes of removing Company-provided equipment. In the event the Customer fails to provide the Company with said access or should Company-provided equipment be returned to the Company in worse condition than that which could be reasonably expected from normal use and wear, then Customer will be liable to the Company for the then current replacement cost of such equipment.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.13 OneSolutions Complete (Cont'd)

10.13.3 Application of Rates

A. Basic Monthly Recurring Charges

Monthly recurring charges as described below apply to Customers who subscribe to One Communications OneSolutions Complete service under one, two or three year term contracts.

B. Local Usage

Local usage is provided on a measured, per minute basis. Local usage rates will apply to service not ordered as bundled with a package of 100,000 local minutes. Customers who exceed their allotted number of local minutes in any given month will be billed a per minute rate on their overage minutes (local usage rate will apply).

C. Domestic Toll Usage

Domestic toll service (includes Local Toll, Domestic Toll and Domestic Toll-Free) is furnished on a usage sensitive basis and is subject to a per minute rate. Domestic toll usage rates will apply to service not ordered with a Call Pack of domestic toll minutes. Customers who exceed their allotted domestic toll usage Call Pack of minutes in any given month will be billed a per minute rate on their overage minutes.

CTC Communications Corp.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 2nd Revised Sheet No. 212 Cancels 1st Revised Sheet No. 212

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.13 OneSolutions Complete (Cont'd)

10.13.4 Rates

Monthly Recurring Charges	Month to Month	1 Year MRC	2 Year MRC	3 Year MRC
OneSolutions Complete 1.5M	\$1,561.26	\$1,193.26	\$1,068.25	\$852.32
OneSolutions Complete 3.0M	\$2,803.88	\$2,142.97	\$1,931.92	\$1,534.17
OneSolutions Complete 4.5M	\$4,078.38	\$3,117.05	\$2,795.59	\$2,216.04
OneSolutions Complete 6.0M	\$5,448.46	\$4,164.18	\$3,727.45	\$2,961.78
OneSolutions Complete 7.5M	\$6,563.64	\$5,016.51	\$4,477.51	\$3,579.74
OneSolutions Complete 9.0M	\$7,869.99	\$6,014.94	\$5,386.63	\$4,304.20
OneSolutions Complete 10.5M	\$8,857.73	\$6,769.84	\$6,045.78	\$4,836.90
OneSolutions Complete 12.0M	\$10,132.22	\$7,743.92	\$6,932.19	\$5,518.74
OneSolutions Complete 1.5M with 100,000 Local Minutes	\$1,720.57	\$1,315.00	\$1,181.89	\$958.87
OneSolutions Complete 3.0M with 100,000 Local Minutes	\$3,042.87	\$2,325.60	\$2,102.38	\$1,693.95
OneSolutions Complete 4.5M with 100,000 Local Minutes	\$4,396.99	\$3,360.56	\$3,022.87	\$2,429.11
OneSolutions Complete 6.0M with 100,000 Local Minutes	\$6,053.84	\$4,626.88	\$4,159.30	\$3,366.66
OneSolutions Complete 7.5M with 100,000 Local Minutes	\$7,169.03	\$5,479.18	\$4,909.35	\$3,984.57
OneSolutions Complete 9.0M with 100,000 Local Minutes	\$8,475.39	\$6,477.61	\$5,818.51	\$4,709.04
OneSolutions Complete 10.5M with 100,000 Local Minutes	\$9,463.10	\$7,232.52	\$6,477.61	\$5,241.76
OneSolutions Complete 12.0M with 100,000 Local Minutes	\$10,737.61	\$8,206.62	\$7,364.03	\$5,923.62

(I)

| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |

CTC Communications Corp.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 2nd Revised Sheet No. 213 Cancels 1st Revised Sheet No. 213

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.13 OneSolutions Complete (Cont'd)

10.13.4 Rates (Cont'd)

Local Usage	Per Minute Rate
Local Usage, per minute rate	\$0.015

Domestic Toll – OneSolutions Complete Call Packs	1 Year MRC	2 Year MRC	3 Year MRC	Overage Rate
1000 Package	\$60.90 (I)	\$60.90 (I)	\$60.90 (I)	\$0.0350
2500 Package	\$147.13 (I)	\$147.13 (I)	\$147.13 (I)	\$0.0350
5000 Package	\$284.11 (I)	\$284.11 (I)	\$284.11 (I)	\$0.0350
7500 Package	\$410.94 (I)	\$410.94 (I)	\$410.94 (I)	\$0.0350
10000 Package	\$527.62 (I)	\$527.62 (I)	\$527.62 (I)	\$0.0260
15000 Package	\$791.46 (I)	\$791.46 (I)	\$791.46 (I)	\$0.0260
25000 Package	\$1,319.06 (I)	\$1,319.06 (I)	\$1,319.06 (I)	\$0.0260
35000 Package	\$1,846.68 (I)	\$1,846.68 (I)	\$1,846.68 (I)	\$0.0260
50000 Package	\$2,638.13 (I)	\$2,638.13 (I)	\$2,638.13 (I)	\$0.0260
75000 Package	\$3,957.20 (I)	\$3,957.20 (I)	\$3,957.20 (I)	\$0.0260
100000 Package	\$4,870.39 (I)	\$4,870.39 (I)	\$4,870.39 (I)	\$0.0240

Domestic Toll	Per Minute Rate
Domestic Toll	\$0.0390

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 2nd Revised Sheet No. 214 Cancels 1st Revised Sheet No. 214

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 10 - ONE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

10.13 OneSolutions Complete (Cont'd)

10.13.4 Rates (Cont'd)

Local Usage	Per Minute Rate
Local Usage, per minute rate	\$0.015

Domestic Toll – OneSolutions Complete Call Packs	Month to Month	
1000 Package	\$79.67	(I)
2500 Package	\$192.49	
5000 Package	\$371.73	
7500 Package	\$537.67	
10000 Package	\$690.36	
15000 Package	\$1,035.53	
25000 Package	\$1,725.89	
35000 Package	\$2,416.23	
50000 Package	\$3,451.76	
75000 Package	\$5,177.62	
100000 Package	\$6,372.47	(I)

Domestic Toll	Per Minute Rate
Domestic Toll	\$0.0390

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 2nd Revised Sheet No. 215 Cancels 1st Revised Sheet No. 215

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES

11.1 Price guide Information

The rates provided in Section 11 apply to Customers that are currently in a Service Term agreement with the Company. All Customers being provided Month-to-Month services through an expired service term or who have never had a contractual relationship with the Company will find the rates for their specific out of contract services in Section 12 - Non-Term Rates.

11.2 Service Order Charge

	One-Time	
Work Order Charge Per work order DS0 Installation	Charges \$50.00	
Per DS0, (Subsequent to initial installation)	\$25.00	
Monthly Service Fee	\$18.96	(I)
Payphone Surcharge	\$3.00	(I)

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide Original Sheet No. 216

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

			SECI	TION 11 - KATES AND CHARGES (COI	11 D.)
11.3	Access	Order (Charges		Non-Recurring
	11.3.1	Cancel	llation C	Charges	Charge
		A.	T-1 Se	ervice	
			1.	Before the Firm Order Commitment (FOC) Date, per order, per T-1 Service	\$ 250.00
			2.	After the Firm Order Commitment (FOC) Date, per order, per T-1 Service	\$1,500.00
		B.	T-3 Se	ervice	
			1.	Before the Firm Order Commitment (FOC) Date, per order, per T-3 Service	ICB
			2.	After the Firm Order Commitment (FOC) Date, per order, per T-3 Service	ICB
	11.3.2		Exped	ite Order Charges	
		A.	Access	s Service	
			T-1	Service Access Line per order, per T-1 Service	\$ 600.00
			T-3	Service Access Line per order, per T-1 Service	\$ 600.00
		B.	Servic	e Channel per service channel	\$ 200.00

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide Original Sheet No. 217

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Effective Date: January 10, 2018 Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

11.3	Access	Order	Charges	(Cont'd)
11.5	Access	Oruci	Charges	(Com u. i

Non-Recurring Charge

11.3.3 Order Modification

A.

Access Service T-1 Service Access Line per order, per T-1 Service \$ 175.00 T-3 Service Access Line per order, per T-1 Service \$ 175.00 Service Channel per service channel \$ 100.00

CTC PowerPathSM Service 11.4

В.

11.4.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge

Non-Recurring Charges A.

	BASE	12 Mo.	24 Mo.	36 Mo.
	RATE	RATE	RATE	RATE
Service Establishment per PowerPath SM Facility	\$ 995.00	\$ 995.00	\$ 695.00	\$ 695.00

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charge

PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge monthly Recurring Charges under Section 11 for T-1 and T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge are no longer available for new installations as of December 1, 2003. Customers presently subscribed to services as set forth in Section 11, following with an existing contract will continue for the remainder of the contract to receive rates and charges as set forth for the remainder of their contract. Upon expiration of their contract, the customer must choose a then effective rate plan, as set forth in Section 11, PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II or if facilities exist, Section 11, PowerPathSM Link Connection Charge following.

1. Primary -Band T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge per PowerPathSM Facility

a. LATA #126

PRIMARY – BAND T-1 PPN CC MONTHLY RECURRING CHARGE					
Rate Center Name LATA Month to 12 24					
	Number	Month	Month	Month	
Northampton	126	\$982.43	\$574.31	\$487.04	(
Pittsfield	126	\$878.86	\$513.42	\$436.30	
Springfield	126	\$796.57	\$466.74	\$395.72	
West Springfield	126	\$982.43	\$574.31	\$487.04	(

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charge
 - 1. Primary -Band T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge per PowerPathSM Facility (Cont'd.)

b. LATA #128

PRII	MARY - BAND	T-1 PPN CC				
MONTHLY RECURRING CHARGE						
Rate Center	LATA	Month to	12	24		
Name	Number	Month	Month	Month		
Boston - Bowdoin	128	\$796.57	\$466.74	\$395.72	(I)	
Brockton	128	\$1,022.22	\$598.66	\$507.32		
Burlington	128	\$1,022.22	\$598.66	\$507.32	l i	
Cambridge - Ware	128	\$921.37	\$562.13	\$456.60		
Fall River	128	\$1,022.22	\$598.66	\$507.32		
Framingham	128	\$796.57	\$466.74	\$395.72		
Hyannis	128	\$921.37	\$537.76	\$456.60		
Lawrence	128	\$921.37	\$537.76	\$456.60		
Malden	128	\$921.37	\$537.76	\$456.60		
Marlboro	128	\$1,125.79	\$657.49	\$558.06		
Needham	128	\$1,125.79	\$657.49	\$558.06		
Quincy	128	\$1,125.79	\$657.49	\$558.06		
Salem	128	\$1,022.22	\$598.66	\$507.32		
Waltham - West	128	\$982.43	\$574.31	\$487.04		
Worcester	128	\$796.57	\$466.74	\$395.72	(I)	

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Secondary Band T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone

a. LATA #126

		NDARY - BAN				
	N	Monthly Recurring	ng Charge			
Customer	CTC		Month - to	12	24	
CLLI	CLLI	Mileage	Month	Month	Month	
BLNDMAGL	WSFDMAWA	11	\$1,120.88	\$917.25	\$779.27	(I)
HNTNMAMA	WSFDMAWA	11	\$1,120.88	\$917.25	\$779.27	
STBRMAPI	PTFDMAFE	12	\$1,168.29	\$955.81	\$811.74	l i
CHFDMASB	NATNMAMA	12	\$1,168.29	\$955.81	\$811.74	
SPFDMACO	NATNMAMA	12	\$1,168.29	\$955.81	\$811.74	7 i
BCKTMAWA	PTFDMAFE	13	\$1,213.80	\$994.41	\$844.19	T i
BLTWMAJA	NATNMAMA	13	\$1,213.80	\$994.41	\$844.19	l i
CNWYMASH	NATNMAMA	14	\$1,265.02	\$1,034.97	\$878.69	7 i
ADMSMAMA	PTFDMAFE	15	\$1,310.53	\$1,073.51	\$911.17	7 i
HSTNMAMA	PTFDMAFE	15	\$1,310.53	\$1,073.51	\$911.17	l i
MNSNMAMA	SPFDMAWO	15	\$1,310.53	\$1,073.51	\$911.17	l i
PLMRMAPL	SPFDMAWO	15	\$1,310.53	\$1,073.51	\$911.17	T i
CHESMAMU	WSFDMAWA	16	\$1,357.94	\$1,112.06	\$943.66	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Secondary Band T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - a. LATA #126 (Cont'd.)

	SECO	NDARY - BAN	D T-1 PPN CC				
	Monthly Recurring Charge						
Customer	CTC POP		Month - to	12	24		
CLLI	CLLI	Mileage	Month	Month	Month		
MTAGMACE	NATNMAMA	16	\$1,357.94	\$1,112.06	\$943.66	(I)	
CMTNMAMA	NATNMAMA	17	\$1,403.47	\$1,148.62	\$976.10		
ASFDMAMA	NATNMAMA	17	\$1,403.47	\$1,148.62	\$976.10	li	
SNDSMAOT	WSFDMAWA	17	\$1,403.47	\$1,148.62	\$976.10	l	
WOTNMAWI	PTFDMAFE	17	\$1,403.47	\$1,148.62	\$976.10	l i	
WOTNMAWI	PTFDMAFE	18	\$1,450.86	\$1,187.16	\$1,008.57	l i	
WLTWMAWA	PTFDMAFE	18	\$1,450.86	\$1,187.16	\$1,008.57	Īi	
OTISMAEO	WSFDMAWA	19	\$1,498.30	\$1,225.70	\$1,041.05	1 i	
GNFDMACH	NATNMAMA	19	\$1,498.30	\$1,225.70	\$1,041.05	l i	
CMTNMAMA	PTFDMAFE	19	\$1,498.30	\$1,225.70	\$1,041.05	l i	
GRBRMASC	PTFDMAFE	19	\$1,498.30	\$1,225.70	\$1,041.05	Ιi	
NADMMASU	PTFDMAFE	19	\$1,498.30	\$1,225.70	\$1,041.05	(I)	

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Secondary Band T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - a. LATA #126 (Cont'd.)

	SECO	NDARY - BAN	ID T-1 PPN CC			1
	N	Monthly Recurri	ng Charge			
Customer	CTC POP		Month - to	12	24	
CLLI	CLLI	Mileage	Month	Month	Month	
MLFLMACR	NATNMAMA	20	\$1,547.59	\$1,266.31	\$1,075.54	(I)
BMFDMAWA	PTFDMAWA	20	\$1,547.59	\$1,266.31	\$1,075.54	
WAREMABA	NATNMAMA	21	\$1,593.11	\$1,304.86	\$1,108.03] i
SLFLMACR	NATNMAMA	21	\$1,593.11	\$1,304.86	\$1,108.03	l
TRFLMAAA	NATNMAMA	21	\$1,593.11	\$1,304.86	\$1,108.03	ī i
GLVLMAHI	NATNMAMA	22	\$1,640.53	\$1,343.43	\$1,140.50	Īi
WRRNMAQU	SPFDMAWO	22	\$1,640.53	\$1,343.43	\$1,140.50	ī i
CHMTMASO	PTFDMAFE	24	\$1,733.46	\$1,418.51	\$1,205.42	ī i
CLRNMAYA	NATNMAMA	25	\$1,780.89	\$1,457.06	\$1,237.89	ī i
BRNRMACH	NATNMAMA	25	\$1,780.89	\$1,457.06	\$1,237.89	1 i
WLFRCTXB	PTFDMAFE	31	\$2,063.46	\$1,688.40	\$1,434.73	Īί
NRFDMAMA	SPFDMAWO	42	\$2,583.13	\$2,114.57	\$1,795.94	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Secondary Band T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - a. LATA #128

	SECO	NDARY - BAN	ID T-1 PPN CC			
	N	Monthly Recurri	ng Charge			
Customer	CTC POP		Month - to	12	24	
CLLI	CLLI	Mileage	Month	Month	Month	
DRCTMAMM	LWRNMACA	11	\$1,120.88	\$917.25	\$779.27	(I)
EDGLMAMA	MLFRMAWA	11	\$1,120.88	\$917.25	\$779.27	
ESSXMASP	SALMMANO	11	\$1,120.88	\$917.25	\$779.27	Ī
HNVRMACO	BKTNMACR	11	\$1,120.88	\$917.25	\$779.27	
MNFDMABR	BRTNMACR	11	\$1,120.88	\$917.25	\$779.27	T i
MSHPMAGN	HYNSMAOC	11	\$1,120.88	\$917.25	\$779.27	
OXFRMAWH	WRCSMACE	11	\$1,120.88	\$917.25	\$779.27	T i
RHBTMABA	FLRVMANM	11	\$1,120.88	\$917.25	\$779.27	Ī
RTLDMAMA	WRCSMACE	11	\$1,120.88	\$917.25	\$779.27	Ī
WNWBMAMA	LWRNMACA	11	\$1,120.88	\$917.25	\$779.27	
WSPTMADR	FLRVMANM	11	\$1,120.88	\$917.25	\$779.27	T i
BLRCMAAN	WLHMMAWE	12	\$1,168.29	\$955.81	\$811.74	7 i
CATNMANM	WLHMMACE	12	\$1,168.29	\$955.81	\$811.74	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Secondary Band T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - a. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

	SECO	NDARY - BAN	D T-1 PPN CC			
	N	Ionthly Recurring	ng Charge			
Customer	CTC POP		Month - to	12	24	
CLLI	CLLI	Mileage	Month	Month	Month	
CHFRMANO	LWRN0ACA	12	\$1,168.29	\$955.81	\$811.74	(I)
FXBOMACO	BRTNMACR	12	\$1,168.29	\$955.81	\$811.74	
HRVRMALI	MRBOMAMA	12	\$1,168.29	\$955.81	\$811.74	
HRWCMAMA	HYNSMAOC	12	\$1,168.29	\$955.81	\$811.74	
IPSWMACO	SALMMANO	12	\$1,168.29	\$955.81	\$811.74	li
NRTNMATA	BRTNMACR	12	\$1,168.29	\$955.81	\$811.74	
WLPLMAAL	BRTNMACR	12	\$1,168.29	\$955.81	\$811.74	li
WRHMMASO	MIFRMAWA	12	\$1,168.29	\$955.81	\$811.74	
ACSHMAPL	FLRVMANM	13	\$1,213.80	\$994.41	\$844.19	
ACTNMAPL	WLHMMAWE	13	\$1,213.80	\$994.41	\$844.19	
MRMCMACE	LWRNMACA	13	\$1,213.80	\$994.41	\$844.19	li
NBFRMAAE	FLRVMANM	13	\$1,100.03	\$901.04	\$765.04	
NCHLMACE	LWRNMACA	13	\$1,213.80	\$994.41	\$844.19] i
NRWLMAMA	BRTNMACR	13	\$1,213.80	\$994.41	\$844.19	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Secondary Band T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - a. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

	SECO	NDARY - BAN	D T-1 PPN CC]
	N	Monthly Recurring	ng Charge			
Customer	CTC POP		Month - to	12	24	
CLLI	CLLI	Mileage	Month	Month	Month	
STNGMABR	WRCSMACE	13	\$1,213.80	\$994.41	\$844.19	(I)
TNTNMAPL	BRTNMACR	13	\$1,213.80	\$994.41	\$844.19	
BRWSMAYA	HYNSMAOC	14	\$1,265.02	\$1,034.97	\$878.69	
GLCSMAEL	SALMMANO	14	\$1,265.02	\$1,034.97	\$878.69	
OKHMMARU	WRCSMACE	14	\$1,265.02	\$1,034.97	\$878.69	
PRTNMABO	WRCSMACE	14	\$1,265.02	\$1,034.97	\$878.69	
ROCHMANO	FLRVMANM	14	\$1,265.02	\$1,034.97	\$878.69	
RWLYMAHA	SALMMANO	14	\$1,265.02	\$1,034.97	\$878.69	
SCTTMAFP	QNCYMAHA	14	\$1,265.02	\$1,034.97	\$878.69	
TYNGMAKE	LWRNMACA	14	\$1,265.02	\$1,034.97	\$878.69	
WSFRMADE	BURLMABE	14	\$1,265.02	\$1,034.97	\$878.69	
LTTNMAKI	WLHMMACE	15	\$1,310.53	\$1,073.51	\$911.17	
MDLBMAKI	BRTNMAWA	15	\$1,310.53	\$1,073.51	\$911.17	
NATLMAQE	MLFRMAWA	15	\$1,310.53	\$1,073.51	\$911.17	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Secondary Band T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - a. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		NDARY - BAN				1
	N	Monthly Recurring	ng Charge			
Customer	CTC POP		Month - to	12	24	
CLLI	CLLI	Mileage	Month	Month	Month	
NBFDMASM	WRCSMACE	15	\$1,310.53	\$1,073.51	\$911.17	(I)
SGMRMAYA	HYNSMAOC	15	\$1,310.53	\$1,073.51	\$911.17] [
SHRYMACH	MRBOMAMA	15	\$1,310.53	\$1,073.51	\$911.17	l i
AMSBMAPL	LWRNMACA	16	\$1,357.94	\$1,112.06	\$943.66	li
AYERMAPL	MRBOMAMA	16	\$1,357.94	\$1,112.06	\$943.66	l i
MRFDMAMA	BRTNMACR	16	\$1,357.94	\$1,112.06	\$943.66	l i
WBSTMANE	WRCSMACE	16	\$1,357.94	\$1,112.06	\$943.66	l i
ATLBMAMA	BRTNMACR	17	\$1,403.47	\$1,148.62	\$976.10	l i
CTMTMADE	HYNSMAOC	17	\$1,403.47	\$1,148.62	\$976.10	l i
KGTNMASL	BRTNMACR	17	\$1,403.47	\$1,148.62	\$976.10	l i
LMNSMASC	MRBOMAMA	17	\$1,403.47	\$1,148.62	\$976.10	l i
NBPTMAGR	LWRNMACA	17	\$1,403.47	\$1,148.62	\$976.10	l i
RCPTMAMA	SALMMANO	17	\$1,403.47	\$1,148.62	\$976.10	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Secondary Band T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - a. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

BAND T-1 PPN CC
curring Charge
Month - to 12 24
e Month Month Month
\$1,450.86 \$1,187.16 \$1,008.57 (I)
\$1,450.86 \$1,187.16 \$1,008.57
\$1,450.86 \$1,187.16 \$1,008.57
\$1,450.86 \$1,187.16 \$1,008.57
\$1,450.86 \$1,187.16 \$1,008.57
\$1,498.30 \$1,225.70 \$1,041.05
\$1,498.30 \$1,225.70 \$1,041.05
\$1,498.30 \$1,225.70 \$1,041.05
\$1,498.30 \$1,225.70 \$1,041.05
\$1,498.30 \$1,225.70 \$1,041.05 (I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Secondary Band T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - a. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

	SECO	NDARY - BAN	D T-1 PPN CC			
	N	Monthly Recurri	ng Charge			
Customer	CTC POP		Month - to	12	24	
CLLI	CLLI	Mileage	Month	Month	Month	
ORLNMAYA	HYNSMAOC	19	\$1,498.30	\$1,225.70	\$1,041.05	(I)
STBGMAMA	WRCSMACE	19	\$1,498.30	\$1,225.70	\$1,041.05	1
LNBGMASC	MRBOMAMA	20	\$1,547.59	\$1,266.31	\$1,075.54	1 i
MARNMAMI	FLRVMANM	20	\$1,547.59	\$1,266.31	\$1,075.54	Ιi
PLMOMACO	BRTNMACR	20	\$1,547.59	\$1,266.31	\$1,075.54	Ιi
PWTCRIHI	MLFRMAWA	20	\$1,547.59	\$1,266.31	\$1,075.54	Ιi
WMNSMAEL	WRCSMACE	21	\$1,593.11	\$1,304.86	\$1,108.03	ī i
EDGRMAPP	HYNSMAOC	22	\$1,640.53	\$1,343.43	\$1,140.50	ī i
FTBGMAMA	MRBOMAMA	22	\$1,640.53	\$1,343.43	\$1,140.50	ī i
PPRLMAHI	LWRNMACA	22	\$1,640.53	\$1,343.43	\$1,140.50	l i
VYHVMAED	HYNSMAOC	22	\$1,640.53	\$1,343.43	\$1,140.50	1 i
WAHMMAHI	FLRVMANM	23	\$1,687.95	\$1,379.95	\$1,172.97	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Secondary Band T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - a. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

	SECO	NDARY - BAN	D T-1 PPN CC]
	N	Monthly Recurring	ng Charge			
Customer	CTC POP		Month - to	12	24	
CLLI	CLLI	Mileage	Month	Month	Month	
EPRVRINB	MLFDMOAWA	24	\$1,733.46	\$1,357.61	\$1,205.42	(I)
GRNRMAWE	WRCSMACE	24	\$1,733.46	\$1,357.61	\$1,205.42	
MNMTMAMA	HYNSMAOC	24	\$1,733.46	\$1,357.61	\$1,205.42] i
TWNSMARA	MRBOMAMA	24	\$1,733.46	\$1,357.61	\$1,205.42] [
PTRSMAEA	WRCSMACE	25	\$1,780.89	\$1,457.06	\$1,237.89	Ιi
WLLFMAMA	HYNSMAOC	25	\$1,780.89	\$1,457.06	\$1,237.89] [
ASHMMAPL	WRCSMACE	27	\$1,877.62	\$1,536.19	\$1,304.86	Ιi
ASHBMASO	MRBOMAMA	28	\$1,923.12	\$1,574.75	\$1,337.34] i
FLRVMANM	BRTNMACR	28	\$1,923.12	\$1,574.75	\$1,337.34] i
MTPSMAMH	HYNSMAOC	28	\$1,923.12	\$1,574.75	\$1,337.34] [
NCKTMAUN	HYNSMAOC	28	\$1,923.12	\$1,574.75	\$1,337.34	Ιi
TMTNMAME	WRCSMACE	28	\$1,923.12	\$1,574.75	\$1,337.34	li
WRRNRIEV	BRTNMACR	28	\$1,923.12	\$1,574.75	\$1,337.34	(i)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Secondary Band T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - a. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

	SECO	NDARY - BAN	ID T-1 PPN CC			7
]	Monthly Recurri	ng Charge			
Customer	CTC POP		Month - to	12	24	
CLLI	CLLI	Mileage	Month	Month	Month	
PRVNMAWI	HYNSMAOC	29	\$1,970.54	\$1,613.30	\$1,369.79	(I)
ATHOMARI	WRCSMACE	32	\$1,997.08	\$1,633.62	\$1,388.07	
CHLMMAST	HYNSMAOC	32	\$1,997.08	\$1,633.62	\$1,388.07	l
SCNSMABH	WRCSMACE	32	\$1,997.08	\$1,633.62	\$1,388.07	
WNDNMAGR	WRCSMACE	32	\$1,997.08	\$1,633.62	\$1,388.07	l
ORNGMASM	HYNSMAOC	35	\$2,253.13	\$1,844.65	\$1,566.63	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.) B.
 - T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.) 3.
 - a. LATA #126 (Cont'd.)

		T-3 PPN	CC			7
	I	Monthly Recurri	ng Charge			
Customer	CTC POP		Month - to	12	24	
CLLI	CLLI	Mileage	Month	Month	Month	
NATNMAMA	NATNMAMA	0	\$4,820.44	\$3,640.84	\$3,094.72	(I)
PTFDMAFE	PTFDMAFE	0	\$4,820.44	\$3,640.84	\$3,094.72	
SPFDMAWO	SPFDMAWO	0	\$4,820.44	\$3,640.84	\$3,094.72	
WSFDMADT	SPFDMAWO	0	\$4,820.44	\$3,640.84	\$3,094.72	
WSFDMAWA	WSFDMAWA	0	\$4,820.44	\$3,640.84	\$3,094.72	
SPFDMAAT	SPFDMAWO	1	\$6,976.21	\$5,269.10	\$4,478.74	
SPFDMABR	SPFDMAWO	1	\$6,976.21	\$5,269.10	\$4,478.74	
SPFDMAMA	SPFDMAWO	1	\$6,976.21	\$5,269.10	\$4,478.74	
PTFDMAAA	PTFDMAFE	2	\$7,251.21	\$5,476.81	\$4,655.29	
AGWMMARO	SPFDMAWO	3	\$7,529.37	\$5,686.89	\$4,833.85	
BRPKMAWI	SPFDMAWO	4	\$7,807.53	\$5,896.99	\$5,012.45	
CHCPMARI	SPFDMAWO	4	\$7,807.53	\$5,896.99	\$5,012.45	
LGMDMALO	SPFDMAWO	4	\$7,807.53	\$5,896.99	\$5,012.45	
DLTNMACA	PTFDMAFE	5	\$8,082.56	\$6,104.68	\$5,188.98	
EHMPMARA	NATNMAMA	5	\$8,082.56	\$6,104.68	\$5,188.98	
HTFDMACH	NATNMAMA	5	\$8,082.56	\$6,104.68	\$5,188.98	
SWCKMACO	WSFDMAWA	5	\$8,082.56	\$6,104.68	\$5,188.98	
WLBGMAMA	NATNMAMA	5	\$8,082.56	\$6,104.68	\$5,188.98	
CHCPMAWE	SPFDMAWO	6	\$8,360.72	\$6,314.79	\$5,367.57	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 3. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - a. LATA #126 (Cont'd.)

		T-3 PPN	CC			1
	1	Monthly Recurri	ng Charge			
Customer	CTC POP		Month - to	12	24	
CLLI	CLLI	Mileage	Month	Month	Month	
ELNMMAPL	SPFDMAWO	6	\$8,360.72	\$6,314.79	\$5,367.57	(I)
AMHRMAFE	NATNMAMA	7	\$8,638.87	\$6,524.87	\$5,546.14	
AMHRMASP	NATNMAMA	7	\$8,638.87	\$6,524.87	\$5,546.14	
GRVIMAWG	WSFDMAWA	7	\$8,638.87	\$6,524.87	\$5,546.14	
HLYKMAMA	SPFDMAWO	7	\$8,638.87	\$6,524.87	\$5,546.14	
HNDLMASO	PTFDMAFE	7	\$8,638.87	\$6,524.87	\$5,546.14	
INORMARL	SPFDMAWO	7	\$8,638.87	\$6,524.87	\$5,546.14	
LENXMAWA	PTFDMAFE	7	\$8,638.87	\$6,524.87	\$5,546.14	
GRNBMAXA	NATNMAMA	8	\$8,913.86	\$6,732.59	\$5,722.70	
LDLWMAWI	SPFDMAWO	8	\$8,913.86	\$6,732.59	\$5,722.70	
RCMDMAXA	PTFDMAFE	8	\$8,913.86	\$6,732.59	\$5,722.70	
RSSLMAMA	WSFDMAWA	8	\$8,913.86	\$6,732.59	\$5,722.70	
WLBRMAMA	SPFDMAWO	9	\$9,192.04	\$6,942.68	\$5,901.28	
HMPDMAMA	SPFDMAWO	10	\$9,470.22	\$7,152.79	\$6,079.87	
LEE MAHI	PTFDMAFE	10	\$9,470.22	\$7,152.79	\$6,079.87	
WSBGMALE	PTFDMAFE	10	\$9,470.22	\$7,152.79	\$6,079.87	
BLNDMAGL	WSFDMAWA	11	\$9,748.38	\$7,362.88	\$6,258.44	
HNTNMAMA	WSFDMAWA	11	\$9,748.38	\$7,362.88	\$6,258.44	
CHFDMASB	NATNMAMA	12	\$10,023.34	\$7,570.58	\$6,435.00	
SDFDMACO	NATNMAMA	12	\$10,023.34	\$7,570.58	\$6,435.00	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 3. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - a. LATA #126 (Cont'd.)

		T-3 P	PN CC			
		Monthly Rec	urring Charge			
Customer			Month-to	12	24	
CLLI	CTC POP CLLI	Mileage	Month	Month	Month	
STBRMAPI	PTFDMAFE	12	\$10,023.34	\$7,570.58	\$6,435.00	(I)
BCKTMAWA	PTFDMAFE	13	\$10,301.50	\$7,780.68	\$6,613.58	
BLTWMAJA	NATNMAMA	13	\$10,301.50	\$7,780.68	\$6,613.58	
CNWYMASH	NATNMAMA	14	\$10,579.67	\$7,990.80	\$6,792.16	
ADMSMAMA	PTFDMAFE	15	\$10,854.70	\$8,198.50	\$6,968.71	_
HSTNMAMA	PTFDMAFE	15	\$10,854.70	\$8,198.50	\$6,968.71	_
MNSNMAMA	SPFDMAWD	15	\$10,854.70	\$8,198.50	\$6,968.71	
PLMRMAPL	SPFDMAWO	15	\$10,854.70	\$8,198.50	\$6,968.71	
CHESMAMU	WSFDMAWA	16	\$11,132.86	\$8,408.57	\$7,147.30	
MTAGMACE	NATNMAMA	16	\$11,132.86	\$8,408.57	\$7,147.30	
ASFDMAMA	NATNMAMA	17	\$11,411.02	\$8,618.68	\$7,325.87	
CMTNMAMA	NATNMAMA	17	\$11,411.02	\$8,618.68	\$7,325.87	
SNDSMADT	WSFDMAWA	17	\$11,411.02	\$8,618.68	\$7,325.87	
WOTNMAWI	NATNMAMA	17	\$11,411.02	\$8,618.68	\$7,325.87	
WLTWMAWA	PTFDMAFE	18	\$11,686.01	\$8,826.39	\$7,502.43	_
GNFDMACH	NATNMAMA	19	\$11,970.50	\$9,041.23	\$7,685.05	
GRBRMASC	PTFDMAFE	19	\$11,970.50	\$9,041.23	\$7,685.05	
NADMMASU	PTFDMAFE	19	\$11,970.50	\$9,041.23	\$7,685.05	
OTISMAEO	WSFDMAWA	19	\$11,970.50	\$9,041.23	\$7,685.05	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.) B.
 - T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.) 3.
 - a. LATA #126 (Cont'd.)

		T-3 PPN	CC			7
		Monthly Recurri	ng Charge			
Customer	CTC POP		Month - to	12	24	
CLLI	CLLI	Mileage	Month	Month	Month	
BMFDMAWA	SPFDMAWO	20	\$12,264.45	\$9,263.28	\$7,873.79	(I)
MLFLMACR	NATNMAMA	20	\$12,264.45	\$9,263.28	\$7,873.79	
SLFLMACR	NATNMAMA	21	\$12,561.38	\$9,487.68	\$8,064.54	
TRFLMAAA	NATNMAMA	21	\$12,561.38	\$9,487.68	\$8,064.54	
WAREMABA	NATNMAMA	21	\$12,561.38	\$9,487.68	\$8,064.54	
GLVLMAHI	NATNMAMA	22	\$12,855.53	\$9,709.73	\$8,253.26	
WRRNMAQU	SPFDMAWO	22	\$12,855.53	\$9,709.73	\$8,253.26	
CHMTMASO	PTFDMAFE	24	\$13,443.49	\$10,153.80	\$8,630.74	
BRNRMACH	NATNMAMA	25	\$13,737.45	\$10,375.82	\$8,819.47	
CLRNMAYA	NATNMAMA	25	\$13,737.45	\$10,375.82	\$8,819.47	
SHFDMAMA	PTFDMAFE	25	\$13,737.45	\$10,375.82	\$8,819.47	
NRFDMAMA	NATNMAMA	28	\$14,619.35	\$11,041.90	\$9,385.62	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 3. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128

		T-3 P	PPN CC			
		Monthly Red	curring Charge			
Customer	CTC POP CLLI	Mileage	Month-to	12	24	
CLLI			Month	Month	Month	
BRTNMACR	BRTNMACR	0	\$4,381.09	\$3,308.99	\$2,812.64	(I)
BSTNMABO	BASTNMABO	0	\$4,820.44	\$3,640.84	\$3,094.72	
BSTNMAHA	BSTNMAHA	0	\$4,381.09	\$3,308.99	\$2,812.64	
BURLMABE	BURLMABE	0	\$4,820.44	\$3,640.84	\$3,094.72	
CMBRMAWA	CMBRMAWA	0	\$4,381.09	\$3,308.99	\$2,812.64	
FLRVMANM	FLRVMANM	0	\$4,820.44	\$3,640.84	\$3,094.72	l i
FRMNMAUN	FRMNMAUN	0	\$4,381.09	\$3,308.99	\$2,812.64	l i
HYNSMAOC	HYNSMAOC	0	\$4,820.44	\$3,640.84	\$3,094.72	l i
LWRNMACA	LWRNMACA	0	\$4,820.44	\$3,640.84	\$3,094.72	l i
MLDNMAEL	MLDNMAEL	0	\$4,820.44	\$3,640.84	\$3,094.72	l i
MLFRMAWA	MLFRMAWA	0	\$4,820.44	\$3,640.84	\$3,094.72	l i
MRBOMAMA	MRBOMAMA	0	\$4,820.44	\$3,640.84	\$3,094.72	l i
NANDMAAA	LWRNMACA	0	\$4,602.33	\$3,475.38	\$2,954.71	l i
NANDMAOS	LWRNMACA	0	\$4,820.44	\$3,640.84	\$3,094.72	l i
NDHMMAPI	NDHMMAPI	0	\$4,820.44	\$3,640.84	\$3,094.72	Īί
QNCYMAHA	QNCYMAHA	0	\$4,602.33	\$3,475.38	\$2,954.71	Īί
SALMMANO	SALMMANO	0	\$4,820.44	\$3,640.84	\$3,094.72	Īί
WLHMMAWE	WLHMMAWE	0	\$4,602.33	\$3,475.38	\$2,954.71	l i
WRCSMACE	WRCSMACE	0	\$4,381.09	\$3,308.99	\$2,812.64	Ì
BRTNMACO	BRTNMACR	1	\$6,976.21	\$5,269.10	\$4,478.74	Πi
BSTNMAFR	BSTNMABO	1	\$6,536.85	\$4,937.24	\$4,196.65	Πi
CMBRMAO1	BSTNMABO	1	\$6,976.21	\$5,269.10	\$4,478.74	Πi
CMBRMA85	BSTNMABO	1	\$6,976.21	\$5,269.10	\$4,478.74	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.) B.
 - T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.) 3.
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		T-3 PPN	CC					
	Monthly Recurring Charge							
Customer	CTC POP		Month - to	12	24			
CLLI	CLLI	Mileage	Month	Month	Month			
CMBRMAAW	BSTNMABO	1	\$6,976.21	\$5,269.10	\$4,478.74	(I)		
CMBRMABE	BSTNMABO	1	\$6,536.85	\$4,937.24	\$4,196.65			
CMBRMAOR	BSTNMABO	1	\$6,976.21	\$5,269.10	\$4,478.74			
CMBSMAAZ	CMBRMAWA	1	\$6,976.21	\$5,269.10	\$4,478.74			
FRMNMAWA	FRMNMAUN	1	\$6,976.21	\$5,269.10	\$4,478.74			
WLHMMAJF	WLHMMAWE	1	\$6,976.21	\$5,269.10	\$4,478.74			
WRCSMA02	WRCSMACE	1	\$6,976.21	\$5,269.10	\$4,478.74			
WRCSMA02	WRCSMACE	1	\$6,976.21	\$5,269.10	\$4,478.74			
WRCSMANK	WRCSMACE	1	\$6,976.21	\$5,269.10	\$4,478.74			
BSTNMABE	BSTNMABO	2	\$6,815.02	\$5,147.34	\$4,375.24	li		
BSTNMABL	BSTNMABO	2	\$7,251.21	\$5,476.81	\$4,655.29			
BSTNMALB	BSTNMABO	2	\$7,251.21	\$5,476.81	\$4,655.29			
BSTNMAWH	BSTNMABO	2	\$7,251.21	\$5,476.81	\$4,655.29	li		
CHTWMABM	BSTNMABO	2	\$7,251.21	\$5,476.81	\$4,655.29	li		
CMBRMAMQ	BSTNMABO	2	\$7,251.21	\$5,476.81	\$4,655.29			
EBSTMASA	BSTNMABO	2	\$7,251.21	\$5,476.81	\$4,655.29	li		
MRBOMAFZ	MRBOMAMA	2	\$7,251.21	\$5,476.81	\$4,655.29	li		
NDHMMAEF	NDHMMAPI	2	\$7,251.21	\$5,476.81	\$4,655.29			
PBDYMACE	SALMMANO	2	\$7,251.21	\$5,476.81	\$4,655.29			
SBTNMAEF	BSTNMABO	2	\$7,251.21	\$5,476.81	\$4,655.29			
SOVLMACE	CMBRMAWA	2	\$7,251.21	\$5,476.81	\$4,655.29			
WLHMMASP	WLHMMAWE	2	\$7,033.11	\$5,312.07	\$4,515.25			
ASLDMAMA	FRMNMAUN	3	\$7,529.37	\$5,686.89	\$4,833.85	(I)		

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 3. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		T-3 PPN	CC			1
	N	Monthly Recurri	ng Charge			
Customer	CTC POP CLLI	Mileage	Month-to	12	24	
CLLI			Month	Month	Month	
BITNMAWI	CMBRMAWA	3	\$7,529.37	\$5,686.77	\$4,833.85	(I)
BKLIMAGG	BSTNMABO	3	\$7,529.37	\$5,686.89	\$4,833.85	
BKLIMAMA	CMBRMAWA	3	\$7,311.27	\$5,522.14	\$4,693.84	
BRNTMACA	QNCYMAHA	3	\$7,529.37	\$5,686.89	\$4,833.85	
BRNTMAWA	QNCYMAHA	3	\$7,529.37	\$5,686.89	\$4,833.85	
BSTPMALL	CMBRMAWA	3	\$7,529.37	\$5,686.89	\$4,833.85]
BVRLMAEL	SALMMANO	3	\$7,529.37	\$5,686.89	\$4,833.85]
CHLSMACH	BSTNMABO	3	\$7,529.37	\$5,686.89	\$4,833.85]
GNDLMASU	WRCSMACE	3	\$7,529.37	\$5,686.89	\$4,833.85	
MRBLMAPL	SALMMANO	3	\$7,529.37	\$5,686.89	\$4,833.85	
RXBRMAWA	BSTNMABO	3	\$7,529.37	\$5,686.89	\$4,833.85	
WLSLMALA	NDHMMAPI	3	\$7,529.37	\$5,686.89	\$4,833.85	
WOBNMAFF	BURLMABE	3	\$7,529.37	\$5,686.89	\$4,833.85	
WTTWMAWC	CMBRMAWA	3	\$7,529.37	\$5,686.89	\$4,833.85	
ANDVMAEL	LWRNMACA	4	\$7,807.53	\$5,896.99	\$5,012.45	
ANDVMAFM	LWRNMACA	4	\$7,807.53	\$5,896.99	\$5,012.45	
ARTNMAPL	CMBRMAWA	4	\$7,807.53	\$5,896.99	\$5,012.45	
BDFRMAPA	BURLMABE	4	\$7,807.53	\$5,896.99	\$5,012.45]
BLMTMALE	CMBRMAWA	4	\$7,807.53	\$5,896.99	\$5,012.45	
DDHMMAWA	NDHMMAPI	4	\$7,807.53	\$5,896.99	\$5,012.45	
DNVSMAHI	SALMMANO	4	\$7,807.53	\$5,896.99	\$5,012.45	
DRCHMAAD	BSTNMAHA	4	\$7,807.53	\$5,896.99	\$5,012.45	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 3. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		T-3 PP	N CC			
	<u> </u>	Monthly Recu	rring Charge			
Customer	CTC POP CLLI	Mileage	Month-to	12	24	
CLLI			Month	Month	Month	
HDSNMAFR	MRBOMAMA	4	\$7,807.53	\$5,896.99	\$5,012.45	(I)
MLTNMAAD	QNCYMAHA	4	\$7,807.53	\$5,896.99	\$5,012.45	
NFRMMAED	FRMNMAUN	4	\$7,807.53	\$5,896.99	\$5,012.45	
REVRMABE	MLDNMAEL	4	\$7,807.53	\$5,896.99	\$5,012.45	
SAGSMACE	MLDNMAEL	4	\$7,807.53	\$5,896.99	\$5,012.45	
WNCHMAMA	BURLMABE	4	\$7,586.27	\$5,729.88	\$4,870.39	
WOBNMACG	BURLMABE	4	\$7,807.53	\$5,896.99	\$5,012.45	
AUBNMALG	WRCSMACE	5	\$8,082.56	\$6,104.68	\$5,188.98	
BRNSMAMA	HYNSMAOC	5	\$8,082.56	\$6,104.68	\$5,188.98	
EBWRMABE	BRTNMACR	5	\$8,082.56	\$6,104.68	\$5,188.98	
ESTNMANM	BRTNMACR	5	\$8,082.56	\$6,104.68	\$5,188.98	
LXTNMAWA	WLHMMAWE	5	\$7,864.44	\$5,939.97	\$5,048.96	
LYNNMACH	SALMMANO	5	\$8,082.56	\$6,104.68	\$5,188.98	
NTCKMAEC	FRMNMAUN	5	\$8,082.56	\$6,104.68	\$5,188.98	
NWTNMAWA	CMBRMAWA	5	\$7,864.44	\$5,939.97	\$5,048.96	
RDNGMALI	BURLMABE	5	\$8,082.56	\$6,104.68	\$5,188.98	
SHRWMAGR	WRCSMACE	5	\$8,082.56	\$6,104.68	\$5,188.98	
UPTNMAPI	MLFRMAWA	5	\$8,082.56	\$6,104.68	\$5,188.98	
WHMNMAWA	BRTNMACR	5	\$8,082.56	\$6,104.68	\$5,188.98	
WKFDMABE	MLDNMAEL	5	\$8,082.56	\$6,104.68	\$5,188.98	
WLMGMAMA	BURLMABE	5	\$8,082.56	\$6,104.68	\$5,188.98	
WNTHMAMA	BSTNMABO	5	\$8,082.56	\$6,104.68	\$5,188.98	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 3. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		T-3 P	PN CC					
	Monthly Recurring Charge							
Customer	CTC POP CLLI	Mileage	Month-to	12	24			
CLLI			Month	Month	Month			
WYMOMAMI	QNCYMAHA	5	\$8,082.56	\$6,104.68	\$5,188.98	(I)		
BLRCMAAN	BURLMABE	6	\$8,360.72	\$6,314.79	\$5,367.57			
BRLNMAHI	MRBOMAMA	6	\$8,360.72	\$6,314.79	\$5,367.57			
BSRVMAST	HYNSMAOC	6	\$8,360.72	\$6,314.79	\$5,367.57			
HLSTMACH	FRMNMAUN	6	\$8,360.72	\$6,314.79	\$5,367.57			
НҮРКМАНА	NDHMMAPI	6	\$8,360.72	\$6,314.79	\$5,367.57			
LCSRMAGR	WRCSMACE	6	\$8,360.72	\$6,314.79	\$5,367.57			
MEWYMAVI	MLFRMAWA	6	\$8,360.72	\$6,314.79	\$5,367.57			
MLBRMAGR	WRCSMACE	6	\$8,360.72	\$6,314.79	\$5,367.57			
NRBOMASC	MRBOMAMA	6	\$8,360.72	\$6,314.79	\$5,367.57			
OSVLMAWB	HYNSMAOC	6	\$8,360.72	\$6,314.79	\$5,367.57			
RNDHMAME	BRTNMACR	6	\$8,360.72	\$6,314.79	\$5,367.57	1		
SDBRMABP	FRMNMAUN	6	\$8,360.72	\$6,314.79	\$5,367.57			
SGTNMAWA	BRTNMACR	6	\$8,360.72	\$6,314.79	\$5,367.57			
WPBDMAPI	SALMMANO	6	\$8,360.72	\$6,314.79	\$5,367.57			
WYLDMABP	WLHMMAWE	6	\$8,360.72	\$6,314.79	\$5,367.57			
WYMOMAMI	QNCYMAHA	5	\$8,082.56	\$6,104.68	\$5,188.98			
BLRCMAAN	BURLMABE	6	\$8,360.72	\$6,314.79	\$5,367.57			
BRLNMAHI	MRBOMAMA	6	\$8,360.72	\$6,314.79	\$5,367.57	1		
BSRVMAST	HYNSMAOC	6	\$8,360.72	\$6,314.79	\$5,367.57	Ì		
HLSTMACH	FRMNMAUN	6	\$8,360.72	\$6,314.79	\$5,367.57	(I)		

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 3. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		T-3 PP				7
		Monthly Recu				
Customer	CTC POP CLLI	Mileage	Month-to	12	24	
CLLI			Month	Month	Month	
LCSRMAGR	WRCSMACE	6	\$8,360.72	\$6,314.79	\$5,367.57	(I)
MEWYMAVI	MLFRMAWA	6	\$8,360.72	\$6,314.79	\$5,367.57	
MLBRMAGR	WRCSMACE	6	\$8,360.72	\$6,314.79	\$5,367.57	
NRBOMASC	MRBOMAMA	6	\$8,360.72	\$6,314.79	\$5,367.57	
OSVLMAWB	HYNSMAOC	6	\$8,360.72	\$6,314.79	\$5,367.57	
RNDHMAME	BRTNMACR	6	\$8,360.72	\$6,314.79	\$5,367.57	
SDBRMABP	FRMNMAUN	6	\$8,360.72	\$6,314.79	\$5,367.57	
SGTNMAWA	BRTNMACR	6	\$8,360.72	\$6,314.79	\$5,367.57	
WPBDMAPI	SALMMANO	6	\$8,360.72	\$6,314.79	\$5,367.57	
WYLDMABP	WLHMMAWE	6	\$8,360.72	\$6,314.79	\$5,367.57	
BRWRMACH	BRTNMACR	7	\$8,638.87	\$6,524.87	\$5,546.14	
BYTNMAMA	WRCSMACE	7	\$8,638.87	\$6,524.87	\$5,546.14	
CNCRMAWA	WLHMMAWE	7	\$8,638.87	\$6,524.87	\$5,546.14	
HLDNMAHO	WRCSMACE	7	\$8,638.87	\$6,524.87	\$5,546.14	
HMTNMAWI	SALMMANO	7	\$8,638.87	\$6,524.87	\$5,546.14	
HNHMMAGR	QNCYMAHA	7	\$8,638.87	\$6,524.87	\$5,546.14	
HPTNMAHR	FRMNMAUN	7	\$8,638.87	\$6,524.87	\$5,546.14]
HVHLMAWI	LWRNMACA	7	\$8,638.87	\$6,524.87	\$5,546.14	7
NRWDMAVE	NDHMMAPI	7	\$8,638.87	\$6,524.87	\$5,546.14	
RKLDMAWE	BRTNMACR	7	\$8,638.87	\$6,524.87	\$5,546.14	
UXBRMACO	MLFRMAWA	7	\$8,638.87	\$6,524.87	\$5,546.14	
WSBOMASU	MRBOMAMA	7	\$8,420.77	\$6,360.14	\$5,406.13	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 3. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		T-3 PP	N CC				
	Monthly Recurring Charge						
Customer	CTC POP CLLI	Mileage	Month-to	12	24		
CLLI			Month	Month	Month		
ASNTMAMA	FLRVMANM	8	\$8,913.86	\$6,732.59	\$5,722.70	(I)	
BOTNMAMA	MRBOMAMA	8	\$8,913.86	\$6,732.59	\$5,722.70		
DGTNMAEL	FLRVMANM	8	\$8,913.86	\$6,732.59	\$5,722.70		
FKLNMAMC	MLFRMAWA	8	\$8,913.86	\$6,732.59	\$5,722.70		
GFTNMAWO	WRCSMACE	8	\$8,913.86	\$6,732.59	\$5,722.70		
LYFDMACA	BURLMABE	8	\$8,913.86	\$6,732.59	\$5,722.70	l	
MEFDMAPL	NDHMMAPI	8	\$8,913.86	\$6,732.59	\$5,722.70	l	
MNCHMASU	SALMMANO	8	\$8,913.86	\$6,732.59	\$5,722.70	l	
MYNRMAWA	MRBOMAMA	8	\$8,913.86	\$6,732.59	\$5,722.70		
NRDGMACE	BURLMABE	8	\$8,913.86	\$6,732.59	\$5,722.70		
TWBYMARO	BURLMABE	8	\$8,913.86	\$6,732.59	\$5,722.70		
WBTNMAPR	WRCSMACE	8	\$8,913.86	\$6,732.59	\$5,722.70		
WHVLMAPA	MLFRMAWA	8	\$8,913.86	\$6,732.59	\$5,722.70		
CLTNMACH	MRBOMAMA	9	\$9,192.04	\$6,942.68	\$5,901.28		
CNTNMAWA	BRTNMACR	9	\$9,192.04	\$6,942.68	\$5,901.28		
DNNSMAYA	HYNSMAOC	9	\$9,192.04	\$6,942.68	\$5,901.28	l	
GRTWMAWI	LWRNMACA	9	\$9,192.04	\$6,942.68	\$5,901.28	l	
LWLLMAAP	LWRNMACA	9	\$9,192.04	\$6,942.68	\$5,901.28	Ì	
MLISMAMA	FRMNMAUN	9	\$9,192.04	\$6,942.68	\$5,901.28		
SHRNMAHI	BRTNMACR	9	\$9,192.04	\$6,942.68	\$5,901.28		
TPFDMACE	SALMMANO	9	\$9,192.04	\$6,942.68	\$5,901.28		
ACTNMAMA	MRBOMAMA	10	\$9,470.22	\$7,152.79	\$6,079.87	(I)	

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 3. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		T-3 PP	'N CC			
		Monthly Recu	rring Charge			
Customer	CTC POP CLLI	Mileage	Month-to	12	24	
CLLI			Month	Month	Month	
BRYVMAUN	BRTNMACR	10	\$9,470.22	\$7,152.79	\$6,079.87	(I)
LWLLMADB	BURLMABE	10	\$9,470.22	\$7,152.79	\$6,079.87	
LWLLMADB	BURLMABE	10	\$9,470.22	\$7,152.79	\$6,079.87	
SPNCMAME	WRCSMACE	10	\$9,470.22	\$7,152.79	\$6,079.87	
WLPLMASS	NDHMMAPI	10	\$9,470.22	\$7,152.79	\$6,079.87	
DRCTMAMM	LWRNMACA	11	\$9,748.38	\$7,362.88	\$6,258.44	
EDGLMAMA	MLFRMAWA	11	\$9,748.38	\$7,362.88	\$6,258.44	
ESSXMASP	SALMMANO	11	\$9,748.38	\$7,362.88	\$6,258.44	
HNVRMACO	BRTNMACR	11	\$9,748.38	\$7,362.88	\$6,258.44	
MNFDMABR	BRTNMACR	11	\$9,748.38	\$7,362.88	\$6,258.44	
MSHPMAGN	HYNSMAOC	11	\$9,748.38	\$7,362.88	\$6,258.44	
OXFRMAWH	WRCSMACE	11	\$9,748.38	\$7,362.88	\$6,258.44	
RHBTMABA	FLRVMANM	11	\$9,748.38	\$7,362.88	\$6,258.44	
OXFRMAWH	WRCSMACE	11	\$9,748.38	\$7,362.88	\$6,258.44	
RHBTMABA	FLRVMANM	11	\$9,748.38	\$7,362.88	\$6,258.44	
RTLDMAMA	WRCSMACE	11	\$9,748.38	\$7,362.88	\$6,258.44	
WNWBMAMA	LWRNMACA	11	\$9,748.38	\$7,362.88	\$6,258.44	
WSPTMADR	FLRVMANM	11	\$9,748.38	\$7,362.88	\$6,258.44	
CATNMANM	WRCSMACE	12	\$10,023.34	\$7,570.58	\$6,435.00	
CHFRMANO	BURLMABE	12	\$10,023.34	\$7,570.58	\$6,435.00	
FXBOMACO	BRTNMACR	12	\$10,023.34	\$7,570.58	\$6,435.00	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 3. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		T-3 PPN	CC			7
		Monthly Recurr	ring Charge			
Customer	CTC POP		Month - to	12	24	
CLLI	CLLI	Mileage	Month	Month	Month	
HRVRMALI	MRBOMAMA	12	\$10,023.34	\$7,570.58	\$6,435.00	(I)
HRWCMAMA	HYNSMAOC	12	\$10,023.34	\$7,570.58	\$6,435.00	
IPSWMACO	SALMMANO	12	\$10,023.34	\$7,570.58	\$6,435.00	٦í
NRTNMATA	BRTNMACR	12	\$10,023.34	\$7,570.58	\$6,435.00	٦i
WLPLMAAL	BRTNMACR	12	\$10,023.34	\$7,570.58	\$6,435.00	Πi
WRHMMASO	MLFRMAWA	12	\$10,023.34	\$7,570.58	\$6,435.00	Πi
ACSHMAPL	FLRVMANM	13	\$10,301.50	\$7,780.68	\$6,613.58	Πi
ACTNMAPL	WLHMMAWE	13	\$10,301.50	\$7,780.68	\$6,613.58	Πi
MRMCMACE	LWRNMACA	13	\$10,301.50	\$7,780.68	\$6,613.58	Πi
NBFRMAAE	FLRVMANM	13	\$9,862.15	\$7,448.81	\$6,331.51	Πi
NCHLMAGR	LWRNMACA	13	\$10,301.50	\$7,780.68	\$6,613.58	Πi
NRWLMAMA	BRTNMACR	13	\$10,301.50	\$7,780.68	\$6,613.58	٦i
STNGMABR	WRCSMACE	13	\$10,301.50	\$7,780.68	\$6,613.58	٦ i
TNTNMAPL	BRTNMACR	13	\$10,301.50	\$7,780.68	\$6,613.58	Πi
BRWSMAYA	HYNSMAOC	14	\$10,579.67	\$7,990.80	\$6,792.16	Πi
GLCSMAEL	SALMMANO	14	\$10,579.67	\$7,990.80	\$6,792.16	Πi
OKHMMARU	WRCSMACE	14	\$10,579.67	\$7,990.80	\$6,792.16	7 i
PRTNMABO	WRCSMACE	14	\$10,579.67	\$7,990.80	\$6,792.16	Πi
ROCHMANO	FLRVMANM	14	\$10,579.67	\$7,990.80	\$6,792.16	Πi
RWLYMAHA	SALMMANO	14	\$10,579.67	\$7,990.80	\$6,792.16	٦i
SCTTMAFP	QNCYMAHA	14	\$10,579.67	\$7,990.80	\$6,792.16	
TYNGMAKE	LWRNMACA	14	\$10,579.67	\$7,990.80	\$6,792.16	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 3. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		T-3 PP	N CC			7	
	Monthly Recurring Charge						
Customer	CTC POP		Month - to	12	24		
CLLI	CLLI	Mileage	Month	Month	Month		
WSFRMADE	BURLMABE	14	\$10,579.67	\$7,990.80	\$6,792.16	(I)	
LTTNMAKI	WLHMMAWE	15	\$10,854.70	\$8,198.50	\$6,968.71		
MDLBMAJA	BRTNMACR	15	\$10,854.70	\$8,198.50	\$6,968.71		
NATLMAOE	MLFRMAWA	15	\$10,854.70	\$8,198.50	\$6,968.71		
NBFDMASM	WRCSMACE	15	\$10,854.70	\$8,198.50	\$6,968.71		
SGMRMAYA	HYNSMAOC	15	\$10,854.70	\$8,198.50	\$6,968.71		
SHRYMACH	MRBOMAMA	15	\$10,854.70	\$8,198.50	\$6,968.71		
AMSBMAPL	LWRNMACA	16	\$11,132.86	\$8,408.57	\$7,147.30		
AYERMAPL	MRBOMAMA	16	\$11,132.86	\$8,408.57	\$7,147.30		
MRFDMAMA	BRTNMACR	16	\$11,132.86	\$8,408.57	\$7,147.30		
WBSTMANE	WRCSMACE	16	\$11,132.86	\$8,408.57	\$7,147.30		
ATLBMABA	BRTNMACR	17	\$11,411.02	\$8,618.68	\$7,325.87		
CTMTMADE	HYNSMAOC	17	\$11,411.02	\$8,618.68	\$7,325.87		
KGTNMASL	BRTNMACR	17	\$11,411.02	\$8,618.68	\$7,325.87		
LMNSMASC	MRBOMAMA	17	\$11,411.02	\$8,618.68	\$7,325.87	-	
NBPTMAGR	LWRNMACA	17	\$11,411.02	\$8,618.68	\$7,325.87		
RCPTMAMA	SALMMANO	17	\$11,411.02	\$8,618.68	\$7,325.87		
BZBYMAPE	HYNSMAOC	18	\$11,686.01	\$8,826.39	\$7,502.43		
СННММАОН	HYNSMAOC	18	\$11,686.01	\$8,826.39	\$7,502.43		
DXBRMACH	BRTNMACR	18	\$11,686.01	\$8,826.39	\$7,502.43		
MTPSMAMH	FLRVMANM	18	\$11,686.01	\$8,826.39	\$7,502.43	(I)	

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 3. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		T-3 PPN	N CC			1
		Monthly Recui	rring Charge			
Customer	CTC POP		Month - to	12	24	
CLLI	CLLI	Mileage	Month	Month	Month	
SBDGMAMA	WRCSMACE	18	\$11,686.01	\$8,826.39	\$7,502.43	(I)
BARRMAJA	WRCSMACE	19	\$11,969.88	\$9,041.23	\$7,685.05	
CRVRMAMA	BRTNMACR	19	\$11,969.88	\$9,041.23	\$7,685.05	
FLMOMAMG	HYNSMAOC	19	\$11,969.88	\$9,041.23	\$7,685.05	
GRTNMAHO	MRBOMAMA	19	\$11,969.88	\$9,041.23	\$7,685.05	1
HBTNMAMA	WRCSMACE	19	\$11,969.88	\$9,041.23	\$7,685.05] [
ORLNMAYA	HYNSMAOC	19	\$11,969.88	\$9,041.23	\$7,685.05	1 1
STBGMAMA	WRCSMACE	19	\$11,969.88	\$9,041.23	\$7,685.05	lί
LNBGMASC	MRBOMAMA	20	\$12,264.45	\$9,263.28	\$7,873.79	lί
MARNMAMI	FLRVMANM	20	\$12,264.45	\$9,263.28	\$7,873.79	
PLMOMACO	BRTNMACR	20	\$12,264.45	\$9,263.28	\$7,873.79	1 1
WMNSMAEL	WRCSMACE	21	\$12,561.57	\$9,487.68	\$8,064.54	lί
EDGRMAPP	HYNSMAOC	22	\$12,855.53	\$9,709.73	\$8,253.26	1 1
FTBGMAMA	MRBOMAMA	22	\$12,855.53	\$9,709.73	\$8,253.26	lί
PPRLMAHI	LWRNMACA	22	\$12,855.53	\$9,709.73	\$8,253.26	lί
VYHVMAED	HYNSMAOC	22	\$12,855.53	\$9,709.73	\$8,253.26	lί
WAHMMAHI	FLRVMANM	23	\$13,149.51	\$9,931.75	\$8,442.02	Īί
GRNRMAWE	WRCSMACE	24	\$13,443.49	\$10,153.80	\$8,630.74] [
MNMTMAMA	HYNSMAOC	24	\$13,443.49	\$10,153.80	\$8,630.74	li
TWNSMARA	MRBOMAMA	24	\$13,443.49	\$10,153.80	\$8,630.74	lί
PTRSMAEA	WRCSMACE	25	\$13,737.45	\$10,375.82	\$8,819.47] i
WLLFMAMA	HYNSMAOC	25	\$13,737.45	\$10,375.82	\$8,819.47	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 3. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.

		T-3 PPN	N CC			
		Monthly Recur	ring Charge			
Customer	CTC POP		Month - to	12	24	
CLLI	CLLI	Mileage	Month	Month	Month	
ASHMMAPL	WRCSMACE	27	\$14,325.38	\$10,819.87	\$9,196.92	(I)
NCKTMAUN	HYNSMAOC	28	\$14,619.35	\$11,041.90	\$9,385.62	
ASHBAMASO	MRBOMAMA	28	\$14,619.35	\$11,041.90	\$9,385.62	1 i
TMTNMAME	WRCSMACE	28	\$14,619.35	\$11,041.90	\$9,385.62	li
PRVNMAME	HYNSMAOC	29	\$14,736.33	\$11,263.96	\$9,574.37	1
CHLMMAST	HYNSMAOC	32	\$15,795.23	\$11,930.07	\$10,140.52	1 i
SCNSMABH	HYNSMAOC	32	\$15,795.23	\$11,930.07	\$10,140.52] i
ATHOMARI	WRCSMACE	32	\$15,795.23	\$11,930.07	\$10,140.52] j
WNDNMAGR	WRCSMACE	32	\$15,795.23	\$11,930.07	\$10,140.52] j
ORNGMASM	WRCSMACE	35	\$16,677.13	\$12,596.13	\$10,706.75	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)

11.4.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II

A.	Non-recurring	12	24
	-	Month	Month
	Service Establishment		
	per PowerPath SM Facility	\$2,400.00	\$1,200.00

B. Monthly Recurring Charges

1. T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II

PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II, monthly Recurring Charges under Section 11 for T-1 and T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge are no longer available for new installations as of December 1, 2003. Customers presently subscribed to services as set forth in Section 11, following with an existing contract will continue for the remainder of their contract to receive rates and charges as set forth for the remainder of their contract. Upon expiration of their contract, the customer must choose a then effective rate plan, as set forth in Section 11, PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II or if facilities exist, Section 11, PowerPathSM Link Connection Charge following

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)

a. LATA #126

					Month-to-Month	Two-Year
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Contract	Contract
MA	126	AGWMMABK	SPFDMAWO	0	\$467.56	\$426.58
MA	126	HLYKMAFW	SPFDMAWO	0	\$467.56	\$426.58
MA	126	NATNMAMA	NATNMAMA	0	\$467.56	\$426.58
MA	126	PTFDMAFE	PTFDMAFE	0	\$467.56	\$426.58
MA	126	SPFDMAWO	SPFDMAWO	0	\$399.12	\$364.32
MA	126	WSFDMADT	SPFDMAWO	0	\$467.56	\$426.58
MA	126	SPFDMAAT	SPFDMAWO	1	\$618.10	\$563.50
MA	126	SPFDMABR	SPFDMAWO	1	\$618.10	\$563.50
MA	126	SPFDMAMA	SPFDMAWO	1	\$618.10	\$563.50
MA	126	SPFDMAOI	SPFDMAWO	1	\$618.10	\$563.50
MA	126	PTFDMAAA	PTFDMAFE	2	\$668.12	\$608.97
MA	126	SPFDMAXL	SPFDMAWO	2	\$668.12	\$608.97
MA	126	AGWMMARO	SPFDMAWO	3	\$727.63	\$663.09
MA	126	BRPKMAWI	SPFDMAWO	4	\$779.55	\$710.32
MA	126	CHCPMARI	SPFDMAWO	4	\$779.55	\$710.32
MA	126	LGMDMALO	SPFDMAWO	4	\$779.55	\$710.32
MA	126	XXXXXXX	SPFDMAWO	4	\$768.13	\$699.96
MA	126	DLTNMACA	PTFDMAFE	5	\$818.16	\$745.42
MA	126	EHMPMARA	NATNMAMA	5	\$831.42	\$757.52
MA	126	HTFDMACH	NATNMAMA	5	\$831.42	\$757.52
MA	126	WLBGMAMA	NATNMAMA	5	\$831.42	\$757.52
MA	126	CHCPMAWE	SPFDMAWO	6	\$883.33	\$804.71
MA	126	ELNMMAPL	SPFDMAWO	6	\$883.33	\$804.71
MA	126	AMHRMAFE	NATNMAMA	7	\$935.25	\$851.93

(I)

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - a. LATA #126 (Cont'd.)

					Month-to-Month	Two-Year
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Contract	Contract
MA	126	AMHRMASP	NATNMAMA	7	\$935.25	\$851.93
MA	126	HLYKMAMA	SPFDMAWO	7	\$935.25	\$851.93
MA	126	HNDLMASO	PTFDMAFE	7	\$918.18	\$836.38
MA	126	INORMARL	SPFDMAWO	7	\$935.25	\$851.93
MA	126	LENXMAWA	PTFDMAFE	7	\$918.18	\$836.38
MA	126	GRNBMAXA	NATNMAMA	8	\$968.17	\$881.90
MA	126	LDLWMAWI	SPFDMAWO	8	\$987.17	\$899.14
MA	126	RCMDMAXA	PTFDMAFE	8	\$968.17	\$881.90
MA	126	WLBRMAMA	SPFDMAWO	9	\$1,039.06	\$946.32
MA	126	WSFDMAWA	SPFDMAWO	9	\$1,039.06	\$946.32
MA	126	HMPDMAMA	SPFDMAWO	10	\$1,090.97	\$993.58
MA	126	LEE MAHI	PTFDMAFE	10	\$1,068.22	\$972.90
MA	126	SWCKMACO	SPFDMAWO	10	\$1,090.97	\$993.58
MA	126	WSBGMALE	PTFDMAFE	10	\$1,068.22	\$972.90
MA	126	CHFDMASB	NATNMAMA	12	\$1,194.77	\$1,088.00
MA	126	SDFDMACO	NATNMAMA	12	\$1,168.24	\$1,063.84
MA	126	STBRMAPI	PTFDMAFE	12	\$1,168.24	\$1,063.84
MA	126	BCKTMAWA	PTFDMAFE	13	\$1,218.25	\$1,109.34
MA	126	BLTWMAJA	NATNMAMA	13	\$1,246.69	\$1,135.20
MA	126	CNWYMASH	NATNMAMA	14	\$1,268.27	\$1,154.81
MA	126	GRVIMAWG	SPFDMAWO	14	\$1,298.61	\$1,182.42
MA	126	HNTNMAMA	NATNMAMA	14	\$1,298.61	\$1,182.42
MA	126	ADMSMAMA	PTFDMAFE	15	\$1,318.27	\$1,200.30
MA	126	HSTNMAMA	PTFDMAFE	15	\$1,318.27	\$1,200.30

(I)

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - a. LATA #126 (Cont'd.)

					Month-to-Month	Two-Year
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Contract	Contract
MA	126	MNSNMAMA	SPFDMAWO	15	\$1,350.53	\$1,229.60
MA	126	PLMRMAPL	SPFDMAWO	15	\$1,350.53	\$1,229.60
MA	126	RSSLMAMA	NATNMAMA	15	\$1,350.53	\$1,229.60
MA	126	MTAGMACE	NATNMAMA	16	\$1,368.29	\$1,245.80
MA	126	ASFDMAMA	NATNMAMA	17	\$1,418.32	\$1,291.28
MA	126	CMTNMAMA	NATNMAMA	17	\$1,454.34	\$1,324.05
MA	126	WOTNMAWI	PTFDMAFE	17	\$1,418.32	\$1,291.28
MA	126	BLNDMAGL	SPFDMAWO	18	\$1,506.26	\$1,371.25
MA	126	CHESMAMU	NATNMAMA	18	\$1,506.26	\$1,371.25
MA	126	WLTWMAWA	PTFDMAFE	18	\$1,468.33	\$1,336.76
MA	126	GNFDMACH	NATNMAMA	19	\$1,518.32	\$1,382.25
MA	126	GRBRMASC	PTFDMAFE	19	\$1,518.32	\$1,382.25
MA	126	NADMMASU	PTFDMAFE	19	\$1,518.32	\$1,382.25
MA	126	SHLBMAAA	NATNMAMA	19	\$1,518.32	\$1,382.25
MA	126	SPFDMAFU	NATNMAMA	19	\$1,518.32	\$1,382.25
MA	126	BMFDMAWA	SPFDMAWO	20	\$1,610.08	\$1,465.68
MA	126	MLFLMACR	NATNMAMA	20	\$1,568.32	\$1,427.74
MA	126	OTISMAEO	PTFDMAFE	20	\$1,568.32	\$1,427.74
MA	126	SLFLMACR	NATNMAMA	21	\$1,618.36	\$1,473.21
MA	126	TRFLMAAA	NATNMAMA	21	\$1,618.36	\$1,473.21
MA	126	WAREMABA	NATNMAMA	21	\$1,661.99	\$1,512.92
MA	126	GLVLMAHI	NATNMAMA	22	\$1,713.87	\$1,560.09
MA	126	WRRNMAQU	SPFDMAWO	22	\$1,713.87	\$1,560.09
MA	126	CHMTMASO	PTFDMAFE	24	\$1,768.39	\$1,609.68

(I)

CTC Communications Corp.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide $2^{\rm nd}$ Revised Sheet No. 251 Cancels $1^{\rm st}$ Revised Sheet No. 251

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - a. LATA #126 (Cont'd.)

					Month-to-Month	Two-Year
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Contract	Contract
MA	126	BRNRMACH	NATNMAMA	25	\$1,818.41	\$1,655.17
MA	126	CLRNMAYA	NATNMAMA	25	\$1,818.41	\$1,655.17
MA	126	SHFDMAMA	PTFDMAFE	25	\$1,818.41	\$1,655.17
MA	126	SNDSMAOT	SPFDMAWO	25	\$1,818.41	\$1,655.17
MA	126	SPFDMAXY	PTFDMAFE	25	\$1,818.41	\$1,655.17
MA	126	NRFDMAMA	NATNMAMA	28	\$1,968.43	\$1,791.63
MA	126	RDBOVTTU	PTFDMAFE	28	\$1,968.43	\$1,791.63
MA	126	SPFDMATA	SPFDMAWO	31	\$1,818.41	\$1,655.17

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.) 1.

b. LATA #128

					Month-to-Month	Two-Year
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Contract	Contract
MA	128	BRTNMACR	BRTNMACR	0	\$399.12	\$364.32
MA	128	BSTNMABO	BSTNMABO	0	\$399.12	\$364.32
MA	128	BSTNMAHA	BSTNMAHA	0	\$399.12	\$364.32
MA	128	BURLMABE	BURLMABE	0	\$441.07	\$402.49
MA	128	BURLMADT	CMBRMAWA	0	\$467.56	\$426.58
MA	128	CMBRMAWA	CMBRMAWA	0	\$399.12	\$364.32
MA	128	FLRVMANM	FLRVMANM	0	\$467.56	\$426.58
MA	128	FRMNMABO	FRMNMAUN	0	\$467.56	\$426.58
MA	128	FRMNMAUN	FRMNMAUN	0	\$399.12	\$364.32
MA	128	HNHMMAAV	FRMNMAUN	0	\$467.56	\$426.58
MA	128	HYNSMAOC	HYNSMAOC	0	\$467.56	\$426.58
MA	128	LWRNMACA	LWRNMACA	0	\$399.12	\$364.32
MA	128	MLDNMAEL	MLDNMAEL	0	\$441.07	\$402.49
MA	128	MLFRMAWA	MLFRMAWA	0	\$467.56	\$426.58
MA	128	MRBOMAMA	MRBOMAMA	0	\$467.56	\$426.58
MA	128	NANDMAAA	LWRNMACA	0	\$399.12	\$364.32
MA	128	NDHMMAPI	NDHMMAPI	0	\$467.56	\$426.58
MA	128	QNCYMAHA	QNCYMAHA	0	\$441.07	\$402.49
MA	128	SALMMANO	SALMMANO	0	\$467.56	\$426.58
MA	128	WLHMMASE	WLHMMAWE	0	\$467.56	\$426.58
MA	128	WLHMMAWE	WLHMMAWE	0	\$441.07	\$402.49
MA	128	WOBNMACG	CMBRMAWA	0	\$399.12	\$364.32
MA	128	WRCSMACE	WRCSMACE	0	\$467.56	\$426.58
MA	128	WSBOMAGJ	FRMNMAUN	0	\$399.12	\$364.32

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

					Month-to-Month	Two-Year
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Contract	Contract
MA	128	BLRCMAGF	LWRNMACA	1	\$618.10	\$618.10
MA	128	BOTNMAAZ	BSTNMABO	1	\$618.10	\$618.10
MA	128	BRTNMACO	BRTNMACR	1	\$618.10	\$618.10
MA	128	BSTNMACO	BSTNMABO	1	\$618.10	\$618.10
MA	128	BSTNMAFR	BSTNMABO	1	\$555.32	\$555.32
MA	128	BSTOMARI	BSTNMAHA	1	\$618.10	\$618.10
MA	128	CMBRMA01	BSTNMABO	1	\$549.64	\$549.64
MA	128	CMBRMA85	BSTNMABO	1	\$618.10	\$618.10
MA	128	CMBRMAAW	BSTNMABO	1	\$618.10	\$618.10
MA	128	CMBRMABE	BSTNMABO	1	\$555.32	\$555.32
MA	128	CMBRMAOR	BSTNMABO	1	\$618.10	\$618.10
MA	128	CMBSMA01	BSTNMAHA	1	\$618.10	\$618.10
MA	128	FKLNMACN	BSTNMABO	1	\$618.10	\$618.10
MA	128	FRMNMAWA	FRMNMAUN	1	\$618.10	\$618.10
MA	128	LWRNMAAI	LWRNMACA	1	\$618.10	\$618.10
MA	128	SBTNMAFH	WLHMMAWE	1	\$618.10	\$618.10
MA	128	WLHMMAJF	WLHMMAWE	1	\$618.10	\$618.10
MA	128	WRCSMA02	WRCSMACE	1	\$618.10	\$618.10
MA	128	WRCSMA05	BSTNMABO	1	\$618.10	\$618.10
MA	128	WRCSMANK	WRCSMACE	1	\$618.10	\$618.10
MA	128	WRCSMASN	FRMNMAUN	1	\$618.10	\$618.10
MA	128	XXXXXXX	BSTNMABO	1	\$618.10	\$618.10
MA	128	BSTNMABE	BSTNMABO	2	\$607.22	\$607.22
MA	128	BSTNMABL	BSTNMABO	2	\$668.12	\$668.12

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

					Month-to-Month	Two-Year
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Contract	Contract
MA	128	BSTNMACV	CMBRMAWA	2	\$668.12	\$608.97
MA	128	BSTNMALB	BSTNMABO	2	\$668.12	\$608.97
MA	128	BSTNMAWH	BSTNMAHA	2	\$668.12	\$608.97
MA	128	CHTWMABM	BSTNMABO	2	\$668.12	\$608.97
MA	128	CMBRMAMQ	BSTNMABO	2	\$668.12	\$608.97
MA	128	EBSTMASA	BSTNMABO	2	\$675.71	\$615.87
MA	128	MRBOMAFZ	MRBOMAMA	2	\$668.12	\$608.97
MA	128	NDHMMA04	BSTNMABO	2	\$668.12	\$608.97
MA	128	NDHMMAEF	NDHMMAPI	2	\$668.12	\$608.97
MA	128	PBDYMACE	SALMMANO	2	\$675.71	\$615.87
MA	128	SBTNMAEF	BSTNMABO	2	\$675.71	\$615.87
MA	128	SOVLMACE	CMBRMAWA	2	\$675.71	\$615.87
MA	128	SOVLMAKC	CMBRMAWA	2	\$668.12	\$608.97
MA	128	SOVLMAKU	CMBRMAWA	2	\$668.12	\$608.97
MA	128	WLHMMASP	WLHMMAWE	2	\$675.71	\$615.87
MA	128	ASLDMAMA	FRMNMAUN	3	\$727.63	\$663.09
MA	128	BITNMAWI	CMBRMAWA	3	\$727.63	\$663.09
MA	128	BKLIMAGG	BSTNMABO	3	\$727.63	\$663.09
MA	128	BKLIMAMA	CMBRMAWA	3	\$701.12	\$639.01
MA	128	BRNTMACA	QNCYMAHA	3	\$718.14	\$654.48
MA	128	BRNTMAWA	QNCYMAHA	3	\$727.63	\$663.09
MA	128	BSTPMALL	CMBRMAWA	3	\$718.14	\$654.48
MA	128	BVRLMAEL	SALMMANO	3	\$727.63	\$663.09
MA	128	CHLSMACH	BSTNMABO	3	\$727.63	\$663.09

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

					Month-to-Month	Two-Year
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Contract	Contract
MA	128	GNDLMASU	WRCSMACE	3	\$727.63	\$663.09
MA	128	MRBLMAPL	SALMMANO	3	\$727.63	\$663.09
MA	128	RXBRMAWA	BSTNMAHA	3	\$727.63	\$663.09
MA	128	SOVLMAAB	CMBRMAWA	3	\$718.14	\$654.48
MA	128	WLSLMALA	NDHMMAPI	3	\$727.63	\$663.09
MA	128	WOBNMAFF	BURLMABE	3	\$718.14	\$654.48
MA	128	WTTWMAWC	CMBRMAWA	3	\$727.63	\$663.09
MA	128	ANDVMAEL	LWRNMACA	4	\$779.55	\$710.32
MA	128	ANDVMAFM	LWRNMACA	4	\$768.13	\$699.96
MA	128	ARTNMAPL	CMBRMAWA	4	\$779.55	\$710.32
MA	128	BDFRMAPA	BURLMABE	4	\$779.55	\$710.32
MA	128	BLMTMALE	CMBRMAWA	4	\$779.55	\$710.32
MA	128	CNTNMACF	MLDNMAEL	4	\$768.13	\$699.96
MA	128	DDHMMAEG	NDHMMAPI	4	\$768.13	\$699.96
MA	128	DDHMMAWA	NDHMMAPI	4	\$779.55	\$710.32
MA	128	DNVSMAHI	SALMMANO	4	\$779.55	\$710.32
MA	128	DRCHMAAD	BSTNMAHA	4	\$779.55	\$710.32
MA	128	HDSNMAFR	MRBOMAMA	4	\$779.55	\$710.32
MA	128	MLTNMAAD	QNCYMAHA	4	\$779.55	\$710.32
MA	128	NFRMMAED	FRMNMAUN	4	\$779.55	\$710.32
MA	128	REVRMABE	MLDNMAEL	4	\$779.55	\$710.32
MA	128	SAGSMACE	MLDNMAEL	4	\$779.55	\$710.32
MA	128	WNCHMAMA	BURLMABE	4	\$779.55	\$710.32
MA	128	AUBNMALG	WRCSMACE	5	\$831.42	\$757.52

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

					Month-to-Month	Two-Year
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Contract	Contract
MA	128	BRNSMAMA	HYNSMAOC	5	\$818.16	\$745.42
MA	128	EBWRMABE	BRTNMACR	5	\$831.42	\$757.52
MA	128	ESTNMANM	BRTNMACR	5	\$818.16	\$745.42
MA	128	LXTNMAWA	BURLMABE	5	\$804.93	\$733.39
MA	128	LYNNMACH	SALMMANO	5	\$831.42	\$757.52
MA	128	NTCKMAEC	FRMNMAUN	5	\$831.42	\$757.52
MA	128	NWTNMAWA	CMBRMAWA	5	\$804.93	\$733.39
MA	128	RDNGMALI	BURLMABE	5	\$831.42	\$757.52
MA	128	SHRWMAGR	WRCSMACE	5	\$831.42	\$757.52
MA	128	UPTNMAPI	MLFRMAWA	5	\$831.42	\$757.52
MA	128	WHMNMAWA	BRTNMACR	5	\$831.42	\$757.52
MA	128	WKFDMABE	MLDNMAEL	5	\$831.42	\$757.52
MA	128	WLMGMAMA	BURLMABE	5	\$831.42	\$757.52
MA	128	WNTHMAMA	BSTNMABO	5	\$831.42	\$757.52
MA	128	WRXBMABE	NDHMMAPI	5	\$831.42	\$757.52
MA	128	WYMOMAMI	QNCYMAHA	5	\$831.42	\$757.52
MA	128	BLRCMAAN	BURLMABE	6	\$856.83	\$780.63
MA	128	BRLNMAHI	MRBOMAMA	6	\$883.33	\$804.71
MA	128	BSRVMAST	HYNSMAOC	6	\$868.17	\$790.92
MA	128	BURLMAEH	BURLMABE	6	\$868.17	\$790.92
MA	128	FRMNMAHQ	FRMNMAUN	6	\$868.17	\$790.92
MA	128	HLSTMACH	FRMNMAUN	6	\$883.33	\$804.71
MA	128	НҮРКМАНА	NDHMMAPI	6	\$883.33	\$804.71
MA	128	LCSRMAGR	WRCSMACE	6	\$883.33	\$804.71

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		Customer	CTC		Month-to-Month	Two-Year
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Contract	Contract
MA	128	MEWYMAVI	MLFRMAWA	6	\$883.33	\$804.71
MA	128	MLBRMAGR	WRCSMACE	6	\$883.33	\$804.71
MA	128	NRBOMASC	MRBOMAMA	6	\$883.33	\$804.71
MA	128	OSVLMAWB	HYNSMAOC	6	\$868.17	\$790.92
MA	128	RNDHMAME	BRTNMACR	6	\$883.33	\$804.71
MA	128	SDBRMABP	FRMNMAUN	6	\$883.33	\$804.71
MA	128	SGTNMAWA	BRTNMACR	6	\$883.33	\$804.71
MA	128	WPBDMAPI	SALMMANO	6	\$883.33	\$804.71
MA	128	WYLDMABP	WLHMMAWE	6	\$883.33	\$804.71
MA	128	BRWRMACH	BRTNMACR	7	\$935.25	\$851.93
MA	128	BYTNMAMA	WRCSMACE	7	\$935.25	\$851.93
MA	128	CNCRMAWA	WLHMMAWE	7	\$935.25	\$851.93
MA	128	HLDNMAHO	WRCSMACE	7	\$935.25	\$851.93
MA	128	HMTNMAWI	SALMMANO	7	\$935.25	\$851.93
MA	128	HNHMMAGR	QNCYMAHA	7	\$935.25	\$851.93
MA	128	HPTNMAHR	MLFRMAWA	7	\$935.25	\$851.93
MA	128	HVHLMAWI	LWRNMACA	7	\$935.25	\$851.93
MA	128	MNFDMABP	FRMNMAUN	7	\$918.18	\$836.38
MA	128	NANDMADI	BRTNMACR	7	\$918.18	\$836.38
MA	128	NRWDMAVE	NDHMMAPI	7	\$935.25	\$851.93
MA	128	RKLDMAWE	BRTNMACR	7	\$935.25	\$851.93
MA	128	UXBRMACO	MLFRMAWA	7	\$935.25	\$851.93
MA	128	WRRNRIEV	FLRVMANM	7	\$918.18	\$836.38
MA	128	WSBOMASU	MRBOMAMA	7	\$935.25	\$851.93

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		Customer	CTC		Month-to-Month	Two-Year
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Contract	Contract
MA	128	ASNTMAMA	FLRVMANM	8	\$968.17	\$881.90
MA	128	BOTNMAMA	MRBOMAMA	8	\$987.17	\$899.14
MA	128	DGTNMAEL	FLRVMANM	8	\$968.17	\$881.90
MA	128	FKLNMAMC	MLFRMAWA	8	\$987.17	\$899.14
MA	128	GFTNMAWO	WRCSMACE	8	\$987.17	\$899.14
MA	128	LYFDMACA	SALMMANO	8	\$987.17	\$899.14
MA	128	MEFDMAPL	NDHMMAPI	8	\$987.17	\$899.14
MA	128	MNCHMASU	SALMMANO	8	\$987.17	\$899.14
MA	128	MYNRMAWA	MRBOMAMA	8	\$987.17	\$899.14
MA	128	NRDGMACE	BURLMABE	8	\$987.17	\$899.14
MA	128	TWBYMARO	BURLMABE	8	\$987.17	\$899.14
MA	128	WBTNMAPR	WRCSMACE	8	\$987.17	\$899.14
MA	128	WHVLMAPA	MLFRMAWA	8	\$987.17	\$899.14
MA	128	CLTNMACH	MRBOMAMA	9	\$1,039.06	\$946.32
MA	128	CNTNMAWA	BRTNMACR	9	\$1,039.06	\$946.32
MA	128	DNNSMAYA	HYNSMAOC	9	\$1,018.21	\$927.37
MA	128	GRTWMAWI	LWRNMACA	9	\$1,039.06	\$946.32
MA	128	LWLLMAAP	LWRNMACA	9	\$1,039.06	\$946.32
MA	128	LXTNMAAU	LWRNMACA	9	\$1,018.21	\$927.37
MA	128	MLISMAMA	FRMNMAUN	9	\$1,039.06	\$946.32
MA	128	SHRNMAHI	BRTNMACR	9	\$1,039.06	\$946.32
MA	128	TPFDMACE	SALMMANO	9	\$1,039.06	\$946.32
MA	128	ACTNMAMA	MRBOMAMA	10	\$1,090.97	\$993.58

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		Customer	CTC		Month-to-Month	Two-Year
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Contract	Contract
MA	128	BRYVMAUN	BRTNMACR	10	\$1,090.97	\$993.58
MA	128	LWLLMADB	LWRNMACA	10	\$1,068.22	\$972.90
MA	128	SPNCMAME	WRCSMACE	10	\$1,090.97	\$993.58
MA	128	WLPLMASS	NDHMMAPI	10	\$1,090.97	\$993.58
MA	128	WNSCRICL	MLFRMAWA	10	\$1,068.22	\$972.90
MA	128	DRCTMAMM	LWRNMACA	11	\$1,142.89	\$1,040.77
MA	128	EDGLMAMA	MLFRMAWA	11	\$1,142.89	\$1,040.77
MA	128	ESSXMASP	SALMMANO	11	\$1,142.89	\$1,040.77
MA	128	FXBOMAAV	BRTNMACR	11	\$1,118.23	\$1,018.36
MA	128	HNVRMACO	BRTNMACR	11	\$1,142.89	\$1,040.77
MA	128	MNFDMABR	BRTNMACR	11	\$1,118.23	\$1,018.36
MA	128	MSHPMAGN	HYNSMAOC	11	\$1,118.23	\$1,018.36
MA	128	OXFRMAWH	WRCSMACE	11	\$1,142.89	\$1,040.77
MA	128	RHBTMABA	FLRVMANM	11	\$1,118.23	\$1,018.36
MA	128	RTLDMAMA	WRCSMACE	11	\$1,142.89	\$1,040.77
MA	128	WNWBMAMA	LWRNMACA	11	\$1,142.89	\$1,040.77
MA	128	WSPTMADR	FLRVMANM	11	\$1,118.23	\$1,018.36
MA	128	CATNMANM	WRCSMACE	12	\$1,194.77	\$1,088.00
MA	128	CHFRMANO	LWRNMACA	12	\$1,194.77	\$1,088.00
MA	128	FXBOMACO	BRTNMACR	12	\$1,194.77	\$1,088.00
MA	128	HRVRMALI	MRBOMAMA	12	\$1,194.77	\$1,088.00
MA	128	HRWCMAMA	HYNSMAOC	12	\$1,168.24	\$1,063.84
MA	128	IPSWMACO	SALMMANO	12	\$1,194.77	\$1,088.00

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		Customer	CTC		Month-to-Month	Two-Year
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Contract	Contract
MA	128	NRTNMATA	BRTNMACR	12	\$1,168.24	\$1,063.84
MA	128	WLPLMAAL	BRTNMACR	12	\$1,168.24	\$1,063.84
MA	128	WRHMMASO	MLFRMAWA	12	\$1,194.77	\$1,088.00
MA	128	ACSHMAPL	FLRVMANM	13	\$1,218.25	\$1,109.34
MA	128	ACTNMAPL	BURLMABE	13	\$1,218.25	\$1,109.34
MA	128	MRMCMACE	LWRNMACA	13	\$1,246.69	\$1,135.20
MA	128	NBFRMAAE	FLRVMANM	13	\$1,149.79	\$1,047.08
MA	128	NCHLMAGR	LWRNMACA	13	\$1,246.69	\$1,135.20
MA	128	NRWLMAMA	BRTNMACR	13	\$1,246.69	\$1,135.20
MA	128	RHBTMAAI	FLRVMANM	13	\$1,218.25	\$1,109.34
MA	128	STNGMABR	WRCSMACE	13	\$1,246.69	\$1,135.20
MA	128	TNTNMADO	FLRVMANM	13	\$1,149.79	\$1,047.08
MA	128	TNTNMAPL	BRTNMACR	13	\$1,218.25	\$1,109.34
MA	128	BRWSMAYA	HYNSMAOC	14	\$1,268.27	\$1,154.81
MA	128	EPRVRINB	FLRVMANM	14	\$1,268.27	\$1,154.81
MA	128	GLCSMAEL	SALMMANO	14	\$1,298.61	\$1,182.42
MA	128	OKHMMARU	WRCSMACE	14	\$1,268.27	\$1,154.81
MA	128	PRTNMABO	WRCSMACE	14	\$1,298.61	\$1,182.42
MA	128	ROCHMANO	FLRVMANM	14	\$1,268.27	\$1,154.81
MA	128	RWLYMAHA	SALMMANO	14	\$1,298.61	\$1,182.42
MA	128	SCTTMAFP	QNCYMAHA	14	\$1,298.61	\$1,182.42
MA	128	TYNGMAKE	LWRNMACA	14	\$1,298.61	\$1,182.42
MA	128	WSFRMADE	BURLMABE	14	\$1,298.61	\$1,182.42
MA	128	LTTNMAKI	MRBOMAMA	15	\$1,350.53	\$1,229.60

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		Customer	CTC		Month-to-Month	Two-Year
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Contract	Contract
MA	128	MDLBMAJA	BRTNMACR	15	\$1,350.53	\$1,229.60
MA	128	NATLMAOE	MLFRMAWA	15	\$1,318.27	\$1,200.30
MA	128	NBFDMASM	WRCSMACE	15	\$1,350.53	\$1,229.60
MA	128	SGMRMAYA	HYNSMAOC	15	\$1,318.27	\$1,200.30
MA	128	SHRYMACH	MRBOMAMA	15	\$1,350.53	\$1,229.60
MA	128	AMSBMAPL	LWRNMACA	16	\$1,402.44	\$1,276.81
MA	128	AYERMAPL	MRBOMAMA	16	\$1,402.44	\$1,276.81
MA	128	MRFDMAMA	BRTNMACR	16	\$1,402.44	\$1,276.81
MA	128	WBSTMANE	WRCSMACE	16	\$1,402.44	\$1,276.81
MA	128	ATLBMABA	BRTNMACR	17	\$1,418.32	\$1,291.28
MA	128	CTMTMADE	HYNSMAOC	17	\$1,418.32	\$1,291.28
MA	128	KGTNMASL	BRTNMACR	17	\$1,454.34	\$1,324.05
MA	128	LMNSMASC	MRBOMAMA	17	\$1,454.34	\$1,324.05
MA	128	NBPTMAGR	LWRNMACA	17	\$1,454.34	\$1,324.05
MA	128	PWTCRIHI	FLRVMANM	17	\$1,418.32	\$1,291.28
MA	128	RCPTMAMA	SALMMANO	17	\$1,454.34	\$1,324.05
MA	128	BZBYMAPE	HYNSMAOC	18	\$1,468.33	\$1,336.76
MA	128	СННММАОН	HYNSMAOC	18	\$1,468.33	\$1,336.76
MA	128	DXBRMACH	BRTNMACR	18	\$1,506.26	\$1,371.25
MA	128	MTPSMAMH	FLRVMANM	18	\$1,468.33	\$1,336.76
MA	128	SBDGMAMA	WRCSMACE	18	\$1,506.26	\$1,371.25
MA	128	BARRMAJA	WRCSMACE	19	\$1,558.16	\$1,418.48

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		Customer	CTC		Month-to-Month	Two-Year
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Contract	Contract
MA	128	BDFRMAAW	BRTNMACR	19	\$1,518.32	\$1,382.25
MA	128	CRVRMAMA	BRTNMACR	19	\$1,558.16	\$1,418.48
MA	128	FLMOMAMG	HYNSMAOC	19	\$1,518.32	\$1,382.25
MA	128	FRHNMADD	HYNSMAOC	19	\$1,518.32	\$1,382.25
MA	128	GRTNMAHO	MRBOMAMA	19	\$1,558.16	\$1,418.48
MA	128	HBTNMAMA	WRCSMACE	19	\$1,558.16	\$1,418.48
MA	128	ORLNMAYA	HYNSMAOC	19	\$1,518.32	\$1,382.25
MA	128	SBROMABS	HYNSMAOC	19	\$1,518.32	\$1,382.25
MA	128	STBGMAMA	WRCSMACE	19	\$1,558.16	\$1,418.48
MA	128	LNBGMASC	MRBOMAMA	20	\$1,610.08	\$1,465.68
MA	128	MARNMAMI	FLRVMANM	20	\$1,568.32	\$1,427.74
MA	128	PLMOMACO	BRTNMACR	20	\$1,610.08	\$1,465.68
MA	128	QNCYMACE	FLRVMANM	21	\$1,618.36	\$1,473.21
MA	128	WMNSMAEL	WRCSMACE	21	\$1,661.99	\$1,512.92
MA	128	EDGRMAPP	HYNSMAOC	22	\$1,668.35	\$1,518.69
MA	128	FTBGMAMA	MRBOMAMA	22	\$1,713.87	\$1,560.09
MA	128	PPRLMAHI	LWRNMACA	22	\$1,713.87	\$1,560.09
MA	128	VYHVMAED	HYNSMAOC	22	\$1,668.35	\$1,518.69
MA	128	WAHMMAHI	FLRVMANM	23	\$1,718.38	\$1,564.23
MA	128	WRXBMAWA	FLRVMANM	23	\$1,718.38	\$1,564.23
MA	128	GRNRMAWE	WRCSMACE	24	\$1,817.71	\$1,654.52
MA	128	MNMTMAMA	HYNSMAOC	24	\$1,768.39	\$1,609.68
MA	128	TWNSMARA	MRBOMAMA	24	\$1,817.71	\$1,654.52
MA	128	PTRSMAEA	WRCSMACE	25	\$1,818.41	\$1,655.17

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.) B.
 - T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.) 1.
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		Customer	CTC		Month-to-Month	Two-Year	
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Contract	Contract	
MA	128	WLLFMAMA	HYNSMAOC	25	\$1,818.41	\$1,655.17	(I)
MA	128	ASHMMAPL	WRCSMACE	27	\$1,973.42	\$1,796.15	
MA	128	ASHBMASO	MRBOMAMA	28	\$1,968.43	\$1,791.63	Ì
MA	128	NCKTMAUN	HYNSMAOC	28	\$1,968.43	\$1,791.63	İ
MA	128	TMTNMAME	WRCSMACE	28	\$2,025.33	\$1,843.36	Ì
MA	128	CMBSMAAZ	HYNSMAOC	29	\$2,018.46	\$1,837.09	İ
MA	128	PRVNMAWI	HYNSMAOC	29	\$2,018.46	\$1,837.09	ĺ
MA	128	ATHOMARI	WRCSMACE	32	\$2,232.98	\$2,032.25	İ
MA	128	CHLMMAST	HYNSMAOC	32	\$2,168.49	\$1,973.57	İ
MA	128	SCNSMABH	HYNSMAOC	32	\$2,168.49	\$1,973.57	İ
MA	128	WNDNMAGR	WRCSMACE	32	\$2,232.98	\$2,032.25	İ
MA	128	ORNGMASM	WRCSMACE	35	\$2,318.53	\$2,110.01	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II

a. LATA #126

		CUSTOMER	CTC		Month to	Two-Year	
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Month	Contract	
MA	126	AGWMMABK	SPFDMAWO	0	\$6,513.37	\$4,978.09	(I)
MA	126	HLYKMAFW	SPFDMAWO	0	\$6,513.37	\$4,978.09	
MA	126	NATNMAMA	NATNMAMA	0	\$6,513.37	\$4,978.09	
MA	126	PTFDMAFE	PTFDMAFE	0	\$6,513.37	\$4,978.09	Ì
MA	126	SPFDMAWO	SPFDMAWO	0	\$5,930.71	\$4,532.75	Ì
MA	126	WSFDMADT	SPFDMAWO	0	\$6,513.37	\$4,978.09	
MA	126	SPFDMAAT	SPFDMAWO	1	\$8,985.44	\$6,867.44	Ì
MA	126	SPFDMABR	SPFDMAWO	1	\$8,985.44	\$6,867.44	Ì
MA	126	SPFDMAMA	SPFDMAWO	1	\$8,985.44	\$6,867.44	Ì
MA	126	SPFDMAOI	SPFDMAWO	1	\$8,985.44	\$6,867.44	Ì
MA	126	PTFDMAAA	PTFDMAFE	2	\$9,376.49	\$7,166.29	Ì
MA	126	SPFDMAXL	SPFDMAWO	2	\$9,376.49	\$7,166.29	
MA	126	AGWMMARO	SPFDMAWO	3	\$9,767.56	\$7,465.19	Ì
MA	126	BRPKMAWI	SPFDMAWO	4	\$10,158.59	\$7,764.08	Ì
MA	126	CHCPMARI	SPFDMAWO	4	\$10,158.59	\$7,764.08	
MA	126	LGMDMALO	SPFDMAWO	4	\$10,158.59	\$7,764.08	Ì
MA	126	XXXXXXXX	SPFDMAWO	4	\$10,158.59	\$7,764.08	Ì
MA	126	DLTNMACA	PTFDMAFE	5	\$10,549.66	\$8,062.95	Ì
MA	126	EHMPMARA	NATNMAMA	5	\$10,549.66	\$8,062.95	li
MA	126	HTFDMACH	NATNMAMA	5	\$10,549.66	\$8,062.95	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.) B.
 - T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.) 2.
 - a. LATA #126 (Cont'd.)

		CUSTOMER	CTC		Month to	Two-Year	
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Month	Contract	
MA	126	WLBGMAMA	NATNMAMA	5	\$10,549.66	\$8,062.95	(I)
MA	126	CHCPMAWE	SPFDMAWO	6	\$10,940.72	\$8,361.85	
MA	126	ELNMMAPL	SPFDMAWO	6	\$10,940.72	\$8,361.85	
MA	126	AMHRMAFE	NATNMAMA	7	\$11,331.77	\$8,660.71	Ì
MA	126	AMHRMASP	NATNMAMA	7	\$11,331.77	\$8,660.71	
MA	126	HLYKMAMA	SPFDMAWO	7	\$11,331.77	\$8,660.71	
MA	126	HNDLMASO	PTFDMAFE	7	\$11,331.77	\$8,660.71	Ì
MA	126	INORMARL	SPFDMAWO	7	\$11,331.77	\$8,660.71	
MA	126	LENXMAWA	PTFDMAFE	7	\$11,331.77	\$8,660.71	
MA	126	GRNBMAXA	NATNMAMA	8	\$11,722.82	\$8,959.59	Ì
MA	126	LDLWMAWI	SPFDMAWO	8	\$11,722.82	\$8,959.59	Ì
MA	126	RCMDMAXA	PTFDMAFE	8	\$11,722.82	\$8,959.59	Ì
MA	126	WLBRMAMA	SPFDMAWO	9	\$12,113.87	\$9,258.47	Ì
MA	126	WSFDMAWA	SPFDMAWO	9	\$12,113.87	\$9,258.47	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - a. LATA #126 (Cont'd.)

		CUSTOMER	CTC		Month to	Two-Year	
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Month	Contract	
MA	126	HMPDMAMA	SPFDMAWO	10	\$12,504.96	\$9,557.37	(I)
MA	126	LEE MAHI	PTFDMAFE	10	\$12,504.96	\$9,557.37	
MA	126	SWCKMACO	SPFDMAWO	10	\$12,504.96	\$9,557.37	
MA	126	WSBGMALE	PTFDMAFE	10	\$12,504.96	\$9,557.37	
MA	126	CHFDMASB	NATNMAMA	12	\$13,287.04	\$10,155.11	
MA	126	SDFDMACO	NATNMAMA	12	\$13,287.04	\$10,155.11	
MA	126	STBRMAPI	PTFDMAFE	12	\$13,287.04	\$10,155.11	Ì
MA	126	BCKTMAWA	PTFDMAFE	13	\$13,678.11	\$10,453.98	
MA	126	BLTWMAJA	NATNMAMA	13	\$13,678.11	\$10,453.98	
MA	126	CNWYMASH	NATNMAMA	14	\$14,069.16	\$10,752.87	
MA	126	GRVIMAWG	SPFDMAWO	14	\$14,069.16	\$10,752.87	
MA	126	HNTNMAMA	NATNMAMA	14	\$14,069.16	\$10,752.87	
MA	126	ADMSMAMA	PTFDMAFE	15	\$14,460.24	\$11,051.75	Ì
MA	126	HSTNMAMA	PTFDMAFE	15	\$14,460.24	\$11,051.75	
MA	126	MNSNMAMA	SPFDMAWO	15	\$14,460.24	\$11,051.75	Ì
MA	126	PLMRMAPL	SPFDMAWO	15	\$14,460.24	\$11,051.75	Ì
MA	126	RSSLMAMA	NATNMAMA	15	\$14,460.24	\$11,051.75	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - a. LATA #126 (Cont'd.)

		CUSTOMER	CTC		Month to	Two-Year	
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Month	Contract	
MA	126	MTAGMACE	NATNMAMA	16	\$14,851.28	\$11,350.64	(I)
MA	126	ASFDMAMA	NATNMAMA	17	\$15,242.33	\$11,649.49	
MA	126	CMTNMAMA	NATNMAMA	17	\$15,242.33	\$11,649.49	
MA	126	WOTNMAWI	NATNMAMA	17	\$15,242.33	\$11,649.49	Ì
MA	126	BLNDMAGL	NATNMAMA	18	\$15,633.38	\$11,948.41	Ì
MA	126	CHESMAMU	NATNMAMA	18	\$15,633.38	\$11,948.41	
MA	126	WLTWMAWA	PTFDMAFE	18	\$15,633.38	\$11,948.41	Ì
MA	126	GNFDMACH	NATNMAMA	19	\$16,024.45	\$12,247.25	Ì
MA	126	GRBRMASC	PTFDMAFE	19	\$16,024.45	\$12,247.25	li
MA	126	NADMMASU	PTFDMAFE	19	\$16,024.45	\$12,247.25	Ì
MA	126	SHLBMAAA	NATNMAMA	19	\$16,024.45	\$12,247.25	Ì
MA	126	SPFDMAFU	NATNMAMA	19	\$16,024.45	\$12,247.25	li
MA	126	BMFDMAWA	SPFDMAWO	20	\$16,415.54	\$12,546.17	Ì
MA	126	MLFLMACR	NATNMAMA	20	\$16,415.54	\$12,546.17	Ì
MA	126	OTISMAEO	PTFDMAFE	20	\$16,415.54	\$12,546.17	li
MA	126	SLFLMACR	NATNMAMA	21	\$16,806.58	\$12,845.02	li
MA	126	TRFLMAAA	NATNMAMA	21	\$16,806.58	\$12,845.02	Ì
MA	126	WAREMABA	NATNMAMA	21	\$16,806.58	\$12,845.02	
MA	126	GLVLMAHI	NATNMAMA	22	\$17,197.61	\$13,143.89	li
MA	126	WRRNMAQU	SPFDMAWO	22	\$17,197.61	\$13,143.89	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - a. LATA #126 (Cont'd.)

		CUSTOMER	CTC		Month to	Two-Year	
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Month	Contract	
MA	126	CHMTMASO	PTFDMAFE	24	\$17,979.74	\$13,741.66	(I)
MA	126	BRNRMACH	NATNMAMA	25	\$18,370.81	\$14,040.55	
MA	126	CLRNMAYA	NATNMAMA	25	\$18,370.81	\$14,040.55	
MA	126	SHFDMAMA	PTFDMAFE	25	\$18,370.81	\$14,040.55	
MA	126	SNDSMAOT	SPFDMAWO	25	\$18,370.81	\$14,040.55	
MA	126	SPFDMAXY	PTFDMAFE	25	\$18,370.81	\$14,040.55	
MA	126	NRFDMAMA	NATNMAMA	28	\$19,543.97	\$14,937.18	
MA	126	RDBOVTTU	PTFDMAFE	28	\$19,543.97	\$14,937.18	
MA	126	SPFDMATA	SPFDMAWO	31	\$20,717.14	\$15,833.80	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)

b. LATA #128

		CUSTOMER	CTC		Month to	Two-Year	
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Month	Contract	
MA	128	BRTNMACR	BRTNMACR	0	\$5,930.71	\$4,532.75	(I)
MA	128	BSTNMABO	BSTNMABO	0	\$5,930.71	\$4,532.67	
MA	128	BSTNMAHA	BSTNMAHA	0	\$5,930.71	\$4,532.75	
MA	128	BURLMABE	BURLMABE	0	\$5,930.71	\$4,532.75	ĺ
MA	128	BURLMADT	CMBRMAWA	0	\$6,513.37	\$4,978.09	ĺ
MA	128	CMBRMAWA	CMBRMAWA	0	\$5,930.71	\$4,532.75	Ì
MA	128	FLRVMANM	FLRVMANM	0	\$6,513.37	\$4,978.09	ĺ
MA	128	FRMNMABO	FRMNMAUN	0	\$6,513.37	\$4,978.09	ĺ
MA	128	FRMNMAUN	FRMNMAUN	0	\$5,930.71	\$4,532.75	Ì
MA	128	HNHMMAAV	FRMNMAUN	0	\$6,513.37	\$4,978.09	İ
MA	128	HYNSMAOC	HYNSMAOC	0	\$6,513.37	\$4,978.09	ĺ
MA	128	LWRNMACA	LWRNMACA	0	\$5,930.71	\$4,532.75	Ì
MA	128	MLDNMAEL	MLDNMAEL	0	\$5,930.71	\$4,532.75	İ
MA	128	MLFRMAWA	MLFRMAWA	0	\$6,513.37	\$4,978.09	ĺ
MA	128	MRBOMAMA	MRBOMAMA	0	\$6,513.37	\$4,978.09	İ
MA	128	NANDMAAA	LWRNMACA	0	\$5,930.71	\$4,532.75	İ
MA	128	NDHMMAPI	NDHMMAPI	0	\$6,513.37	\$4,978.09	İ
MA	128	QNCYMAHA	QNCYMAHA	0	\$5,930.71	\$4,532.75	İ
MA	128	SALMMANO	SALMMANO	0	\$6,513.37	\$4,978.09	İ
MA	128	WLHMMASE	WLHMMAWE	0	\$6,513.37	\$4,978.09	İ
MA	128	WLHMMAWE	WLHMMAWE	0	\$5,930.71	\$4,532.75	İ
MA	128	WOBNMACG	CMBRMAWA	0	\$5,930.71	\$4,532.75	Ιi
MA	128	WSBOMAGJ	FRMNMAUN	0	\$5,930.71	\$4,532.75	İ
MA	128	BLRCMAGF	LWRNMACA	1	\$8,985.44	\$6,867.44	Ιi
MA	128	BOTNMAAZ	BSTNMABO	1	\$5,930.71	\$4,532.75	(Ī)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		CUSTOMER	CTC		Month to	Two-Year	Ī
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Month	Contract	Ì
MA	128	BRTNMACO	BRTNMACR	1	\$8,985.44	\$6,867.44	(I)
MA	128	BSTNMACO	BSTNMABO	1	\$8,985.44	\$6,867.44	ΙÏ
MA	128	BSTNMAFR	BSTNMABO	1	\$8,402.74	\$6,422.09	İ
MA	128	BSTOMARI	BSTNMAHA	1	\$8,985.44	\$6,867.44	i
MA	128	CMBRMA01	BSTNMABO	1	\$8,402.74	\$6,422.09	i
MA	128	CMBRMA85	BSTNMABO	1	\$8,985.44	\$6,867.44	i
MA	128	CMBRMAAW	BSTNMABO	1	\$8,985.44	\$6,867.44	i
MA	128	CMBRMABE	BSTNMABO	1	\$8,402.74	\$6,422.09	i
MA	128	CMBRMAOR	BSTNMABO	1	\$8,985.44	\$6,867.44	i
MA	128	CMBSMA01	BSTNMABO	1	\$8,985.44	\$6,867.44	i
MA	128	FKLNMACN	BSTNMAHA	1	\$8,985.44	\$6,867.44	i
MA	128	FRMNMAWA	FRMNMAUN	1	\$8,985.44	\$6,867.44	i
MA	128	LWRNMAAI	LWRNMACA	1	\$8,985.44	\$6,867.44	i
MA	128	SBTNMAFH	WLHMMAWE	1	\$8,985.44	\$6,867.44	i
MA	128	WLHMMAJF	WLHMMAWE	1	\$8,985.44	\$6,867.44	i
MA	128	WRCSMA05	BSTNMABO	1	\$8,985.44	\$6,867.44	i
MA	128	WRCSMASN	FRMNMAUN	1	\$8,985.44	\$6,867.44	i
MA	128	XXXXXXXX	BSTNMABO	1	\$8,985.44	\$6,867.44	i
MA	128	BSTNMABE	BSTNMABO	2	\$8,793.82	\$6,720.98	i
MA	128	BSTNMABL	BSTNMABO	2	\$9,376.49	\$7,166.29	i
MA	128	BSTNMACV	CMBRMAWA	2	\$9,376.49	\$7,166.29	i
MA	128	BSTNMALB	BSTNMABO	2	\$9,376.49	\$7,166.29	i
MA	128	BSTNMAWH	BSTNMAHA	2	\$9,376.49	\$7,166.29	i
MA	128	CHTWMABM	BSTNMABO	2	\$9,376.49	\$7,166.29	Ĺ
MA	128	CMBRMAMQ	BSTNMABO	2	\$9,376.49	\$7,166.29	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		CUSTOMER	CTC		Month to	Two-Year	
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Month	Contract	
MA	128	EBSTMASA	BSTNMABO	2	\$9,376.49	\$7,166.29	(I)
MA	128	MRBOMAFZ	MRBOMAMA	2	\$9,376.49	\$7,166.29	
MA	128	NDHMMA04	BSTNMABO	2	\$9,376.49	\$7,166.29	
MA	128	NDHMMAEF	NDHMMAPI	2	\$9,376.49	\$7,166.29	
MA	128	PBDYMACE	SALMMANO	2	\$9,376.49	\$7,166.29	
MA	128	SBTNMAEF	BSTNMABO	2	\$9,376.49	\$7,166.29	
MA	128	SOVLMACE	CMBRMAWA	2	\$9,376.49	\$7,166.29	Ì
MA	128	SOVLMAKC	BSTNMAHA	2	\$9,376.49	\$7,166.29	ı
MA	128	SOVLMAKU	CMBRMAWA	2	\$9,376.49	\$7,166.29	ı
MA	128	WLHMMASP	WLHMMAWE	2	\$9,376.49	\$7,166.29	ı İ
MA	128	ASLDMAMA	FRMNMAUN	3	\$9,767.56	\$7,465.19	ı
MA	128	BITNMAWI	CMBRMAWA	3	\$9,767.56	\$7,465.19	ĺ
MA	128	BKLIMAGG	CMBRMAWA	3	\$9,767.56	\$7,465.19	ı
MA	128	BKLIMAMA	CMBRMAWA	3	\$9,184.87	\$7,019.85	ı
MA	128	BRNTMACA	QNCYMAHA	3	\$9,767.56	\$7,465.19	ı
MA	128	BRNTMAWA	QNCYMAHA	3	\$9,767.56	\$7,465.19	ιİ
MA	128	BSTPMALL	CMBRMAWA	3	\$9,767.56	\$7,465.19	ιİ
MA	128	BVRLMAEL	SALMMANO	3	\$9,767.56	\$7,465.19	ı
MA	128	CHLSMACH	BSTNMABO	3	\$9,767.56	\$7,465.19	ı İ
MA	128	MRBLMAPL	SALMMANO	3	\$9,767.56	\$7,465.19	ı İ
MA	128	RXBRMAWA	BSTNMABO	3	\$9,767.56	\$7,465.19	ı
MA	128	SOVLMAAB	CMBRMAWA	3	\$9,767.56	\$7,465.19	ı İ
MA	128	WLSLMALA	NDHMMAPI	3	\$9,767.56	\$7,465.19	ı İ
MA	128	WOBNMAFF	BURLMABE	3	\$9,767.56	\$7,465.19	ıİ
MA	128	WTTWMAWC	CMBRMAWA	3	\$9,767.56	\$7,465.19	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		CUSTOMER	CTC		Month to	Two-Year	
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Month	Contract	
MA	128	ANDVMAEL	LWRNMACA	4	\$10,158.59	\$7,764.08	(I)
MA	128	ANDVMAFM	LWRNMACA	4	\$10,158.59	\$7,764.08	
MA	128	ARTNMAPL	CMBRMAWA	4	\$10,158.59	\$7,764.08	
MA	128	BDFRMAPA	BURLMABE	4	\$10,158.59	\$7,764.08	
MA	128	BLMTMALE	CMBRMAWA	4	\$10,158.59	\$7,764.08	
MA	128	CNTNMACF	MLDNMAEL	4	\$10,158.59	\$7,764.08	
MA	128	DDHMMAEG	NDHMMAPI	4	\$10,158.59	\$7,764.08]
MA	128	DDHMMAWA	NDHMMAPI	4	\$10,158.59	\$7,764.08	Ì
MA	128	DNVSMAHI	SALMMANO	4	\$10,158.59	\$7,764.08	
MA	128	DRCHMAAD	BSTNMAHA	4	\$10,158.59	\$7,764.08	
MA	128	HDSNMAFR	MRBOMAMA	4	\$10,158.59	\$7,764.08	
MA	128	MLTNMAAD	QNCYMAHA	4	\$10,158.59	\$7,764.08	
MA	128	NFRMMAED	FRMNMAUN	4	\$10,158.59	\$7,764.08]
MA	128	REVRMABE	MLDNMAEL	4	\$10,158.59	\$7,764.08	Ì
MA	128	SAGSMACE	MLDNMAEL	4	\$10,158.59	\$7,764.08	
MA	128	WNCHMAMA	BURLMABE	4	\$10,158.59	\$7,764.08	Ì
MA	128	BRNSMAMA	HYNSMAOC	5	\$10,549.66	\$8,062.95	Ì
MA	128	EBWRMABE	BRTNMACR	5	\$10,549.66	\$8,062.95	
MA	128	ESTNMANM	BRTNMACR	5	\$10,549.66	\$8,062.95]
MA	128	LXTNMAWA	WLHMMAWE	5	\$9,966.96	\$7,617.61]
MA	128	LYNNMACH	SALMMANO	5	\$10,549.66	\$8,062.95	ĺ
MA	128	NTCKMAEC	FRMNMAUN	5	\$10,549.66	\$8,062.95	li
MA	128	NWTNMAWA	WLHMMAWE	5	\$9,966.96	\$7,617.61	li
MA	128	RDNGMALI	BURLMABE	5	\$10,549.66	\$8,062.95	
MA	128	UPTNMAPI	MLFRMAWA	5	\$10,549.66	\$8,062.95	Ì
MA	128	WHMNMAWA	BRTNMACR	5	\$10,549.66	\$8,062.95	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		CUSTOMER	CTC		Month to	Two-Year	
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Month	Contract	
MA	128	WKFDMABE	MLDNMAEL	5	\$10,549.66	\$8,062.95	(I)
MA	128	WLMGMAMA	BURLMABE	5	\$10,549.66	\$8,062.95	
MA	128	WNTHMAMA	BSTNMABO	5	\$10,549.66	\$8,062.95	ĺ
MA	128	WRXBMABE	NDHMMAPI	5	\$10,549.66	\$8,062.95	ĺ
MA	128	WYMOMAMI	QNCYMAHA	5	\$10,549.66	\$8,062.95	ĺ
MA	128	BLRCMAAN	BURLMABE	6	\$10,358.06	\$7,916.50	
MA	128	BRLNMAHI	MRBOMAMA	6	\$10,940.72	\$8,361.85	
MA	128	BSRVMAST	HYNSMAOC	6	\$10,940.72	\$8,361.85	ĺ
MA	128	BURLMAEH	BURLMABE	6	\$10,940.72	\$8,361.85	
MA	128	FRMNMAHQ	FRMNMAUN	6	\$10,940.72	\$8,361.85	
MA	128	HLSTMACH	FRMNMAUN	6	\$10,940.72	\$8,361.85	
MA	128	НҮРКМАНА	NDHMMAPI	6	\$10,940.72	\$8,361.85	
MA	128	MEWYMAVI	MLFRMAWA	6	\$10,940.72	\$8,361.85	
MA	128	NRBOMASC	MRBOMAMA	6	\$10,940.72	\$8,361.85	ĺ
MA	128	OSVLMAWB	HYNSMAOC	6	\$10,940.72	\$8,361.85	
MA	128	RNDHMAME	BRTNMACR	6	\$10,940.72	\$8,361.85	ĺ
MA	128	SDBRMABP	FRMNMAUN	6	\$10,940.72	\$8,361.85	ĺ
MA	128	SGTNMAWA	BRTNMACR	6	\$10,940.72	\$8,361.85	
MA	128	WPBDMAPI	SALMMANO	6	\$10,940.72	\$8,361.85	
MA	128	WYLDMABP	WLHMMAWE	6	\$10,940.72	\$8,361.85	ĺ
MA	128	BRWRMACH	BRTNMACR	7	\$11,331.77	\$8,660.71	
MA	128	CNCRMAWA	WLHMMAWE	7	\$11,331.77	\$8,660.71	
MA	128	HMTNMAWI	SALMMANO	7	\$11,331.77	\$8,660.71	
MA	128	HNHMMAGR	QNCYMAHA	7	\$11,331.77	\$8,660.71	
MA	128	HPTNMAHR	MLFRMAWA	7	\$11,331.77	\$8,660.71	
MA	128	HVHLMAWI	LWRNMACA	7	\$11,331.77	\$8,660.71	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		CUSTOMER	CTC		Month to	Two-Year	
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Month	Contract	
MA	128	MNFDMABP	MLFRMAWA	7	\$11,331.77	\$8,660.71	(I)
MA	128	NANDMADI	BRTNMACR	7	\$11,331.77	\$8,660.71	
MA	128	NRWDMAVE	NDHMMAPI	7	\$11,331.77	\$8,660.71	
MA	128	RKLDMAWE	BRTNMACR	7	\$11,331.77	\$8,660.71	
MA	128	UXBRMACO	MLFRMAWA	7	\$11,331.77	\$8,660.71	
MA	128	WRRNRIEV	FLRVMANM	7	\$11,331.77	\$8,660.71	
MA	128	WSBOMASU	MRBOMAMA	7	\$11,331.77	\$8,660.71	
MA	128	ASNTMAMA	FLRVMANM	8	\$11,722.82	\$8,959.59	
MA	128	BOTNMAMA	MRBOMAMA	8	\$11,722.82	\$8,959.59] [
MA	128	DGTNMAEL	FLRVMANM	8	\$11,722.82	\$8,959.59] i
MA	128	FKLNMAMC	MLFRMAWA	8	\$11,722.82	\$8,959.59	
MA	128	LYFDMACA	SALMMANO	8	\$11,722.82	\$8,959.59] [
MA	128	MEFDMAPL	NDHMMAPI	8	\$11,722.82	\$8,959.59] i
MA	128	MNCHMASU	SALMMANO	8	\$11,722.82	\$8,959.59	
MA	128	MYNRMAWA	MRBOMAMA	8	\$11,722.82	\$8,959.59] [
MA	128	NRDGMACE	BURLMABE	8	\$11,722.82	\$8,959.59] i
MA	128	TWBYMARO	BURLMABE	8	\$11,722.82	\$8,959.59	
MA	128	WHVLMAPA	MLFRMAWA	8	\$11,722.82	\$8,959.59	1 1
MA	128	CLTNMACH	MRBOMAMA	9	\$12,113.87	\$9,258.47] i
MA	128	CNTNMAWA	BRTNMACR	9	\$12,113.87	\$9,258.47] i
MA	128	DNNSMAYA	HYNSMAOC	9	\$12,113.87	\$9,258.47	1 1
MA	128	GRTWMAWI	LWRNMACA	9	\$12,113.87	\$9,258.47	1 i
MA	128	LWLLMAAP	LWRNMACA	9	\$12,113.87	\$9,258.47	
MA	128	LXTNMAAU	LWRNMACA	9	\$12,113.87	\$9,258.47	
MA	128	MLISMAMA	FRMNMAUN	9	\$12,113.87	\$9,258.47	1 i
MA	128	SHRNMAHI	BRTNMACR	9	\$12,113.87	\$9,258.47	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		CUSTOMER	CTC		Month to	Two-Year	1
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Month	Contract	İ
MA	128	TPFDMACE	SALMMANO	9	\$12,113.87	\$9,258.47	(I)
MA	128	ACTNMAMA	MRBOMAMA	10	\$12,504.96	\$9,557.37	
MA	128	BRYVMAUN	BRTNMACR	10	\$12,504.96	\$9,557.37	
MA	128	GFTNMAWO	MLFRMAWA	10	\$12,504.96	\$9,557.37	
MA	128	LWLLMADB	BURLMABE	10	\$12,504.96	\$9,557.37	
MA	128	WLPLMASS	NDHMMAPI	10	\$12,504.96	\$9,557.37	
MA	128	WNSCRICL	MLFRMAWA	10	\$12,504.96	\$9,557.37	
MA	128	BYTNMAMA	MRBOMAMA	11	\$12,896.00	\$9,856.24	
MA	128	DRCTMAMM	LWRNMACA	11	\$12,896.00	\$9,856.24	
MA	128	EDGLMAMA	MLFRMAWA	11	\$12,896.00	\$9,856.24	
MA	128	ESSXMASP	SALMMANO	11	\$12,896.00	\$9,856.24	
MA	128	FXBOMAAV	BRTNMACR	11	\$12,896.00	\$9,856.24	
MA	128	HNVRMACO	BRTNMACR	11	\$12,896.00	\$9,856.24	
MA	128	MNFDMABR	BRTNMACR	11	\$12,896.00	\$9,856.24	
MA	128	MSHPMAGN	HYNSMAOC	11	\$12,896.00	\$9,856.24	
MA	128	RHBTMABA	FLRVMANM	11	\$12,896.00	\$9,856.24	
MA	128	SHRWMAGR	MRBOMAMA	11	\$12,896.00	\$9,856.24	
MA	128	WNWBMAMA	LWRNMACA	11	\$12,896.00	\$9,856.24	
MA	128	WSPTMADR	FLRVMANM	11	\$12,896.00	\$9,856.24	
MA	128	CHFRMANO	LWRNMACA	12	\$13,287.04	\$10,155.11	
MA	128	FXBOMACO	BRTNMACR	12	\$13,287.04	\$10,155.11	
MA	128	HRVRMALI	MRBOMAMA	12	\$13,287.04	\$10,155.11	İ
MA	128	HRWCMAMA	HYNSMAOC	12	\$13,287.04	\$10,155.11	
MA	128	IPSWMACO	SALMMANO	12	\$13,287.04	\$10,155.11	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		CUSTOMER	CTC		Month to	Two-Year]
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Month	Contract	
MA	128	NRTNMATA	BRTNMACR	12	\$13,287.04	\$10,155.11	(I)
MA	128	WLPLMAAL	BRTNMACR	12	\$13,287.04	\$10,155.11	
MA	128	WRHMMASO	MLFRMAWA	12	\$13,287.04	\$10,155.11	
MA	128	ACSHMAPL	FLRVMANM	13	\$13,678.11	\$10,453.98	
MA	128	ACTNMAPL	BURLMABE	13	\$13,678.11	\$10,453.98	
MA	128	MLBRMAGR	MLFRMAWA	13	\$13,678.11	\$10,453.98	
MA	128	MRMCMACE	LWRNMACA	13	\$13,678.11	\$10,453.98	
MA	128	NBFRMAAE	FLRVMANM	13	\$13,095.46	\$10,008.67	
MA	128	NCHLMAGR	LWRNMACA	13	\$13,678.11	\$10,453.98	
MA	128	NRWLMAMA	BRTNMACR	13	\$13,678.11	\$10,453.98	
MA	128	RHBTMAAI	FLRVMANM	13	\$13,678.11	\$10,453.98	
MA	128	STNGMABR	MRBOMAMA	13	\$13,678.11	\$10,453.98	
MA	128	TNTNMADO	FLRVMANM	13	\$13,095.46	\$10,008.67	
MA	128	TNTNMAPL	BRTNMACR	13	\$13,678.11	\$10,453.98	
MA	128	WBTNMAPR	MRBOMAMA	13	\$13,678.11	\$10,453.98	
MA	128	BRWSMAYA	HYNSMAOC	14	\$14,069.16	\$10,752.87	
MA	128	EPRVRINB	FLRVMANM	14	\$14,069.16	\$10,752.87	
MA	128	GLCSMAEL	SALMMANO	14	\$14,069.16	\$10,752.87	
MA	128	GNDLMASU	MRBOMAMA	14	\$14,069.16	\$10,752.87	
MA	128	ROCHMANO	FLRVMANM	14	\$14,069.16	\$10,752.87	
MA	128	RWLYMAHA	SALMMANO	14	\$14,069.16	\$10,752.87	
MA	128	SCTTMAFP	QNCYMAHA	14	\$14,069.16	\$10,752.87	
MA	128	TYNGMAKE	LWRNMACA	14	\$14,069.16	\$10,752.87	
MA	128	WSFRMADE	BURLMABE	14	\$14,069.16	\$10,752.87	
MA	128	LTTNMAKI	BURLMABE	15	\$14,460.24	\$11,051.75	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		CUSTOMER	CTC		Month to	Two-Year	
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Month	Contract	
MA	128	MDLBMAJA	BRTNMACR	15	\$14,460.24	\$11,051.75	(I)
MA	128	NATLMAOE	MLFRMAWA	15	\$14,460.24	\$11,051.75	
MA	128	SGMRMAYA	HYNSMAOC	15	\$14,460.24	\$11,051.75	
MA	128	SHRYMACH	MRBOMAMA	15	\$14,460.24	\$11,051.75	
MA	128	WRCSMA02	MRBOMAMA	15	\$14,460.24	\$11,051.75	
MA	128	WRCSMACE	MRBOMAMA	15	\$14,460.24	\$11,051.75	1
MA	128	WRCSMANK	MRBOMAMA	15	\$14,460.24	\$11,051.75	
MA	128	AMSBMAPL	LWRNMACA	16	\$14,851.28	\$11,350.64	
MA	128	AYERMAPL	MRBOMAMA	16	\$14,851.28	\$11,350.64	1
MA	128	MRFDMAMA	BRTNMACR	16	\$14,851.28	\$11,350.64	
MA	128	ATLBMABA	BRTNMACR	17	\$15,242.33	\$11,649.49	
MA	128	AUBNMALG	MLFRMAWA	17	\$15,242.33	\$11,649.49	
MA	128	CTMTMADE	HYNSMAOC	17	\$15,242.33	\$11,649.49	
MA	128	HLDNMAHO	MRBOMAMA	17	\$15,242.33	\$11,649.49	
MA	128	KGTNMASL	BRTNMACR	17	\$15,242.33	\$11,649.49	
MA	128	LMNSMASC	MRBOMAMA	17	\$15,242.33	\$11,649.49	
MA	128	NBPTMAGR	LWRNMACA	17	\$15,242.33	\$11,649.49	
MA	128	PWTCRIHI	FLRVMANM	17	\$15,242.33	\$11,649.49	
MA	128	RCPTMAMA	SALMMANO	17	\$15,242.33	\$11,649.49	
MA	128	BZBYMAPE	HYNSMAOC	18	\$15,633.38	\$11,948.41	
MA	128	СННММАОН	HYNSMAOC	18	\$15,633.38	\$11,948.41	1
MA	128	DXBRMACH	BRTNMACR	18	\$15,633.38	\$11,948.41	
MA	128	MTPSMAMH	FLRVMANM	18	\$15,633.38	\$11,948.41	
MA	128	OXFRMAWH	MLFRMAWA	18	\$15,633.38	\$11,948.41	
MA	128	BDFRMAAW	BRTNMACR	19	\$16,024.45	\$12,247.25	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		CUSTOMER	CTC		Month to	Two-Year	
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Month	Contract	
MA	128	CRVRMAMA	BRTNMACR	19	\$16,024.45	\$12,247.25	(I)
MA	128	FLMOMAMG	HYNSMAOC	19	\$16,024.45	\$12,247.25	
MA	128	FRHNMADD	HYNSMAOC	19	\$16,024.45	\$12,247.25	
MA	128	GRTNMAHO	MRBOMAMA	19	\$16,024.45	\$12,247.25	
MA	128	ORLNMAYA	HYNSMAOC	19	\$16,024.45	\$12,247.25	
MA	128	PRTNMABO	MRBOMAMA	19	\$16,024.45	\$12,247.25	
MA	128	SBROMABS	HYNSMAOC	19	\$16,024.45	\$12,247.25	
MA	128	LNBGMASC	MRBOMAMA	20	\$16,415.54	\$12,546.17	
MA	128	MARNMAMI	FLRVMANM	20	\$16,415.54	\$12,546.17	
MA	128	PLMOMACO	BRTNMACR	20	\$16,415.54	\$12,546.17	
MA	128	WBSTMANE	MLFRMAWA	20	\$16,415.54	\$12,546.17	
MA	128	LCSRMAGR	MRBOMAMA	21	\$16,806.58	\$12,845.02	
MA	128	QNCYMACE	FLRVMANM	21	\$16,806.58	\$12,845.02	
MA	128	RTLDMAMA	MRBOMAMA	21	\$16,806.58	\$12,845.02	
MA	128	EDGRMAPP	HYNSMAOC	22	\$17,197.61	\$13,143.89	
MA	128	FTBGMAMA	MRBOMAMA	22	\$17,197.61	\$13,143.89	
MA	128	PPRLMAHI	LWRNMACA	22	\$17,197.61	\$13,143.89	
MA	128	VYHVMAED	HYNSMAOC	22	\$17,197.61	\$13,143.89	
MA	128	CATNMANM	MLFRMAWA	23	\$17,588.66	\$13,442.78	Ì
MA	128	WAHMMAHI	FLRVMANM	23	\$17,588.66	\$13,442.78	
MA	128	WRXBMAWA	FLRVMANM	23	\$17,588.66	\$13,442.78	
MA	128	MNMTMAMA	HYNSMAOC	24	\$17,979.74	\$13,741.66	
MA	128	TWNSMARA	MRBOMAMA	24	\$17,979.74	\$13,741.66	
MA	128	WMNSMAEL	MRBOMAMA	24	\$17,979.74	\$13,741.66	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		CUSTOMER	CTC		Month to	Two-Year	
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Month	Contract	
MA	128	SPNCMAME	MRBOMAMA	25	\$18,370.81	\$14,040.55	(I)
MA	128	WLLFMAMA	HYNSMAOC	25	\$18,370.81	\$14,040.55	
MA	128	HBTNMAMA	MRBOMAMA	26	\$18,761.86	\$14,339.43	
MA	128	OKHMMARU	MRBOMAMA	26	\$18,761.86	\$14,339.43	
MA	128	SBDGMAMA	MLFRMAWA	27	\$19,152.89	\$14,638.28	
MA	128	ASHBMASO	MRBOMAMA	28	\$19,543.97	\$14,937.18	
MA	128	ASHMMAPL	MRBOMAMA	28	\$19,543.97	\$14,937.18	ĺ
MA	128	NCKTMAUN	HYNSMAOC	28	\$19,543.97	\$14,937.18	
MA	128	BARRMAJA	MRBOMAMA	29	\$19,935.02	\$15,236.06	
MA	128	CMBSMAAZ	HYNSMAOC	29	\$19,935.02	\$15,236.06	ĺ
MA	128	GRNRMAWE	MRBOMAMA	29	\$19,935.02	\$15,236.06	ĺ
MA	128	NBFDMASM	MRBOMAMA	29	\$19,935.02	\$15,236.06	
MA	128	PRVNMAWI	HYNSMAOC	29	\$19,935.02	\$15,236.06	ĺ
MA	128	STBGMAMA	MLFRMAWA	30	\$20,326.09	\$15,534.95	
MA	128	CHLMMAST	HYNSMAOC	32	\$21,108.17	\$16,132.67	
MA	128	SCNSMABH	HYNSMAOC	32	\$21,108.17	\$16,132.67	ĺ
MA	128	TMTNMAME	MRBOMAMA	33	\$21,499.26	\$16,431.57	ĺ
MA	128	PTRSMAEA	MRBOMAMA	35	\$22,281.38	\$17,029.33	ĺ
MA	128	WNDNMAGR	MRBOMAMA	36	\$22,672.41	\$17,328.20	ĺ
MA	128	ATHOMARI	MRBOMAMA	39	\$23,845.58	\$18,224.84	ĺ
MA	128	ORNGMASM	MRBOMAMA	43	\$25,409.83	\$19,420.36	(I)

CTC Communications Corp.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 2nd Revised Sheet No. 280 Cancels 1st Revised Sheet No. 280

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)

11.4.3 PowerPathSM Link Connection Charge

A.	Non	-Recurring	12	24
			Month	Month
	1.	Service Establishment		
		per PowerPath SM Facility	\$2,400.00	\$1,200.00

B. Monthly Recurring Charges

Monthly Recurring Charges under Section 4 are for those PowerPathSM Network Connection that are established after December 1, 2003 and where facilities exist.

1. T-1 PowerPathSM Link Connection Charge

a. LATA #126

	Month			
	- to -	12	24	
Mileage	Month	Month	Month	
0 Miles	\$533.68	\$359.19	\$304.43	(I)
1 - 10 Miles	\$900.13	\$606.77	\$515.44	1
0 Miles	\$533.68	\$359.19	\$304.43	Ī
1 - 10 Miles	\$937.28	\$631.12	\$535.73	Ī
11 - 20 Miles	\$1,011.63	\$681.86	\$578.36	7 i
21 -30 Miles	\$1,088.62	\$734.63	\$623.01	Πi
0 Miles	n/a	n/a	n/a	Ī
1 - 10 Miles	\$1,099.26	\$740.70	\$629.08	Ī
11 - 20 Miles	\$1,170.94	\$789.41	\$669.70	Πi
21 -30 Miles	\$1,250.61	\$844.19	\$716.34	(I)
	0 Miles 1 - 10 Miles 0 Miles 1 - 10 Miles 1 - 10 Miles 11 - 20 Miles 21 - 30 Miles 0 Miles 1 - 10 Miles 1 - 20 Miles	Mileage Month 0 Miles \$533.68 1 - 10 Miles \$900.13 0 Miles \$533.68 1 - 10 Miles \$937.28 11 - 20 Miles \$1,011.63 21 - 30 Miles \$1,088.62 0 Miles n/a 1 - 10 Miles \$1,099.26 11 - 20 Miles \$1,170.94	Mileage Month Month 0 Miles \$533.68 \$359.19 1 - 10 Miles \$900.13 \$606.77 0 Miles \$533.68 \$359.19 1 - 10 Miles \$937.28 \$631.12 11 - 20 Miles \$1,011.63 \$681.86 21 - 30 Miles \$1,088.62 \$734.63 0 Miles n/a n/a 1 - 10 Miles \$1,099.26 \$740.70 11 - 20 Miles \$1,170.94 \$789.41	Mileage Month Month Month 0 Miles \$533.68 \$359.19 \$304.43 1 - 10 Miles \$900.13 \$606.77 \$515.44 0 Miles \$533.68 \$359.19 \$304.43 1 - 10 Miles \$937.28 \$631.12 \$535.73 11 - 20 Miles \$1,011.63 \$681.86 \$578.36 21 - 30 Miles \$1,088.62 \$734.63 \$623.01 0 Miles n/a n/a n/a 1 - 10 Miles \$1,099.26 \$740.70 \$629.08 11 - 20 Miles \$1,170.94 \$789.41 \$669.70

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.3 PowerPathSM Link Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - B. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - T-1 PowerPathSM Link Connection Charge (Cont'd.) 1.
 - b. LATA #128

		Month			
		- to -	12	24	
Zone	Mileage	Month	Month	Month	
Metropolitan	0 Miles	\$533.68	\$359.19	\$304.43	(I)
	1 - 10 Miles	\$791.27	\$533.74	\$452.55	
Urban	0 Miles	\$533.68	\$359.19	\$304.43	
	1 - 10 Miles	\$900.13	\$606.77	\$515.44	
	11 - 20 Miles	\$993.07	\$669.70	\$568.22	
Suburban	0 Miles	\$533.68	\$359.19	\$304.43	
	1 - 10 Miles	\$937.28	\$631.12	\$535.73	
	11 - 20 Miles	\$1,011.63	\$681.86	\$578.36	
	21 -30 Miles	\$1,088.62	\$734.63	\$623.01	
Rural	0 Miles	n/a	n/a	n/a	
	1 - 10 Miles	\$1,099.26	\$740.70	\$629.08	
	11 - 20 Miles	\$1,170.94	\$789.41	\$669.70	
	21 -30 Miles	\$1,250.61	\$844.19	\$716.34	
	31 -40 Miles	\$1,425.84	\$959.86	\$815.79	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)

11.4.4 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge III

A. Monthly Recurring Charge

1. T-1 PowerPathSM Connection Charge

a. LATA #126

Lata	Customer CLLI	1 Year	2 Year	3 Year
126	ADMSMAMA	\$651.14	\$598.66	\$586.47
126	AGWMMARO	\$430.57	\$395.72	\$387.60
126	AMHRMAFE	\$518.80	\$476.89	\$466.74
126	AMHRMASP	\$518.80	\$476.89	\$466.74
126	ASFDMAMA	\$651.14	\$598.66	\$586.47
126	BCKTMAWA	\$651.14	\$598.66	\$586.47
126	BLNDMAGL	\$762.31	\$700.13	\$685.93
126	BLTWMAJA	\$651.14	\$598.66	\$586.47
126	BMFDMAWA	\$762.31	\$700.13	\$685.93
126	BRNRMACH	\$518.80	\$476.89	\$466.74
126	BRPKMAWI	\$430.57	\$395.72	\$387.60
126	CHCPMARI	\$331.76	\$304.43	\$298.32
126	CHCPMAWE	\$430.57	\$395.72	\$387.60
126	CHESMAMU	\$762.31	\$700.13	\$685.93
126	CHFDMASB	\$651.14	\$598.66	\$586.47
126	CHMTMASO	\$651.14	\$598.66	\$586.47
126	CLRNMAYA	\$518.80	\$476.89	\$466.74
126	CMTNMAMA	\$762.31	\$700.13	\$685.93
126	CNWYMASH	\$518.80	\$476.89	\$466.74
126	DLTNMACA	\$471.18	\$432.25	\$424.14
126	EHMPMARA	\$430.57	\$395.72	\$387.60
126	ELNMMAPL	\$518.80	\$476.89	\$466.74
126	GLVLMAHI	\$871.73	\$801.58	\$783.35
126	GNFDMACH	\$331.76	\$304.43	\$298.32

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.4 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge III (Cont'd)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Connection Charge (Cont'd)
 - a. LATA #126 (Cont'd)

Lata	Customer CLLI	Month to Month
126	ADMSMAMA	\$979.78
126	AGWMMARO	\$647.85
126	AMHRMAFE	\$780.63
126	AMHRMASP	\$780.63
126	ASFDMAMA	\$979.78
126	BCKTMAWA	\$979.78
126	BLNDMAGL	\$1,147.04
126	BLTWMAJA	\$979.78
126	BMFDMAWA	\$1,147.04
126	BRNRMACH	\$780.63
126	BRPKMAWI	\$647.85
126	CHCPMARI	\$499.18
126	CHCPMAWE	\$647.85
126	CHESMAMU	\$1,147.04
126	CHFDMASB	\$979.78
126	CHMTMASO	\$979.78
126	CLRNMAYA	\$780.63
126	CMTNMAMA	\$1,147.04
126	CNWYMASH	\$780.63
126	DLTNMACA	\$708.93
126	EHMPMARA	\$647.85
126	ELNMMAPL	\$780.63
126	GLVLMAHI	\$1,311.68
126	GNFDMACH	\$499.18

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.4 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge III (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - a. LATA #126 (Cont'd.)

Lata	Customer CLLI	1 Year	2 Year	3 Year	
126	GRBRMASC	\$876.66	\$700.13	\$685.93	(I)
126	GRVIMAWG	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47	
126	HLYKMAMA	\$381.52	\$304.43	\$298.32	ĺ
126	HMPDMAMA	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	Ì
126	HNDLMASO	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	
126	HNTNMAMA	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47	
126	HSTNMAMA	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47	
126	HTFDMACH	\$541.86	\$432.25	\$424.14	
126	INORMARL	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	
126	LDLWMAWI	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	
126	LENXMAWA	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	
126	LGMDMALO	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	
126	MLFLMACR	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	
126	MNSNMAMA	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47	
126	MTAGMACE	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	
126	NADMMASU	\$876.66	\$700.13	\$685.93	
126	NATNMAMA	\$381.52	\$304.43	\$298.32	
126	NRFDMAMA	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47	
126	OTISMAEO	\$876.66	\$700.13	\$685.93	
126	PLMRMAPL	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47	
126	PTFDMAAA	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	
126	PTFDMAFE	\$381.52	\$304.43	\$298.32	
126	RSSLMAMA	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47	
126	SDFDMACO	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.4 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge III (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - a. LATA #126 (Cont'd.)

Lata	Customer CLLI	Month to Month
126	GRBRMASC	\$1,147.04
126	GRVIMAWG	\$979.78
126	HLYKMAMA	\$499.18
126	HMPDMAMA	\$780.63
126	HNDLMASO	\$780.63
126	HNTNMAMA	\$979.78
126	HSTNMAMA	\$979.78
126	HTFDMACH	\$708.93
126	INORMARL	\$780.63
126	LDLWMAWI	\$780.63
126	LENXMAWA	\$780.63
126	LGMDMALO	\$647.85
126	MLFLMACR	\$780.63
126	MNSNMAMA	\$979.78
126	MTAGMACE	\$780.63
126	NADMMASU	\$1,147.04
126	NATNMAMA	\$499.18
126	NRFDMAMA	\$979.78
126	OTISMAEO	\$1,147.04
126	PLMRMAPL	\$979.78
126	PTFDMAAA	\$647.85
126	PTFDMAFE	\$499.18
126	RSSLMAMA	\$979.78
126	SDFDMACO	\$780.63

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.4 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge III (Cont'd.)
 - Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.) A.
 - T-1 PowerPathSM Connection Charge (Cont'd.) 1.
 - a. LATA #126 (Cont'd.)

Lata	Customer CLLI	1 Year	2 Year	3 Year	
126	SHFDMAMA	\$1,002.49	\$801.58	\$783.35	(
126	SLFLMACR	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	
126	SNDSMAOT	\$1,002.49	\$801.58	\$783.35	
126	SPFDMAWO	\$381.52	\$304.43	\$298.32	
126	STBRMAPI	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47	
126	SWCKMACO	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	
126	TRFLMAAA	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	
126	WAREMABA	\$876.66	\$700.13	\$685.93	
126	WLBGMAMA	\$541.86	\$432.25	\$424.14	
126	WLBRMAMA	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	
126	WLTWMAWA	\$876.66	\$700.13	\$685.93	
126	WOTNMAWI	\$1,002.49	\$801.58	\$783.35	
126	WRRNMAQU	\$1,002.49	\$801.58	\$783.35	
126	WSBGMALE	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	
126	WSFDMAWA	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	7 (

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.4 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge III (Cont'd.)
 - Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.) A.
 - T-1 PowerPathSM Connection Charge (Cont'd.) 1.
 - a. LATA #126 (Cont'd.)

Lata	Customer CLLI	Month to Month	
126	SHFDMAMA	\$1,311.68	
126	SLFLMACR	\$780.63	
126	SNDSMAOT	\$1,311.68	
126	SPFDMAWO	\$499.18	
126	STBRMAPI	\$979.78	
126	SWCKMACO	\$780.63	
126	TRFLMAAA	\$647.85	
126	WAREMABA	\$1,147.04	
126	WLBGMAMA	\$708.93	
126	WLBRMAMA	\$780.63	
126	WLTWMAWA	\$1,147.04	
126	WOTNMAWI	\$1,311.68	
126	WRRNMAQU	\$1,311.68	
126	WSBGMALE	\$780.63	
126	WSFDMAWA	\$780.63	(

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.4 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge III (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Connection Charge (Cont'd.)

b. LATA #128

Lata	Customer CLLI	1 Year	2 Year	3 Year	
128	ACSHMAPL	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47	(I)
128	ACTNMAMA	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	7 ï
128	AMSBMAPL	\$876.66	\$700.13	\$685.93	٦i
128	ANDVMAEL	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	٦ i
128	ARTNMAPL	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	_
128	ASHBMASO	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	_
128	ASHMMAPL	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	_
128	ASLDMAMA	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	_
128	ASNTMAMA	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	
128	ATHOMARI	\$1,002.49	\$801.58	\$783.35	
128	ATLBMABA	\$876.66	\$700.13	\$685.93	7 i
128	AUBNMALG	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	7
128	AYERMAPL	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	7
128	BARRMAJA	\$876.66	\$700.13	\$685.93	7
128	BDFRMAPA	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	
128	BITNMAWI	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	
128	BKLIMAGG	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	T i
128	BKLIMAMA	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	٦ i
128	BLMTMALE	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	٦ i
128	BLRCMAAN	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	
128	BOTNMAMA	\$541.86	\$432.25	\$424.14	
128	BRLNMAHI	\$541.86	\$432.25	\$424.14	Πi
128	BRNSMAMA	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	
128	BRNTMAWA	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	
128	BRTNMACR	\$381.52	\$304.43	\$298.32	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.4 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge III (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd)

Lata	Customer CLLI	Month to Month
128	ACSHMAPL	\$979.78
128	ACTNMAMA	\$780.63
128	AMSBMAPL	\$1,147.04
128	ANDVMAEL	\$647.85
128	ARTNMAPL	\$647.85
128	ASHBMASO	\$780.63
128	ASHMMAPL	\$780.63
128	ASLDMAMA	\$647.85
128	ASNTMAMA	\$780.63
128	ATHOMARI	\$1,311.68
128	ATLBMABA	\$1,147.04
128	AUBNMALG	\$647.85
128	AYERMAPL	\$780.63
128	BARRMAJA	\$1,147.04
128	BDFRMAPA	\$647.85
128	BITNMAWI	\$647.85
128	BKLIMAGG	\$647.85
128	BKLIMAMA	\$647.85
128	BLMTMALE	\$647.85
128	BLRCMAAN	\$780.63
128	BOTNMAMA	\$708.93
128	BRLNMAHI	\$708.93
128	BRNSMAMA	\$647.85
128	BRNTMAWA	\$647.85
128	BRTNMACR	\$499.18

(I)

|

| (I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.4 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge III (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

Lata	Customer CLLI	1 Year	2 Year	3 Year	
128	BRWRMACH	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	(I)
128	BRWSMAYA	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47	
128	BRYVMAUN	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	٦ i
128	BSRVMAST	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	٦ i
128	BSTNMABE	\$381.52	\$304.43	\$298.32	
128	BSTNMABO	\$381.52	\$304.43	\$298.32	
128	BSTNMAFR	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	
128	BSTNMAHA	\$381.52	\$304.43	\$298.32	
128	BURLMABE	\$381.52	\$304.43	\$298.32	
128	BVRLMAEL	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	٦ i
128	BYTNMAMA	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	
128	BZBYMAPE	\$876.66	\$700.13	\$685.93	
128	CATNMANM	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	
128	CHFRMANO	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	
128	СННММАОН	\$876.66	\$700.13	\$685.93	
128	CHLMMAST	\$1,079.61	\$862.47	\$844.19	
128	CHLSMACH	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	i
128	CLTNMACH	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	i
128	CMBRMA01	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	Ì
128	CMBRMABE	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	
128	CMBRMAWA	\$381.52	\$304.43	\$298.32	İ
128	CNCRMAWA	\$381.52	\$304.43	\$298.32	ĺ
128	CNTNMAWA	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	İ
128	CRVRMAMA	\$1,002.49	\$801.58	\$783.35	
128	CTMTMADE	\$876.66	\$700.13	\$685.93	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.4 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge III (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

Lata	Customer CLLI	Month to Month
128	BRWRMACH	\$780.63
128	BRWSMAYA	\$979.78
128	BRYVMAUN	\$780.63
128	BSRVMAST	\$780.63
128	BSTNMABE	\$499.18
128	BSTNMABO	\$499.18
128	BSTNMAFR	\$647.85
128	BSTNMAHA	\$499.18
128	BURLMABE	\$499.18
128	BVRLMAEL	\$647.85
128	BYTNMAMA	\$780.63
128	BZBYMAPE	\$1,147.04
128	CATNMANM	\$780.63
128	CHFRMANO	\$647.85
128	СННММАОН	\$1,147.04
128	CHLMMAST	\$1,412.55
128	CHLSMACH	\$647.85
128	CLTNMACH	\$647.85
128	CMBRMA01	\$647.85
128	CMBRMABE	\$647.85
128	CMBRMAWA	\$499.18
128	CNCRMAWA	\$499.18
128	CNTNMAWA	\$780.63
128	CRVRMAMA	\$1,311.68
128	CTMTMADE	\$1,147.04

(I)

| | (I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.4 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge III (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

Lata	Customer CLLI	1 Year	2 Year	3 Year
128	DDHMMAWA	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60
128	DGTNMAEL	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74
128	DNNSMAYA	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74
128	DNVSMAHI	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60
128	DRCHMAAD	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60
128	DRCTMAMM	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60
128	DXBRMACH	\$876.66	\$700.13	\$685.93
128	EBSTMASA	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60
128	EBWRMABE	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60
128	EDGLMAMA	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74
128	EDGRMAPP	\$1,002.49	\$801.58	\$783.35
128	EPRVRINB	\$746.78	\$598.66	\$584.46
128	ESSXMASP	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47
128	ESTNMANM	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60
128	FKLNMAMC	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74
128	FLMOMAMG	\$876.66	\$700.13	\$685.93
128	FLRVMANM	\$381.52	\$304.43	\$298.32
128	FRMNMAUN	\$381.52	\$304.43	\$298.32
128	FTBGMAMA	\$381.52	\$304.43	\$298.32
128	FXBOMACO	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47
128	GFTNMAWO	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74
128	GLCSMAEL	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47
128	GNDLMASU	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60
128	GRNRMAWE	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74
128	GRTNMAHO	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.4 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge III (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

Lata	Customer CLLI	Month to Month
128	DDHMMAWA	\$647.85
128	DGTNMAEL	\$780.63
128	DNNSMAYA	\$780.63
128	DNVSMAHI	\$647.85
128	DRCHMAAD	\$647.85
128	DRCTMAMM	\$647.85
128	DXBRMACH	\$1,147.04
128	EBSTMASA	\$647.85
128	EBWRMABE	\$647.85
128	EDGLMAMA	\$780.63
128	EDGRMAPP	\$1,311.68
128	EPRVRINB	\$977.12
128	ESSXMASP	\$980.73
128	ESTNMANM	\$979.78
128	FKLNMAMC	\$780.63
128	FLMOMAMG	\$1,147.04
128	FLRVMANM	\$499.18
128	FRMNMAUN	\$499.18
128	FTBGMAMA	\$499.18
128	FXBOMACO	\$979.78
128	GFTNMAWO	\$780.63
128	GLCSMAEL	\$979.78
128	GNDLMASU	\$647.85
128	GRNRMAWE	\$780.63
128	GRTNMAHO	\$979.78

(I)

; | (I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.4 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge III (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

Lata	Customer CLLI	1 Year	2 Year	3 Year
128	GRTWMAWI	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74
128	HBTNMAMA	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47
128	HDSNMAFR	\$381.52	\$304.43	\$298.32
128	HLDNMAHO	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74
128	HLSTMACH	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74
128	HMTNMAWI	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74
128	HNHMMAGR	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74
128	HNVRMACO	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47
128	HPTNMAHR	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74
128	HRVRMALI	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74
128	HRWCMAMA	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47
128	HVHLMAWI	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74
128	HYNSMAOC	\$381.52	\$304.43	\$298.32
128	НҮРКМАНА	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74
128	IPSWMACO	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47
128	KGTNMASL	\$876.66	\$700.13	\$685.93
128	LCSRMAGR	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74
128	LMNSMASC	\$381.52	\$304.43	\$298.32
128	LNBGMASC	\$541.86	\$432.25	\$424.14
128	LTTNMAKI	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74
128	LWLLMAAP	\$381.52	\$304.43	\$298.32
128	LWRNMACA	\$381.52	\$304.43	\$298.32
128	LXTNMAWA	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60
128	LYFDMACA	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74
128	LYNNMACH	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.4 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge III (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

Lata	Customer CLLI	Month to Month
128	GRTWMAWI	\$780.63
128	HBTNMAMA	\$979.78
128	HDSNMAFR	\$499.18
128	HLDNMAHO	\$780.63
128	HLSTMACH	\$780.63
128	HMTNMAWI	\$780.63
128	HNHMMAGR	\$780.63
128	HNVRMACO	\$979.78
128	HPTNMAHR	\$780.63
128	HRVRMALI	\$780.63
128	HRWCMAMA	\$979.78
128	HVHLMAWI	\$780.63
128	HYNSMAOC	\$499.18
128	НҮРКМАНА	\$780.63
128	IPSWMACO	\$979.78
128	KGTNMASL	\$1,147.04
128	LCSRMAGR	\$780.63
128	LMNSMASC	\$499.18
128	LNBGMASC	\$708.93
128	LTTNMAKI	\$780.63
128	LWLLMAAP	\$499.18
128	LWRNMACA	\$499.18
128	LXTNMAWA	\$647.85
128	LYFDMACA	\$780.63
128	LYNNMACH	\$647.85

(I)

| | | | |

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.4 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge III (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

Lata	Customer CLLI	1 Year	2 Year	3 Year	
128	MARNMAMI	\$876.66	\$700.13	\$685.93	(I)
128	MDLBMAJA	\$876.66	\$700.13	\$685.93	
128	MEFDMAPL	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	Ì
128	MEWYMAVI	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	
128	MLBRMAGR	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	
128	MLDNMAEL	\$381.52	\$304.43	\$298.32	
128	MLFRMAWA	\$381.52	\$304.43	\$298.32	
128	MLISMAMA	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	
128	MLTNMAAD	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	Ì
128	MNCHMASU	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	Ì
128	MNFDMABR	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47	Ì
128	MNMTMAMA	\$1,002.49	\$801.58	\$783.35	
128	MRBLMAPL	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	
128	MRBOMAMA	\$381.52	\$304.43	\$298.32	
128	MRFDMAMA	\$876.66	\$700.13	\$685.93	
128	MRMCMACE	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47	
128	MSHPMAGN	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47	
128	MTPSMAMH	\$876.66	\$700.13	\$685.93	Ì
128	MYNRMAWA	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	Ì
128	NATLMAOE	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47	
128	NBFDMASM	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47	
128	NBFRMAAE	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47	Ì
128	NBPTMAGR	\$876.66	\$700.13	\$685.93	Ì
128	NCHLMAGR	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	Ì
128	NCKTMAUN	\$1,002.49	\$801.58	\$783.35	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.4 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge III (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

Lata	Customer CLLI	Month to Month
128	MARNMAMI	\$1,147.04
128	MDLBMAJA	\$1,147.04
128	MEFDMAPL	\$780.63
128	MEWYMAVI	\$780.63
128	MLBRMAGR	\$780.63
128	MLDNMAEL	\$499.18
128	MLFRMAWA	\$499.18
128	MLISMAMA	\$780.63
128	MLTNMAAD	\$647.85
128	MNCHMASU	\$780.63
128	MNFDMABR	\$979.78
128	MNMTMAMA	\$1,311.68
128	MRBLMAPL	\$647.85
128	MRBOMAMA	\$499.18
128	MRFDMAMA	\$1,147.04
128	MRMCMACE	\$979.78
128	MSHPMAGN	\$979.78
128	MTPSMAMH	\$1,147.04
128	MYNRMAWA	\$780.63
128	NATLMAOE	\$979.78
128	NBFDMASM	\$979.78
128	NBFRMAAE	\$979.78
128	NBPTMAGR	\$1,147.04
128	NCHLMAGR	\$647.85
128	NCKTMAUN	\$1,311.68

(I)

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.4 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge III (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

Lata	Customer CLLI	1 Year	2 Year	3 Year	
128	NDHMMAPI	\$381.52	\$304.43	\$298.32	(I)
128	NFRMMAED	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	Ī Ì
128	NRBOMASC	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	Ī
128	NRDGMACE	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	Πi
128	NRTNMATA	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47	Ī
128	NRWDMAVE	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	l i
128	NRWLMAMA	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47	Ī
128	NTCKMAEC	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	Ī
128	NWTNMAWA	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	Ī
128	OKHMMARU	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47	Ī
128	ORLNMAYA	\$876.66	\$700.13	\$685.93	Ī
128	ORNGMASM	\$1,002.49	\$801.58	\$783.35	
128	OSVLMAWB	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	
128	OXFRMAWH	\$381.52	\$304.43	\$298.32	
128	PBDYMACE	\$381.52	\$304.43	\$298.32	
128	PLMOMACO	\$876.66	\$700.13	\$685.93	
128	PPRLMAHI	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47	l i
128	PRTNMABO	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	Πi
128	PRVNMAWI	\$1,002.49	\$801.58	\$783.35] i
128	PTRSMAEA	\$1,002.49	\$801.58	\$783.35	1
128	PWTCRIHI	\$669.70	\$568.22	\$551.98	
128	QNCYMAHA	\$381.52	\$304.43	\$298.32	
128	RCPTMAMA	\$876.66	\$700.13	\$685.93	
128	RDNGMALI	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	
128	REVRMABE	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.4 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge III (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

Lata	Customer CLLI	Month to Month
128	NDHMMAPI	\$499.18
128	NFRMMAED	\$647.85
128	NRBOMASC	\$780.63
128	NRDGMACE	\$780.63
128	NRTNMATA	\$979.78
128	NRWDMAVE	\$780.63
128	NRWLMAMA	\$979.78
128	NTCKMAEC	\$647.85
128	NWTNMAWA	\$647.85
128	OKHMMARU	\$979.78
128	ORLNMAYA	\$1,147.04
128	ORNGMASM	\$1,311.68
128	OSVLMAWB	\$780.63
128	OXFRMAWH	\$499.18
128	PBDYMACE	\$499.18
128	PLMOMACO	\$1,147.04
128	PPRLMAHI	\$979.78
128	PRTNMABO	\$780.63
128	PRVNMAWI	\$1,311.68
128	PTRSMAEA	\$1,311.68
128	PWTCRIHI	\$876.22
128	QNCYMAHA	\$499.18
128	RCPTMAMA	\$1,147.04
128	RDNGMALI	\$647.85
128	REVRMABE	\$647.85

(I)

| | | |

| (I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.4 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge III (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

Lata	Customer CLLI	1 Year	2 Year	3 Year
128	RHBTMABA	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47
128	RKLDMAWE	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74
128	RNDHMAME	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74
128	ROCHMANO	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47
128	RTLDMAMA	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47
128	RWLYMAHA	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47
128	RXBRMAWA	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60
128	SAGSMACE	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60
128	SALMMANO	\$381.52	\$304.43	\$298.32
128	SBDGMAMA	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74
128	SBTNMAEF	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60
128	SCNSMABH	\$1,079.61	\$862.47	\$844.19
128	SCTTMAFP	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47
128	SDBRMABP	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74
128	SGMRMAYA	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47
128	SGTNMAWA	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74
128	SHRNMAHI	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74
128	SHRWMAGR	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60
128	SHRYMACH	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74
128	SOVLMACE	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60
128	SPNCMAME	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74
128	STBGMAMA	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47
128	STNGMABR	\$426.18	\$340.94	\$334.83
128	TMTNMAME	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47
128	TNTNMAPL	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.4 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge III (Cont'd.)
 - Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.) A.
 - T-1 PowerPathSM Connection Charge (Cont'd.) 1.
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

Lata	Customer CLLI	Month to Month
128	RHBTMABA	\$979.78
128	RKLDMAWE	\$780.63
128	RNDHMAME	\$780.63
128	ROCHMANO	\$979.78
128	RTLDMAMA	\$979.78
128	RWLYMAHA	\$979.78
128	RXBRMAWA	\$647.85
128	SAGSMACE	\$647.85
128	SALMMANO	\$499.18
128	SBDGMAMA	\$780.63
128	SBTNMAEF	\$647.85
128	SCNSMABH	\$1,412.55
128	SCTTMAFP	\$979.78
128	SDBRMABP	\$780.63
128	SGMRMAYA	\$979.78
128	SGTNMAWA	\$780.63
128	SHRNMAHI	\$780.63
128	SHRWMAGR	\$647.85
128	SHRYMACH	\$780.63
128	SOVLMACE	\$647.85
128	SPNCMAME	\$780.63
128	STBGMAMA	\$979.78
128	STNGMABR	\$557.59
128	TMTNMAME	\$979.78
128	TNTNMAPL	\$979.78

(I)

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.4 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge III (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

Lata	Customer CLLI	1 Year	2 Year	3 Year	
128	TPFDMACE	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	(I)
128	TWBYMARO	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	
128	TWNSMARA	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	l
128	TYNGMAKE	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	j
128	UPTNMAPI	\$541.86	\$432.25	\$424.14	
128	UXBRMACO	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	
128	VYHVMAED	\$1,002.49	\$801.58	\$783.35	
128	WAHMMAHI	\$1,002.49	\$801.58	\$783.35	
128	WBSTMANE	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	
128	WBTNMAPR	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	
128	WHMNMAWA	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	j
128	WHVLMAPA	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	
128	WKFDMABE	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	
128	WLHMMASP	\$381.52	\$304.43	\$298.32	
128	WLHMMAWE	\$381.52	\$304.43	\$298.32	
128	WLLFMAMA	\$1,002.49	\$801.58	\$783.35	
128	WLMGMAMA	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	
128	WLPLMASS	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	
128	WLSLMALA	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	ĺ
128	WMNSMAEL	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	
128	WNCHMAMA	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	ĺ
128	WNDNMAGR	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47	T i
128	WNSCRICL	\$635.17	\$304.43	\$290.21	ĺ
128	WNTHMAMA	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	
128	WNWBMAMA	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.4 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge III (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

Lata	Customer CLLI	Month to Month
128	TPFDMACE	\$780.63
128	TWBYMARO	\$647.85
128	TWNSMARA	\$780.63
128	TYNGMAKE	\$780.63
128	UPTNMAPI	\$708.93
128	UXBRMACO	\$780.63
128	VYHVMAED	\$1,311.68
128	WAHMMAHI	\$1,311.68
128	WBSTMANE	\$647.85
128	WBTNMAPR	\$780.63
128	WHMNMAWA	\$647.85
128	WHVLMAPA	\$780.63
128	WKFDMABE	\$647.85
128	WLHMMASP	\$499.18
128	WLHMMAWE	\$499.18
128	WLLFMAMA	\$1,311.68
128	WLMGMAMA	\$647.85
128	WLPLMASS	\$780.63
128	WLSLMALA	\$647.85
128	WMNSMAEL	\$780.63
128	WNCHMAMA	\$647.85
128	WNDNMAGR	\$979.78
128	WNSCRICL	\$831.08
128	WNTHMAMA	\$647.85
128	WNWBMAMA	\$979.78

(I)

. | | |

| | | | | |

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.4 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge III (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

Lata	Customer CLLI	1 Year	2 Year	3 Year	
128	WPBDMAPI	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	(I)
128	WRCSMACE	\$381.52	\$304.43	\$298.32	
128	WRHMMASO	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47	
128	WRRNRIEV	\$870.57	\$696.06	\$675.76	
128	WRXBMABE	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	
128	WSBOMASU	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	
128	WSFRMADE	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	
128	WSPTMADR	\$748.81	\$598.66	\$586.47	
128	WTTWMAWC	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	
128	WYLDMABP	\$596.62	\$476.89	\$466.74	
128	WYMOMAMI	\$495.16	\$395.72	\$387.60	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.4 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 11.4.4 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge III (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

Lata	Customer CLLI	Month to Month
128	WPBDMAPI	\$647.85
128	WRCSMACE	\$499.18
128	WRHMMASO	\$979.78
128	WRRNRIEV	\$1,139.09
128	WRXBMABE	\$647.85
128	WSBOMASU	\$780.63
128	WSFRMADE	\$780.63
128	WSPTMADR	\$979.78
128	WTTWMAWC	\$647.85
128	WYLDMABP	\$780.63
128	WYMOMAMI	\$647.85

(I)

| |

(I)

 $\begin{array}{c} \text{Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide} \\ 2^{\text{nd}} \text{ Revised Sheet No. 306} \\ \text{Cancels } 1^{\text{st}} \text{ Revised Sheet No. 306} \end{array}$

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

11.5 CTC Voice Services

11.5.1 Local Voice Service

A. Monthly Recurring Charges

1. CTC Direct Service

	Base Rate	12 Month	24 Month	36 Month	
POTS - Per Line					
Unmeasured	\$56.61 (I)	\$39.81 (I)	\$38.97 (I)	\$38.09 (I)	
Measured	\$30.06 (I)	\$21.14 (I)	\$20.70 (I)	\$19.80 (I)	
Centrex - Per Line**					(C)
Unmeasured	\$52.93 (I)	\$37.19 (I)	\$36.41 (I)	\$35.60 (I)	` '
Measured	\$33.30 (I)	\$23.41 (I)	\$22.90 (I)	\$22.39 (I)	
Wide Area Centrex**					(C)
Per Line	\$79.11 (I)	\$55.66 (I)	\$54.42 (I)	\$53.20 (I)	
Non-recurring	\$25.00	\$25.00	\$25.00	\$25.00	

^{**} Grandfathered to existing Customers at existing locations.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide $2^{\rm nd}$ Revised Sheet No. 307 Cancels $1^{\rm st}$ Revised Sheet No. 307

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.5 CTC Voice Services (Cont'd.)
 - 11.5.1 Local Voice Service (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 1. CTC Direct Service (Cont'd.)

	Base Rate	12 Month	24 Month	36 Month			
Digital Voice Channel Ser	vice - Per Chanr	nel					
Unmeasured	\$56.61 (I)	\$39.81 (I)	\$33.89 (I)	\$38.09 (I)			
Measured	\$30.06 (I)	\$21.14 (I)	\$20.70 (I)	\$19.80 (I)			
ISDN PRI Service - Per Channel							
Unmeasured	\$41.30 (I)	\$29.04 (I)	\$28.41 (I)	\$27.78 (I)			
Measured	\$50.16 (I)	\$35.25 (I)	\$34.49 (I)	\$33.73 (I)			
PowerNet PRI - Per Service							
Unmeasured	\$949.96 (I)	\$667.95 (I)	\$653.46 (I)	\$638.93 (I)			
Measured	\$1,150.86 (I)	\$811.06 (I)	\$793.48 (I)	\$775.81 (I)			

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

11.5 CTC Voice Services (Cont'd.)

11.5.1 Local Voice Service (Cont'd.)

A. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)

2. CTC Advantage Service

	Base Rate	12 Month	24 Month	36 Month
POTS / Analog - Per Line Unmeasured Measured	\$46.58 (I) \$26.38 (I)	\$32.78 (I) \$17.84 (I)	\$32.06 (I) \$17.45 (I)	\$31.33 (I) \$17.04 (I)
Centrex - Per Line**				
Unmeasured	\$42.32 (I)	\$29.77 (I)	\$29.12 (I)	\$28.50 (I)
Measured	\$26.63 (I)	\$18.72 (I)	\$18.33 (I)	\$17.91 (I)
Wide Area Centrex**				
Per Line	\$79.11 (I)	\$55.66 (I)	\$54.42 (I)	\$53.20 (I)
Non-recurring	\$25.00	\$25.00	\$25.00	\$25.00

^{**} Grandfathered to existing Customers at existing locations.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide $2^{\rm nd}$ Revised Sheet No. 309 Cancels $1^{\rm st}$ Revised Sheet No. 309

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.5 CTC Voice Services (Cont'd.)
 - 11.5.1 Local Voice Service (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 3. CTC PowerPathSM Services

		Base Rate	12 Month	24 Month	36 Month
Analog Voic	e Channels - Po	er Line			
-	Unmeasured	\$56.61 (I)	\$39.81 (I)	\$38.97 (I)	\$38.09 (I)
	Measured	\$30.08 (I)	\$21.14 (I)	\$20.70 (I)	\$19.80 (I)
Digital Voice	e Channels - Pe	er Line			
	Unmeasured	\$56.61 (I)	\$39.81 (I)	\$38.97 (I)	\$38.09 (I)
	Measured	\$30.08 (I)	\$21.14 (I)	\$20.70 (I)	\$19.80 (I)

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 2nd Revised Sheet No. 310 Cancels 1st Revised Sheet No. 310

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.5 CTC Voice Services (Cont'd.)
 - 11.5.1 Local Voice Service (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 4. CTC PowerNet PRI Services

	Base Rate	12 Month	<u> 24 Month</u>	<u>36 Month</u>
Unmeasured	\$1,153.52 (I)	\$811.06 (I)	\$793.48 (I)	\$775.81 (I)
Measured	\$949.96 (I)	\$667.95 (I)	\$653.45 (I)	\$638.93 (I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

11.5 CTC Voice Services (Cont'd.)

11.5.1 Local Voice Service (Cont'd.)

A. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)

3. Optional Voice Features

	<u>NRC</u>	Base Rate	12 Month	24 Month	36 Month
Account Codes -					
Non-Verified	\$	\$12.66 (I)	\$9.66 (I)	\$9.66 (I)	\$9.66 (I)
(per code per month)					
Verified					
(per group of codes)					
0 - 100	\$20.00	\$25.29 (I)	\$19.33 (I)	\$19.33 (I)	\$19.33 (I)
101 - 1,000	\$20.00	\$63.23 (I)	\$48.32 (I)	\$48.32 (I)	\$48.32 (I)
1001 - 2,000	\$20.00	\$126.43 (I)	\$96.65 (I)	\$96.65 (I)	\$96.65 (I)
2001 - 3,000 +	\$20.00	\$189.67 (I)	\$144.95 (I)	\$144.95 (I)	· /
,		. ()	. ()	. ()	. ()
Anonymous Call Rejection	ı				
Per Call	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$
Busy Redial / *66					
Per Month	\$	\$1.51 (I)	\$1.06 (I)	\$1.04 (I)	\$0.98 (I)
		` ,	` ,	. ,	. ,
Per Month	\$	\$7.95 (I)	\$5.61 (I)	\$5.49 (I)	\$5.29 (I)
Call Forward No Answer V	Variable				
Per Month	\$	\$7.95 (I)	\$5.61 (I)	\$5.49 (I)	\$5.29 (I)
	*	,,,,,	,	, ,	, ,
Call Forward Variable					
Per Month	\$	\$14.66 (I)	\$10.30 (I)	\$10.07 (I)	\$9.82 (I)
1 01 1/1011011	Ψ	ψ1 1.00 (1)	Ψ10.50 (1)	ψ10.07 (1)	\$7.02 (I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

11.5 CTC Voice Services (Cont'd.)

11.5.1 Local Voice Service (Cont'd.)

A. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)

3. Optional Voice Features (Cont'd.)

C.11 F 1 D	NRC	Base Rate	12 Month	24 Month	36 Month
Call Forward Busy Per Month	\$	\$7.95 (I)	\$5.61 (I)	\$5.49 (I)	\$5.29 (I)
Call Forwarding No Answer Per Month	\$	\$7.95 (I)	\$5.61 (I)	\$5.49 (I)	\$5.29 (I)
Call Forwarding Busy No Ar Per Month	swer \$	\$7.95 (I)	\$5.61 (I)	\$5.49 (I)	\$5.29 (I)
Call Hold Per Month	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$
Caller ID (number only) Per Month	\$	\$14.27 (I)	\$10.04 (I)	\$9.82 (I)	\$9.56 (I)
Caller ID w/ name Per Month	\$	\$17.04 (I)	\$12.02 (I)	\$11.74 (I)	\$11.49 (I)
Call Park Per Month	\$	\$1.51 (I)	\$1.05 (I)	\$1.04 (I)	\$0.98 (I)
Call Pick-up Per Month	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$
Call Return Per Month	\$	\$1.51 (I)	\$1.05 (I)	\$1.04 (I)	\$0.98 (I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.5 CTC Voice Services (Cont'd.)
 - 11.5.1 Local Voice Service (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 3. Optional Voice Features (Cont'd.)

~ 4 =	<u>NRC</u>	Base Rate	12 Month	24 Month	36 Month
Call Trace Per Call	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$
Call Trace Per Activation	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$
Call Trace Case preparation	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$
Call Transfer Per Call	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$
Call Transfer & 3-Way Callin Per Month	ng \$	\$23.90 (I)	\$16.82 (I)	\$16.46 (I)	\$16.05 (I)
Call Waiting ID w / Name, Per Month	\$	\$17.04 (I)	\$12.02 (I)	\$11.74 (I)	\$11.49 (I)
Call Waiting Per Month	\$	\$15.53 (I)	\$10.95 (I)	\$10.70 (I)	\$10.45 (I)
Distinctive Ring 1, additiona Per Month	1 TNs \$	\$17.25 (I)	\$12.10 (I)	\$11.87 (I)	\$11.60 (I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

11.5 CTC Voice Services (Cont'd.)

11.5.1 Local Voice Service (Cont'd.)

A. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)

3. Optional Voice Features (Cont'd.)

	NRC	Base Rate	12 Month	24 Month	36 Month
Distinctive Ring 2, additional Per Month	TNs \$	\$28.68 (I)	\$20.18 (I)	\$19.76 (I)	\$19.33 (I)
Hunt Group (establish new H Per Group	unt Group) \$		\$	\$	\$
Hunt Group - (Change Existin Case preparation	•	\$	\$	\$	\$
Line Blocking (all Calls) Per Month	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$
Line Overflow to Directory N Referral Service		\$	\$	\$	\$
Selective Call Acceptance Per Month	\$	\$14.40 (I)	\$10.14 (I)	\$9.92 (I)	\$9.66 (I)
Selective Call Forwarding Per Month	\$	\$14.40 (I)	\$10.14 (I)	\$9.92 (I)	\$9.66 (I)
Selective Call Rejection Per Month	\$	\$14.40 (I)	\$10.14 (I)	\$9.92 (I)	\$9.66 (I)

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide $2^{\rm nd}$ Revised Sheet No. 315 Cancels $1^{\rm st}$ Revised Sheet No. 315

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 11.5 CTC Voice Services (Cont'd.)
 - 11.5.1 Local Voice Service (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 4. Other Service Features

D: 17 17 17 D	NRC	Base Rate	12 Month	24 Month	36 Month
Direct Inward Dial (DID) Bi Per Number Block	locks				
100 Number Block	\$	\$135.41 (I)	n/a	n/a	n/a
50 Number Block	\$		n/a	n/a	n/a
20 Number Block	\$	\$67.70 (I)	n/a	n/a	n/a
DNIS					
21112				Monthly	
Standard				\$15.96 (I)	
Custom				\$15.96 (I)	
Digital Manipulation					
Digital Manipulation per telephone number u	tilizina this	s feature		\$10.61 (I)	
per telephone number u	unzing und	s icature		\$10.01 (1)	
Incoming Caller Line Identi	fication (IC	CLID) - (ISDN	PRI Services	s only)	
Per Service	`	, ,		,	
ICLID				\$132.78 (I)	
ICLID, w/name and nur	mber			\$132.78 (I)	
ICLID, w/number only				\$132.78 (I)	

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

11.5 CTC Voice Services (Cont'd.)

11.5.1 Local Voice Service (Cont'd.)

A. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)

5. Other Services

	<u>NRC</u>	Base Rate	12 Month	24 Month	36 Month
Foreign Number Service					
Per Number Block					
100 Number Block	\$	\$135.41 (I)	n/a	n/a	n/a
50 Number Block	\$	\$108.19 (I)	n/a	n/a	n/a
20 Number Block	\$	\$67.70 (I)	n/a	n/a	n/a
Referral Service, per month					
Generic	\$	\$ \$	\$ \$	\$	\$
Customized	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$
Remote Call Forwarding					
per initial Talk Path	\$	\$42.49 (I)	\$29.87 (I)	\$29.23 (I)	\$28.57 (I)
per add'l Talk Path	\$	\$37.19 (I)	\$26.13 (I)	\$25.58 (I)	\$25.00 (I)

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide $3^{\rm rd}$ Revised Sheet No. 317 Cancels $2^{\rm nd}$ Revised Sheet No. 317

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.5 CTC Voice Services (Cont'd.)
 - 11.5.1 Local Voice Service (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 5. Other Services (Cont'd.)

Foreign Listing Non-Published	ctory Listing - per listing	Monthly No Charge \$14.55 \$14.55 \$14.55 \$14.55	(I) (I)
Directory Assistance Per call National DA		<u>Per Call</u> \$1.99 \$1.99	
Carrier Selection Per Change		Per change \$	
Touch Tone Per voice line /	channel Trunk	\$	

B. Local Usage

The Local Usage Rate, per minute \$0.0125

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 2nd Revised Sheet No. 318 Cancels 1st Revised Sheet No. 318

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

11.5 CTC Voice Services (Cont'd.)

11.5.2 IntraLATA Usage, per minute

InterLATA calls	
0 to 2,999 minutes	\$ 0.0390
3,000 to 4,999 minutes	\$ 0.0370
5,000 to 10,000 minutes	\$ 0.0350
10,001 to 20,000 minutes	\$ 0.0330
20,001 to 50,000 minutes	\$ 0.0290
50,000 and above minutes	\$ 0.0250
. 1 T D'	

11.5.3 Outbound Long Distance

nterLATA calls	
0 to 2,999 minutes	\$ 0.0390
3,000 to 4,999 minutes	\$ 0.0370
5,000 to 10,000 minutes	\$ 0.0350
10,001 to 20,000 minutes	\$ 0.0330
20,001 to 50,000 minutes	\$ 0.0290
50,000 and above minutes	\$ 0.0250

11.5.4 Toll Free Service

Α.	Toll Free Number Service Charge	
	1-10, per number, per month	\$ 14.55 (I)
	11+, per number, per month	\$ 14.55 (I)
	11+, per number, per month	\$ 14.55 (1

B. Usage Charges 0 to 2,999 minutes \$ 0.0390 3,000 to 4,999 minutes \$ 0.0370 5,000 to 10,000 minutes \$ 0.0350 10,001 to 20,000 minutes \$ 0.0330 20,001 to 50,000 minutes \$ 0.0290 50,000 and above minutes \$ 0.0250

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide $2^{\rm nd}$ Revised Sheet No. 319 Cancels $1^{\rm st}$ Revised Sheet No. 319

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

11.6 CTC Call Packs

11.6.1 Call Packs

A. Local, Toll and Long Distance Usage

Minutes	Monthly Charge	
3,000 Local/2,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$281.46	(I)
2,000 Local/ 3,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$339.87	
0 Local/ 5,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$467.31	1 1
3,000 Local/ 5,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$554.93	1 1
7,000 Local/ 4,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$594.75	1 1
4,000 Local/ 7,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$772.67	1
0 Local/ 10,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$931.99	1
3,000 Local/ 10,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$1,022.22	1
5,000 Local/ 10,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$1,080.68	1
15,000 Local/ 8,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$1,208.13	1
20,000 Local/ 12,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$1,715.27	
22,500 Local/ 20,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$2,102.92	
30,000 Local/30,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$3,008.32	1
40,000 Local/ 50,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$4,181.94	1
0 Local/ Unlimited Toll / Long Distance, minutes*	\$4,779.34	1
5,000 Local/ Unlimited Toll / Long Distance, minutes*	\$4,928.05	li
0 Local/ 75,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$4,779.34	
5,000 Local/ 75,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$4,928.05	(I)

^{*}This Call Pack option is no longer available for term agreements signed on or after August 2, 2010.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 2nd Revised Sheet No. 320 Cancels 1st Revised Sheet No. 320

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

11.6 CTC Call Packs (Cont'd.)

11.6.1 Call Packs

B. Unlimited Local with Toll and Long Distance Usage

Minutes	Monthly Charge	
Unlimited Local/ 2,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$414.22	
Unlimited Local/ 3,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$472.65	
Unlimited Local/ 5,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$687.70	
Unlimited Local/ 4,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$727.54	
Unlimited Local/ 7,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$905.41	
Unlimited Local/ 10,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$1,213.42	
Unlimited Local/ 8,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$1,340.87	
Unlimited Local/ 12,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$1,848.03	
Unlimited Local/ 20,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$2,235.67	
Unlimited Local/ 30,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$3,141.10	
Unlimited Local/ 50,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$4,314.69	
Unlimited Local/ Unlimited Toll / Long Distance, minutes*	\$4,912.12	
Unlimited Local/ Unlimited Toll / Long Distance, minutes*	\$5,060.82	
Unlimited Local/ 75,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$5,060.82	

^{*} This Call Pack option is no longer available for term agreements signed on or after August 2, 2010.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide $2^{\rm nd}$ Revised Sheet No. 321 Cancels $1^{\rm st}$ Revised Sheet No. 321

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

11.7 CTC Bundled Service Offerings

11.7.1 CTC Customizer

A. CTC Local and Long Distance Customizer

	Monthly	12 Months	24 Months	36 Months
3,000 Local/ 2,000 Toll / Long Dist, minutes	\$1,404.59	n/a	\$1,022.80	\$972.06
2,000 Local/ 3,000 Toll / Long Dist, minutes	\$1,415.21	n/a	\$1,071.50	\$1,020.76
0 Local/ 5,000 Toll / Long Dist, minutes	\$1,595.75	n/a	\$1,168.89	\$1,118.16
3,000 Local/ 5,000 Toll / Long Dist, minutes	\$1,683.42	n/a	\$1,235.85	\$1,185.13
7,000 Local/ 4,000 Toll / Long Dist., minutes	\$1,709.94	n/a	\$1,256.15	\$1,205.42
4,000 Local/ 7,000 Toll / Long Dist., minutes	\$1,901.15	n/a	\$1,402.28	\$1,351.56
0 Local/ 10,000 Toll / Long Dist, minutes	\$2,060.46	n/a	\$1,524.03	\$1,473.32
3,000 Local/ 10,000 Toll / Long Dist, minutes	\$2,150.71	n/a	\$1,593.00	\$1,542.30
5,000 Local/ 10,000 Toll / Long Dist, minutes	\$2,209.13	n/a	\$1,637.67	\$1,586.94
15,000 Local/ 8,000 Toll / Long Dist., minute	\$2,323.31	n/a	\$1,724.94	\$1,674.18
20,000 Local/ 12,000 Toll / Long Dist., minutes	\$2,843.72	n/a	\$2,122.70	\$2,071.97
22,500 Local/ 20,000 Toll / Long Dist., minutes	\$3,186.24	n/a	\$2,384.46	\$2,333.72
30,000 Local/ 30,000 Toll / Long Dist., minutes	\$4,104.96	n/a	\$3,086.60	\$3,035.87
40,000 Local/ 50,000 Toll / Long Dist., minutes	\$5,310.39	n/a	\$4,007.93	\$3,957.20
0 Local/ Unlimited Toll / Long Dist, minutes*	\$5,907.79	n/a	\$4,464.52	\$4,413.80
5,000 Local/ Unlimited Toll / Long Dist, minutes*	\$6,056.50	n/a	\$4,578.17	\$4,527.45
0 Local/ 75,000 Toll / Long Dist, minutes	\$5,907.79	n/a	\$4,464.52	\$4,413.80
5,000 Local/ 75,000 Toll / Long Dist, minutes	\$6,056.50	n/a	\$4,578.17	\$4,527.45

^{*} This Call Pack option is no longer available for term agreements signed on or after August 2, 2010.

(I)

(I)

(I)

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.7 CTC Bundled Service Offerings (Cont'd.)
 - 11.7.1 CTC Customizer (Cont'd.)
 - A. CTC Local and Long Distance Customizer (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Half T1 Local and Long Distance Customizer

	Monthly	12 Months	24 Months	36 Months
3,000 Local / 2,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$839.06	n/a	n/a	n/a
2,000 Local / 3,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$902.77	n/a	n/a	n/a
0 Local / 5,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$1,030.23	n/a	n/a	n/a
3,000 Local / 5,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$1,120.50	n/a	n/a	n/a
7,000 Local / 4,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$1,147.04	n/a	n/a	n/a
4,000 Local / 7,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$1,335.56	n/a	n/a	n/a
0 Local / 10,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$1,497.52	n/a	n/a	n/a
3,000 Local / 10,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$1,585.15	n/a	n/a	n/a
5,000 Local / 10,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$1,646.23	n/a	n/a	n/a
15,000 Local / 8,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$1,757.75	n/a	n/a	n/a
20,000 Local / 12,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$2,280.81	n/a	n/a	n/a
22,500 Local / 20,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$2,623.33	n/a	n/a	n/a
0 Local/ Unlimited Toll / Long Dist, minutes*	\$5,344.90	n/a	n/a	n/a
5,000 Local/ Unlimited Toll / Long Dist, minutes*	\$5,493.58	n/a	n/a	n/a
0 Local/75,000 Toll / Long Dist, minutes	\$5,344.90	n/a	n/a	n/a
5,000 Local/ 75,000 Toll / Long Dist, minutes	\$5,493.58	n/a	n/a	n/a

| | | | |

^{*} This Call Pack option is no longer available for term agreements signed on or after August 2, 2010.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 2nd Revised Sheet No. 323 Cancels 1st Revised Sheet No. 323

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.7 CTC Bundled Service Offerings (Cont'd.)
 - 11.7.1 CTC Customizer (Cont'd.)
 - B. CTC Unlimited Local and Long Distance Customizer
 - 1. Full T1 Unlimited Local and Toll/Long Distance Customizer

	Monthly	12 Months	24 Months	36 Months]
Unlimited Local/ 2,000 Toll/Long Dist, minutes	\$1,537.37	n/a	\$1,124.27	\$1,073.51	(I)
Unlimited Local/ 3,000 Toll/Long Dist, minutes	\$1,601.09	n/a	\$1,172.97	\$1,122.22	
Unlimited Local/ 5,000 Toll/Long Dist, minutes	\$1,816.15	n/a	\$1,337.34	\$1,286.60	l i
Unlimited Local/ 4,000 Toll/Long Dist., minute.	\$1,842.71	n/a	\$1,357.61	\$1,306.89	li
Unlimited Local/ 7,000 Toll/Long Dist., minutes	\$2,033.89	n/a	\$1,503.74	\$1,453.00	li
Unlimited Local/10,000 Toll/Long Dist, minutes	\$2,341.88	n/a	\$1,739.15	\$1,688.40	l i
Unlimited Local/8,000 Toll/Long Dist., minutes	\$2,456.04	n/a	\$1,826.40	\$1,775.67	
Unlimited Local/12,000 Toll/Long Dist., minutes	\$2,976.48	n/a	\$2,224.15	\$2,173.40	l i
Unlimited Local/20,000 Toll/Long Dist., minutes	\$3,319.00	n/a	\$2,485.92	\$2,435.19	
Unlimited Local/30,000 Toll/Long Dist., minutes	\$4,237.69	n/a	\$3,188.09	\$3,137.34	l i
Unlimited Local/50,000 Toll/Long Dist., minutes	\$5,443.17	n/a	\$4,109.38	\$4,058.66	(I)
5,000 Local/ Unlimited Toll / Long Dist, minutes*	\$6,189.27	n/a	\$4,679.64	\$4,628.89	(I)
Unlimited Local/ 75,000 Toll / Long Dist, minutes	\$6,189.27	n/a	\$4,679.64	\$4,628.89	(I)

^{*} This Call Pack option is no longer available for term agreements signed on or after August 2, 2010.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.7 CTC Bundled Service Offerings (Cont'd.)
 - 11.7.1 CTC Customizer (Cont'd.)
 - B. CTC Unlimited Local and Long Distance Customizer (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Half T1 Unlimited Local and Toll/Long Distance Customizer

	Monthly	12 Months	24 Months	36 Months
Unlimited Local / 2,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$971.81	n/a	n/a	n/a
Unlimited Local / 3,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$1,035.53	n/a	n/a	n/a
Unlimited Local / 5,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$1,253.24	n/a	n/a	n/a
Unlimited Local / 4,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$1,279.82	n/a	n/a	n/a
Unlimited Local / 7,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$1,468.32	n/a	n/a	n/a
Unlimited Local / 10,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$1,717.93	n/a	n/a	n/a
Unlimited Local / 10,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$1,779.00	n/a	n/a	n/a
Unlimited Local / 8,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$1,890.50	n/a	n/a	n/a
Unlimited Local / 12,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$2,413.56	n/a	n/a	n/a
Unlimted Local / 20,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$2,756.11	n/a	n/a	n/a
5,000 Local/ Unlimited Toll / Long Dist, minutes*	\$5,626.36	n/a	n/a	n/a
Unlimited Local/ 75,000 Toll / Long Dist, minutes	\$5,626.36	n/a	n/a	n/a

^{*} This Call Pack option is no longer available for term agreements signed on or after August 2, 2010.



Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide $2^{\rm nd}$ Revised Sheet No. 325 Cancels $1^{\rm st}$ Revised Sheet No. 325

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

11.8 CTC Advanced Solutions

11.8.1 Frame Relay

A. User Network Access (UNI)

	Non-Recurring	Base	12 Month	24 Month	36 Month
	Charge	Rate	Rate	Rate	Rate
64 Kbps	\$	\$116.82	\$82.16	\$80.35	\$78.57
128 Kbps	\$	\$231.01	\$164.06	\$158.88	\$155.35
192 Kbps	\$	\$339.87	\$238.96	\$233.78	\$228.56
256 Kbps	\$	\$440.77	\$309.91	\$303.17	\$296.44
320 Kbps	\$	\$536.35	\$377.12	\$368.92	\$360.72
384 Kbps	\$	\$623.98	\$438.75	\$429.18	\$419.68
448 Kbps	\$	\$687.70	\$483.54	\$473.04	\$462.52
512 Kbps	\$	\$740.80	\$520.89	\$509.57	\$498.23
576 Kbps	\$	\$820.46	\$576.90	\$564.35	\$551.82
640 Kbps	\$	\$894.80	\$630.38	\$615.49	\$601.81
704 Kbps	\$	\$969.14	\$681.44	\$666.62	\$651.82
768 Kbps	\$	\$1,040.84	\$731.85	\$715.97	\$700.02
832 Kbps	\$	\$1,107.21	\$798.82	\$761.58	\$744.67
896 Kbps	\$	\$1,173.59	\$825.22	\$807.27	\$789.30
960 Kbps	\$	\$1,239.99	\$871.87	\$852.93	\$833.98
1,024 Kbps	\$	\$1,309.00	\$920.39	\$900.38	\$880.41
1,088 Kbps	\$	\$1,375.40	\$967.09	\$946.08	\$925.04
1,152 Kbps	\$	\$1,433.80	\$1,008.17	\$986.26	\$964.34
1,216 Kbps	\$	\$1,497.52	\$1,052.96	\$1,030.08	\$1,007.18
1,280 Kbps	\$	\$1,558.61	\$1,095.92	\$1,072.10	\$1,048.27
1,344 Kbps	\$	\$1,606.38	\$1,129.52	\$1,104.97	\$1,080.43
1,408 Kbps	\$	\$1,651.55	\$1,161.26	\$1,136.02	\$1,110.75
1,472 Kbps	\$	\$1,694.03	\$1,191.12	\$1,165.24	\$1,139.35
1,536 Kbps	\$	\$1,733.82	\$1,219.12	\$1,192.63	\$1,166.15
1,920 Kbps	\$	\$1,722.24	\$1,210.97	\$1,184.64	\$1,158.30
2,560 Kbps	\$	\$1,778.69	\$1,250.67	\$1,223.49	\$1,196.30
3,200 Kbps	\$	\$1,962.21	\$1,379.70	\$1,349.72	\$1,319.73
3,840 Kbps	\$	\$2,343.32	\$1,647.71	\$1,611.87	\$1,576.08
4,480 Kbps	\$	\$2,710.35	\$1,905.80	\$1,864.36	\$1,822.95

(I)

(I)

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 2nd Revised Sheet No. 326 Cancels 1st Revised Sheet No. 326

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

CTC Advanced Solutions (Cont'd.) 11.8

11.8.1 Frame Relay (Cont'd.)

User Network Access (UNI) (Cont'd.) A.

	Non	Base	12 Month	24 Month	36 Month	
	Recurring	Rate	Rate	Rate	Rate	
	Charge					
5,120 Kbps	\$	\$2,964.49	\$2,084.46	\$2,039.13	\$1,993.81	(I)
5,760 Kbps	\$	\$3,246.84	\$2,282.98	\$2,233.36	\$2,183.72	
6,400 Kbps	\$	\$3,529.17	\$2,481.52	\$2,427.56	\$2,373.62	
7,040 Kbps	\$	\$3,613.89	\$2,541.09	\$2,485.83	\$2,430.57	
7,680 Kbps	\$	\$3,698.56	\$2,600.62	\$2,544.08	\$2,487.53]
8,320 Kbps	\$	\$3,811.48	\$2,680.02	\$2,621.78	\$2,563.51]
8,960 Kbps	\$	\$3,896.20	\$2,739.61	\$2,680.02	\$2,620.46	
9,600 Kbps	\$	\$3,980.89	\$2,799.13	\$2,738.28	\$2,677.44	
10,048 Kbps	\$	\$4,093.83	\$2,878.53	\$2,815.97	\$2,753.39	
15,040 Kbps	\$	\$4,376.16	\$3,077.09	\$3,010.18	\$2,943.26	
20,032 Kbps	\$	\$4,986.46	\$3,506.19	\$3,429.98	\$3,353.75	
25,024 Kbps	\$	\$6,229.11	\$4,379.92	\$4,284.73	\$4,189.51	
30,016 Kbps	\$	\$6,352.53	\$4,466.75	\$4,369.63	\$4,272.49	
35,008 Kbps	\$	\$7,411.26	\$5,211.17	\$5,097.89	\$4,984.57	
40,000 Kbps	\$	\$8,469.99	\$5,955.62	\$5,826.14	\$5,696.67	
44,992 Kbps	\$	\$9,175.84	\$6,451.94	\$6,311.68	\$6,171.39	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.8 CTC Advanced Solutions (Cont'd.)
 - 11.8.1 Frame Relay (Cont'd.)
 - B. Network to Network Interface (NNI)
 - 1. Interexchange Carrier NNI*
 - a. Port Speed

		Non-				
		Recurring	Base	12 Month	24 Month	36 Month
Port Speed	CIR	Charge	Rate	Rate	Rate	Rate
56 Kbps	8 Kbps	\$350.00	n/a	\$324.70 (I)	n/a	n/a
128 Kbps	16 Kbps	\$350.00	n/a	\$637.20 (I)	n/a	n/a
192 Kbps	24 Kbps	\$350.00	n/a	\$750.88 (I)	n/a	n/a
256 Kbps	32 Kbps	\$350.00	n/a	\$860.44 (I)	n/a	n/a
320 Kbps	40 Kbps	\$350.00	n/a	\$980.18 (I)	n/a	n/a
384 Kbps	48 Kbps	\$350.00	n/a	\$1,099.91 (I)	n/a	n/a
448 Kbps	56 Kbps	\$350.00	n/a	\$1,315.00 (I)	n/a	n/a
512 Kbps	64 Kbps	\$350.00	n/a	\$1,532.16 (I)	n/a	n/a
576 Kbps	72 Kbps	\$350.00	n/a	\$1,724.94 (I)	n/a	n/a
640 Kbps	80 Kbps	\$350.00	n/a	\$1,915.67 (I)	n/a	n/a
704 Kbps	88 Kbps	\$350.00	n/a	\$1,986.72 (I)	n/a	n/a
768 Kbps	96 Kbps	\$350.00	n/a	\$2,057.75 (I)	n/a	n/a
832 Kbps	104 Kbps	\$350.00	n/a	\$2,124.71 (I)	n/a	n/a
896 Kbps	112 Kbps	\$350.00	n/a	\$2,189.65 (I)	n/a	n/a
960 Kbps	120 Kbps	\$350.00	n/a	\$2,252.55 (I)	n/a	n/a
1,024 Kbps	128 Kbps	\$350.00	n/a	\$2,313.43 (I)	n/a	n/a
1,152 Kbps	144 Kbps	\$350.00	n/a	\$2,429.11 (I)	n/a	n/a
1,280 Kbps	160 Kbps	\$350.00	n/a	\$2,542.74 (I)	n/a	n/a
1,408 Kbps	176 Kbps	\$350.00	n/a	\$2,632.04 (I)	n/a	n/a
1,536 Kbps	192 Kbps	\$350.00	n/a	\$2,743.65 (I)	n/a	n/a
Add'l CIR per l	Kbps	\$	n/a	\$5.05 (I)	n/a	n/a

^{* -} The Price guideed above does not include the Charge for Access to the Frame Relay Service Certain information contained on this page has been moved and modified from Section 7.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.8 CTC Advanced Solutions (Cont'd.)
 - 11.8.1 Frame Relay (Cont'd.)
 - B. Network to Network Interface (NNI) (Cont'd.)
 - 1. Interexchange Carrier NNI* (cont'd.)
 - a. Port Speed (cont'd.)

Port Speed	Month-to-Month
56 Kbps	\$424.82
128 Kbps	\$833.73
192 Kbps	\$982.43
256 Kbps	\$1,125.79
320 Kbps	\$1,282.46
384 Kbps	\$1,439.13
448 Kbps	\$1,720.57
512 Kbps	\$2,004.66
576 Kbps	\$2,256.92
640 Kbps	\$2,507.05
704 Kbps	\$2,599.45
768 Kbps	\$2,692.36
832 Kbps	\$2,779.98
896 Kbps	\$2,864.96
960 Kbps	\$2,947.29
1,024 Kbps	\$3,026.93
1,152 Kbps	\$3,178.27
1,280 Kbps	\$3,326.97
1,408 Kbps	\$3,443.79
1,536 Kbps	\$3,589.82
•	
Add'l CIR per Kbps	\$6.64

b. Additional PVC's per 12 Months, per PVC \$77.30 (I)
Additional PVC's Month to Month, per PVC \$106.20 (I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.8 CTC Advanced Solutions (Cont'd.)
 - 11.8.1 Frame Relay (Cont'd.)
 - B. Network to Network Interface (NNI)
 - 2. Local Exchange Carrier NNI (LEC NNI)

Rates and Charges for LEC NNI are set in the Incumbent Local Exchange Carrier's Tariff.

3. E-NNI

a. Port Speed

Port Speed Per DSO (64 Kbps)	Non- Recurring Charge	Base Rate	12 Month Rate	24 Month Rate	36 Month Rate
IntraLATA	n/a	\$62.49 (I)	n/a	\$40.58 (I)	n/a
InterLATA	n/a	\$93.69 (I)	n/a	\$60.90 (I)	n/a
ICI	n/a	\$124.94 (I)	n/a	\$81.18 (I)	n/a

b. Permanent Virtual Circuit, (PVC)

Port Speed	Non-				
Per DSO	Recurring	Base	12 Month	24 Month	36 Month
(64 Kbps)	Charge	Rate	Rate	Rate	Rate
one PVC Minimum	n/a	\$13.26 (I)	n/a	\$10.15 (I)	n/a

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 2nd Revised Sheet No. 330 Cancels 1st Revised Sheet No. 330

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

11.8 CTC Advanced Solutions (Cont'd.)

11.8.2 Frame Relay over DSL

A. ADSL Access

	Non-				
	Recurring	Base	12 Month	24 Month	36 Month
	Charge	Rate	Rate	Rate	Rate
1.5 Mbps/384 Kbps	\$	\$	\$131.86 (I)	\$121.74 (I)	\$111.58 (I)
1.5 Mbps/768 Kbps	\$	\$	\$152.18 (I)	\$142.01 (I)	\$131.86 (I)
3.0 Mbps/384 Kbps		\$		\$172.47 (I)	\$162.31 (I)
3.0 Mbps/768 Kbps	\$	\$	\$192.75 (I)	\$192.75 (I)	\$182.59 (I)
6.0 Mbps/768 Kbps	\$	\$	\$243.49 (I)	\$233.32 (I)	\$223.17 (I)
IP Addresses					
1	\$	\$	\$ \$ \$10.15 (I)	\$	\$
4	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$
8	\$	\$	\$10.15 (I)	\$10.15 (I)	\$10.15 (I)
		Month to	o Month Rate		
1.5 Mbps/384 Kbps		\$17	72.53 (I)		
1.5 Mbps/768 Kbps		\$19	99.09 (I)		
3.0 Mbps/384 Kbps		\$22	25.64 (I)		
3.0 Mbps/768 Kbps		\$25	52.18 (I)		
6.0 Mbps/768 Kbps		\$31	18.57 (I)		
Gateway Kit			149.00		
Wireless Gateway Kit			159.00		
Wireless Gateway and Ad	apter Kit		179.00		
Bridge Install Kit			149.00		
Professional Install			175.00		
Self Install			\$		

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 2nd Revised Sheet No. 331 Cancels 1st Revised Sheet No. 331

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

IDSL Router

\$360.00

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

11.8 CTC Advanced Solutions (Cont'd.)

11.8.2 Frame Relay over DSL (Cont'd.)

B. SDSL Access

	Non-					
	Recurring	Base	Month to	12	24	36
	Charge	Rate	Month	Month	Month	Month
192 Kbps	\$450.00	\$	\$345.15 (I)	\$263.76 (I)	\$243.49 (I)	\$223.17 (I)
384 Kbps	\$450.00	\$	\$398.22 (I)	\$304.35 (I)	\$284.06 (I)	\$243.49 (I)
768 Kbps	\$450.00	\$	\$477.88 (I)	\$365.25 (I)	\$324.66 (I)	\$284.06 (I)
1.1 Mbps	\$450.00	\$	\$637.19 (I)	\$487.01 (I)	\$446.42 (I)	\$405.82 (I)
1.5 Mbps	\$450.00	\$	\$769.96 (I)	\$588.46 (I)	\$547.88 (I)	\$507.29 (I)
IP	Non-					
Addresses	Recurring	Base	Month to	12	24	36
	Charge	Rate	Month	Month	Month	Month
1	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$
4	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$
8	\$	\$	\$13.28 (I)	\$10.15 (I)	\$10.15 (I)	\$10.15 (I)
16	\$	\$	\$26.55 (I)	\$20.30 (I)	\$20.30 (I)	\$20.30 (I)
32	\$	\$	\$39.84 (I)	\$30.44 (I)	\$30.44 (I)	\$30.44 (I)
64	\$	\$	\$53.11 (I)	\$40.58 (I)	\$40.58 (I)	\$40.58 (I)
128	\$	\$	\$66.38 (I)	\$50.73 (I)	\$50.73 (I)	\$50.73 (I)
256	\$	\$	\$79.67 (I)	\$60.90 (I)	\$60.90 (I)	\$60.90 (I)
SDSL Router	\$360.00					
C.	IDSL					
	Non-					
	Recurring	Base	Month to	12	24	36
	Charge	Rate	Month	Month	Month	Month
144 Kbps	\$450.00	\$	\$345.15 (I)	\$263.76 (I)	\$243.49 (I)	\$223.17 (I)

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide Original Sheet No. 332

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 11 - RATES AND CHARGES (CONT'D.)

- 11.9 Presubscribed Interexchange Long Distance (PILD) Charge
 - 11.9.1 Presubscribed Interexchange Long Distance (PILD) Charge

	D 1 1 1 1:1	RATE
A.	Per presubscribed multi-line business customer line	\$ 4.31
B.	Per Centrex line	\$ 0.47
C.	ISDN PRI or T-1 Facility	\$ 21.55

- 11.10 Instate Access Recovery Fee (IARF)
 - 11.10.1 Instate Access Recovery Fee (IARF)

		RATE
A.	Per single ine business line	\$ 3.75
В.	Per Residential line	\$ 3.75

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 2nd Revised Sheet No. 333 Cancels 1st Revised Sheet No. 333

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS

The rates provided in this section only apply to Customers that are being provided Month-to-Month services through an expired Service Term agreement or who have never had a Service Term agreement with the Company. Customers still under a current Service Term agreement with the Company will find the rates for their services in Section 10 - One Communications Services, Rates and Charges, and Section 11 - Rates and Charges.

12.1 Business Rate Schedules

12.1.1 One Communications Features

A. Rates

1. One Communications Analog Voice Features

One Communications Analog Voice Features	Monthly Recurring Charge
Caller ID Name and Number	\$25.74 (I)
Call Waiting with Caller ID Name & Number	\$41.99 (I)
Direct Line Connect	\$4.75 (I)

2. One Communications Digital and PRI Voice Features

One Communications Digital and PRI Voice Features	Monthly Recurring Charge
Caller ID Name and Number	\$189.67 (I)
NFAS Backup D Channel	\$189.67 (I)
DID Individual Number	\$0.41 (I)
DID Block of 20 Numbers	\$21.83 (I)
DID Block of 50 Numbers	\$19.91 (I)
DID Block of 100 Numbers	\$39.85 (I)
Call Forward on Trunks	\$75.81 (I)
Two B Channel Transfer	\$189.67 (I)

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 2nd Revised Sheet No. 334 Cancels 1st Revised Sheet No. 334

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.1 Business Rate Schedules (Cont'd.)

12.1.2 One Communications Directory Listings

A. Rates

	Monthly
One Communications Directory Listings	Recurring Charge
Additional White Page Listing	\$21.83 (I)
Non Published (private)	\$21.83 (I)
Non-Directory Listed (semi-private)	\$21.83 (I)
National Toll-Free Directory Listing	\$75.88 (I)
State Directory Toll-Free Assistance Listing	\$75.88 (I)
Call Intercept	\$0.00

12.1.3 One Communications Toll-Free Service

A. Rates

Toll-Free Number, per number \$21.83 (I)

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 2nd Revised Sheet No. 335 Cancels 1st Revised Sheet No. 335

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.1 Business Rate Schedules (Cont'd.)

12.1.4 One Communications Basic IP Trunking

A. Rates

Monthly Recurring Charges

IP Trunking T1 Measured – Month to Month	Monthly Recurring Charge \$2,471.28 (I)
IP Trunking Local Minutes Package 100,000 – Month to Month	\$3,935.96 (I)
Local Usage	
IP Trunking Local Usage, per minute rate Domestic Toll Usage	Per Minute Rate \$0.0150
IP Trunking Domestic Usage, per minute rate IP Trunking Domestic Toll-Free Usage, per minute rate	Per Minute Rate \$0.0390 \$0.0390

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.1 Business Rate Schedules (Cont'd.)

12.1.4 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd.)

A. Rates (Cont'd.)

Extended Area Service (EAS) Monthly Recurring Charges

On/Off Node Wire Center	Node/ Collocation Wire Center	Basic IP Trunking EAS – Month to Month
ACSHMAPL	FLRVMANM	\$1,158.58
ACTNMAMA	CNCRMAWA	\$928.22
ADMSMAMA	PTFDMAFE	\$1,273.10
AGWMMARO	SPFDMAWO	\$734.00
AMHRMAFE	NATNMAMA	\$1,091.79
AMHRMASP	NATNMAMA	\$1,009.96
ANDVMAEL	LWRNMACA	\$764.70
ARTNMAPL	CMBRMAWA	\$594.35
ASFDMAMA	GNFDMACH	\$1,101.34
ASHBMASO	FTBGMAMA	\$1,009.96
ASHMMAPL	FTBGMAMA	\$1,009.96
ASLDMAMA	FRMNMAUN	\$734.00
ASNTMAMA	FLRVMANM	\$872.26
ATHOMARI	FTBGMAMA	\$2,236.34
ATLBMABA	FLRVMANM	\$1,502.12
AUBNMALG	OXFRMAWH	\$928.22
AYERMAPL	LMNSMASC	\$1,255.28
BARRMAJA	GNDLMASU	\$1,960.32
BCKTMAWA	PTFDMAFE	\$1,158.58
BDFRMAPA	BURLMABE	\$815.71
BITNMAWI	CMBRMAWA	\$512.57
BKLIMAGG	BSTNMABE	\$430.76
BKLIMAMA	BSTNMABE	\$472.82

(I)

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.1 Business Rate Schedules (Cont'd.)

12.1.4 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd.)

A. Rates (Cont'd.)

	On/Off Node		Node/ Collocat	tion	Basic IP Trunking EA	.S –
	Wire Center				Month to Month	
BLM	TMALE	CMB	RMAWA		\$594.35	(I)
BLNI	DMAGL	HLY	KMAMA		\$1,745.82	ĺ
BLRO	CMAAN	BUR	LMABE		\$939.45	İ
BLTV	WMAJA	HLYI	KMAMA		\$1,500.53	ĺ
BMF	DMAWA	SPFD	MAWO		\$2,123.79	
BOT	NMAMA	HDS	NMAFR		\$764.70	
BRL	NMAHI	HDS	NMAFR		\$764.70	ļ ļ
BRN	RMACH	GNFI	OMACH		\$757.71	ļ.
BRNS	SMAMA	HYN	SMAOC		\$643.23	
BRN	TMAWA	QNC'	YMAHA		\$734.00	ļ
BRPK	KMAWI	SPFD	MAWO		\$815.71	ļ
BRT	NMACR	BRT	NMACR		\$0.00	
BRW	RMACH	BRT	NMACR		\$1,060.93	
BRW	SMAYA	HYN	SMAOC		\$1,158.58	i
BRY	VMAUN	BRT	NMACR		\$1,306.27	i
BSRV	VMAST	HYN	SMAOC		\$700.49	i
BSTN	NMABE	BSTN	NMABE		\$588.43	i
BSTN	NMABO	BSTN	NMABO		\$588.43	j
BSTN	NMAFR	BSTN	IMAFR		\$0.00	ĺ
BSTN	NMAHA	BSTN	IMAHA		\$0.00	İ
BURLMABE BURLMA		LMABE		\$0.00		
BVRLMAEL SALM		MMANO		\$734.00		
BYT	NMAMA	GND	LMASU		\$815.71	(I)

(I)

(I)

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.1 Business Rate Schedules (Cont'd.)

12.1.4 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd.)

A. Rates (Cont'd.)

On/Off Node Wire Center	Node/ Collocation Wire Center	Basic IP Trunking EAS – Month to Month
BZBYMAPE	HYNSMAOC	\$1,444.87
CATNMANM	OXFRMAWH	\$928.22
CHCPMARI	CHCPMARI	\$0.00
CHCPMAWE	CHCPMARI	\$734.00
CHESMAMU	PTFDMAFE	\$1,502.12
CHFDMASB	NATNMAMA	\$1,418.79
CHFRMANO	LWLLMAAP	\$815.71
СННММАОН	HYNSMAOC	\$1,387.66
CHLMMAST	HYNSMAOC	\$2,303.86
CHLSMACH	BSTNMABO	\$512.57
CHMTMASO	GNFDMACH	\$1,273.10
CLRNMAYA	GNFDMACH	\$872.26
CLTNMACH	STNGMABR	\$613.19
CMBRMABE	BSTNMABO	\$246.01
CMBRMAWA	CMBRMAWA	\$588.43
CMTNMAMA	GNFDMACH	\$1,444.87
CNCRMAWA	CNCRMAWA	\$0.00
CNTNMAWA	BRTNMACR	\$1,224.52
CNWYMASH	GNFDMACH	\$872.26
CRVRMAMA	FLRVMANM	\$1,788.48
CTMTMADE	HYNSMAOC	\$1,387.66
DDHMMAWA	NDHMMAPI	\$764.70
DGTNMAEL	FLRVMANM	\$872.26

(I)

(I)

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.1 Business Rate Schedules (Cont'd.)

12.1.4 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd.)

A. Rates (Cont'd.)

On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	Basic IP Trunking EAS –
Wire Center	Wire Center	Month to Month
DLTNMACA	PTFDMAFE	\$700.49
DNNSMAYA	HYNSMAOC	\$929.49
DNVSMAHI	PBDYMACE	\$734.00
DRCHMAAD	BSTNMABE	\$594.35
DRCTMAMM	LWLLMAAP	\$815.71
DXBRMACH	BRTNMACR	\$1,960.32
EBSTMASA	BSTNMABO	\$430.76
EBWRMABE	BRTNMACR	\$897.45
EDGLMAMA	OXFRMAWH	\$1,173.53
EDGRMAPP	HYNSMAOC	\$1,673.94
EHMPMARA	NATNMAMA	\$846.48
ELNMMAPL	SPFDMAWO	\$979.19
ESSXMASP	PBDYMACE	\$1,387.99
ESTNMANM	BRTNMACR	\$897.45
FKLNMAMC	MLFRMAWA	\$1,091.79
FLMOMAMG	HYNSMAOC	\$1,502.12
FLRVMANM	FLRVMANM	\$0.00
FRMNMAUN	FRMNMAUN	\$0.00
FTBGMAMA	FTBGMAMA	\$0.00
FXBOMACO	BRTNMACR	\$1,469.76
GFTNMAWO	WSBOMASU	\$928.22
GLCSMAEL	SALMMANO	\$1,633.30
GLVLMAHI	GNFDMACH	\$2,017.49

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.1 Business Rate Schedules (Cont'd.)

12.1.4 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd.)

A. Rates (Cont'd.)

On/Off Node		Node/ Collocat	ion	Basic IP Trunking EAS	s _
Wire Center		Wire Center		Month to Month	
GNDLMASU	GND	LMASU		\$0.00	(I)
GNFDMACH	GNF	DMACH		\$0.00	Ĭ
GRBRMASC	PTFI	DMAFE		\$1,502.12	į
GRNRMAWE	FTBC	GMAMA		\$1,255.28	1
GRTNMAHO	FTBC	GMAMA		\$1,418.79	1
GRTWMAWI	LWR	NMACA		\$1,173.53	Ţ
GRVIMAWG	PTFI	MAFE		\$2,074.76	ļ
HBTNMAMA	FTBC	GMAMA		\$1,582.32	ļ
HDSNMAFR	HDS	HDSNMAFR		\$0.00	
HLDNMAHO	GND	GNDLMASU		\$897.45	
HLSTMACH	FRM	NMAUN		\$979.19	
HLYKMAMA	HLY	KMAMA		\$0.00	-
HMPDMAMA	SPFD	OMAWO		\$1,306.27	i
HMTNMAWI	PBD	YMACE		\$1,060.93	i
HNDLMASO	PTFL	OMAFE		\$815.04	i
HNHMMAGR	QNC	YMAHA		\$1,060.93	i
HNTNMAMA	HLY.	KMAMA		\$1,582.32	į
HNVRMACO	BRT	NMACR		\$1,387.99	į
HPTNMAHR	FRM	NMAUN		\$1,060.93	1
HRVRMALI	LMN	SMASC		\$1,255.28	1
HRWCMAMA	HYN	SMAOC		\$1,101.34	1
HSTNMAMA	HSTNMAMA PTFDMAFE			\$1,273.10	1
HTFDMACH	NAT	NMAMA		\$764.70	(I)

(I)

(I)

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.1 Business Rate Schedules (Cont'd.)

12.1.4 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd.)

A. Rates (Cont'd.)

On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	Basic IP Trunking EAS –
Wire Center	Wire Center	Month to Month
HVHLMAWI	LWRNMACA	\$1,009.96
HYNSMAOC	HYNSMAOC	\$0.00
НҮРКМАНА	NDHMMAPI	\$928.22
INORMARL	CHCPMARI	\$979.19
IPSWMACO	PBDYMACE	\$1,469.76
KGTNMASL	BRTNMACR	\$1,878.54
LCSRMAGR	WRCSMACE	\$979.19
LDLWMAWI	CHCPMARI	\$1,060.93
LEE MAHI	PTFDMAFE	\$986.76
LENXMAWA	PTFDMAFE	\$815.04
LGMDMALO	SPFDMAWO	\$815.71
LMNSMASC	LMNSMASC	\$0.00
LNBGMASC	FTBGMAMA	\$846.48
LTTNMAKI	LWLLMAAP	\$1,387.99
LWLLMAAP	LWLLMAAP	\$0.00
LWRNMACA	LWRNMACA	\$0.00
LXTNMAWA	BURLMABE	\$857.67
LYFDMACA	PBDYMACE	\$1,060.93
LYNNMACH	PBDYMACE	\$897.45
MARNMAMI	FLRVMANM	\$1,559.40
MDLBMAJA	FLRVMANM	\$1,502.12
MEFDMAPL	NDHMMAPI	\$1,091.79
MEWYMAVI	MLFRMAWA	\$928.22

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.1 Business Rate Schedules (Cont'd.)

12.1.4 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd.)

A. Rates (Cont'd.)

On/Off Node		Node/ Collocat	·i.a.m	Dagia ID Tavalsia a EA	C	
Wire Center		Wire Center		Basic IP Trunking EA Month to Month	.5 –	
	WDC					(T)
MLBRMAGR	_	CSMACE		\$979.19		(I)
MLDNMAEL	_	NMAEL		\$0.00		
MLFLMACR	_	DMACH		\$757.71		
MLFRMAWA	MLF	RMAWA		\$0.00		ļ
MLISMAMA	FRM	NMAUN		\$1,224.52		ļ
MLTNMAAD	QNC	YMAHA		\$815.71		ļ
MNCHMASU	SALI	MMANO		\$1,142.79		ļ
MNFDMABR	BRT	NMACR		\$1,387.99		
MNMTMAMA	HYN	SMAOC		\$1,788.48		ļ
MNSNMAMA	CHC	PMARI		\$1,715.04		
MRBLMAPL	SALI	MMANO		\$734.00		
MRBOMAMA	MRB	OMAMA		\$0.00		
MRFDMAMA	BRT	NMACR		\$1,796.78		
MRMCMACE	LWR	NMACA		\$1,500.53		i
MSHPMAGN	HYN	SMAOC		\$1,044.05		i
MTAGMACE	GNF.	DMACH		\$757.71		i
MTPSMAMH	FLR	VMANM		\$1,444.87		i
MYNRMAWA	CNC	RMAWA		\$928.22		į
NADMMASU PTFDMAFE		OMAFE		\$1,502.12		
NANDMAAA LWRNMACA			\$682.96			
NATLMAOE MLFRMAWA		RMAWA		\$1,664.06		
NATNMAMA NATNM		NMAMA		\$0.00		
NBFDMASM	NBFDMASM WRCSMACE			\$1,715.04		
NBFRMAAE	FLR	VMANM		\$1,055.61		(1)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.1 Business Rate Schedules (Cont'd.)

12.1.4 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd.)

A. Rates (Cont'd.)

On/Off Node		Node/ Collocat	ion	Basic IP Trunking EAS -	_
Wire Center		Wire Center	1011	Month to Month	
NBPTMAGR	LWRNMACA			\$1,827.57	(I)
NCHLMAGR		LMAAP		\$815.71	
NCKTMAUN	HYN	SMAOC		\$2,017.49	į
NDHMMAPI	NDH	MMAPI		\$0.00	Ì
NFRMMAED	FRM	NMAUN		\$815.71	
NRBOMASC	WSB	OMASU		\$764.70	Ţ
NRDGMACE	BUR	LMABE		\$1,142.79	ļ
NRFDMAMA	GNFI	DMACH		\$986.76	ļ
NRTNMATA	BRT	NMACR		\$1,469.76	ļ
NRWDMAVE	NDH	MMAPI		\$1,009.96	
NRWLMAMA	BRT	NMACR		\$1,551.50	l I
NTCKMAEC	FRM	NMAUN		\$794.47	
NWTNMAWA	WLH	MMASP		\$694.16	! !
OKHMMARU	GND	LMASU		\$1,633.30	
ORLNMAYA	HYN	SMAOC		\$1,444.87	i
ORNGMASM	FTBC	GMAMA		\$2,563.38	i
OSVLMAWB	HYN	SMAOC		\$757.71	i
OTISMAEO	PTFD	MAFE		\$1,559.40	į
OXFRMAWH	OXFI	RMAWH		\$0.00	į
PBDYMACE	PBDY	YMACE		\$0.00	ĺ
PLMOMACO	BRT	NMACR		\$2,123.79	
PLMRMAPL	CHC	PMARI		\$1,633.30	1
PPRLMAHI	FTBC	GMAMA		\$1,500.53	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.1 Business Rate Schedules (Cont'd.)

12.1.4 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd.)

A. Rates (Cont'd.)

		İ			
On/Off Node		Node/ Collocat	tion	Basic IP Trunking EAS	_
Wire Center		Wire Center		Month to Month	
PRTNMABO	STNO	GMABR		\$694.93	.
PRVNMAWI	HYN	SMAOC		\$2,074.76	
PTFDMAAA	PTFL	DMAFE		\$585.95	
PTFDMAFE	PTFL	DMAFE		\$0.00	
PTRSMAEA	FTBC	GMAMA		\$2,154.59	
QNCYMAHA	QNC	YMAHA		\$0.00	
RCPTMAMA	SAL	MMANO		\$1,878.54	
RDNGMALI	BUR	LMABE		\$897.45	
REVRMABE	MLD	NMAEL		\$815.71	
RHBTMABA	FLRV	/MANM		\$1,044.05	
RKLDMAWE	BRT	NMACR		\$1,060.93	
RNDHMAME	BRT	NMACR		\$979.19	
ROCHMANO	FLRV	VMANM		\$1,215.87	
RSSLMAMA	HLY	KMAMA		\$1,500.53	
RTLDMAMA	GND	LMASU		\$1,306.27	
RWLYMAHA	PBD	YMACE		\$1,633.30	
RXBRMAWA	BSTN	NMABE		\$430.76	
SAGSMACE	MLD	NMAEL		\$815.71	
SALMMANO	SALN	MMANO		\$0.00	
SBDGMAMA	WRC	SMACE		\$1,960.32	
SBTNMAEF	BSTN	NMABO		\$430.76	
SCNSMABH	HYN	SMAOC		\$2,246.59	
SCTTMAFP	QNC	YMAHA		\$1,633.30	

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.1 Business Rate Schedules (Cont'd.)

12.1.4 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd.)

A. Rates (Cont'd.)

On/Off Node		Node/ Collocat	ion	Basic IP Trunking EAS -	_
Wire Center		Wire Center		Month to Month	
SDBRMABP	FRM	NMAUN		\$979.19	(I)
SDFDMACO	GNF	DMACH		\$872.26	
SGMRMAYA	HYN	SMAOC		\$1,273.10	
SGTNMAWA	BRT	NMACR		\$979.19	
SHFDMAMA	PTFI	OMAFE		\$1,845.75	
SHRNMAHI	BRT	NMACR		\$1,224.52	
SHRWMAGR	GND	LMASU		\$897.45	
SHRYMACH	LMN	SMASC		\$928.22	
SLFLMACR	GNF	DMACH		\$872.26	
SNDSMAOT	PTFI	OMAFE		\$1,902.99	
SOVLMACE	CMB	RMAWA		\$430.76	l I
SPFDMAWO	SPFD	OMAWO		\$0.00	
SPNCMAME	WRC	CSMACE		\$1,306.27	
STBGMAMA	WRC	SMACE		\$2,042.09	i
STBRMAPI	PTFI	OMAFE		\$1,101.34	i
STNGMABR	STNO	GMABR		\$0.00	i
SWCKMACO	SPFI	OMAWO		\$1,306.27	į
TMTNMAME	FTBO	GMAMA		\$1,582.32	İ
TNTNMAPL	FLRV	VMANM		\$1,273.10	ĺ
TPFDMACE	PBD	YMACE		\$1,224.52	
TRFLMAAA	GNF	DMACH		\$528.70	
TWBYMARO	LWL	LMAAP		\$897.45	
TWNSMARA	FTBC	GMAMA		\$1,091.79	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.1 Business Rate Schedules (Cont'd.)

12.1.4 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd.)

A. Rates (Cont'd.)

			1	
On/Off Node Wire Center		c/ Collocation	Basic IP Trunking E Month to Month	
	+ + +	Center		1
TYNGMAKE	LWLLMA		\$1,060.93	_
UPTNMAPI	MLFRMA		\$846.48	
UXBRMACO	MLFRMA		\$1,009.96	
VYHVMAED	HYNSMA	OC	\$1,731.23	
WAHMMAHI	FLRVMA	NM	\$1,731.23	
WAREMABA	CHCPMAI	RI	\$2,123.79	
WBSTMANE	OXFRMA	WH	\$846.48	
WBTNMAPR	GNDLMA	SU	\$897.45	
WHMNMAWA	BRTNMA	CR	\$897.45	
WHVLMAPA	MLFRMA	WA	\$1,091.79	
WKFDMABE	MLDNMA	EL	\$897.45	
WLBGMAMA	NATNMA	MA	\$1,009.96	
WLBRMAMA	CHCPMA	RI	\$1,224.52	
WLHMMASP	WLHMMA	ASP	\$0.00	
WLHMMAWE	WLHMMA	AWE	\$0.00	
WLLFMAMA	HYNSMA	OC	\$1,788.48	
WLMGMAMA	BURLMA	BE	\$815.71	
WLPLMASS	NDHMMA	API	\$1,255.28	
WLSLMALA	NDHMMA	API	\$682.96	
WLTWMAWA	PTFDMAF	E	\$1,502.12	
WMNSMAEL	FTBGMA	MA	\$928.22	
WNCHMAMA	BURLMA	BE	\$775.96	
WNDNMAGR	FTBGMA	MA	\$1,664.06	

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.1 Business Rate Schedules (Cont'd.)

12.1.4 One Communications Basic IP Trunking (Cont'd.)

A. Rates (Cont'd.)

On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	Basic IP Trunking EAS –	
Wire Center	Wire Center	Month to Month	
WNTHMAMA	BSTNMAFR	\$911.13	(I)
WNWBMAMA	LWRNMACA	\$1,336.99	
WOTNMAWI	PTFDMAFE	\$1,387.66	
WPBDMAPI	PBDYMACE	\$815.71	ļ
WRCSMACE	WRCSMACE	\$0.00	ļ
WRHMMASO	MLFRMAWA	\$1,418.79	
WRRNMAQU	CHCPMARI	\$2,287.28	
WRXBMABE	NDHMMAPI	\$846.48	ļ
WSBGMALE	PTFDMAFE	\$986.76	l I
WSBOMASU	WSBOMASU	\$0.00	l I
WSFDMAWA	CHCPMARI	\$1,224.52	l I
WSFRMADE	LWLLMAAP	\$1,142.79	l I
WSPTMADR	FLRVMANM	\$1,044.05	i
WTTWMAWC	CMBRMAWA	\$512.57	İ
WYLDMABP	WLHMMAWE	\$979.19	į
WYMOMAMI	QNCYMAHA	\$897.45	(Ī)

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide $2^{\rm nd}$ Revised Sheet No. 348 Cancels $1^{\rm st}$ Revised Sheet No. 348

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.1 Business Rate Schedules (Cont'd.)

12.1.5 OneSolutions Essential

A. Rates

Basic Monthly Recurring Charges	MRC
OneSolutions Essential 1.5Mb – initial 3 line – Month to Month	\$553.54 (I)
OneSolutions Essential 3Mb Upgrade – Month to Month	\$19.93 (I)
OneSolutions Essential 7Mb Upgrade – Month to Month	\$159.31 (I)
OneSolutions Essential Add Line – Month to Month	\$132.41 (I)

Domestic Toll and Toll-Free Usage	Per Minute Rate
Domestic Toll and Toll-Free Usage, overage rate	\$0.0390

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 2nd Revised Sheet No. 349 Cancels 1st Revised Sheet No. 349

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.1 Business Rate Schedules (Cont'd.)

12.1.6 OneSolutions Enhanced

A. Rates

Basic Monthly Recurring Charges	MRC
OneSolutions Enhanced – initial 6 line – Month to Month	\$2,250.29 (I)
OneSolutions Enhanced Add Line – Month to Month	\$99.60 (I)

Domestic Toll and Toll-Free Usage	Per Minute Rate
Domestic Toll and Toll-Free Usage, overage rate	\$0.0390

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.1 Business Rate Schedules (Cont'd.)

12.1.6 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	OneSolutions Enhanced
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS – Month to Month
ACSHMAPL	FLRVMANM	\$1,158.58 (I)
ACTNMAMA	ACTNMAMA	\$0.00
ADMSMAMA	PTFDMAFE	\$1,273.10 (I)
AGWMMARO	AGWMMARO	\$0.00
AMHRMAFE	AMHRMAFE	\$0.00
AMHRMASP	AMHRMASP	\$0.00
ANDVMAEL	ANDVMAEL	\$0.00
ARTNMAPL	ARTNMAPL	\$0.00
ASFDMAMA	GNFDMACH	\$1,101.34 (I)
ASHBMASO	FTBGMAMA	\$1,009.96 (I)
ASHMMAPL	FTBGMAMA	\$1,009.96 (I)
ASLDMAMA	FRMNMAUN	\$734.00 (I)
ASNTMAMA	FLRVMANM	\$872.26 (I)
ATHOMARI	ATHOMARI	\$0.00
ATLBMABA	FLRVMANM	\$1,502.12 (I)
AUBNMALG	OXFRMAWH	\$928.22 (I)
AYERMAPL	AYERMAPL	\$0.00
BARRMAJA	GNDLMASU	\$1,960.32 (I)
BCKTMAWA	PTFDMAFE	\$1,158.58 (I)
BDFRMAPA	BDFRMAPA	\$0.00
BITNMAWI	BITNMAWI	\$0.00
BKLIMAGG	BSTNMABE	\$430.76 (I)
BKLIMAMA	BKLIMAMA	\$0.00

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.1 Business Rate Schedules (Cont'd.)

12.1.6 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

Extended Area Service (EAS) Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd)

On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	OneSolutions Enhanced
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS – Month to Month
BLMTMALE	CMBRMAWA	\$594.35
BLNDMAGL	HLYKMAMA	\$1,745.82
BLRCMAAN	BLRCMAAN	\$0.00
BLTWMAJA	HLYKMAMA	\$1,500.53
BMFDMAWA	SPFDMAWO	\$2,123.79
BOTNMAMA	HDSNMAFR	\$764.70
BRLNMAHI	HDSNMAFR	\$764.70
BRNRMACH	GNFDMACH	\$757.71
BRNSMAMA	HYNSMAOC	\$643.23
BRNTMAWA	BRNTMAWA	\$0.00
BRPKMAWI	BRPKMAWI	\$0.00
BRTNMACR	BRTNMACR	\$0.00
BRWRMACH	BRTNMACR	\$1,060.93
BRWSMAYA	HYNSMAOC	\$1,158.58
BRYVMAUN	BRTNMACR	\$1,306.27
BSRVMAST	HYNSMAOC	\$700.49
BSTNMABE	BSTNMABE	\$588.43
BSTNMABO	BSTNMABO	\$588.43
BSTNMAFR	BSTNMAFR	\$0.00
BSTNMAHA	BSTNMAHA	\$0.00
BURLMABE	BURLMABE	\$0.00
BVRLMAEL	BVRLMAEL	\$0.00
BYTNMAMA	GNDLMASU	\$815.71

(I)

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.1 Business Rate Schedules (Cont'd.)

12.1.6 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

Extended Area Service (EAS) Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd)

On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	OneSolutions Enhanced
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS – Month to Month
BZBYMAPE	HYNSMAOC	\$1,444.87
CATNMANM	OXFRMAWH	\$928.22
CHCPMARI	CHCPMARI	\$0.00
CHCPMAWE	CHCPMAWE	\$0.00
CHESMAMU	PTFDMAFE	\$1,502.12
CHFDMASB	NATNMAMA	\$1,418.79
CHFRMANO	CHFRMANO	\$0.00
СННММАОН	HYNSMAOC	\$1,387.66
CHLMMAST	HYNSMAOC	\$2,303.86
CHLSMACH	BSTNMABO	\$512.57
CHMTMASO	GNFDMACH	\$1,273.10
CLRNMAYA	GNFDMACH	\$872.26
CLTNMACH	CLTNMACH	\$0.00
CMBRMABE	CMBRMABE	\$0.00
CMBRMAWA	CMBRMAWA	\$588.43
CMTNMAMA	GNFDMACH	\$1,444.87
CNCRMAWA	CNCRMAWA	\$0.00
CNTNMAWA	CNTNMAWA	\$0.00
CNWYMASH	GNFDMACH	\$872.26
CRVRMAMA	FLRVMANM	\$1,788.48
CTMTMADE	HYNSMAOC	\$1,387.66
DDHMMAWA	DDHMMAWA	\$0.00
DGTNMAEL	FLRVMANM	\$872.26

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.1 Business Rate Schedules (Cont'd.)

12.1.6 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

Extended Area Service (EAS) Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd)

On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	OneSolutions Enhanced
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS – Month to Month
DLTNMACA	PTFDMAFE	\$700.49
DNNSMAYA	HYNSMAOC	\$929.49
DNVSMAHI	PBDYMACE	\$734.00
DRCHMAAD	DRCHMAAD	\$0.00
DRCTMAMM	LWLLMAAP	\$815.71
DXBRMACH	BRTNMACR	\$1,960.32
EBSTMASA	BSTNMABO	\$430.76
EBWRMABE	BRTNMACR	\$897.45
EDGLMAMA	OXFRMAWH	\$1,173.53
EDGRMAPP	HYNSMAOC	\$1,673.94
EHMPMARA	EHMPMARA	\$0.00
ELNMMAPL	ELNMMAPL	\$0.00
ESSXMASP	PBDYMACE	\$1,387.99
ESTNMANM	BRTNMACR	\$897.45
FKLNMAMC	MLFRMAWA	\$1,091.79
FLMOMAMG	HYNSMAOC	\$1,502.12
FLRVMANM	FLRVMANM	\$0.00
FRMNMAUN	FRMNMAUN	\$0.00
FTBGMAMA	FTBGMAMA	\$0.00
FXBOMACO	BRTNMACR	\$1,469.76
GFTNMAWO	GFTNMAWO	\$0.00
GLCSMAEL	SALMMANO	\$1,633.30
GLVLMAHI	GNFDMACH	\$2,017.49

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.1 Business Rate Schedules (Cont'd.)

12.1.6 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

Extended Area Service (EAS) Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd)

On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	OneSolutions Enhanced
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS – Month to Month
GNDLMASU	GNDLMASU	\$0.00
GNFDMACH	GNFDMACH	\$0.00
GRBRMASC	PTFDMAFE	\$1,502.12
GRNRMAWE	GRNRMAWE	\$0.00
GRTNMAHO	FTBGMAMA	\$1,418.79
GRTWMAWI	LWRNMACA	\$1,173.53
GRVIMAWG	PTFDMAFE	\$2,074.76
HBTNMAMA	FTBGMAMA	\$1,582.32
HDSNMAFR	HDSNMAFR	\$0.00
HLDNMAHO	HLDNMAHO	\$0.00
HLSTMACH	FRMNMAUN	\$979.19
HLYKMAMA	HLYKMAMA	\$0.00
HMPDMAMA	SPFDMAWO	\$1,306.27
HMTNMAWI	PBDYMACE	\$1,060.93
HNDLMASO	PTFDMAFE	\$815.04
HNHMMAGR	QNCYMAHA	\$1,060.93
HNTNMAMA	HLYKMAMA	\$1,582.32
HNVRMACO	BRTNMACR	\$1,387.99
HPTNMAHR	FRMNMAUN	\$1,060.93
HRVRMALI	LMNSMASC	\$1,255.28
HRWCMAMA	HYNSMAOC	\$1,101.34
HSTNMAMA	PTFDMAFE	\$1,273.10
HTFDMACH	NATNMAMA	\$764.70

(I)

(I)

(I)

(I) (I)

(I) (I)

(I)

(I)

(I)

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.1 Business Rate Schedules (Cont'd.)

12.1.6 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	OneSolutions Enhanced
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS – Month to Month
HVHLMAWI	HVHLMAWI	\$0.00
HYNSMAOC	HYNSMAOC	\$0.00
HYPKMAHA	HYPKMAHA	\$0.00
INORMARL	INORMARL	\$0.00
IPSWMACO	PBDYMACE	\$1,469.76
KGTNMASL	BRTNMACR	\$1,878.54
LCSRMAGR	WRCSMACE	\$979.19
LDLWMAWI	LDLWMAWI	\$0.00
LEE MAHI	PTFDMAFE	\$986.76
LENXMAWA	PTFDMAFE	\$815.04
LGMDMALO	LGMDMALO	\$0.00
LMNSMASC	LMNSMASC	\$0.00
LNBGMASC	FTBGMAMA	\$846.48
LTTNMAKI	LWLLMAAP	\$1,387.99
LWLLMAAP	LWLLMAAP	\$0.00
LWRNMACA	LWRNMACA	\$0.00
LXTNMAWA	LXTNMAWA	\$0.00
LYFDMACA	PBDYMACE	\$1,060.93
LYNNMACH	LYNNMACH	\$0.00
MARNMAMI	FLRVMANM	\$1,559.40
MDLBMAJA	FLRVMANM	\$1,502.12
MEFDMAPL	NDHMMAPI	\$1,091.79
MEWYMAVI	MLFRMAWA	\$928.22

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.1 Business Rate Schedules (Cont'd.)

12.1.6 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

Extended Area Service (EAS) Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd)

On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	OneSolutions Enhanced
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS – Month to Month
MLBRMAGR	MLBRMAGR	\$0.00
MLDNMAEL	MLDNMAEL	\$0.00
MLFLMACR	GNFDMACH	\$757.71
MLFRMAWA	MLFRMAWA	\$0.00
MLISMAMA	FRMNMAUN	\$1,224.52
MLTNMAAD	QNCYMAHA	\$815.71
MNCHMASU	SALMMANO	\$1,142.79
MNFDMABR	BRTNMACR	\$1,387.99
MNMTMAMA	HYNSMAOC	\$1,788.48
MNSNMAMA	CHCPMARI	\$1,715.04
MRBLMAPL	SALMMANO	\$742.11
MRBOMAMA	MRBOMAMA	\$0.00
MRFDMAMA	BRTNMACR	\$1,796.78
MRMCMACE	LWRNMACA	\$1,500.53
MSHPMAGN	HYNSMAOC	\$1,044.05
MTAGMACE	GNFDMACH	\$757.71
MTPSMAMH	FLRVMANM	\$1,444.87
MYNRMAWA	CNCRMAWA	\$928.22
NADMMASU	PTFDMAFE	\$1,502.12
NANDMAAA	LWRNMACA	\$682.96
NATLMAOE	NATLMAOE	\$0.00
NATNMAMA	NATNMAMA	\$0.00
NBFDMASM	NBFDMASM	\$0.00

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.1 Business Rate Schedules (Cont'd.)

12.1.6 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

Extended Area Service (EAS) Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd)

On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	OneSolutions Enhanced
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS – Month to Month
NBFRMAAE	NBFRMAAE	\$0.00
NBPTMAGR	LWRNMACA	\$1,827.57
NCHLMAGR	LWLLMAAP	\$815.71
NCKTMAUN	HYNSMAOC	\$2,017.49
NDHMMAPI	NDHMMAPI	\$0.00
NFRMMAED	NFRMMAED	\$0.00
NRBOMASC	NRBOMASC	\$1,142.79
NRDGMACE	BURLMABE	\$986.76
NRFDMAMA	GNFDMACH	\$1,469.76
NRTNMATA	BRTNMACR	\$0.00
NRWDMAVE	NRWDMAVE	\$1,551.50
NRWLMAMA	BRTNMACR	\$0.00
NTCKMAEC	NTCKMAEC	\$0.00
NWTNMAWA	NWTNMAWA	\$1,633.30
OKHMMARU	GNDLMASU	\$1,444.87
ORLNMAYA	HYNSMAOC	\$2,563.38
ORNGMASM	FTBGMAMA	\$757.71
OSVLMAWB	HYNSMAOC	\$1,559.40
OTISMAEO	PTFDMAFE	\$0.00
OXFRMAWH	OXFRMAWH	\$0.00
PBDYMACE	PBDYMACE	\$0.00
PLMOMACO	PLMOMACO	\$0.00
PLMRMAPL	PLMRMAPL	\$0.00

(I)

(I)

(I) | (I)

(I)

(I) | | |

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.1 Business Rate Schedules (Cont'd.)

12.1.6 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

Extended Area Service (EAS) Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd)

On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	OneSolutions Enhanced
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS – Month to Month
PPRLMAHI	FTBGMAMA	\$1,500.53
PRTNMABO	STNGMABR	\$694.93
PRVNMAWI	HYNSMAOC	\$2,074.76
PTFDMAAA	PTFDMAFE	\$585.95
PTFDMAFE	PTFDMAFE	\$0.00
PTRSMAEA	FTBGMAMA	\$2,154.59
QNCYMAHA	QNCYMAHA	\$0.00
RCPTMAMA	SALMMANO	\$1,878.54
RDNGMALI	RDNGMALI	\$0.00
REVRMABE	MLDNMAEL	\$815.71
RHBTMABA	FLRVMANM	\$1,044.05
RKLDMAWE	BRTNMACR	\$1,060.93
RNDHMAME	BRTNMACR	\$979.19
ROCHMANO	FLRVMANM	\$1,215.87
RSSLMAMA	HLYKMAMA	\$1,500.53
RTLDMAMA	GNDLMASU	\$1,306.27
RWLYMAHA	PBDYMACE	\$1,633.30
RXBRMAWA	BSTNMABE	\$430.76
SAGSMACE	MLDNMAEL	\$815.71
SALMMANO	SALMMANO	\$0.00
SBDGMAMA	SBDGMAMA	\$0.00
SBTNMAEF	SBTNMAEF	\$0.00
SCNSMABH	HYNSMAOC	\$2,246.59

(I) | | (I)

(I)

(I) (I)

| | | | | | | | |

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.1 Business Rate Schedules (Cont'd.)

12.1.6 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

Extended Area Service (EAS) Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd)

On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	OneSolutions Enhanced
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS – Month to Month
SCTTMAFP	QNCYMAHA	\$1,633.30
SDBRMABP	FRMNMAUN	\$979.19
SDFDMACO	GNFDMACH	\$872.26
SGMRMAYA	HYNSMAOC	
		\$1,273.10
SGTNMAWA	BRTNMACR	\$979.19
SHFDMAMA	PTFDMAFE	\$1,845.75
SHRNMAHI	BRTNMACR	\$1,224.52
SHRWMAGR	SHRWMAGR	\$0.00
SHRYMACH	LMNSMASC	\$928.22
SLFLMACR	GNFDMACH	\$872.26
SNDSMAOT	PTFDMAFE	\$1,902.99
SOVLMACE	SOVLMACE	\$0.00
SPFDMAWO	SPFDMAWO	\$0.00
SPNCMAME	WRCSMACE	\$1,306.27
STBGMAMA	STBGMAMA	\$0.00
STBRMAPI	PTFDMAFE	\$1,101.34
STNGMABR	STNGMABR	\$0.00
SWCKMACO	SPFDMAWO	\$1,306.27
TMTNMAME	FTBGMAMA	\$1,582.32
TNTNMAPL	TNTNMAPL	\$0.00
TPFDMACE	PBDYMACE	\$1,224.52
TRFLMAAA	GNFDMACH	\$528.70
TWBYMARO	LWLLMAAP	\$897.45

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.1 Business Rate Schedules (Cont'd.)

12.1.6 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

Extended Area Service (EAS) Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd)

On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	OneSolutions Enhanced
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS – Month to Month
TWNSMARA	FTBGMAMA	\$1,091.79
TYNGMAKE	LWLLMAAP	\$1,060.93
UPTNMAPI	MLFRMAWA	\$846.48
UXBRMACO	MLFRMAWA	\$1,009.96
VYHVMAED	HYNSMAOC	\$1,731.23
WAHMMAHI	FLRVMANM	\$1,731.23
WAREMABA	CHCPMARI	\$2,123.79
WBSTMANE	WBSTMANE	\$0.00
WBTNMAPR	GNDLMASU	\$897.45
WHMNMAWA	BRTNMACR	\$897.45
WHVLMAPA	MLFRMAWA	\$1,091.79
WKFDMABE	WKFDMABE	\$0.00
WLBGMAMA	NATNMAMA	\$1,009.96
WLBRMAMA	WLBRMAMA	\$0.00
WLHMMASP	WLHMMASP	\$0.00
WLHMMAWE	WLHMMAWE	\$0.00
WLLFMAMA	HYNSMAOC	\$1,788.48
WLMGMAMA	BURLMABE	\$815.71
WLPLMASS	NDHMMAPI	\$1,255.28
WLSLMALA	WLSLMALA	\$0.00
WLTWMAWA	PTFDMAFE	\$1,502.12
WMNSMAEL	FTBGMAMA	\$928.22
WNCHMAMA	WNCHMAMA	\$0.00

(I)

(I) (I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.1 Business Rate Schedules (Cont'd.)

12.1.6 OneSolutions Enhanced (Cont'd)

Extended Area Service (EAS) Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd)

On/Off Node	Node/ Collocation	OneSolutions Enhanced
Wire Center	Wire Center	EAS – Month to Month
WNDNMAGR	FTBGMAMA	\$1,664.06
WNTHMAMA	BSTNMAFR	\$911.13
WNWBMAMA	LWRNMACA	\$1,336.99
WOTNMAWI	PTFDMAFE	\$1,387.66
WPBDMAPI	PBDYMACE	\$815.71
WRCSMACE	WRCSMACE	\$0.00
WRHMMASO	MLFRMAWA	\$1,418.79
WRRNMAQU	CHCPMARI	\$2,287.28
WRXBMABE	NDHMMAPI	\$846.48
WSBGMALE	PTFDMAFE	\$986.76
WSBOMASU	WSBOMASU	\$0.00
WSFDMAWA	WSFDMAWA	\$0.00
WSFRMADE	LWLLMAAP	\$1,142.79
WSPTMADR	FLRVMANM	\$1,044.05
WTTWMAWC	CMBRMAWA	\$512.57
WYLDMABP	WLHMMAWE	\$979.19
WYMOMAMI	WYMOMAMI	\$0.00
WNDNMAGR	FTBGMAMA	\$1,664.06
WNTHMAMA	BSTNMAFR	\$911.13
WNWBMAMA	LWRNMACA	\$1,336.99
WOTNMAWI	PTFDMAFE	\$1,387.66
WPBDMAPI	PBDYMACE	\$815.71
WRCSMACE	WRCSMACE	\$0.00

CTC Communications Corp.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 2nd Revised Sheet No. 362 Cancels 1st Revised Sheet No. 362

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.1 Business Rate Schedules (Cont'd.)

12.1.7 OneSolutions Complete

A. Rates

Monthly Recurring Charges	Month to Month	
OneSolutions Complete 1.5M	\$2,341.88	(
OneSolutions Complete 3.0M	\$4,205.84	1
OneSolutions Complete 4.5M	\$6,117.56	
OneSolutions Complete 6.0M	\$8,172.68	
OneSolutions Complete 7.5M	\$9,845.46	1
OneSolutions Complete 9.0M	\$11,804.99	1
OneSolutions Complete 10.5M	\$13,286.61	
OneSolutions Complete 12.0M	\$15,198.34]
OneSolutions Complete 1.5M with	¢2.500.07	
100,000 Local Minutes OneSolutions Complete 3.0M with	\$2,580.86	-
100,000 Local Minutes	\$4,564.29	
OneSolutions Complete 4.5M with 100,000 Local Minutes	\$6,595.51	
OneSolutions Complete 6.0M with 100,000 Local Minutes	\$9,080.78	
OneSolutions Complete 7.5M with 100,000 Local Minutes	\$10,753.54	
OneSolutions Complete 9.0M with 100,000 Local Minutes	\$12,713.08	
OneSolutions Complete 10.5M with 100,000 Local Minutes	\$14,194.67	
OneSolutions Complete 12.0M with 100,000 Local Minutes	\$16,106.41	(

CTC Communications Corp.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 2nd Revised Sheet No. 363 Cancels 1st Revised Sheet No. 363

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.1 Business Rate Schedules (Cont'd.)

12.1.7 OneSolutions Complete (Cont'd)

A. Rates (Cont'd)

Local Usage	Per Minute Rate
Local Usage, per minute rate	\$0.015

Domestic Toll	Per Minute Rate
Domestic Toll	\$0.0390

Domestic Toll – OneSolutions Complete Call Packs	Month to Month
1000 Package	\$119.52 (I)
2500 Package	\$288.75 (I)
5000 Package	\$557.59 (I)
7500 Package	\$806.50 (I)
10000 Package	\$1,035.53 (I)
15000 Package	\$1,553.32 (I)
25000 Package	\$2,588.83 (I)
35000 Package	\$3,624.36 (I)
50000 Package	\$5,177.62 (I)
75000 Package	\$7,766.48 (I)
100000 Package	\$9,558.70 (I)

CTC Communications Corp.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 2nd Revised Sheet No. 364 Cancels 1st Revised Sheet No. 364

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service

- 12.2.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge
 - 1. Primary -Band T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge per PowerPathSM Facility

a. LATA #126

PRIMARY – BAND T-1 PPN CC						
MONTHLY REC	CURRING CHAI	RGE				
Rate Center Name LATA Month to						
Number Month						
Northampton	126	\$1,473.64				
Pittsfield	126	\$1,318.30				
Springfield	126	\$1,194.84				
West Springfield 126 \$1,473.64						

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. Primary -Band T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge per PowerPathSM Facility (Cont'd.)

b. LATA #128

PRIMARY - BAND T-1 PPN CC								
MONTHLY RECURRING CHARGE								
Rate Center LATA Name Number Month to Month								
Boston - Bowdoin	128	\$1,194.84						
Brockton	128	\$1,533.36						
Burlington	128	\$1,533.36						
Cambridge - Ware	128	\$1,382.04						
Fall River	128	\$1,533.36						
Framingham	128	\$1,194.84						
Hyannis	128	\$1,382.04						
Lawrence	128	\$1,382.04						
Malden	128	\$1,382.04						
Marlboro	128	\$1,688.71						
Needham	128	\$1,688.71						
Quincy	128	\$1,688.71						
Salem	128	\$1,533.36						
Waltham - West	128	\$1,473.64						
Worcester	128	\$1,194.84						

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Secondary Band T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone

a. LATA #126

	SECONDARY - BAND T-1 PPN CC							
	Monthly Recurring Charge							
	Custome	r	CTC				Month - to	
	CLLI		CLLI		Milea	ge	Month	
BLN	NDMAGL	WSI	FDMAWA		11	(\$1,681.31	(I)
HNT	ΓΝΜΑΜΑ	WSI	FDMAWA		11	9	\$1,681.31	Ĭ
STB	RMAPI	PTF	DMAFE		12	9	\$1,752.42	j
CHF	FDMASB	NAT	NMAMA		12	9	\$1,752.42	
SPF	DMACO	NAT	NMAMA		12	9	\$1,752.42	ļ
BCK	KTMAWA	PTF	DMAFE		13	9	\$1,820.71	!
BLT	WMAJA	NAT	NMAMA		13	9	\$1,820.71	
CNV	WYMASH	NAT	NMAMA		14	9	\$1,897.53	
ADN	MSMAMA	PTF	DMAFE		15	9	\$1,965.82	
HST	NMAMA	PTF	DMAFE		15	9	\$1,965.82	i
MNS	SNMAMA	SPF	DMAWO		15		\$1,965.82	j
PLN	IRMAPL	SPF	DMAWO		15	9	\$1,965.82	i
CHE	ESMAMU	WSI	FDMAWA		16	9	\$2,036.93	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Secondary Band T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - a. LATA #126 (Cont'd.)

	Customer		CTC POP			Month - to	
	CLLI		CLLI	Mileag	ge	Month	
MT	AGMACE	NA	ГМАМА	16		\$2,036.93	(I)
CM	TNMAMA	NA	ΓΝΜΑΜΑ	17		\$2,105.19	ļ
ASF	FDMAMA	NA	ΓΝΜΑΜΑ	17		\$2,105.19	ļ
SNI	OSMAOT	WS	FDMAWA	17		\$2,105.19	ļ
WO	TNMAWI	PTF	DMAFE	17		\$2,105.19	
WO	TNMAWI	PTF	DMAFE	18		\$2,176.31	}
WL	TWMAWA	PTF	DMAFE	18		\$2,176.31	i i
OTI	SMAEO	WS	FDMAWA	19		\$2,247.45	i
GNI	FDMACH	NA	ΓΝΜΑΜΑ	19		\$2,247.45	i
CM	TNMAMA	PTF	DMAFE	19		\$2,247.45	j
GRI	BRMASC	PTF	DMAFE	19		\$2,247.45	
NAI	DMMASU	PTF	DMAFE	19		\$2,247.45	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Secondary Band T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - a. LATA #126 (Cont'd.)

	Customer		CTC POP			Month - to	
	CLLI		CLLI	Mileag	e	Month	
ML	FLMACR	NA	TNMAMA	20		\$2,321.40	(I)
BM	FDMAWA	PTF	FDMAWA	20		\$2,321.40	
WA	REMABA	NA'	TNMAMA	21		\$2,389.69	
SLF	LMACR	NA'	TNMAMA	21		\$2,389.69	
TRI	FLMAAA	NA'	TNMAMA	21		\$2,389.69	
GL	VLMAHI	NA'	TNMAMA	22		\$2,460.80	
WR	RNMAQU	SPF	DMAWO	22		\$2,460.80	
CHI	MTMASO	PTF	DMAFE	24		\$2,600.21	
CLF	RNMAYA	NA'	TNMAMA	25		\$2,671.34	i
BR	NRMACH	NA	TNMAMA	25		\$2,671.34	i
WL	FRCTXB	PTF	DMAFE	31		\$3,095.20	j
NRI	FDMAMA	SPF	DMAWO	42		\$3,874.70	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. Secondary Band T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)

b. LATA #128

	Customer		CTC POP			Month - to	
	CLLI		CLLI	Mileag	e	Month	
DR	CTMAMM	LW	RNMACA	11		\$1,681.31	(I
EDO	GLMAMA	ML	FRMAWA	11		\$1,681.31	
ESS	SXMASP	SAI	LMMANO	11		\$1,681.31	ļ
HN	VRMACO	BK	ΓNMACR	11		\$1,681.31	
MN	FDMABR	BR	ΓNMACR	11		\$1,681.31	
MS	HPMAGN	HY	NSMAOC	11		\$1,681.31	
OX	FRMAWH	WR	CSMACE	11		\$1,681.31	
RH	BTMABA	FLF	RVMANM	11		\$1,681.31	
RTI	LDMAMA	WR	CSMACE	11		\$1,681.31	i
WN	WBMAMA	LW	RNMACA	11		\$1,681.31	į
WS	PTMADR	FLF	RVMANM	11		\$1,681.31	ĺ
BLI	RCMAAN	WL	HMMAWE	12		\$1,752.42	
CA	TNMANM	WL	HMMACE	12		\$1,752.42	(I

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. Secondary Band T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

	Customer		CTC POP			Month - to	
	CLLI		CLLI	Mileage	Э	Month	
СН	FRMANO	LW	RN0ACA	12		\$1,752.42	(I)
FX	BOMACO	BR	TNMACR	12		\$1,752.42	
HR	VRMALI	MR	BOMAMA	12		\$1,752.42	ļ
HR	WCMAMA	HY	NSMAOC	12		\$1,752.42	
IPS	WMACO	SA	LMMANO	12		\$1,752.42	
NR	TNMATA	BR	TNMACR	12		\$1,752.42	
WL	PLMAAL	BR	TNMACR	12		\$1,752.42	l I
WR	RHMMASO	MI	FRMAWA	12		\$1,752.42	
AC	SHMAPL	FLI	RVMANM	13		\$1,820.71	i
AC	TNMAPL	WL	HMMAWE	13		\$1,820.71	i
MR	MCMACE	LW	RNMACA	13		\$1,820.71	į
NB	FRMAAE	FLI	RVMANM	13		\$1,650.02	ĺ
NC	HLMACE	LW	RNMACA	13		\$1,820.71	
NR	WLMAMA	BR	TNMACR	13		\$1,820.71	(1)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. Secondary Band T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

	Customer		CTC POP			Month - to	
	CLLI		CLLI	Mileage	е	Month	
ST	NGMABR	WR	CSMACE	13		\$1,820.71	(I)
TN	TNMAPL	BR	TNMACR	13		\$1,820.71	ļ
BR	WSMAYA	HY	NSMAOC	14		\$1,897.53	ļ
GL	CSMAEL	SA	LMMANO	14		\$1,897.53	!
OK	HMMARU	WR	CSMACE	14		\$1,897.53	
PR	TNMABO	WR	CSMACE	14		\$1,897.53	
RO	CHMANO	FLI	RVMANM	14		\$1,897.53	
RW	/LYMAHA	SA	LMMANO	14		\$1,897.53	i
SC	TTMAFP	QN	CYMAHA	14		\$1,897.53	i
TY	NGMAKE	LW	RNMACA	14		\$1,897.53	j
WS	FRMADE	BU	RLMABE	14		\$1,897.53	
LT	TNMAKI	WL	HMMACE	15		\$1,965.82	ļ
MD	LBMAKI	BR	TNMAWA	15		\$1,965.82	
NA	TLMAQE	ML	FRMAWA	15		\$1,965.82	(1)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. Secondary Band T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

	Customer		CTC POP			Month - to	
	CLLI		CLLI	Mileage	Э	Month	
NB	FDMASM	WF	RCSMACE	15		\$1,965.82	(.
SG	MRMAYA	HY	NSMAOC	15		\$1,965.82	
SH	RYMACH	MR	BOMAMA	15		\$1,965.82	
AM	ISBMAPL	LW	RNMACA	16		\$2,036.93	
AY	ERMAPL	MR	BOMAMA	16		\$2,036.93	
MR	FDMAMA	BR	TNMACR	16		\$2,036.93	
WE	STMANE	WF	RCSMACE	16		\$2,036.93	
AT	LBMAMA	BR	TNMACR	17		\$2,105.19	
CT	MTMADE	HY	NSMAOC	17		\$2,105.19	
KG	TNMASL	BR	TNMACR	17		\$2,105.19	
LM	NSMASC	MR	BOMAMA	17		\$2,105.19	
NB	PTMAGR	LW	RNMACA	17		\$2,105.19	,
RC	PTMAMA	SA	LMMANO	17		\$2,105.19	(.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. Secondary Band T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

Customer	CTC POP	•	Month - to	
CLLI	CLLI	Mileag	ge Month	
BZBYMAPE	HYNSMAOC	18	\$2,176.31	
CHHMMAOH	HYNSMAOC	18	\$2,176.31	
DXBRMACH	BRTNMACR	18	\$2,176.31	
MTPSMAMH	FLVRMANM	18	\$2,176.31	
SDBGMAMA	WRCSMACE	18	\$2,176.31	
BARRMAJA	WRCSMACE	19	\$2,247.45	
CRVRMAMA	BRTNMACR	19	\$2,247.45	
FLMOMAMG	HYNSMAOC	19	\$2,247.45	
GRTNMAHO	MRBOMAMA	19	\$2,247.45	
HBTNMAMA	WRCSMACE	19	\$2,247.45	

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. Secondary Band T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

	Customer		CTC POP			Month - to	
	CLLI		CLLI	Mileage	e	Month	
OR	LNMAYA	HY	NSMAOC	19		\$2,247.45	(I)
STI	BGMAMA	WF	RCSMACE	19		\$2,247.45	
LN	BGMASC	MR	RBOMAMA	20		\$2,321.40	!
MA	RNMAMI	FL	RVMANM	20		\$2,321.40	ļ
PLI	MOMACO	BR	TNMACR	20		\$2,321.40	
PW	TCRIHI	ML	FRMAWA	20		\$2,321.40	l I
WN	MNSMAEL	WF	RCSMACE	21		\$2,389.69	<u> </u>
ED	GRMAPP	HY	NSMAOC	22		\$2,460.80	İ
FTI	BGMAMA	MR	RBOMAMA	22		\$2,460.80	i
PPI	RLMAHI	LW	RNMACA	22		\$2,460.80	j
VY	HVMAED	HY	NSMAOC	22		\$2,460.80	
WA	НММАНІ	FL	RVMANM	23		\$2,531.96	(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. Secondary Band T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

	Customer		CTC POP			Month - to	
	CLLI		CLLI	Mileage	;	Month	
EP	RVRINB	MI	FDMOAWA	24		\$2,600.21	(]
GR	RNRMAWE	WF	RCSMACE	24		\$2,600.21	Ì
Mì	NMTMAMA	HY	NSMAOC	24		\$2,600.21	
TW	VNSMARA	MF	RBOMAMA	24		\$2,600.21	
PT	RSMAEA	WI	RCSMACE	25		\$2,671.34	
WI	LLFMAMA	HY	NSMAOC	25		\$2,671.34	
AS	HMMAPL	WF	RCSMACE	27		\$2,816.41	
AS	HBMASO	MF	RBOMAMA	28		\$2,884.71	
FL	RVMANM	BR	TNMACR	28		\$2,884.71	
МΊ	ГРЅМАМН	HY	NSMAOC	28		\$2,884.71	
NC	CKTMAUN	HY	NSMAOC	28		\$2,884.71	
TM	ITNMAME	WF	RCSMACE	28		\$2,884.71	
WI	RRNRIEV	BR	TNMACR	28		\$2,884.71	(1

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. Secondary Band T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

Customer	CTC POI	•	Milana	Month - to	
CLLI	0221	1	Mileage	Month	J
PRVNMAWI	HYNSMAOC		29	\$2,955.81	
ATHOMARI	WRCSMACE		32	\$2,995.64	
CHLMMAST	HYNSMAOC		32	\$2,995.64	
SCNSMABH	WRCSMACE		32	\$2,995.64	
WNDNMAGR	WRCSMACE		32	\$2,995.64	
ORNGMASM	HYNSMAOC		35	\$3,379.69	

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - a. LATA #126

		T-3	PPN	CC			7
				ring Charge			
	Customer	CTC POP				Month - to	
	CLLI	CLLI		Mileage		Month	
NA.	ГМАМА	NATNMAMA		0		\$7,230.67	(I)
PTF	DMAFE	PTFDMAFE		0	,	\$7,230.67	ļ
SPF	DMAWO	SPFDMAWO		0		\$7,230.67	
WS]	FDMADT	SPFDMAWO		0		\$7,230.67	l I
WS]	FDMAWA	WSFDMAWA		0		\$7,230.67	j
SPF	DMAAT	SPFDMAWO		1	\$	\$10,464.30	
SPF	DMABR	SPFDMAWO		1	\$	\$10,464.30	
SPF	DMAMA	SPFDMAWO		1	\$	\$10,464.30	
PTF	DMAAA	PTFDMAFE		2	\$	\$10,876.85	j
AG	WMMARO	SPFDMAWO		3	\$	511,294.08	
BRE	PKMAWI	SPFDMAWO		4	\$	\$11,711.34	l I
СНО	CPMARI	SPFDMAWO		4	\$	\$11,711.34	İ
LGN	MDMALO	SPFDMAWO		4	\$	\$11,711.34	
DLT	TNMACA	PTFDMAFE		5	\$	\$12,123.82	
EHN	MPMARA	NATNMAMA		5	\$	\$12,123.82	
HTI	FDMACH	NATNMAMA		5	\$	\$12,123.82	į
SW	CKMACO	WSFDMAWA		5	\$	\$12,123.82	
WL.	BGMAMA	NATNMAMA		5	\$	\$12,123.82	
CHO	CPMAWE	SPFDMAWO		6	\$	\$12,541.07	(Ī)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - a. LATA #126 (Cont'd.)

	T-3 PPN CC									
			Monthly Re	ecurr	ing Charge					
	Customer		CTC POP				Month - to			
	CLLI		CLLI	Mileage		Э	Month			
ELN	MMAPL	SPF	OMAWO		6		\$12,541.07	(I)		
AMI	HRMAFE	NAT	NMAMA		7		\$12,958.30	Ţ		
AMI	HRMASP	NAT	NMAMA		7		\$12,958.30			
GRV	'IMAWG	WSI	FDMAWA		7		\$12,958.30	ł		
HLY	KMAMA	SPF	DMAWO		7		\$12,958.30	j		
HNI	DLMASO	PTF	DMAFE		7		\$12,958.30			
INO	RMARL	SPF	DMAWO		7		\$12,958.30	l I		
LEN	XMAWA	PTF	DMAFE		7		\$12,958.30	ŀ		
GRN	IBMAXA	NAT	NMAMA		8		\$13,370.80	į		
LDL	WMAWI	SPF	DMAWO		8		\$13,370.80			
RCM	IDMAXA	PTF	DMAFE		8		\$13,370.80	l I		
RSS	LMAMA	WSI	FDMAWA		8		\$13,370.80	j		
WLE	BRMAMA	SPF	DMAWO		9		\$13,788.05	ļ		
HMI	PDMAMA	SPF	DMAWO		10		\$14,205.29			
LEE	MAHI	PTF	DMAFE		10		\$14,205.29	i		
WSE	BGMALE	PTF	DMAFE		10		\$14,205.29			
BLN	DMAGL	WSI	FDMAWA		11		\$14,622.54			
HNT	NMAMA	WSI	FDMAWA		11		\$14,622.54			
CHF	DMASB	NA7	NMAMA		12		\$15,035.04	į		
SDF	DMACO	NAT	NMAMA		12		\$15,035.04	(I)		

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - a. LATA #126 (Cont'd.)

T-3 PPN CC											
	Monthly Recurring Charge										
Customer			Month-to								
CLLI	CTC POP CLLI	Mileage	Month								
STBRMAPI	PTFDMAFE	12	\$15,035.04								
BCKTMAWA	PTFDMAFE	13	\$15,452.29								
BLTWMAJA	NATNMAMA	13	\$15,452.29								
CNWYMASH	NATNMAMA	14	\$15,869.54								
ADMSMAMA	PTFDMAFE	15	\$16,282.03								
HSTNMAMA	PTFDMAFE	15	\$16,282.03								
MNSNMAMA	SPFDMAWD	15	\$16,282.03								
PLMRMAPL	SPFDMAWO	15	\$16,282.03								
CHESMAMU	WSFDMAWA	16	\$16,699.28								
MTAGMACE	NATNMAMA	16	\$16,699.28								
ASFDMAMA	NATNMAMA	17	\$17,116.53								
CMTNMAMA	NATNMAMA	17	\$17,116.53								
SNDSMADT	WSFDMAWA	17	\$17,116.53								
WOTNMAWI	NATNMAMA	17	\$17,116.53								
WLTWMAWA	PTFDMAFE	18	\$17,529.02								
GNFDMACH	NATNMAMA	19	\$17,955.74								
GRBRMASC	PTFDMAFE	19	\$17,955.74								
NADMMASU	PTFDMAFE	19	\$17,955.74								
OTISMAEO	WSFDMAWA	19	\$17,955.74								

(I)

|

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - a. LATA #126 (Cont'd.)

T-3 PPN CC				
	Monthly Recur	ring Charge		
Customer	CTC POP		Month - to	
CLLI	CLLI	Mileage	Month	
BMFDMAWA	SPFDMAWO	20	\$18,396.71	
MLFLMACR	NATNMAMA	20	\$18,396.71	
SLFLMACR	NATNMAMA	21	\$18,842.11	
TRFLMAAA	NATNMAMA	21	\$18,842.11	
WAREMABA	NATNMAMA	21	\$18,842.11	
GLVLMAHI	NATNMAMA	22	\$19,283.32	
WRRNMAQU	SPFDMAWO	22	\$19,283.32	
CHMTMASO	PTFDMAFE	24	\$20,165.22	
BRNRMACH	NATNMAMA	25	\$20,606.15	
CLRNMAYA	NATNMAMA	25	\$20,606.15	
SHFDMAMA	PTFDMAFE	25	\$20,606.15	
NRFDMAMA	NATNMAMA	28	\$21,929.05	

(I) |

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)

b. LATA #128

T-3 PPN CC			
Monthly Recurring Charge			
Customer	CTC POP CLLI	Mileage	Month-to
CLLI			Month
BRTNMACR	BRTNMACR	0	\$6,571.62
BSTNMABO	BASTNMABO	0	\$7,230.67
BSTNMAHA	BSTNMAHA	0	\$6,571.62
BURLMABE	BURLMABE	0	\$7,230.67
CMBRMAWA	CMBRMAWA	0	\$6,571.62
FLRVMANM	FLRVMANM	0	\$7,230.67
FRMNMAUN	FRMNMAUN	0	\$6,571.62
HYNSMAOC	HYNSMAOC	0	\$7,230.67
LWRNMACA	LWRNMACA	0	\$7,230.67
MLDNMAEL	MLDNMAEL	0	\$7,230.67
MLFRMAWA	MLFRMAWA	0	\$7,230.67
MRBOMAMA	MRBOMAMA	0	\$7,230.67
NANDMAAA	LWRNMACA	0	\$6,903.51
NANDMAOS	LWRNMACA	0	\$7,230.67
NDHMMAPI	NDHMMAPI	0	\$7,230.67
QNCYMAHA	QNCYMAHA	0	\$6,903.51
SALMMANO	SALMMANO	0	\$7,230.67
WLHMMAWE	WLHMMAWE	0	\$6,903.51
WRCSMACE	WRCSMACE	0	\$6,571.62
BRTNMACO	BRTNMACR	1	\$10,464.30
BSTNMAFR	BSTNMABO	1	\$9,805.26
CMBRMAO1	BSTNMABO	1	\$10,464.30
CMBRMA85	BSTNMABO	1	\$10,464.30

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

T-3 PPN CC					
	Monthly Recurring Charge				
Customer	CTC POP		Month - to		
CLLI	CLLI	Mileage	Month		
CMBRMAAW	BSTNMABO	1	\$10,464.30		
CMBRMABE	BSTNMABO	1	\$9,805.26		
CMBRMAOR	BSTNMABO	1	\$10,464.30		
CMBSMAAZ	CMBRMAWA	1	\$10,464.30		
FRMNMAWA	FRMNMAUN	1	\$10,464.30		
WLHMMAJF	WLHMMAWE	1	\$10,464.30		
WRCSMA02	WRCSMACE	1	\$10,464.30		
WRCSMA02	WRCSMACE	1	\$10,464.30		
WRCSMANK	WRCSMACE	1	\$10,464.30		
BSTNMABE	BSTNMABO	2	\$10,222.50		
BSTNMABL	BSTNMABO	2	\$10,876.85		
BSTNMALB	BSTNMABO	2	\$10,876.85		
BSTNMAWH	BSTNMABO	2	\$10,876.85		
CHTWMABM	BSTNMABO	2	\$10,876.85		
CMBRMAMQ	BSTNMABO	2	\$10,876.85		
EBSTMASA	BSTNMABO	2	\$10,876.85		
MRBOMAFZ	MRBOMAMA	2	\$10,876.85		
NDHMMAEF	NDHMMAPI	2	\$10,876.85		
PBDYMACE	SALMMANO	2	\$10,876.85		
SBTNMAEF	BSTNMABO	2	\$10,876.85		
SOVLMACE	CMBRMAWA	2	\$10,876.85		
WLHMMASP	WLHMMAWE	2	\$10,549.66		
ASLDMAMA	FRMNMAUN	3	\$11,294.08		

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

T-3 PPN CC				
	Monthly Recurring Charge			
Customer	CTC POP CLLI	Mileage	Month-to	
CLLI			Month	
BITNMAWI	CMBRMAWA	3	\$11,294.08	
BKLIMAGG	BSTNMABO	3	\$11,294.08	
BKLIMAMA	CMBRMAWA	3	\$10,966.89	
BRNTMACA	QNCYMAHA	3	\$11,294.08	
BRNTMAWA	QNCYMAHA	3	\$11,294.08	
BSTPMALL	CMBRMAWA	3	\$11,294.08	
BVRLMAEL	SALMMANO	3	\$11,294.08	
CHLSMACH	BSTNMABO	3	\$11,294.08	
GNDLMASU	WRCSMACE	3	\$11,294.08	
MRBLMAPL	SALMMANO	3	\$11,294.08	
RXBRMAWA	BSTNMABO	3	\$11,294.08	
WLSLMALA	NDHMMAPI	3	\$11,294.08	
WOBNMAFF	BURLMABE	3	\$11,294.08	
WTTWMAWC	CMBRMAWA	3	\$11,294.08	
ANDVMAEL	LWRNMACA	4	\$11,711.34	
ANDVMAFM	LWRNMACA	4	\$11,711.34	
ARTNMAPL	CMBRMAWA	4	\$11,711.34	
BDFRMAPA	BURLMABE	4	\$11,711.34	
BLMTMALE	CMBRMAWA	4	\$11,711.34	
DDHMMAWA	NDHMMAPI	4	\$11,711.34	
DNVSMAHI	SALMMANO	4	\$11,711.34	
DRCHMAAD	BSTNMAHA	4	\$11,711.34	

(I)

| | | |

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

T-3 PPN CC					
	Monthly Recurring Charge				
Customer	CTC POP CLLI	Mileage	Month-to		
CLLI			Month		
HDSNMAFR	MRBOMAMA	4	\$11,711.34		
MLTNMAAD	QNCYMAHA	4	\$11,711.34		
NFRMMAED	FRMNMAUN	4	\$11,711.34		
REVRMABE	MLDNMAEL	4	\$11,711.34		
SAGSMACE	MLDNMAEL	4	\$11,711.34		
WNCHMAMA	BURLMABE	4	\$11,379.40		
WOBNMACG	BURLMABE	4	\$11,711.34		
AUBNMALG	WRCSMACE	5	\$12,123.82		
BRNSMAMA	HYNSMAOC	5	\$12,123.82		
EBWRMABE	BRTNMACR	5	\$12,123.82		
ESTNMANM	BRTNMACR	5	\$12,123.82		
LXTNMAWA	WLHMMAWE	5	\$11,796.67		
LYNNMACH	SALMMANO	5	\$12,123.82		
NTCKMAEC	FRMNMAUN	5	\$12,123.82		
NWTNMAWA	CMBRMAWA	5	\$11,796.67		
RDNGMALI	BURLMABE	5	\$12,123.82		
SHRWMAGR	WRCSMACE	5	\$12,123.82		
UPTNMAPI	MLFRMAWA	5	\$12,123.82		
WHMNMAWA	BRTNMACR	5	\$12,123.82		
WKFDMABE	MLDNMAEL	5	\$12,123.82		
WLMGMAMA	BURLMABE	5	\$12,123.82		
WNTHMAMA	BSTNMABO	5	\$12,123.82		

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

T-3 PPN CC					
	Monthly Recurring Charge				
Customer	CTC POP CLLI	Mileage	Month-to		
CLLI			Month		
WYMOMAMI	QNCYMAHA	5	\$12,123.82		
BLRCMAAN	BURLMABE	6	\$12,541.07		
BRLNMAHI	MRBOMAMA	6	\$12,541.07		
BSRVMAST	HYNSMAOC	6	\$12,541.07		
HLSTMACH	FRMNMAUN	6	\$12,541.07		
HYPKMAHA	NDHMMAPI	6	\$12,541.07		
LCSRMAGR	WRCSMACE	6	\$12,541.07		
MEWYMAVI	MLFRMAWA	6	\$12,541.07		
MLBRMAGR	WRCSMACE	6	\$12,541.07		
NRBOMASC	MRBOMAMA	6	\$12,541.07		
OSVLMAWB	HYNSMAOC	6	\$12,541.07		
RNDHMAME	BRTNMACR	6	\$12,541.07		
SDBRMABP	FRMNMAUN	6	\$12,541.07		
SGTNMAWA	BRTNMACR	6	\$12,541.07		
WPBDMAPI	SALMMANO	6	\$12,541.07		
WYLDMABP	WLHMMAWE	6	\$12,541.07		
WYMOMAMI	QNCYMAHA	5	\$12,123.82		
BLRCMAAN	BURLMABE	6	\$12,541.07		
BRLNMAHI	MRBOMAMA	6	\$12,541.07		
BSRVMAST	HYNSMAOC	6	\$12,541.07		
HLSTMACH	FRMNMAUN	6	\$12,541.07		

(I)

| | (I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

T-3 PPN CC				
	Monthly Recurring Charge			
Customer	CTC POP CLLI	Mileage	Month-to	
CLLI			Month	
LCSRMAGR	WRCSMACE	6	\$12,541.07	
MEWYMAVI	MLFRMAWA	6	\$12,541.07	
MLBRMAGR	WRCSMACE	6	\$12,541.07	
NRBOMASC	MRBOMAMA	6	\$12,541.07	
OSVLMAWB	HYNSMAOC	6	\$12,541.07	
RNDHMAME	BRTNMACR	6	\$12,541.07	
SDBRMABP	FRMNMAUN	6	\$12,541.07	
SGTNMAWA	BRTNMACR	6	\$12,541.07	
WPBDMAPI	SALMMANO	6	\$12,541.07	
WYLDMABP	WLHMMAWE	6	\$12,541.07	
BRWRMACH	BRTNMACR	7	\$12,958.30	
BYTNMAMA	WRCSMACE	7	\$12,958.30	
CNCRMAWA	WLHMMAWE	7	\$12,958.30	
HLDNMAHO	WRCSMACE	7	\$12,958.30	
HMTNMAWI	SALMMANO	7	\$12,958.30	
HNHMMAGR	QNCYMAHA	7	\$12,958.30	
HPTNMAHR	FRMNMAUN	7	\$12,958.30	
HVHLMAWI	LWRNMACA	7	\$12,958.30	
NRWDMAVE	NDHMMAPI	7	\$12,958.30	
RKLDMAWE	BRTNMACR	7	\$12,958.30	
UXBRMACO	MLFRMAWA	7	\$12,958.30	
WSBOMASU	MRBOMAMA	7	\$12,631.14	

(I)

| | (I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

T-3 PPN CC					
	Monthly Recurring Charge				
Customer	CTC POP CLLI	Mileage	Month-to		
CLLI			Month		
ASNTMAMA	FLRVMANM	8	\$13,370.80		
BOTNMAMA	MRBOMAMA	8	\$13,370.80		
DGTNMAEL	FLRVMANM	8	\$13,370.80		
FKLNMAMC	MLFRMAWA	8	\$13,370.80		
GFTNMAWO	WRCSMACE	8	\$13,370.80		
LYFDMACA	BURLMABE	8	\$13,370.80		
MEFDMAPL	NDHMMAPI	8	\$13,370.80		
MNCHMASU	SALMMANO	8	\$13,370.80		
MYNRMAWA	MRBOMAMA	8	\$13,370.80		
NRDGMACE	BURLMABE	8	\$13,370.80		
TWBYMARO	BURLMABE	8	\$13,370.80		
WBTNMAPR	WRCSMACE	8	\$13,370.80		
WHVLMAPA	MLFRMAWA	8	\$13,370.80		
CLTNMACH	MRBOMAMA	9	\$13,788.05		
CNTNMAWA	BRTNMACR	9	\$13,788.05		
DNNSMAYA	HYNSMAOC	9	\$13,788.05		
GRTWMAWI	LWRNMACA	9	\$13,788.05		
LWLLMAAP	LWRNMACA	9	\$13,788.05		
MLISMAMA	FRMNMAUN	9	\$13,788.05		
SHRNMAHI	BRTNMACR	9	\$13,788.05		
TPFDMACE	SALMMANO	9	\$13,788.05		
ACTNMAMA	MRBOMAMA	10	\$14,205.29		

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

T-3 PPN CC					
	Monthly Recurring Charge				
Customer	CTC POP CLLI	Mileage	Month-to		
CLLI			Month		
BRYVMAUN	BRTNMACR	10	\$14,205.29		
LWLLMADB	BURLMABE	10	\$14,205.29		
LWLLMADB	BURLMABE	10	\$14,205.29		
SPNCMAME	WRCSMACE	10	\$14,205.29		
WLPLMASS	NDHMMAPI	10	\$14,205.29		
DRCTMAMM	LWRNMACA	11	\$14,622.54		
EDGLMAMA	MLFRMAWA	11	\$14,622.54		
ESSXMASP	SALMMANO	11	\$14,622.54		
HNVRMACO	BRTNMACR	11	\$14,622.54		
MNFDMABR	BRTNMACR	11	\$14,622.54		
MSHPMAGN	HYNSMAOC	11	\$14,622.54		
OXFRMAWH	WRCSMACE	11	\$14,622.54		
RHBTMABA	FLRVMANM	11	\$14,622.54		
OXFRMAWH	WRCSMACE	11	\$14,622.54		
RHBTMABA	FLRVMANM	11	\$14,622.54		
RTLDMAMA	WRCSMACE	11	\$14,622.54		
WNWBMAMA	LWRNMACA	11	\$14,622.54		
WSPTMADR	FLRVMANM	11	\$14,622.54		
CATNMANM	WRCSMACE	12	\$15,035.04		
CHFRMANO	BURLMABE	12	\$15,035.04		
FXBOMACO	BRTNMACR	12	\$15,035.04		

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

T-3 PPN CC					
	Monthly Recurring Charge				
Customer	CTC POP		Month - to		
CLLI	CLLI	Mileage	Month		
HRVRMALI	MRBOMAMA	12	\$15,035.04		
HRWCMAMA	HYNSMAOC	12	\$15,035.04		
IPSWMACO	SALMMANO	12	\$15,035.04		
NRTNMATA	BRTNMACR	12	\$15,035.04		
WLPLMAAL	BRTNMACR	12	\$15,035.04		
WRHMMASO	MLFRMAWA	12	\$15,035.04		
ACSHMAPL	FLRVMANM	13	\$15,452.29		
ACTNMAPL	WLHMMAWE	13	\$15,452.29		
MRMCMACE	LWRNMACA	13	\$15,452.29		
NBFRMAAE	FLRVMANM	13	\$14,793.22		
NCHLMAGR	LWRNMACA	13	\$15,452.29		
NRWLMAMA	BRTNMACR	13	\$15,452.29		
STNGMABR	WRCSMACE	13	\$15,452.29		
TNTNMAPL	BRTNMACR	13	\$15,452.29		
BRWSMAYA	HYNSMAOC	14	\$15,869.54		
GLCSMAEL	SALMMANO	14	\$15,869.54		
OKHMMARU	WRCSMACE	14	\$15,869.54		
PRTNMABO	WRCSMACE	14	\$15,869.54		
ROCHMANO	FLRVMANM	14	\$15,869.54		
RWLYMAHA	SALMMANO	14	\$15,869.54		
SCTTMAFP	QNCYMAHA	14	\$15,869.54		
TYNGMAKE	LWRNMACA	14	\$15,869.54		

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

T-3 PPN CC				
Monthly Recurring Charge				
Customer	CTC POP		Month - to	
CLLI	CLLI	Mileage	Month	
WSFRMADE	BURLMABE	14	\$15,869.54	
LTTNMAKI	WLHMMAWE	15	\$16,282.03	
MDLBMAJA	BRTNMACR	15	\$16,282.03	
NATLMAOE	MLFRMAWA	15	\$16,282.03	
NBFDMASM	WRCSMACE	15	\$16,282.03	
SGMRMAYA	HYNSMAOC	15	\$16,282.03	
SHRYMACH	MRBOMAMA	15	\$16,282.03	
AMSBMAPL	LWRNMACA	16	\$16,699.28	
AYERMAPL	MRBOMAMA	16	\$16,699.28	
MRFDMAMA	BRTNMACR	16	\$16,699.28	
WBSTMANE	WRCSMACE	16	\$16,699.28	
ATLBMABA	BRTNMACR	17	\$17,116.53	
CTMTMADE	HYNSMAOC	17	\$17,116.53	
KGTNMASL	BRTNMACR	17	\$17,116.53	
LMNSMASC	MRBOMAMA	17	\$17,116.53	
NBPTMAGR	LWRNMACA	17	\$17,116.53	
RCPTMAMA	SALMMANO	17	\$17,116.53	
BZBYMAPE	HYNSMAOC	18	\$17,529.02	
СННММАОН	HYNSMAOC	18	\$17,529.02	
DXBRMACH	BRTNMACR	18	\$17,529.02	
MTPSMAMH	FLRVMANM	18	\$17,529.02	

(I)

| | | |

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

	T-3 PP	N CC	
	Monthly Recur	rring Charge	
Customer	CTC POP		Month - to
CLLI	CLLI	Mileage	Month
SBDGMAMA	WRCSMACE	18	\$17,529.02
BARRMAJA	WRCSMACE	19	\$17,954.81
CRVRMAMA	BRTNMACR	19	\$17,954.81
FLMOMAMG	HYNSMAOC	19	\$17,954.81
GRTNMAHO	MRBOMAMA	19	\$17,954.81
HBTNMAMA	WRCSMACE	19	\$17,954.81
ORLNMAYA	HYNSMAOC	19	\$17,954.81
STBGMAMA	WRCSMACE	19	\$17,954.81
LNBGMASC	MRBOMAMA	20	\$18,396.71
MARNMAMI	FLRVMANM	20	\$18,396.71
PLMOMACO	BRTNMACR	20	\$18,396.71
WMNSMAEL	WRCSMACE	21	\$18,842.36
EDGRMAPP	HYNSMAOC	22	\$19,283.32
FTBGMAMA	MRBOMAMA	22	\$19,283.32
PPRLMAHI	LWRNMACA	22	\$19,283.32
VYHVMAED	HYNSMAOC	22	\$19,283.32
WAHMMAHI	FLRVMANM	23	\$19,724.27
GRNRMAWE	WRCSMACE	24	\$20,165.22
MNMTMAMA	HYNSMAOC	24	\$20,165.22
TWNSMARA	MRBOMAMA	24	\$20,165.22
PTRSMAEA	WRCSMACE	25	\$20,606.15
WLLFMAMA	HYNSMAOC	25	\$20,606.15

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge by Pricing Zone (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

T-3 PPN CC							
Monthly Recurring Charge							
Customer	CTC POP		Month - to				
CLLI	CLLI	Mileage	Month				
ASHMMAPL	WRCSMACE	27	\$21,488.07				
NCKTMAUN	HYNSMAOC	28	\$21,929.05				
ASHBAMASO	MRBOMAMA	28	\$21,929.05				
TMTNMAME	WRCSMACE	28	\$21,929.05				
PRVNMAME	HYNSMAOC	29	\$22,104.52				
CHLMMAST	HYNSMAOC	32	\$23,692.84				
SCNSMABH	HYNSMAOC	32	\$23,692.84				
ATHOMARI	WRCSMACE	32	\$23,692.84				
WNDNMAGR	WRCSMACE	32	\$23,692.84				
ORNGMASM	WRCSMACE	35	\$25,015.70				

(I)

ļ ļ

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)

12.2.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II

A. Monthly Recurring Charges

1. T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II

a. LATA #126

					Month-to-Month
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Contract
MA	126	AGWMMABK	SPFDMAWO	0	\$701.35
MA	126	HLYKMAFW	SPFDMAWO	0	\$701.35
MA	126	NATNMAMA	NATNMAMA	0	\$701.35
MA	126	PTFDMAFE	PTFDMAFE	0	\$701.35
MA	126	SPFDMAWO	SPFDMAWO	0	\$598.67
MA	126	WSFDMADT	SPFDMAWO	0	\$701.35
MA	126	SPFDMAAT	SPFDMAWO	1	\$927.16
MA	126	SPFDMABR	SPFDMAWO	1	\$927.16
MA	126	SPFDMAMA	SPFDMAWO	1	\$927.16
MA	126	SPFDMAOI	SPFDMAWO	1	\$927.16
MA	126	PTFDMAAA	PTFDMAFE	2	\$1,002.17
MA	126	SPFDMAXL	SPFDMAWO	2	\$1,002.17
MA	126	AGWMMARO	SPFDMAWO	3	\$1,091.43
MA	126	BRPKMAWI	SPFDMAWO	4	\$1,169.30
MA	126	CHCPMARI	SPFDMAWO	4	\$1,169.30
MA	126	LGMDMALO	SPFDMAWO	4	\$1,169.30
MA	126	XXXXXXX	SPFDMAWO	4	\$1,152.22
MA	126	DLTNMACA	PTFDMAFE	5	\$1,227.22
MA	126	EHMPMARA	NATNMAMA	5	\$1,247.14
MA	126	HTFDMACH	NATNMAMA	5	\$1,247.14
MA	126	WLBGMAMA	NATNMAMA	5	\$1,247.14
MA	126	CHCPMAWE	SPFDMAWO	6	\$1,324.98
MA	126	ELNMMAPL	SPFDMAWO	6	\$1,324.98
MA	126	AMHRMAFE	NATNMAMA	7	\$1,402.87

(I)

| | | |

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - a. LATA #126 (Cont'd.)

					Month-to-Month
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Contract
MA	126	AMHRMASP	NATNMAMA	7	\$1,402.87
MA	126	HLYKMAMA	SPFDMAWO	7	\$1,402.87
MA	126	HNDLMASO	PTFDMAFE	7	\$1,377.26
MA	126	INORMARL	SPFDMAWO	7	\$1,402.87
MA	126	LENXMAWA	PTFDMAFE	7	\$1,377.26
MA	126	GRNBMAXA	NATNMAMA	8	\$1,452.28
MA	126	LDLWMAWI	SPFDMAWO	8	\$1,480.75
MA	126	RCMDMAXA	PTFDMAFE	8	\$1,452.28
MA	126	WLBRMAMA	SPFDMAWO	9	\$1,558.60
MA	126	WSFDMAWA	SPFDMAWO	9	\$1,558.60
MA	126	HMPDMAMA	SPFDMAWO	10	\$1,636.46
MA	126	LEE MAHI	PTFDMAFE	10	\$1,602.35
MA	126	SWCKMACO	SPFDMAWO	10	\$1,636.46
MA	126	WSBGMALE	PTFDMAFE	10	\$1,602.35
MA	126	CHFDMASB	NATNMAMA	12	\$1,792.16
MA	126	SDFDMACO	NATNMAMA	12	\$1,752.37
MA	126	STBRMAPI	PTFDMAFE	12	\$1,752.37
MA	126	BCKTMAWA	PTFDMAFE	13	\$1,827.36
MA	126	BLTWMAJA	NATNMAMA	13	\$1,870.04
MA	126	CNWYMASH	NATNMAMA	14	\$1,902.40
MA	126	GRVIMAWG	SPFDMAWO	14	\$1,947.93
MA	126	HNTNMAMA	NATNMAMA	14	\$1,947.93
MA	126	ADMSMAMA	PTFDMAFE	15	\$1,977.41
MA	126	HSTNMAMA	PTFDMAFE	15	\$1,977.41

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - a. LATA #126 (Cont'd.)

_					Month-to-Month
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Contract
MA	126	MNSNMAMA	SPFDMAWO	15	\$2,025.77
MA	126	PLMRMAPL	SPFDMAWO	15	\$2,025.77
MA	126	RSSLMAMA	NATNMAMA	15	\$2,025.77
MA	126	MTAGMACE	NATNMAMA	16	\$2,052.45
MA	126	ASFDMAMA	NATNMAMA	17	\$2,127.45
MA	126	CMTNMAMA	NATNMAMA	17	\$2,181.53
MA	126	WOTNMAWI	PTFDMAFE	17	\$2,127.45
MA	126	BLNDMAGL	SPFDMAWO	18	\$2,259.39
MA	126	CHESMAMU	NATNMAMA	18	\$2,259.39
MA	126	WLTWMAWA	PTFDMAFE	18	\$2,202.49
MA	126	GNFDMACH	NATNMAMA	19	\$2,277.46
MA	126	GRBRMASC	PTFDMAFE	19	\$2,277.46
MA	126	NADMMASU	PTFDMAFE	19	\$2,277.46
MA	126	SHLBMAAA	NATNMAMA	19	\$2,277.46
MA	126	SPFDMAFU	NATNMAMA	19	\$2,277.46
MA	126	BMFDMAWA	SPFDMAWO	20	\$2,415.08
MA	126	MLFLMACR	NATNMAMA	20	\$2,352.49
MA	126	OTISMAEO	PTFDMAFE	20	\$2,352.49
MA	126	SLFLMACR	NATNMAMA	21	\$2,427.55
MA	126	TRFLMAAA	NATNMAMA	21	\$2,427.55
MA	126	WAREMABA	NATNMAMA	21	\$2,492.98
MA	126	GLVLMAHI	NATNMAMA	22	\$2,570.83
MA	126	WRRNMAQU	SPFDMAWO	22	\$2,570.83
MA	126	CHMTMASO	PTFDMAFE	24	\$2,652.59

(I)

| | | | | | | | |

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - a. LATA #126 (Cont'd.)

					Month-to-Month
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Contract
MA	126	BRNRMACH	NATNMAMA	25	\$2,727.60
MA	126	CLRNMAYA	NATNMAMA	25	\$2,727.60
MA	126	SHFDMAMA	PTFDMAFE	25	\$2,727.60
MA	126	SNDSMAOT	SPFDMAWO	25	\$2,727.60
MA	126	SPFDMAXY	PTFDMAFE	25	\$2,727.60
MA	126	NRFDMAMA	NATNMAMA	28	\$2,952.65
MA	126	RDBOVTTU	PTFDMAFE	28	\$2,952.65
MA	126	SPFDMATA	SPFDMAWO	31	\$3,177.73

(I)

i i

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)

12.2.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II

A. Monthly Recurring Charges

1. T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)

b. LATA #128

					Month-to-Month
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Contract
MA	128	BRTNMACR	BRTNMACR	0	\$598.67
MA	128	BSTNMABO	BSTNMABO	0	\$598.67
MA	128	BSTNMAHA	BSTNMAHA	0	\$598.67
MA	128	BURLMABE	BURLMABE	0	\$661.61
MA	128	BURLMADT	CMBRMAWA	0	\$701.35
MA	128	CMBRMAWA	CMBRMAWA	0	\$598.67
MA	128	FLRVMANM	FLRVMANM	0	\$701.35
MA	128	FRMNMABO	FRMNMAUN	0	\$701.35
MA	128	FRMNMAUN	FRMNMAUN	0	\$598.67
MA	128	HNHMMAAV	FRMNMAUN	0	\$701.35
MA	128	HYNSMAOC	HYNSMAOC	0	\$701.35
MA	128	LWRNMACA	LWRNMACA	0	\$598.67
MA	128	MLDNMAEL	MLDNMAEL	0	\$661.61
MA	128	MLFRMAWA	MLFRMAWA	0	\$701.35
MA	128	MRBOMAMA	MRBOMAMA	0	\$701.35
MA	128	NANDMAAA	LWRNMACA	0	\$598.67
MA	128	NDHMMAPI	NDHMMAPI	0	\$701.35
MA	128	QNCYMAHA	QNCYMAHA	0	\$661.61
MA	128	SALMMANO	SALMMANO	0	\$701.35
MA	128	WLHMMASE	WLHMMAWE	0	\$701.35
MA	128	WLHMMAWE	WLHMMAWE	0	\$661.61
MA	128	WOBNMACG	CMBRMAWA	0	\$598.67
MA	128	WRCSMACE	WRCSMACE	0	\$701.35
MA	128	WSBOMAGJ	FRMNMAUN	0	\$598.67

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

					Month-to-Month
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Contract
MA	128	BLRCMAGF	LWRNMACA	1	\$927.16
MA	128	BOTNMAAZ	BSTNMABO	1	\$927.16
MA	128	BRTNMACO	BRTNMACR	1	\$927.16
MA	128	BSTNMACO	BSTNMABO	1	\$927.16
MA	128	BSTNMAFR	BSTNMABO	1	\$832.99
MA	128	BSTOMARI	BSTNMAHA	1	\$927.16
MA	128	CMBRMA01	BSTNMABO	1	\$824.48
MA	128	CMBRMA85	BSTNMABO	1	\$927.16
MA	128	CMBRMAAW	BSTNMABO	1	\$927.16
MA	128	CMBRMABE	BSTNMABO	1	\$832.99
MA	128	CMBRMAOR	BSTNMABO	1	\$927.16
MA	128	CMBSMA01	BSTNMAHA	1	\$927.16
MA	128	FKLNMACN	BSTNMABO	1	\$927.16
MA	128	FRMNMAWA	FRMNMAUN	1	\$927.16
MA	128	LWRNMAAI	LWRNMACA	1	\$927.16
MA	128	SBTNMAFH	WLHMMAWE	1	\$927.16
MA	128	WLHMMAJF	WLHMMAWE	1	\$927.16
MA	128	WRCSMA02	WRCSMACE	1	\$927.16
MA	128	WRCSMA05	BSTNMABO	1	\$927.16
MA	128	WRCSMANK	WRCSMACE	1	\$927.16
MA	128	WRCSMASN	FRMNMAUN	1	\$927.16
MA	128	XXXXXXX	BSTNMABO	1	\$927.16
MA	128	BSTNMABE	BSTNMABO	2	\$910.85
MA	128	BSTNMABL	BSTNMABO	2	\$1,002.17

(I)

| | (I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

					Month-to-Month
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Contract
MA	128	BSTNMACV	CMBRMAWA	2	\$1,002.17
MA	128	BSTNMALB	BSTNMABO	2	\$1,002.17
MA	128	BSTNMAWH	BSTNMAHA	2	\$1,002.17
MA	128	CHTWMABM	BSTNMABO	2	\$1,002.17
MA	128	CMBRMAMQ	BSTNMABO	2	\$1,002.17
MA	128	EBSTMASA	BSTNMABO	2	\$1,013.55
MA	128	MRBOMAFZ	MRBOMAMA	2	\$1,002.17
MA	128	NDHMMA04	BSTNMABO	2	\$1,002.17
MA	128	NDHMMAEF	NDHMMAPI	2	\$1,002.17
MA	128	PBDYMACE	SALMMANO	2	\$1,013.55
MA	128	SBTNMAEF	BSTNMABO	2	\$1,013.55
MA	128	SOVLMACE	CMBRMAWA	2	\$1,013.55
MA	128	SOVLMAKC	CMBRMAWA	2	\$1,002.17
MA	128	SOVLMAKU	CMBRMAWA	2	\$1,002.17
MA	128	WLHMMASP	WLHMMAWE	2	\$1,013.55
MA	128	ASLDMAMA	FRMNMAUN	3	\$1,091.43
MA	128	BITNMAWI	CMBRMAWA	3	\$1,091.43
MA	128	BKLIMAGG	BSTNMABO	3	\$1,091.43
MA	128	BKLIMAMA	CMBRMAWA	3	\$1,051.69
MA	128	BRNTMACA	QNCYMAHA	3	\$1,077.21
MA	128	BRNTMAWA	QNCYMAHA	3	\$1,091.43
MA	128	BSTPMALL	CMBRMAWA	3	\$1,077.21
MA	128	BVRLMAEL	SALMMANO	3	\$1,091.43
MA	128	CHLSMACH	BSTNMABO	3	\$1,091.43

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)

b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

					Month-to-Month
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Contract
MA	128	GNDLMASU	WRCSMACE	3	\$1,091.43
MA	128	MRBLMAPL	SALMMANO	3	\$1,091.43
MA	128	RXBRMAWA	BSTNMAHA	3	\$1,091.43
MA	128	SOVLMAAB	CMBRMAWA	3	\$1,077.21
MA	128	WLSLMALA	NDHMMAPI	3	\$1,091.43
MA	128	WOBNMAFF	BURLMABE	3	\$1,077.21
MA	128	WTTWMAWC	CMBRMAWA	3	\$1,091.43
MA	128	ANDVMAEL	LWRNMACA	4	\$1,169.30
MA	128	ANDVMAFM	LWRNMACA	4	\$1,152.22
MA	128	ARTNMAPL	CMBRMAWA	4	\$1,169.30
MA	128	BDFRMAPA	BURLMABE	4	\$1,169.30
MA	128	BLMTMALE	CMBRMAWA	4	\$1,169.30
MA	128	CNTNMACF	MLDNMAEL	4	\$1,152.22
MA	128	DDHMMAEG	NDHMMAPI	4	\$1,152.22
MA	128	DDHMMAWA	NDHMMAPI	4	\$1,169.30
MA	128	DNVSMAHI	SALMMANO	4	\$1,169.30
MA	128	DRCHMAAD	BSTNMAHA	4	\$1,169.30
MA	128	HDSNMAFR	MRBOMAMA	4	\$1,169.30
MA	128	MLTNMAAD	QNCYMAHA	4	\$1,169.30
MA	128	NFRMMAED	FRMNMAUN	4	\$1,169.30
MA	128	REVRMABE	MLDNMAEL	4	\$1,169.30
MA	128	SAGSMACE	MLDNMAEL	4	\$1,169.30
MA	128	WNCHMAMA	BURLMABE	4	\$1,169.30
MA	128	AUBNMALG	WRCSMACE	5	\$1,247.14

(I)

| | |

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

					Month-to-Month
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Contract
MA	128	BRNSMAMA	HYNSMAOC	5	\$1,227.22
MA	128	EBWRMABE	BRTNMACR	5	\$1,247.14
MA	128	ESTNMANM	BRTNMACR	5	\$1,227.22
MA	128	LXTNMAWA	BURLMABE	5	\$1,207.42
MA	128	LYNNMACH	SALMMANO	5	\$1,247.14
MA	128	NTCKMAEC	FRMNMAUN	5	\$1,247.14
MA	128	NWTNMAWA	CMBRMAWA	5	\$1,207.42
MA	128	RDNGMALI	BURLMABE	5	\$1,247.14
MA	128	SHRWMAGR	WRCSMACE	5	\$1,247.14
MA	128	UPTNMAPI	MLFRMAWA	5	\$1,247.14
MA	128	WHMNMAWA	BRTNMACR	5	\$1,247.14
MA	128	WKFDMABE	MLDNMAEL	5	\$1,247.14
MA	128	WLMGMAMA	BURLMABE	5	\$1,247.14
MA	128	WNTHMAMA	BSTNMABO	5	\$1,247.14
MA	128	WRXBMABE	NDHMMAPI	5	\$1,247.14
MA	128	WYMOMAMI	QNCYMAHA	5	\$1,247.14
MA	128	BLRCMAAN	BURLMABE	6	\$1,285.26
MA	128	BRLNMAHI	MRBOMAMA	6	\$1,324.98
MA	128	BSRVMAST	HYNSMAOC	6	\$1,302.24
MA	128	BURLMAEH	BURLMABE	6	\$1,302.24
MA	128	FRMNMAHQ	FRMNMAUN	6	\$1,302.24
MA	128	HLSTMACH	FRMNMAUN	6	\$1,324.98
MA	128	HYPKMAHA	NDHMMAPI	6	\$1,324.98
MA	128	LCSRMAGR	WRCSMACE	6	\$1,324.98

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)

b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		Customer	CTC		Month-to-Month
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Contract
MA	128	MEWYMAVI	MLFRMAWA	6	\$1,324.98
MA	128	MLBRMAGR	WRCSMACE	6	\$1,324.98
MA	128	NRBOMASC	MRBOMAMA	6	\$1,324.98
MA	128	OSVLMAWB	HYNSMAOC	6	\$1,302.24
MA	128	RNDHMAME	BRTNMACR	6	\$1,324.98
MA	128	SDBRMABP	FRMNMAUN	6	\$1,324.98
MA	128	SGTNMAWA	BRTNMACR	6	\$1,324.98
MA	128	WPBDMAPI	SALMMANO	6	\$1,324.98
MA	128	WYLDMABP	WLHMMAWE	6	\$1,324.98
MA	128	BRWRMACH	BRTNMACR	7	\$1,402.87
MA	128	BYTNMAMA	WRCSMACE	7	\$1,402.87
MA	128	CNCRMAWA	WLHMMAWE	7	\$1,402.87
MA	128	HLDNMAHO	WRCSMACE	7	\$1,402.87
MA	128	HMTNMAWI	SALMMANO	7	\$1,402.87
MA	128	HNHMMAGR	QNCYMAHA	7	\$1,402.87
MA	128	HPTNMAHR	MLFRMAWA	7	\$1,402.87
MA	128	HVHLMAWI	LWRNMACA	7	\$1,402.87
MA	128	MNFDMABP	FRMNMAUN	7	\$1,377.26
MA	128	NANDMADI	BRTNMACR	7	\$1,377.26
MA	128	NRWDMAVE	NDHMMAPI	7	\$1,402.87
MA	128	RKLDMAWE	BRTNMACR	7	\$1,402.87
MA	128	UXBRMACO	MLFRMAWA	7	\$1,402.87
MA	128	WRRNRIEV	FLRVMANM	7	\$1,377.26
MA	128	WSBOMASU	MRBOMAMA	7	\$1,402.87

(I)

| | (I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)

b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		Customer	CTC		Month-to-Month
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Contract
MA	128	ASNTMAMA	FLRVMANM	8	\$1,452.28
MA	128	BOTNMAMA	MRBOMAMA	8	\$1,480.75
MA	128	DGTNMAEL	FLRVMANM	8	\$1,452.28
MA	128	FKLNMAMC	MLFRMAWA	8	\$1,480.75
MA	128	GFTNMAWO	WRCSMACE	8	\$1,480.75
MA	128	LYFDMACA	SALMMANO	8	\$1,480.75
MA	128	MEFDMAPL	NDHMMAPI	8	\$1,480.75
MA	128	MNCHMASU	SALMMANO	8	\$1,480.75
MA	128	MYNRMAWA	MRBOMAMA	8	\$1,480.75
MA	128	NRDGMACE	BURLMABE	8	\$1,480.75
MA	128	TWBYMARO	BURLMABE	8	\$1,480.75
MA	128	WBTNMAPR	WRCSMACE	8	\$1,480.75
MA	128	WHVLMAPA	MLFRMAWA	8	\$1,480.75
MA	128	CLTNMACH	MRBOMAMA	9	\$1,558.60
MA	128	CNTNMAWA	BRTNMACR	9	\$1,558.60
MA	128	DNNSMAYA	HYNSMAOC	9	\$1,527.33
MA	128	GRTWMAWI	LWRNMACA	9	\$1,558.60
MA	128	LWLLMAAP	LWRNMACA	9	\$1,558.60
MA	128	LXTNMAAU	LWRNMACA	9	\$1,527.33
MA	128	MLISMAMA	FRMNMAUN	9	\$1,558.60
MA	128	SHRNMAHI	BRTNMACR	9	\$1,558.60
MA	128	TPFDMACE	SALMMANO	9	\$1,558.60
MA	128	ACTNMAMA	MRBOMAMA	10	\$1,636.46

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		Customer	CTC		Month-to-Month
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Contract
MA	128	BRYVMAUN	BRTNMACR	10	\$1,636.46
MA	128	LWLLMADB	LWRNMACA	10	\$1,602.35
MA	128	SPNCMAME	WRCSMACE	10	\$1,636.46
MA	128	WLPLMASS	NDHMMAPI	10	\$1,636.46
MA	128	WNSCRICL	MLFRMAWA	10	\$1,602.35
MA	128	DRCTMAMM	LWRNMACA	11	\$1,714.36
MA	128	EDGLMAMA	MLFRMAWA	11	\$1,714.36
MA	128	ESSXMASP	SALMMANO	11	\$1,714.36
MA	128	FXBOMAAV	BRTNMACR	11	\$1,677.34
MA	128	HNVRMACO	BRTNMACR	11	\$1,714.36
MA	128	MNFDMABR	BRTNMACR	11	\$1,677.34
MA	128	MSHPMAGN	HYNSMAOC	11	\$1,677.34
MA	128	OXFRMAWH	WRCSMACE	11	\$1,714.36
MA	128	RHBTMABA	FLRVMANM	11	\$1,677.34
MA	128	RTLDMAMA	WRCSMACE	11	\$1,714.36
MA	128	WNWBMAMA	LWRNMACA	11	\$1,714.36
MA	128	WSPTMADR	FLRVMANM	11	\$1,677.34
MA	128	CATNMANM	WRCSMACE	12	\$1,792.16
MA	128	CHFRMANO	LWRNMACA	12	\$1,792.16
MA	128	FXBOMACO	BRTNMACR	12	\$1,792.16
MA	128	HRVRMALI	MRBOMAMA	12	\$1,792.16
MA	128	HRWCMAMA	HYNSMAOC	12	\$1,752.37
MA	128	IPSWMACO	SALMMANO	12	\$1,792.16

(I)

1 (T

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		Customer	CTC		Month-to-Month
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Contract
MA	128	NRTNMATA	BRTNMACR	12	\$1,752.37
MA	128	WLPLMAAL	BRTNMACR	12	\$1,752.37
MA	128	WRHMMASO	MLFRMAWA	12	\$1,792.16
MA	128	ACSHMAPL	FLRVMANM	13	\$1,827.36
MA	128	ACTNMAPL	BURLMABE	13	\$1,827.36
MA	128	MRMCMACE	LWRNMACA	13	\$1,870.04
MA	128	NBFRMAAE	FLRVMANM	13	\$1,724.70
MA	128	NCHLMAGR	LWRNMACA	13	\$1,870.04
MA	128	NRWLMAMA	BRTNMACR	13	\$1,870.04
MA	128	RHBTMAAI	FLRVMANM	13	\$1,827.36
MA	128	STNGMABR	WRCSMACE	13	\$1,870.04
MA	128	TNTNMADO	FLRVMANM	13	\$1,724.70
MA	128	TNTNMAPL	BRTNMACR	13	\$1,827.36
MA	128	BRWSMAYA	HYNSMAOC	14	\$1,902.40
MA	128	EPRVRINB	FLRVMANM	14	\$1,902.40
MA	128	GLCSMAEL	SALMMANO	14	\$1,947.93
MA	128	OKHMMARU	WRCSMACE	14	\$1,902.40
MA	128	PRTNMABO	WRCSMACE	14	\$1,947.93
MA	128	ROCHMANO	FLRVMANM	14	\$1,902.40
MA	128	RWLYMAHA	SALMMANO	14	\$1,947.93
MA	128	SCTTMAFP	QNCYMAHA	14	\$1,947.93
MA	128	TYNGMAKE	LWRNMACA	14	\$1,947.93
MA	128	WSFRMADE	BURLMABE	14	\$1,947.93
MA	128	LTTNMAKI	MRBOMAMA	15	\$2,025.77

(I)

| | (I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		Customer	CTC		Month-to-Month
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Contract
MA	128	MDLBMAJA	BRTNMACR	15	\$2,025.77
MA	128	NATLMAOE	MLFRMAWA	15	\$1,977.41
MA	128	NBFDMASM	WRCSMACE	15	\$2,025.77
MA	128	SGMRMAYA	HYNSMAOC	15	\$1,977.41
MA	128	SHRYMACH	MRBOMAMA	15	\$2,025.77
MA	128	AMSBMAPL	LWRNMACA	16	\$2,103.66
MA	128	AYERMAPL	MRBOMAMA	16	\$2,103.66
MA	128	MRFDMAMA	BRTNMACR	16	\$2,103.66
MA	128	WBSTMANE	WRCSMACE	16	\$2,103.66
MA	128	ATLBMABA	BRTNMACR	17	\$2,127.45
MA	128	CTMTMADE	HYNSMAOC	17	\$2,127.45
MA	128	KGTNMASL	BRTNMACR	17	\$2,181.53
MA	128	LMNSMASC	MRBOMAMA	17	\$2,181.53
MA	128	NBPTMAGR	LWRNMACA	17	\$2,181.53
MA	128	PWTCRIHI	FLRVMANM	17	\$2,127.45
MA	128	RCPTMAMA	SALMMANO	17	\$2,181.53
MA	128	BZBYMAPE	HYNSMAOC	18	\$2,202.49
MA	128	СННММАОН	HYNSMAOC	18	\$2,202.49
MA	128	DXBRMACH	BRTNMACR	18	\$2,259.39
MA	128	MTPSMAMH	FLRVMANM	18	\$2,202.49
MA	128	SBDGMAMA	WRCSMACE	18	\$2,259.39
MA	128	BARRMAJA	WRCSMACE	19	\$2,337.23

(I)

(İ)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		Customer	CTC		Month-to-Month
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Contract
MA	128	BDFRMAAW	BRTNMACR	19	\$2,277.46
MA	128	CRVRMAMA	BRTNMACR	19	\$2,337.23
MA	128	FLMOMAMG	HYNSMAOC	19	\$2,277.46
MA	128	FRHNMADD	HYNSMAOC	19	\$2,277.46
MA	128	GRTNMAHO	MRBOMAMA	19	\$2,337.23
MA	128	HBTNMAMA	WRCSMACE	19	\$2,337.23
MA	128	ORLNMAYA	HYNSMAOC	19	\$2,277.46
MA	128	SBROMABS	HYNSMAOC	19	\$2,277.46
MA	128	STBGMAMA	WRCSMACE	19	\$2,337.23
MA	128	LNBGMASC	MRBOMAMA	20	\$2,415.08
MA	128	MARNMAMI	FLRVMANM	20	\$2,352.49
MA	128	PLMOMACO	BRTNMACR	20	\$2,415.08
MA	128	QNCYMACE	FLRVMANM	21	\$2,427.55
MA	128	WMNSMAEL	WRCSMACE	21	\$2,492.98
MA	128	EDGRMAPP	HYNSMAOC	22	\$2,502.55
MA	128	FTBGMAMA	MRBOMAMA	22	\$2,570.83
MA	128	PPRLMAHI	LWRNMACA	22	\$2,570.83
MA	128	VYHVMAED	HYNSMAOC	22	\$2,502.55
MA	128	WAHMMAHI	FLRVMANM	23	\$2,577.58
MA	128	WRXBMAWA	FLRVMANM	23	\$2,577.58
MA	128	GRNRMAWE	WRCSMACE	24	\$2,726.57
MA	128	MNMTMAMA	HYNSMAOC	24	\$2,652.59
MA	128	TWNSMARA	MRBOMAMA	24	\$2,726.57
MA	128	PTRSMAEA	WRCSMACE	25	\$2,727.60

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		Customer	CTC		Month-to-Month
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Contract
MA	128	WLLFMAMA	HYNSMAOC	25	\$2,727.60
MA	128	ASHMMAPL	WRCSMACE	27	\$2,960.13
MA	128	ASHBMASO	MRBOMAMA	28	\$2,952.65
MA	128	NCKTMAUN	HYNSMAOC	28	\$2,952.65
MA	128	TMTNMAME	WRCSMACE	28	\$3,037.99
MA	128	CMBSMAAZ	HYNSMAOC	29	\$3,027.66
MA	128	PRVNMAWI	HYNSMAOC	29	\$3,027.66
MA	128	ATHOMARI	WRCSMACE	32	\$3,349.44
MA	128	CHLMMAST	HYNSMAOC	32	\$3,252.75
MA	128	SCNSMABH	HYNSMAOC	32	\$3,252.75
MA	128	WNDNMAGR	WRCSMACE	32	\$3,349.44
MA	128	ORNGMASM	WRCSMACE	35	\$3,477.81

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II

a. LATA #126

		CUSTOMER	CTC		Month to
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Month
MA	126	AGWMMABK	SPFDMAWO	0	\$9,770.08
MA	126	HLYKMAFW	SPFDMAWO	0	\$9,770.08
MA	126	NATNMAMA	NATNMAMA	0	\$9,770.08
MA	126	PTFDMAFE	PTFDMAFE	0	\$9,770.08
MA	126	SPFDMAWO	SPFDMAWO	0	\$8,896.07
MA	126	WSFDMADT	SPFDMAWO	0	\$9,770.08
MA	126	SPFDMAAT	SPFDMAWO	1	\$13,478.15
MA	126	SPFDMABR	SPFDMAWO	1	\$13,478.15
MA	126	SPFDMAMA	SPFDMAWO	1	\$13,478.15
MA	126	SPFDMAOI	SPFDMAWO	1	\$13,478.15
MA	126	PTFDMAAA	PTFDMAFE	2	\$14,064.72
MA	126	SPFDMAXL	SPFDMAWO	2	\$14,064.72
MA	126	AGWMMARO	SPFDMAWO	3	\$14,651.33
MA	126	BRPKMAWI	SPFDMAWO	4	\$15,237.91
MA	126	CHCPMARI	SPFDMAWO	4	\$15,237.91
MA	126	LGMDMALO	SPFDMAWO	4	\$15,237.91
MA	126	XXXXXXX	SPFDMAWO	4	\$15,237.91
MA	126	DLTNMACA	PTFDMAFE	5	\$15,824.49
MA	126	EHMPMARA	NATNMAMA	5	\$15,824.49
MA	126	HTFDMACH	NATNMAMA	5	\$15,824.49

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - a. LATA #126 (Cont'd.)

		CUSTOMER	CTC		Month to
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Month
MA	126	WLBGMAMA	NATNMAMA	5	\$15,824.49
MA	126	CHCPMAWE	SPFDMAWO	6	\$16,411.09
MA	126	ELNMMAPL	SPFDMAWO	6	\$16,411.09
MA	126	AMHRMAFE	NATNMAMA	7	\$16,997.67
MA	126	AMHRMASP	NATNMAMA	7	\$16,997.67
MA	126	HLYKMAMA	SPFDMAWO	7	\$16,997.67
MA	126	HNDLMASO	PTFDMAFE	7	\$16,997.67
MA	126	INORMARL	SPFDMAWO	7	\$16,997.67
MA	126	LENXMAWA	PTFDMAFE	7	\$16,997.67
MA	126	GRNBMAXA	NATNMAMA	8	\$17,584.25
MA	126	LDLWMAWI	SPFDMAWO	8	\$17,584.25
MA	126	RCMDMAXA	PTFDMAFE	8	\$17,584.25
MA	126	WLBRMAMA	SPFDMAWO	9	\$18,170.81
MA	126	WSFDMAWA	SPFDMAWO	9	\$18,170.81

(I) | | | | |

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - a. LATA #126 (Cont'd.)

		CUSTOMER	CTC		Month to
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Month
MA	126	HMPDMAMA	SPFDMAWO	10	\$18,757.44
MA	126	LEE MAHI	PTFDMAFE	10	\$18,757.44
MA	126	SWCKMACO	SPFDMAWO	10	\$18,757.44
MA	126	WSBGMALE	PTFDMAFE	10	\$18,757.44
MA	126	CHFDMASB	NATNMAMA	12	\$19,930.57
MA	126	SDFDMACO	NATNMAMA	12	\$19,930.57
MA	126	STBRMAPI	PTFDMAFE	12	\$19,930.57
MA	126	BCKTMAWA	PTFDMAFE	13	\$20,517.17
MA	126	BLTWMAJA	NATNMAMA	13	\$20,517.17
MA	126	CNWYMASH	NATNMAMA	14	\$21,103.74
MA	126	GRVIMAWG	SPFDMAWO	14	\$21,103.74
MA	126	HNTNMAMA	NATNMAMA	14	\$21,103.74
MA	126	ADMSMAMA	PTFDMAFE	15	\$21,690.38
MA	126	HSTNMAMA	PTFDMAFE	15	\$21,690.38
MA	126	MNSNMAMA	SPFDMAWO	15	\$21,690.38
MA	126	PLMRMAPL	SPFDMAWO	15	\$21,690.38
MA	126	RSSLMAMA	NATNMAMA	15	\$21,690.38

(I)

| (I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - a. LATA #126 (Cont'd.)

		CUSTOMER	CTC		Month to
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Month
MA	126	MTAGMACE	NATNMAMA	16	\$22,276.93
MA	126	ASFDMAMA	NATNMAMA	17	\$22,863.52
MA	126	CMTNMAMA	NATNMAMA	17	\$22,863.52
MA	126	WOTNMAWI	NATNMAMA	17	\$22,863.52
MA	126	BLNDMAGL	NATNMAMA	18	\$23,450.10
MA	126	CHESMAMU	NATNMAMA	18	\$23,450.10
MA	126	WLTWMAWA	PTFDMAFE	18	\$23,450.10
MA	126	GNFDMACH	NATNMAMA	19	\$24,036.64
MA	126	GRBRMASC	PTFDMAFE	19	\$24,036.64
MA	126	NADMMASU	PTFDMAFE	19	\$24,036.64
MA	126	SHLBMAAA	NATNMAMA	19	\$24,036.64
MA	126	SPFDMAFU	NATNMAMA	19	\$24,036.64
MA	126	BMFDMAWA	SPFDMAWO	20	\$24,623.29
MA	126	MLFLMACR	NATNMAMA	20	\$24,623.29
MA	126	OTISMAEO	PTFDMAFE	20	\$24,623.29
MA	126	SLFLMACR	NATNMAMA	21	\$25,209.85
MA	126	TRFLMAAA	NATNMAMA	21	\$25,209.85
MA	126	WAREMABA	NATNMAMA	21	\$25,209.85
MA	126	GLVLMAHI	NATNMAMA	22	\$25,796.40
MA	126	WRRNMAQU	SPFDMAWO	22	\$25,796.40

(I) |

(İ)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - a. LATA #126 (Cont'd.)

		CUSTOMER	CTC		Month to
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Month
MA	126	CHMTMASO	PTFDMAFE	24	\$26,969.63
MA	126	BRNRMACH	NATNMAMA	25	\$27,556.21
MA	126	CLRNMAYA	NATNMAMA	25	\$27,556.21
MA	126	SHFDMAMA	PTFDMAFE	25	\$27,556.21
MA	126	SNDSMAOT	SPFDMAWO	25	\$27,556.21
MA	126	SPFDMAXY	PTFDMAFE	25	\$27,556.21
MA	126	NRFDMAMA	NATNMAMA	28	\$29,315.96
MA	126	RDBOVTTU	PTFDMAFE	28	\$29,315.96
MA	126	SPFDMATA	SPFDMAWO	31	\$31,075.69

(I) |

İ

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)

b. LATA #128

		CUSTOMER	CTC		Month to
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Month
MA	128	BRTNMACR	BRTNMACR	0	\$8,896.07
MA	128	BSTNMABO	BSTNMABO	0	\$8,896.07
MA	128	BSTNMAHA	BSTNMAHA	0	\$8,896.07
MA	128	BURLMABE	BURLMABE	0	\$8,896.07
MA	128	BURLMADT	CMBRMAWA	0	\$9,770.08
MA	128	CMBRMAWA	CMBRMAWA	0	\$8,896.07
MA	128	FLRVMANM	FLRVMANM	0	\$9,770.08
MA	128	FRMNMABO	FRMNMAUN	0	\$9,770.08
MA	128	FRMNMAUN	FRMNMAUN	0	\$8,896.07
MA	128	HNHMMAAV	FRMNMAUN	0	\$9,770.08
MA	128	HYNSMAOC	HYNSMAOC	0	\$9,770.08
MA	128	LWRNMACA	LWRNMACA	0	\$8,896.07
MA	128	MLDNMAEL	MLDNMAEL	0	\$8,896.07
MA	128	MLFRMAWA	MLFRMAWA	0	\$9,770.08
MA	128	MRBOMAMA	MRBOMAMA	0	\$9,770.08
MA	128	NANDMAAA	LWRNMACA	0	\$8,896.07
MA	128	NDHMMAPI	NDHMMAPI	0	\$9,770.08
MA	128	QNCYMAHA	QNCYMAHA	0	\$8,896.07
MA	128	SALMMANO	SALMMANO	0	\$9,770.08
MA	128	WLHMMASE	WLHMMAWE	0	\$9,770.08
MA	128	WLHMMAWE	WLHMMAWE	0	\$8,896.07
MA	128	WOBNMACG	CMBRMAWA	0	\$8,896.07
MA	128	WSBOMAGJ	FRMNMAUN	0	\$8,896.07
MA	128	BLRCMAGF	LWRNMACA	1	\$13,478.15
MA	128	BOTNMAAZ	BSTNMABO	1	\$13,478.15

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		CUSTOMER	CTC		Month to
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Month
MA	128	BRTNMACO	BRTNMACR	1	\$13,478.15
MA	128	BSTNMACO	BSTNMABO	1	\$13,478.15
MA	128	BSTNMAFR	BSTNMABO	1	\$12,604.13
MA	128	BSTOMARI	BSTNMAHA	1	\$13,478.15
MA	128	CMBRMA01	BSTNMABO	1	\$12,604.13
MA	128	CMBRMA85	BSTNMABO	1	\$13,478.15
MA	128	CMBRMAAW	BSTNMABO	1	\$13,478.15
MA	128	CMBRMABE	BSTNMABO	1	\$12,604.13
MA	128	CMBRMAOR	BSTNMABO	1	\$13,478.15
MA	128	CMBSMA01	BSTNMABO	1	\$13,478.15
MA	128	FKLNMACN	BSTNMAHA	1	\$13,478.15
MA	128	FRMNMAWA	FRMNMAUN	1	\$13,478.15
MA	128	LWRNMAAI	LWRNMACA	1	\$13,478.15
MA	128	SBTNMAFH	WLHMMAWE	1	\$13,478.15
MA	128	WLHMMAJF	WLHMMAWE	1	\$13,478.15
MA	128	WRCSMA05	BSTNMABO	1	\$13,478.15
MA	128	WRCSMASN	FRMNMAUN	1	\$13,478.15
MA	128	XXXXXXXX	BSTNMABO	1	\$13,478.15
MA	128	BSTNMABE	BSTNMABO	2	\$13,190.70
MA	128	BSTNMABL	BSTNMABO	2	\$14,064.72
MA	128	BSTNMACV	CMBRMAWA	2	\$14,064.72
MA	128	BSTNMALB	BSTNMABO	2	\$14,064.72
MA	128	BSTNMAWH	BSTNMAHA	2	\$14,064.72
MA	128	CHTWMABM	BSTNMABO	2	\$14,064.72
MA	128	CMBRMAMQ	BSTNMABO	2	\$14,064.72

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		CUSTOMER	CTC		Month to
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Month
MA	128	EBSTMASA	BSTNMABO	2	\$14,064.72
MA	128	MRBOMAFZ	MRBOMAMA	2	\$14,064.72
MA	128	NDHMMA04	BSTNMABO	2	\$14,064.72
MA	128	NDHMMAEF	NDHMMAPI	2	\$14,064.72
MA	128	PBDYMACE	SALMMANO	2	\$14,064.72
MA	128	SBTNMAEF	BSTNMABO	2	\$14,064.72
MA	128	SOVLMACE	CMBRMAWA	2	\$14,064.72
MA	128	SOVLMAKC	BSTNMAHA	2	\$14,064.72
MA	128	SOVLMAKU	CMBRMAWA	2	\$14,064.72
MA	128	WLHMMASP	WLHMMAWE	2	\$14,064.72
MA	128	ASLDMAMA	FRMNMAUN	3	\$14,651.33
MA	128	BITNMAWI	CMBRMAWA	3	\$14,651.33
MA	128	BKLIMAGG	CMBRMAWA	3	\$14,651.33
MA	128	BKLIMAMA	CMBRMAWA	3	\$13,777.31
MA	128	BRNTMACA	QNCYMAHA	3	\$14,651.33
MA	128	BRNTMAWA	QNCYMAHA	3	\$14,651.33
MA	128	BSTPMALL	CMBRMAWA	3	\$14,651.33
MA	128	BVRLMAEL	SALMMANO	3	\$14,651.33
MA	128	CHLSMACH	BSTNMABO	3	\$14,651.33
MA	128	MRBLMAPL	SALMMANO	3	\$14,651.33
MA	128	RXBRMAWA	BSTNMABO	3	\$14,651.33
MA	128	SOVLMAAB	CMBRMAWA	3	\$14,651.33
MA	128	WLSLMALA	NDHMMAPI	3	\$14,651.33
MA	128	WOBNMAFF	BURLMABE	3	\$14,651.33
MA	128	WTTWMAWC	CMBRMAWA	3	\$14,651.33

(I)

| | (I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		CUSTOMER	CTC		Month to
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Month
MA	128	ANDVMAEL	LWRNMACA	4	\$15,237.91
MA	128	ANDVMAFM	LWRNMACA	4	\$15,237.91
MA	128	ARTNMAPL	CMBRMAWA	4	\$15,237.91
MA	128	BDFRMAPA	BURLMABE	4	\$15,237.91
MA	128	BLMTMALE	CMBRMAWA	4	\$15,237.91
MA	128	CNTNMACF	MLDNMAEL	4	\$15,237.91
MA	128	DDHMMAEG	NDHMMAPI	4	\$15,237.91
MA	128	DDHMMAWA	NDHMMAPI	4	\$15,237.91
MA	128	DNVSMAHI	SALMMANO	4	\$15,237.91
MA	128	DRCHMAAD	BSTNMAHA	4	\$15,237.91
MA	128	HDSNMAFR	MRBOMAMA	4	\$15,237.91
MA	128	MLTNMAAD	QNCYMAHA	4	\$15,237.91
MA	128	NFRMMAED	FRMNMAUN	4	\$15,237.91
MA	128	REVRMABE	MLDNMAEL	4	\$15,237.91
MA	128	SAGSMACE	MLDNMAEL	4	\$15,237.91
MA	128	WNCHMAMA	BURLMABE	4	\$15,237.91
MA	128	BRNSMAMA	HYNSMAOC	5	\$15,824.49
MA	128	EBWRMABE	BRTNMACR	5	\$15,824.49
MA	128	ESTNMANM	BRTNMACR	5	\$15,824.49
MA	128	LXTNMAWA	WLHMMAWE	5	\$14,950.45
MA	128	LYNNMACH	SALMMANO	5	\$15,824.49
MA	128	NTCKMAEC	FRMNMAUN	5	\$15,824.49
MA	128	NWTNMAWA	WLHMMAWE	5	\$14,950.45
MA	128	RDNGMALI	BURLMABE	5	\$15,824.49
MA	128	UPTNMAPI	MLFRMAWA	5	\$15,824.49
MA	128	WHMNMAWA	BRTNMACR	5	\$15,237.91

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		CUSTOMER	CTC		Month to
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Month
MA	128	WKFDMABE	MLDNMAEL	5	\$15,824.49
MA	128	WLMGMAMA	BURLMABE	5	\$15,824.49
MA	128	WNTHMAMA	BSTNMABO	5	\$15,824.49
MA	128	WRXBMABE	NDHMMAPI	5	\$15,824.49
MA	128	WYMOMAMI	QNCYMAHA	5	\$15,824.49
MA	128	BLRCMAAN	BURLMABE	6	\$15,537.06
MA	128	BRLNMAHI	MRBOMAMA	6	\$16,411.09
MA	128	BSRVMAST	HYNSMAOC	6	\$16,411.09
MA	128	BURLMAEH	BURLMABE	6	\$16,411.09
MA	128	FRMNMAHQ	FRMNMAUN	6	\$16,411.09
MA	128	HLSTMACH	FRMNMAUN	6	\$16,411.09
MA	128	НҮРКМАНА	NDHMMAPI	6	\$16,411.09
MA	128	MEWYMAVI	MLFRMAWA	6	\$16,411.09
MA	128	NRBOMASC	MRBOMAMA	6	\$16,411.09
MA	128	OSVLMAWB	HYNSMAOC	6	\$16,411.09
MA	128	RNDHMAME	BRTNMACR	6	\$16,411.09
MA	128	SDBRMABP	FRMNMAUN	6	\$16,411.09
MA	128	SGTNMAWA	BRTNMACR	6	\$16,411.09
MA	128	WPBDMAPI	SALMMANO	6	\$16,411.09
MA	128	WYLDMABP	WLHMMAWE	6	\$16,411.09
MA	128	BRWRMACH	BRTNMACR	7	\$16,997.67
MA	128	CNCRMAWA	WLHMMAWE	7	\$16,997.67
MA	128	HMTNMAWI	SALMMANO	7	\$16,997.67
MA	128	HNHMMAGR	QNCYMAHA	7	\$16,997.67
MA	128	HPTNMAHR	MLFRMAWA	7	\$16,997.67
MA	128	HVHLMAWI	LWRNMACA	7	\$16,997.67

(I)

| | | | | | | |

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		CUSTOMER	CTC		Month to
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Month
MA	128	MNFDMABP	MLFRMAWA	7	\$16,997.67
MA	128	NANDMADI	BRTNMACR	7	\$16,997.67
MA	128	NRWDMAVE	NDHMMAPI	7	\$16,997.67
MA	128	RKLDMAWE	BRTNMACR	7	\$16,997.67
MA	128	UXBRMACO	MLFRMAWA	7	\$16,997.67
MA	128	WRRNRIEV	FLRVMANM	7	\$16,997.67
MA	128	WSBOMASU	MRBOMAMA	7	\$16,997.67
MA	128	ASNTMAMA	FLRVMANM	8	\$17,584.25
MA	128	BOTNMAMA	MRBOMAMA	8	\$17,584.25
MA	128	DGTNMAEL	FLRVMANM	8	\$17,584.25
MA	128	FKLNMAMC	MLFRMAWA	8	\$17,584.25
MA	128	LYFDMACA	SALMMANO	8	\$17,584.25
MA	128	MEFDMAPL	NDHMMAPI	8	\$17,584.25
MA	128	MNCHMASU	SALMMANO	8	\$17,584.25
MA	128	MYNRMAWA	MRBOMAMA	8	\$17,584.25
MA	128	NRDGMACE	BURLMABE	8	\$17,584.25
MA	128	TWBYMARO	BURLMABE	8	\$17,584.25
MA	128	WHVLMAPA	MLFRMAWA	8	\$17,584.25
MA	128	CLTNMACH	MRBOMAMA	9	\$18,170.81
MA	128	CNTNMAWA	BRTNMACR	9	\$18,170.81
MA	128	DNNSMAYA	HYNSMAOC	9	\$18,170.81
MA	128	GRTWMAWI	LWRNMACA	9	\$18,170.81
MA	128	LWLLMAAP	LWRNMACA	9	\$18,170.81
MA	128	LXTNMAAU	LWRNMACA	9	\$18,170.81
MA	128	MLISMAMA	FRMNMAUN	9	\$18,170.81
MA	128	SHRNMAHI	BRTNMACR	9	\$18,170.81

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		CUSTOMER	CTC		Month to
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Month
MA	128	TPFDMACE	SALMMANO	9	\$18,170.81
MA	128	ACTNMAMA	MRBOMAMA	10	\$18,757.44
MA	128	BRYVMAUN	BRTNMACR	10	\$18,757.44
MA	128	GFTNMAWO	MLFRMAWA	10	\$18,757.44
MA	128	LWLLMADB	BURLMABE	10	\$18,757.44
MA	128	WLPLMASS	NDHMMAPI	10	\$18,757.44
MA	128	WNSCRICL	MLFRMAWA	10	\$18,757.44
MA	128	BYTNMAMA	MRBOMAMA	11	\$19,344.00
MA	128	DRCTMAMM	LWRNMACA	11	\$19,344.00
MA	128	EDGLMAMA	MLFRMAWA	11	\$19,344.00
MA	128	ESSXMASP	SALMMANO	11	\$19,344.00
MA	128	FXBOMAAV	BRTNMACR	11	\$19,344.00
MA	128	HNVRMACO	BRTNMACR	11	\$19,344.00
MA	128	MNFDMABR	BRTNMACR	11	\$19,344.00
MA	128	MSHPMAGN	HYNSMAOC	11	\$19,344.00
MA	128	RHBTMABA	FLRVMANM	11	\$19,344.00
MA	128	SHRWMAGR	MRBOMAMA	11	\$19,344.00
MA	128	WNWBMAMA	LWRNMACA	11	\$19,344.00
MA	128	WSPTMADR	FLRVMANM	11	\$19,344.00
MA	128	CHFRMANO	LWRNMACA	12	\$19,930.57
MA	128	FXBOMACO	BRTNMACR	12	\$19,930.57
MA	128	HRVRMALI	MRBOMAMA	12	\$19,930.57
MA	128	HRWCMAMA	HYNSMAOC	12	\$19,930.57
MA	128	IPSWMACO	SALMMANO	12	\$19,930.57

(I)

|

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		CUSTOMER	CTC		Month to
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Month
MA	128	NRTNMATA	BRTNMACR	12	\$19,930.57
MA	128	WLPLMAAL	BRTNMACR	12	\$19,930.57
MA	128	WRHMMASO	MLFRMAWA	12	\$19,930.57
MA	128	ACSHMAPL	FLRVMANM	13	\$20,517.17
MA	128	ACTNMAPL	BURLMABE	13	\$20,517.17
MA	128	MLBRMAGR	MLFRMAWA	13	\$20,517.17
MA	128	MRMCMACE	LWRNMACA	13	\$20,517.17
MA	128	NBFRMAAE	FLRVMANM	13	\$19,643.16
MA	128	NCHLMAGR	LWRNMACA	13	\$20,517.17
MA	128	NRWLMAMA	BRTNMACR	13	\$20,517.17
MA	128	RHBTMAAI	FLRVMANM	13	\$20,517.17
MA	128	STNGMABR	MRBOMAMA	13	\$20,517.17
MA	128	TNTNMADO	FLRVMANM	13	\$19,643.16
MA	128	TNTNMAPL	BRTNMACR	13	\$20,517.17
MA	128	WBTNMAPR	MRBOMAMA	13	\$20,517.17
MA	128	BRWSMAYA	HYNSMAOC	14	\$21,103.74
MA	128	EPRVRINB	FLRVMANM	14	\$21,103.74
MA	128	GLCSMAEL	SALMMANO	14	\$21,103.74
MA	128	GNDLMASU	MRBOMAMA	14	\$21,103.74
MA	128	ROCHMANO	FLRVMANM	14	\$21,103.74
MA	128	RWLYMAHA	SALMMANO	14	\$21,103.74
MA	128	SCTTMAFP	QNCYMAHA	14	\$21,103.74
MA	128	TYNGMAKE	LWRNMACA	14	\$21,103.74
MA	128	WSFRMADE	BURLMABE	14	\$21,103.74
MA	128	LTTNMAKI	BURLMABE	15	\$21,690.38

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		CUSTOMER	CTC		Month to
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Month
MA	128	MDLBMAJA	BRTNMACR	15	\$21,690.38
MA	128	NATLMAOE	MLFRMAWA	15	\$21,690.38
MA	128	SGMRMAYA	HYNSMAOC	15	\$21,690.38
MA	128	SHRYMACH	MRBOMAMA	15	\$21,690.38
MA	128	WRCSMA02	MRBOMAMA	15	\$21,690.38
MA	128	WRCSMACE	MRBOMAMA	15	\$21,690.38
MA	128	WRCSMANK	MRBOMAMA	15	\$21,690.38
MA	128	AMSBMAPL	LWRNMACA	16	\$22,276.93
MA	128	AYERMAPL	MRBOMAMA	16	\$22,276.93
MA	128	MRFDMAMA	BRTNMACR	16	\$22,276.93
MA	128	ATLBMABA	BRTNMACR	17	\$22,863.52
MA	128	AUBNMALG	MLFRMAWA	17	\$22,863.52
MA	128	CTMTMADE	HYNSMAOC	17	\$22,863.52
MA	128	HLDNMAHO	MRBOMAMA	17	\$22,863.52
MA	128	KGTNMASL	BRTNMACR	17	\$22,863.52
MA	128	LMNSMASC	MRBOMAMA	17	\$22,863.52
MA	128	NBPTMAGR	LWRNMACA	17	\$22,863.52
MA	128	PWTCRIHI	FLRVMANM	17	\$22,863.52
MA	128	RCPTMAMA	SALMMANO	17	\$22,863.52
MA	128	BZBYMAPE	HYNSMAOC	18	\$23,450.10
MA	128	СННММАОН	HYNSMAOC	18	\$23,450.10
MA	128	DXBRMACH	BRTNMACR	18	\$23,450.10
MA	128	MTPSMAMH	FLRVMANM	18	\$23,450.10
MA	128	OXFRMAWH	MLFRMAWA	18	\$23,450.10
MA	128	BDFRMAAW	BRTNMACR	19	\$24,036.64

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		CUSTOMER	CTC		Month to
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Month
MA	128	CRVRMAMA	BRTNMACR	19	\$24,036.64
MA	128	FLMOMAMG	HYNSMAOC	19	\$24,036.64
MA	128	FRHNMADD	HYNSMAOC	19	\$24,036.64
MA	128	GRTNMAHO	MRBOMAMA	19	\$24,036.64
MA	128	ORLNMAYA	HYNSMAOC	19	\$24,036.64
MA	128	PRTNMABO	MRBOMAMA	19	\$24,036.64
MA	128	SBROMABS	HYNSMAOC	19	\$24,036.64
MA	128	LNBGMASC	MRBOMAMA	20	\$24,623.29
MA	128	MARNMAMI	FLRVMANM	20	\$24,623.29
MA	128	PLMOMACO	BRTNMACR	20	\$24,623.29
MA	128	WBSTMANE	MLFRMAWA	20	\$24,623.29
MA	128	LCSRMAGR	MRBOMAMA	21	\$25,209.85
MA	128	QNCYMACE	FLRVMANM	21	\$25,209.85
MA	128	RTLDMAMA	MRBOMAMA	21	\$25,209.85
MA	128	EDGRMAPP	HYNSMAOC	22	\$25,796.40
MA	128	FTBGMAMA	MRBOMAMA	22	\$25,796.40
MA	128	PPRLMAHI	LWRNMACA	22	\$25,796.40
MA	128	VYHVMAED	HYNSMAOC	22	\$25,796.40
MA	128	CATNMANM	MLFRMAWA	23	\$26,383.02
MA	128	WAHMMAHI	FLRVMANM	23	\$26,383.02
MA	128	WRXBMAWA	FLRVMANM	23	\$26,383.02
MA	128	MNMTMAMA	HYNSMAOC	24	\$26,969.63
MA	128	TWNSMARA	MRBOMAMA	24	\$26,969.63
MA	128	WMNSMAEL	MRBOMAMA	24	\$26,969.63

(I)

| | |

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.2 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges
 - 2. T-3 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge II (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

		CUSTOMER	CTC		Month to
State	LATA	CLLI	Node	Distance	Month
MA	128	SPNCMAME	MRBOMAMA	25	\$27,556.21
MA	128	WLLFMAMA	HYNSMAOC	25	\$27,556.21
MA	128	HBTNMAMA	MRBOMAMA	26	\$28,142.78
MA	128	OKHMMARU	MRBOMAMA	26	\$28,142.78
MA	128	SBDGMAMA	MLFRMAWA	27	\$28,729.36
MA	128	ASHBMASO	MRBOMAMA	28	\$29,315.96
MA	128	ASHMMAPL	MRBOMAMA	28	\$29,315.96
MA	128	NCKTMAUN	HYNSMAOC	28	\$29,315.96
MA	128	BARRMAJA	MRBOMAMA	29	\$29,902.54
MA	128	CMBSMAAZ	HYNSMAOC	29	\$29,902.54
MA	128	GRNRMAWE	MRBOMAMA	29	\$29,902.54
MA	128	NBFDMASM	MRBOMAMA	29	\$29,902.54
MA	128	PRVNMAWI	HYNSMAOC	29	\$29,902.54
MA	128	STBGMAMA	MLFRMAWA	30	\$30,489.15
MA	128	CHLMMAST	HYNSMAOC	32	\$31,662.27
MA	128	SCNSMABH	HYNSMAOC	32	\$31,662.27
MA	128	TMTNMAME	MRBOMAMA	33	\$32,248.89
MA	128	PTRSMAEA	MRBOMAMA	35	\$33,422.05
MA	128	WNDNMAGR	MRBOMAMA	36	\$34,008.62
MA	128	ATHOMARI	MRBOMAMA	39	\$35,768.36
MA	128	ORNGMASM	MRBOMAMA	43	\$38,114.74

(I)

| | | |

CTC Communications Corp.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 2nd Revised Sheet No. 425 Cancels 1st Revised Sheet No. 425

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)

12.2.3 PowerPathSM Link Connection Charge

A. Monthly Recurring Charges

Monthly Recurring Charges under Section 4 are for those PowerPathSM Network Connection that are established after December 1, 2003 and where facilities exist.

1. T-1 PowerPathSM Link Connection Charge

a. LATA #126

		Month
		- to -
Zone	Mileage	Month
Urban	0 Miles	\$800.54 (I)
	1 - 10 Miles	\$1,350.18 (I)
Suburban	0 Miles	\$800.54 (I)
	1 - 10 Miles	\$1,405.92 (I)
	11 - 20 Miles	\$1,517.44 (I)
	21 -30 Miles	\$1,632.95 (I)
Rural	0 Miles	n/a
	1 - 10 Miles	\$1,648.90 (I)
	11 - 20 Miles	\$1,756.40 (I)
	21 -30 Miles	\$1,875.91 (I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.3 PowerPathSM Link Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Link Connection Charge (Cont'd.)

b. LATA #128

		Month
		- to -
Zone	Mileage	Month
Metropolitan	0 Miles	\$800.54 (I)
	1 - 10 Miles	\$1,186.90 (I)
Urban	0 Miles	\$800.54 (I)
	1 - 10 Miles	\$1,350.18 (I)
	11 - 20 Miles	\$1,489.60 (I)
Suburban	0 Miles	\$800.54 (I)
	1 - 10 Miles	\$1,405.92 (I)
	11 - 20 Miles	\$1,517.44 (I)
	21 -30 Miles	\$1,632.95 (I)
Rural	0 Miles	n/a
	1 - 10 Miles	\$1,648.90 (I)
	11 - 20 Miles	\$1,756.40 (I)
	21 -30 Miles	\$1,875.91 (I)
	31 -40 Miles	\$2,138.76 (I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)

12.2.4 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge III

A. Monthly Recurring Charge

- 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Connection Charge
 - a. LATA #126

Lata	Customer CLLI	Month to Month
126	ADMSMAMA	\$1,469.64
126	AGWMMARO	\$971.80
126	AMHRMAFE	\$1,170.95
126	AMHRMASP	\$1,170.95
126	ASFDMAMA	\$1,469.64
126	BCKTMAWA	\$1,469.64
126	BLNDMAGL	\$1,720.57
126	BLTWMAJA	\$1,469.64
126	BMFDMAWA	\$1,720.57
126	BRNRMACH	\$1,170.95
126	BRPKMAWI	\$971.80
126	CHCPMARI	\$748.78
126	CHCPMAWE	\$971.80
126	CHESMAMU	\$1,720.57
126	CHFDMASB	\$1,469.64
126	CHMTMASO	\$1,469.64
126	CLRNMAYA	\$1,170.95
126	CMTNMAMA	\$1,720.57
126	CNWYMASH	\$1,170.95
126	DLTNMACA	\$1,063.41
126	EHMPMARA	\$971.80
126	ELNMMAPL	\$1,170.95
126	GLVLMAHI	\$1,967.51
126	GNFDMACH	\$748.78

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.4 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge III (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - a. LATA #126 (Cont'd.)

Lata	Customer CLLI	Month to Month
126	GRBRMASC	\$1,720.57
126	GRVIMAWG	\$1,469.64
126	HLYKMAMA	\$748.78
126	HMPDMAMA	\$1,170.95
126	HNDLMASO	\$1,170.95
126	HNTNMAMA	\$1,469.64
126	HSTNMAMA	\$1,469.64
126	HTFDMACH	\$1,063.41
126	INORMARL	\$1,170.95
126	LDLWMAWI	\$1,170.95
126	LENXMAWA	\$1,170.95
126	LGMDMALO	\$971.80
126	MLFLMACR	\$1,170.95
126	MNSNMAMA	\$1,469.64
126	MTAGMACE	\$1,170.95
126	NADMMASU	\$1,720.57
126	NATNMAMA	\$748.78
126	NRFDMAMA	\$1,469.64
126	OTISMAEO	\$1,720.57
126	PLMRMAPL	\$1,469.64
126	PTFDMAAA	\$971.80
126	PTFDMAFE	\$748.78
126	RSSLMAMA	\$1,469.64
126	SDFDMACO	\$1,170.95

(I)

(İ)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.4 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge III (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - a. LATA #126 (Cont'd.)

Lata	Customer CLLI	Month to Month
126	SHFDMAMA	\$1,967.51
126	SLFLMACR	\$1,170.95
126	SNDSMAOT	\$1,967.51
126	SPFDMAWO	\$748.78
126	STBRMAPI	\$1,469.64
126	SWCKMACO	\$1,170.95
126	TRFLMAAA	\$971.80
126	WAREMABA	\$1,720.57
126	WLBGMAMA	\$1,063.41
126	WLBRMAMA	\$1,170.95
126	WLTWMAWA	\$1,720.57
126	WOTNMAWI	\$1,967.51
126	WRRNMAQU	\$1,967.51
126	WSBGMALE	\$1,170.95
126	WSFDMAWA	\$1,170.95

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.4 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge III (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd)

Lata	Customer CLLI	Month to Month
128	ACSHMAPL	\$1,469.64
128	ACTNMAMA	\$1,170.95
128	AMSBMAPL	\$1,720.57
128	ANDVMAEL	\$971.80
128	ARTNMAPL	\$971.80
128	ASHBMASO	\$1,170.95
128	ASHMMAPL	\$1,170.95
128	ASLDMAMA	\$971.80
128	ASNTMAMA	\$1,170.95
128	ATHOMARI	\$1,967.51
128	ATLBMABA	\$1,720.57
128	AUBNMALG	\$971.80
128	AYERMAPL	\$1,170.95
128	BARRMAJA	\$1,720.57
128	BDFRMAPA	\$971.80
128	BITNMAWI	\$971.80
128	BKLIMAGG	\$971.80
128	BKLIMAMA	\$971.80
128	BLMTMALE	\$971.80
128	BLRCMAAN	\$1,170.95
128	BOTNMAMA	\$1,063.41
128	BRLNMAHI	\$1,063.41
128	BRNSMAMA	\$971.80
128	BRNTMAWA	\$971.80
128	BRTNMACR	\$748.78

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.4 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge III (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

Lata	Customer CLLI	Month to Month
128	BRWRMACH	\$1,170.95
128	BRWSMAYA	\$1,469.64
128	BRYVMAUN	\$1,170.95
128	BSRVMAST	\$1,170.95
128	BSTNMABE	\$748.78
128	BSTNMABO	\$748.78
128	BSTNMAFR	\$971.80
128	BSTNMAHA	\$748.78
128	BURLMABE	\$748.78
128	BVRLMAEL	\$971.80
128	BYTNMAMA	\$1,170.95
128	BZBYMAPE	\$1,720.57
128	CATNMANM	\$1,170.95
128	CHFRMANO	\$971.80
128	СННММАОН	\$1,720.57
128	CHLMMAST	\$2,118.84
128	CHLSMACH	\$971.80
128	CLTNMACH	\$971.80
128	CMBRMA01	\$971.80
128	CMBRMABE	\$971.80
128	CMBRMAWA	\$748.78
128	CNCRMAWA	\$748.78
128	CNTNMAWA	\$1,170.95
128	CRVRMAMA	\$1,967.51
128	CTMTMADE	\$1,720.57

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.4 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge III (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

Lata	Customer CLLI	Month to Month
128	DDHMMAWA	\$971.80
128	DGTNMAEL	\$1,170.95
128	DNNSMAYA	\$1,170.95
128	DNVSMAHI	\$971.80
128	DRCHMAAD	\$971.80
128	DRCTMAMM	\$971.80
128	DXBRMACH	\$1,720.57
128	EBSTMASA	\$971.80
128	EBWRMABE	\$971.80
128	EDGLMAMA	\$1,170.95
128	EDGRMAPP	\$1,967.51
128	EPRVRINB	\$1,465.68
128	ESSXMASP	\$1,471.09
128	ESTNMANM	\$1,469.64
128	FKLNMAMC	\$1,170.95
128	FLMOMAMG	\$1,720.57
128	FLRVMANM	\$748.78
128	FRMNMAUN	\$748.78
128	FTBGMAMA	\$748.78
128	FXBOMACO	\$1,469.64
128	GFTNMAWO	\$1,170.95
128	GLCSMAEL	\$1,469.64
128	GNDLMASU	\$971.80
128	GRNRMAWE	\$1,170.95
128	GRTNMAHO	\$1,469.64

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.4 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge III (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

Lata	Customer CLLI	Month to Month
128	GRTWMAWI	\$1,170.95
128	HBTNMAMA	\$1,469.64
128	HDSNMAFR	\$748.78
128	HLDNMAHO	\$1,170.95
128	HLSTMACH	\$1,170.95
128	HMTNMAWI	\$1,170.95
128	HNHMMAGR	\$1,170.95
128	HNVRMACO	\$1,469.64
128	HPTNMAHR	\$1,170.95
128	HRVRMALI	\$1,170.95
128	HRWCMAMA	\$1,469.64
128	HVHLMAWI	\$1,170.95
128	HYNSMAOC	\$748.78
128	HYPKMAHA	\$1,170.95
128	IPSWMACO	\$1,469.64
128	KGTNMASL	\$1,720.57
128	LCSRMAGR	\$1,170.95
128	LMNSMASC	\$748.78
128	LNBGMASC	\$1,063.41
128	LTTNMAKI	\$1,170.95
128	LWLLMAAP	\$748.78
128	LWRNMACA	\$748.78
128	LXTNMAWA	\$971.80
128	LYFDMACA	\$1,170.95
128	LYNNMACH	\$971.80

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.4 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge III (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

Lata	Customer CLLI	Month to Month
128	MARNMAMI	\$1,720.57
128	MDLBMAJA	\$1,720.57
128	MEFDMAPL	\$1,170.95
128	MEWYMAVI	\$1,170.95
128	MLBRMAGR	\$1,170.95
128	MLDNMAEL	\$748.78
128	MLFRMAWA	\$748.78
128	MLISMAMA	\$1,170.95
128	MLTNMAAD	\$971.80
128	MNCHMASU	\$1,170.95
128	MNFDMABR	\$1,469.64
128	MNMTMAMA	\$1,967.51
128	MRBLMAPL	\$971.80
128	MRBOMAMA	\$748.78
128	MRFDMAMA	\$1,720.57
128	MRMCMACE	\$1,469.64
128	MSHPMAGN	\$1,469.64
128	MTPSMAMH	\$1,720.57
128	MYNRMAWA	\$1,170.95
128	NATLMAOE	\$1,469.64
128	NBFDMASM	\$1,469.64
128	NBFRMAAE	\$1,469.64
128	NBPTMAGR	\$1,720.57
128	NCHLMAGR	\$971.80
128	NCKTMAUN	\$1,967.51

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.4 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge III (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

Lata	Customer CLLI	Month to Month
128	NDHMMAPI	\$748.78
128	NFRMMAED	\$971.80
128	NRBOMASC	\$1,170.95
128	NRDGMACE	\$1,170.95
128	NRTNMATA	\$1,469.64
128	NRWDMAVE	\$1,170.95
128	NRWLMAMA	\$1,469.64
128	NTCKMAEC	\$971.80
128	NWTNMAWA	\$971.80
128	OKHMMARU	\$1,469.64
128	ORLNMAYA	\$1,720.57
128	ORNGMASM	\$1,967.51
128	OSVLMAWB	\$1,170.95
128	OXFRMAWH	\$748.78
128	PBDYMACE	\$748.78
128	PLMOMACO	\$1,720.57
128	PPRLMAHI	\$1,469.64
128	PRTNMABO	\$1,170.95
128	PRVNMAWI	\$1,967.51
128	PTRSMAEA	\$1,967.51
128	PWTCRIHI	\$1,314.32
128	QNCYMAHA	\$748.78
128	RCPTMAMA	\$1,720.57
128	RDNGMALI	\$971.80
128	REVRMABE	\$971.80

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.4 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge III (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

Lata	Customer CLLI	Month to Month
128	RHBTMABA	\$1,469.64
128	RKLDMAWE	\$1,170.95
128	RNDHMAME	\$1,170.95
128	ROCHMANO	\$1,469.64
128	RTLDMAMA	\$1,469.64
128	RWLYMAHA	\$1,469.64
128	RXBRMAWA	\$971.80
128	SAGSMACE	\$971.80
128	SALMMANO	\$748.78
128	SBDGMAMA	\$1,170.95
128	SBTNMAEF	\$971.80
128	SCNSMABH	\$2,118.84
128	SCTTMAFP	\$1,469.64
128	SDBRMABP	\$1,170.95
128	SGMRMAYA	\$1,469.64
128	SGTNMAWA	\$1,170.95
128	SHRNMAHI	\$1,170.95
128	SHRWMAGR	\$971.80
128	SHRYMACH	\$1,170.95
128	SOVLMACE	\$971.80
128	SPNCMAME	\$1,170.95
128	STBGMAMA	\$1,469.64
128	STNGMABR	\$836.38
128	TMTNMAME	\$1,469.64
128	TNTNMAPL	\$1,469.64

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.4 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge III (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

Lata	Customer CLLI	Month to Month
128	TPFDMACE	\$1,170.95
128	TWBYMARO	\$971.80
128	TWNSMARA	\$1,170.95
128	TYNGMAKE	\$1,170.95
128	UPTNMAPI	\$1,063.41
128	UXBRMACO	\$1,170.95
128	VYHVMAED	\$1,967.51
128	WAHMMAHI	\$1,967.51
128	WBSTMANE	\$971.80
128	WBTNMAPR	\$1,170.95
128	WHMNMAWA	\$971.80
128	WHVLMAPA	\$1,170.95
128	WKFDMABE	\$971.80
128	WLHMMASP	\$748.78
128	WLHMMAWE	\$748.78
128	WLLFMAMA	\$1,967.51
128	WLMGMAMA	\$971.80
128	WLPLMASS	\$1,170.95
128	WLSLMALA	\$971.80
128	WMNSMAEL	\$1,170.95
128	WNCHMAMA	\$971.80
128	WNDNMAGR	\$1,469.64
128	WNSCRICL	\$1,246.62
128	WNTHMAMA	\$971.80
128	WNWBMAMA	\$1,469.64

(I)

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.2 CTC PowerPathSM Service (Cont'd.)
 - 12.2.4 PowerPathSM Network Connection Charge III (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charge (Cont'd.)
 - 1. T-1 PowerPathSM Connection Charge (Cont'd.)
 - b. LATA #128 (Cont'd.)

Lata	Customer CLLI	Month to Month
128	WPBDMAPI	\$971.80
128	WRCSMACE	\$748.78
128	WRHMMASO	\$1,469.64
128	WRRNRIEV	\$1,708.60
128	WRXBMABE	\$971.80
128	WSBOMASU	\$1,170.95
128	WSFRMADE	\$1,170.95
128	WSPTMADR	\$1,469.64
128	WTTWMAWC	\$971.80
128	WYLDMABP	\$1,170.95
128	WYMOMAMI	\$971.80

(I)

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 2nd Revised Sheet No. 439 Cancels 1st Revised Sheet No. 439

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.3 CTC Voice Services

12.3.1 Local Voice Service

A. Monthly Recurring Charges

1. CTC Direct Service

	Base Rate	
POTS - Per Line		
Unmeasured	\$84.93	(I)
Measured	\$45.08	(I)
Centrex - Per Line**		
Unmeasured	\$79.42	(I)
Measured	\$49.92	(I)
Wide Area Centrex**		
Per Line	\$118.68	(I)
Non-recurring	\$25.00	` `

^{**} Grandfathered to existing Customers at existing locations.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 2nd Revised Sheet No. 440 Cancels 1st Revised Sheet No. 440

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.3 CTC Voice Services (Cont'd.)
 - 12.3.1 Local Voice Service (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 1. CTC Direct Service (Cont'd.)

		Base Rate
Digital Voice Channel Service - Pe	r Channel	
-	Unmeasured	\$84.93 (I)
	Measured	\$45.08 (I)
ISDN PRI Service - Per Channel		
	Unmeasured	\$61.96 (I)
	Measured	\$75.22 (I)
PowerNet PRI - Per Service		
	Unmeasured	\$1,424.93 (I)
	Measured	\$1,726.31 (I)

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide $2^{\rm nd}$ Revised Sheet No. 441 Cancels $1^{\rm st}$ Revised Sheet No. 441

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.3 CTC Voice Services (Cont'd.)
 - 12.3.1 Local Voice Service (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 2. CTC Advantage Service

DOTG / A 1 D I		Base Rate
POTS / Analog - Per Line	Unmeasured	\$69.86 (I)
	Measured	\$39.58 (I)
Centrex - Per Line**	TT 1	Ф62 4 7 Ф
	Unmeasured	\$63.47 (I)
	Measured	\$39.95 (I)
Wide Area Centrex**		** **********************************
	Per Line	\$118.68 (I)
	Non-recurring	\$25.00

^{**} Grandfathered to existing Customers at existing locations.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 2nd Revised Sheet No. 442 Cancels 1st Revised Sheet No. 442

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.3 CTC Voice Services (Cont'd.)
 - 12.3.1 Local Voice Service (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 3. CTC PowerPathSM Services

e

	Base Rate	
Unmeasured Measured	\$84.93 \$45.13	(I) (I)
Unmeasured	\$84.93	(I)
	Measured Unmeasured	Unmeasured \$84.93 Measured \$45.13

4. CTC PowerNet PRI Services

	Base Rate	
Unmeasured	\$1,730.28	(I)
Measured	\$1,424.93	(I)

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide $2^{\rm nd}$ Revised Sheet No. 443 Cancels $1^{\rm st}$ Revised Sheet No. 443

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.3 CTC Voice Services (Cont'd.)

12.3.1 Local Voice Service (Cont'd.)

A. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)

3. Optional Voice Features,

	Base Rate	
Account Codes -		
Non-Verified	\$18.96	(I)
(per code per month)		
Verified		
(per group of codes)		
0 - 100	\$37.94	(I)
101 - 1,000	\$94.84	ĺ
1001 - 2,000	\$189.67	i
2001 - 3,000 +	\$284.50	(I)
Busy Redial / *66		
Per Month	\$2.28	(I)
Call Forwarding Busy Variable		
Per Month	\$11.91	(I)
Call Forward No Answer Variable		
Per Month	\$11.91	(I)
Call Forward Variable		
	#22.02	(T)
Per Month	\$22.02	(1)

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide $2^{\rm nd}$ Revised Sheet No. 444 Cancels $1^{\rm st}$ Revised Sheet No. 444

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.3 CTC Voice Services (Cont'd.)
 - 12.3.1 Local Voice Service (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 3. Optional Voice Features (Cont'd.)

	Base Rate	
Call Forward Busy Per Month	\$11.91	(I)
Call Forwarding No Answer Per Month	\$11.91	(I)
Call Forwarding Busy No Answer Per Month	\$11.91	(I)
Caller ID (number only) Per Month	\$21.42	(I)
Caller ID w/ name Per Month	\$25.59	(I)
Call Park Per Month	\$2.28	(I)
Call Return Per Month	\$2.28	(I)

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide $2^{\rm nd}$ Revised Sheet No. 445 Cancels $1^{\rm st}$ Revised Sheet No. 445

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.3 CTC Voice Services (Cont'd.)
 - 12.3.1 Local Voice Service (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 3. Optional Voice Features (Cont'd.)

~	Base Rate	
Call Transfer & 3-Way Calling Per Month	\$35.85	(I)
Call Waiting ID w / Name Per Month	\$25.59	(I)
Call Waiting Per Month	\$23.31	(I)
Distinctive Ring 1, additional TNs Per Month	\$25.85	(I)
Distinctive Ring 2, additional TNs Per Month	\$43.02	(I)
Selective Call Acceptance Per Month	\$21.62	(I)
Selective Call Forwarding Per Month	\$21.62	(I)
Selective Call Rejection Per Month	\$21.62	(I)

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 2nd Revised Sheet No. 446 Cancels 1st Revised Sheet No. 446

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

Base Rate

- 12.3 CTC Voice Services (Cont'd.)
 - 12.3.1 Local Voice Service (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 4. Other Service Features

	Dase Kale	
Direct Inward Dial (DID) Blocks		
Per Number Block		
100 Number Block	\$203.12 (I)	
50 Number Block	\$162.29 (I)	
20 Number Block	\$101.55 (I)	
DNIS		
		Monthly
Standard		\$23.84 (I)
Custom		\$23.84 (I)
Digital Manipulation		
per telephone number utilizing th	is feature	\$15.94 (I)
Incoming Caller Line Identification (I	(ICLID) - (ISDN PRI Service	es only)
Per Service		• /
ICLID		\$199.16 (I)
ICLID, w/name and number		\$199.16 (I)
ICLID, w/number only		\$199.16 (I)

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide $2^{\rm nd}$ Revised Sheet No. 447 Cancels $1^{\rm st}$ Revised Sheet No. 447

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.3 CTC Voice Services (Cont'd.)
 - 12.3.1 Local Voice Service (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 5. Other Services

	Base Rate
Foreign Number Service	
Per Number Block	
100 Number Block	\$203.12 (I)
50 Number Block	\$162.29 (I)
20 Number Block	\$101.55 (I)
Referral Service, per month	
Generic	\$
Customized	\$
Remote Call Forwarding	
per initial Talk Path	\$63.74 (I)
per add'l Talk Path	\$55.80 (I)

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide $2^{\rm nd}$ Revised Sheet No. 448 Cancels $1^{\rm st}$ Revised Sheet No. 448

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.3 CTC Voice Services (Cont'd.)
 - 12.3.1 Local Voice Service (Cont'd.)
 - A. Monthly Recurring Charges (Cont'd.)
 - 5. Other Services (Cont'd.)

Directory Li	stings	<u>Monthly</u>
	First Standard Listing	No Charge
	Additional Directory Listing - per listing	\$21.83 (I)
	Foreign Listing - per listing	\$21.83 (I)
	Non-Published Directory Listing - per listing	\$21.83 (I)
	Non-Listed Directory Listing - per listing	\$21.83 (I)
Directory As	ssistance	Per Call
	Per call	\$0.15
	National DA	\$0.75
Carrier Selec	ction	Per change
	Per Change	\$
Touch Tone		
	Per voice line / channel Trunk	\$

B. Local Usage

The Local Usage Rate, per minute \$0.0125

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 2nd Revised Sheet No. 449 Cancels 1st Revised Sheet No. 449

\$0.0250

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.3 CTC Voice Services (Cont'd.)

12.3.4 Toll Free Service

A.	Toll Free Number Service Charge 1-10, per number, per month 11+, per number, per month	\$21.83 (I) \$21.83 (I)
В.	Usage Charges	
	0 to 2,999 minutes	\$0.0390
	3,000 to 4,999 minutes	\$0.0370
	5,000 to 10,000 minutes	\$0.0350
	10,001 to 20,000 minutes	\$0.0330
	20,001 to 50,000 minutes	\$0.0290

50,000 and above minutes

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 2nd Revised Sheet No. 450 Cancels 1st Revised Sheet No. 450

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.4 CTC Call Packs

12.4.1 Call Packs

A. Local, Toll and Long Distance Usage

Minutes	Monthly Charge
3,000 Local/2,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$422.20
2,000 Local/3,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$509.83
0 Local/ 5,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$700.99
3,000 Local/ 5,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$832.40
7,000 Local/ 4,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$892.15
4,000 Local/ 7,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$1,158.98
0 Local/ 10,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$1,397.97
3,000 Local/ 10,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$1,533.36
5,000 Local/ 10,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$1,621.02
15,000 Local/ 8,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$1,812.19
20,000 Local/ 12,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$2,572.91
22,500 Local/ 20,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$3,154.37
30,000 Local/30,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$4,512.49
40,000 Local/ 50,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$6,272.91
0 Local/ Unlimited Toll / Long Distance, minutes*	\$7,169.03
5,000 Local/ Unlimited Toll / Long Distance, minutes*	\$7,392.06
0 Local/ 75,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$7,169.03
5,000 Local/ 75,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$7,392.06

(I)

(I)

^{*}This Call Pack option is no longer available for term agreements signed on or after August 2, 2010.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide $2^{\rm nd}$ Revised Sheet No. 451 Cancels $1^{\rm st}$ Revised Sheet No. 451

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.4 CTC Call Packs (Cont'd.)

12.4.1 Call Packs (Cont'd.)

B. Unlimited Local with Toll and Long Distance Usage

Minutes	Monthly Charge
Unlimited Local/ 2,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$621.33
Unlimited Local/ 3,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$708.95
Unlimited Local/ 5,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$1,031.56
Unlimited Local/ 4,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$1,091.33
Unlimited Local/ 7,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$1,358.13
Unlimited Local/ 10,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$1,820.14
Unlimited Local/ 8,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$2,011.29
Unlimited Local/ 12,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$2,772.03
Unlimited Local/ 20,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$3,353.53
Unlimited Local/ 30,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$4,711.63
Unlimited Local/ 50,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$6,472.03
Unlimited Local/ Unlimited Toll / Long Distance, minutes*	\$7,368.18
Unlimited Local/ Unlimited Toll / Long Distance, minutes*	\$7,591.22
Unlimited Local/ 75,000 Toll / Long Distance, minutes	\$7,591.22

(I) (I) (I) (I) (I)

^{*} This Call Pack option is no longer available for term agreements signed on or after August 2, 2010.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 2nd Revised Sheet No. 452 Cancels 1st Revised Sheet No. 452

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.5 CTC Bundled Service Offerings

12.5.1 CTC Customizer

A. CTC Local and Long Distance Customizer

	Monthly
3,000 Local/2,000 Toll / Long Dist, minutes	\$2,106.90
2,000 Local/ 3,000 Toll / Long Dist, minutes	\$2,122.81
0 Local/ 5,000 Toll / Long Dist, minutes	\$2,393.66
3,000 Local/ 5,000 Toll / Long Dist, minutes	\$2,525.12
7,000 Local/ 4,000 Toll / Long Dist., minutes	\$2,564.91
4,000 Local/ 7,000 Toll / Long Dist., minutes	\$2,851.69
0 Local/ 10,000 Toll / Long Dist, minutes	\$3,090.65
3,000 Local/ 10,000 Toll / Long Dist, minutes	\$3,226.08
5,000 Local/ 10,000 Toll / Long Dist, minutes	\$3,313.68
15,000 Local/ 8,000 Toll / Long Dist., minute	\$3,484.97
20,000 Local/ 12,000 Toll / Long Dist., minutes	\$4,265.58
22,500 Local/ 20,000 Toll / Long Dist., minutes	\$4,779.34
30,000 Local/ 30,000 Toll / Long Dist., minutes	\$6,157.41
40,000 Local/ 50,000 Toll / Long Dist., minutes	\$7,965.59
0 Local/ Unlimited Toll / Long Dist, minutes*	\$8,861.69
5,000 Local/ Unlimited Toll / Long Dist, minutes*	\$9,084.75
0 Local/ 75,000 Toll / Long Dist, minutes	\$8,861.69
5,000 Local/ 75,000 Toll / Long Dist, minutes	\$9,084.75

^{*} This Call Pack option is no longer available for term agreements signed on or after August 2, 2010.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.5 CTC Bundled Service Offerings (Cont'd.)
 - 12.5.1 CTC Customizer (Cont'd.)
 - A. CTC Local and Long Distance Customizer (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Half T1 Local and Long Distance Customizer

	Monthly
3,000 Local / 2,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$1,258.58
2,000 Local / 3,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$1,354.16
0 Local / 5,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$1,545.32
3,000 Local / 5,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$1,680.75
7,000 Local / 4,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$1,720.57
4,000 Local / 7,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$2,003.35
0 Local / 10,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$2,246.30
3,000 Local / 10,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$2,377.74
5,000 Local / 10,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$2,469.35
15,000 Local / 8,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$2,636.62
20,000 Local / 12,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$3,421.24
22,500 Local / 20,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$3,935.00
0 Local/ Unlimited Toll / Long Dist, minutes*	\$8,017.35
5,000 Local/ Unlimited Toll / Long Dist, minutes*	\$8,240.41
0 Local/ 75,000 Toll / Long Dist, minutes	\$8,017.35
5,000 Local/ 75,000 Toll / Long Dist, minutes	\$8,240.41

(I) | | | | | | | |

(I)

^{*} This Call Pack option is no longer available for term agreements signed on or after August 2, 2010.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.5 CTC Bundled Service Offerings (Cont'd.)
 - 12.5.1 CTC Customizer (Cont'd.)
 - B. CTC Unlimited Local and Long Distance Customizer
 - 1. Full T1 Unlimited Local and Toll/Long Distance Customizer

	Monthly
Unlimited Local/ 2,000 Toll/Long Dist, minutes	\$2,306.05
Unlimited Local/ 3,000 Toll/Long Dist, minutes	\$2,401.64
Unlimited Local/ 5,000 Toll/Long Dist, minutes	\$2,724.22
Unlimited Local/ 4,000 Toll/Long Dist., minute.	\$2,764.08
Unlimited Local/ 7,000 Toll/Long Dist., minutes	\$3,050.85
Unlimited Local/10,000 Toll/Long Dist, minutes	\$3,512.84
Unlimited Local/8,000 Toll/Long Dist., minutes	\$3,684.06
Unlimited Local/12,000 Toll/Long Dist., minutes	\$4,464.70
Unlimited Local/20,000 Toll/Long Dist., minutes	\$4,978.50
Unlimited Local/30,000 Toll/Long Dist., minutes	\$6,356.56
Unlimited Local/50,000 Toll/Long Dist., minutes	\$8,164.75
5,000 Local/ Unlimited Toll / Long Dist, minutes*	\$9,283.89
Unlimited Local/ 75,000 Toll / Long Dist, minutes	\$9,283.89

(I)

^{*} This Call Pack option is no longer available for term agreements signed on or after August 2, 2010.

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.5 CTC Bundled Service Offerings (Cont'd.)
 - 12.5.1 CTC Customizer (Cont'd.)
 - B. CTC Unlimited Local and Long Distance Customizer (Cont'd.)
 - 2. Half T1 Unlimited Local and Toll/Long Distance Customizer

	Monthly
Unlimited Local / 2,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$1,457.74
Unlimited Local / 3,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$1,553.32
Unlimited Local / 5,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$1,879.88
Unlimited Local / 4,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$1,919.73
Unlimited Local / 7,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$2,202.48
Unlimited Local / 10,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$2,576.90
Unlimited Local / 10,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$2,668.48
Unlimited Local / 8,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$2,835.76
Unlimited Local / 12,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$3,620.37
Unlimted Local / 20,000 Toll / Long Dist. minutes	\$4,134.15
5,000 Local/ Unlimited Toll / Long Dist, minutes*	\$8,439.55
Unlimited Local/ 75,000 Toll / Long Dist, minutes	\$8,439.55

^{*} This Call Pack option is no longer available for term agreements signed on or after August 2, 2010.

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 2nd Revised Sheet No. 456 Cancels 1st Revised Sheet No. 456

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.6 CTC Advanced Solutions

12.6.1 Frame Relay

A. User Network Access (UNI)

	Base Rate	
64 Kbps	\$175.25	
128 Kbps	\$346.52	
192 Kbps	\$509.83	
256 Kbps	\$661.18	
320 Kbps	\$804.53	
384 Kbps	\$935.99	
448 Kbps	\$1,031.56	
512 Kbps	\$1,111.22	
576 Kbps	\$1,230.68	
640 Kbps	\$1,342.19	
704 Kbps	\$1,453.72	
768 Kbps	\$1,561.26	
832 Kbps	\$1,660.83	
896 Kbps	\$1,760.42	
960 Kbps	\$1,859.98	
1,024 Kbps	\$1,963.50	
1,088 Kbps	\$2,063.10	
1,152 Kbps	\$2,150.71	
1,216 Kbps	\$2,246.30	
1,280 Kbps	\$2,337.92	
1,344 Kbps	\$2,409.58	
1,408 Kbps	\$2,477.31	
1,472 Kbps	\$2,541.03	
1,536 Kbps	\$2,600.76	
1,920 Kbps	\$2,583.34	
2,560 Kbps	\$2,668.05	
3,200 Kbps	\$2,943.33	
3,840 Kbps	\$3,515.00	
4,480 Kbps	\$4,065.56	

(I)

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide $2^{\rm nd}$ Revised Sheet No. 457 Cancels $1^{\rm st}$ Revised Sheet No. 457

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.6 CTC Advanced Solutions (Cont'd.)

12.6.1 Frame Relay (Cont'd.)

A. User Network Access (UNI) (Cont'd.)

	Base
	Rate
5,120 Kbps	\$4,446.75
5,760 Kbps	\$4,870.30
6,400 Kbps	\$5,293.74
7,040 Kbps	\$5,420.82
7,680 Kbps	\$5,547.82
8,320 Kbps	\$5,717.25
8,960 Kbps	\$5,844.30
9,600 Kbps	\$5,971.32
10,048 Kbps	\$6,140.75
15,040 Kbps	\$6,564.27
20,032 Kbps	\$7,479.70
25,024 Kbps	\$9,343.66
30,016 Kbps	\$9,528.80
35,008 Kbps	\$11,116.88
40,000 Kbps	\$12,704.99
44,992 Kbps	\$13,763.78

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.6 CTC Advanced Solutions (Cont'd.)
 - 12.6.1 Frame Relay (Cont'd.)
 - Network to Network Interface (NNI) (Cont'd.) B.
 - Interexchange Carrier NNI* (cont'd.) 1.
 - Port Speed (cont'd.) a.

Port Speed	Month to Month
56 Kbps	\$637.24
128 Kbps	\$1,250.61
192 Kbps	\$1,473.64
256 Kbps	\$1,688.71
320 Kbps	\$1,923.71
384 Kbps	\$2,158.69
448 Kbps	\$2,580.86
512 Kbps	\$3,007.00
576 Kbps	\$3,385.39
640 Kbps	\$3,760.57
704 Kbps	\$3,899.17
768 Kbps	\$4,038.56
832 Kbps	\$4,169.99
896 Kbps	\$4,297.45
960 Kbps	\$4,420.92
1,024 Kbps	\$4,540.40
1,152 Kbps	\$4,767.42
1,280 Kbps	\$5,049.93
1,408 Kbps	\$5,165.69
1,536 Kbps	\$5,384.73
Add'l CIR per Kbps	\$9.65

b. Additional PVC's Month to Month, per PVC \$159.31

(I)

(I)

(I)

(I)

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide 2nd Revised Sheet No. 459 Cancels 1st Revised Sheet No. 459

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

- 12.6 CTC Advanced Solutions (Cont'd.)
 - 12.6.1 Frame Relay (Cont'd.)
 - B. Network to Network Interface (NNI)
 - 2. Local Exchange Carrier NNI (LEC NNI)

Rates and Charges for LEC NNI are set in the Incumbent Local Exchange Carrier's Tariff.

- 3. E-NNI
 - a. Port Speed

Port Speed Per DSO (64 Kbps)	Base Rate		
IntraLATA	\$93.71	(I)	
InterLATA	\$140.53	Ï	
ICI	\$187.43	(I)	

b. Permanent Virtual Circuit, (PVC)

Port Speed
Per DSO (64 Kbps)
One PVC Minimum
Base Rate
\$19.91

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide $2^{\rm nd}$ Revised Sheet No. 460 Cancels $1^{\rm st}$ Revised Sheet No. 460

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.6 CTC Advanced Solutions (Cont'd.)

12.6.2 Frame Relay over DSL

A. ADSL Access

	Month to Month Rate	
1.5 Mbps/384 Kbps	\$258.82	(I)
1.5 Mbps/768 Kbps	\$298.63	
3.0 Mbps/384 Kbps	\$338.48	
3.0 Mbps/768 Kbps	\$378.27	
6.0 Mbps/768 Kbps	\$477.87	(I)
Gateway Kit	\$149.00	
Wireless Gateway Kit	\$159.00	
Wireless Gateway and Adapter Kit	\$179.00	
Bridge Install Kit	\$149.00	
Professional Install	\$175.00	
Self Install	\$	

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide $2^{\rm nd}$ Revised Sheet No. 461 Cancels $1^{\rm st}$ Revised Sheet No. 461

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: May 1, 2019

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 12 - NON-TERM PLANS (CONT'D.)

12.6 CTC Advanced Solutions (Cont'd.)

12.6.2 Frame Relay over DSL (Cont'd.)

B. SDSL Access

	Month to Month Rate	
192 Kbps	\$517.73	(I)
384 Kbps	\$597.33	
768 Kbps	\$716.83	
1.1 Mbps	\$955.80	
1.5 Mbps	\$1,154.92	(I)

IP Addresses	Month to Month		
1	\$		
4	\$		
8	\$19.93	(I)	
16	\$39.85		
32	\$59.75		
64	\$79.67		
128	\$99.60		
256	\$119.52	(I)	

SDSL Router \$360.00

C. IDSL

	Month to Month	
144 Kbps	\$517.73 (I)	
SDSL Router	\$396.00	

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 13 - MISCELLANEOUS

13.1 Service Area

Voice and data telecommunications services are available to Business customers residing in calling areas served by the following central offices:

Exchange Name	NPA	NXX	CLLI
Boston	617	356	BSTNMABE
Boston	617	727	BSTNMABO
Boston	617	342	BSTNMAFR
Boston	617	357	BSTNMAHA
Brockton	508	895	BRTNMACO
Cambridge	617	252	CMBRMABE
Cambridge	617	441	CMBRMAWA
Framingham	508	875	FRMNMAUN
Lawrence	978	590	LWRNMACA
Pittsfield	413	447	PTFDMAFE
Quincy	617	479	QNCYMAHA
Salem	978	744	SALMMANO
Springfield	413	785	SPFDMAWO
Waltham	781	466	WLHMMAWE
Worcester	508	795	WRCSMACE

Massachusetts Facilities-Based Local Price Guide Original Sheet No. 463

4001 Rodney Parham Road Little Rock, Arkansas 72212

Issued by: Senior Regulatory Counsel Effective Date: January 10, 2018

FACILITIES-BASED DATA AND VOICE COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

SECTION 13 - MISCELLANEOUS (CONT'D.)

13.2 Presubscribed Interexchange Long Distance (PILD) Charge

The Presubscribed Interexchange Long Distance (PILD) Charge is a monthly charge applicable to multi-line business, ISDN-PRI and T-1 Customers' lines or line equivalents that are presubscribed to the Company's long distance service. For ISDN-PRI and T-1 Customers, the Company will assess five (5) PICC charges per circuit. The aggregate of these PILD charges will not be prorated for a partial month of service, are not subject to any discounting and do not contribute to any monthly minimums. Customers subscribed to the Company for both their interLATA and intraLATA long distance service will be subject to a single PILD charge per line. Customers subscribed to the Company for both their interLATA and intraLATA long distance service will be subject to a single PILD charge per line.

13.3 Instate Access Recovery Fee (IARF)

A monthly service charge that is applied to Customers subscribed to the Company for long distance services associated with residential or single-line business telephone lines. This charge is intended to recover costs incurred by the Company in providing in-state long distance service over Customer's local exchange provider's network. This charge is not subject to any discounting and does not contribute to any monthly minimums.